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OVERSIGHT OF HHS INSPECTOR GENERAL'S 
EFFORT TO COMBAT FRAUD, WASTE, AND 
ABUSE 

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 9, 1981 

U.S. SENATE, 
SENATE FINANCE COMMITTEE 

AND SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON AGING, 
Washington, D.C. 

The committees met, pursuant to notice, at 9:40 a.m.,' in room 
2221, Dirksen Senate Office Building, Hon. Robert Dole and John 
Heinz (chairmen) presiding. 

Present: Senators Dole, Chafee, Grassley, Baucus, and Mitchell of 
the Senate Finance Committee, and Senators Heinz, Cohen, Chiles, 
Melcher, Pryor, and Burdick of the Senate Special Committee on 
Aging. 

[The press release announcing hearings; background material re­
lating to the Office of Inspector General, Department of Health 
and Human Services, efforts to combat fraud, waste, and abuse 
follow:] 
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press Release No. Rl-]B2 

R E LEA S E 

COMMITTEE ON FTNANCE 
UNITED STATES SENATE 
???7 Dirksen senate Office Bldg. 

SENATE FINANCE COMMITTEE 
SETS .'JOINT BEARING l'nTH f>PECIAL COMMITTEE I'JN .~GT.NG--

0VERSIGHT OF HAS INSPECTOR GENERAL'S 
ANTI-FRAUD, ABUSE, AND WASTE ACTIVITIES 

f>enator Rob Dole (R., K,msas), Ch.=lirmo'ln of the Senate 
Committee on Finance, announced today that in conjunction with 
the Sen~te Special Committee on ~ging--Senator John Heinz (R., 
Pennsylvania), Chairman--the Committee will hold a joint hearing 
on Wednesday, December 9, 19RJ, to review the activities of the 
Tnspector General's Office, Department of Henlth nnd Human 
Services in combating fraud, abuse, nnd wnste in medicare, 
medicaid,. social security, o'lnd the Federal.p~ograms administered 
by the Depnrtment. 

The hearing wil] begin at 9:10 a.m. in Room ???] of the 
Dirksen ~enate nffice Rui1ding. 

Senator Dole noted that in the mid-1970's investigations by 
the Senate Aging Committee nnd others documented that billions of 
dollars were being lost to program mismAnagement and a wide 
variety of abuses And frauds in the medicare, medicaid, And 
social security programs. To counter these losses the Congress, 
under the leadership of the Senate Finance Committee, enacted 
reform measures which created within HUS (then HEW) an Office of 
Inspector General, and upgraded crimes against these programs 
from misdemeanors to felonies. The objective of this hearing 
will be to determine in which areas those reforms have had a 
positive impact, and to reveal whether major problems continue to 
exist in the Federal Government's effort to end fraud, abuse, and 
waste. 

The Committee anticipates hearing testimony from the General 
Accounting Office, the Inspector General (HilS), and other 
administration officials. 

I, 
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BACKGROUND INFORMATION RELATING TO 

OFFICE OF INSPECTOR GENERP.L 
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HU~~N SERVICES 

EFFORTS TO COMBAT FRAUD, WASTE, AND ABUSE 

Prepared by the Staff of the' 
SENATE CO~~ITTEE ON FINA~CE 

SENATE SPECIAL'CO~ITTEEE ON,AGING 
with the assistance of the 

CONGRESSIONAL RESEARCH SERY.ICE 
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r. INTRODUCTION 

The Department of Health and Human Services has 
r~~p~nsi~il~ty for,'programs which account for an estimated S230.9 
bl_llon ln Federa~ dollars (FY 81). The Senate Finance Conmittee 
and. the sena~e' Aglng Committee are particularly concerned'\'lith 
Soclal,secu~rty and other entitlement programs w~ich account for 
approxl~ately 95 percent of total Department expenditures. 
Allegatlons of flraud and abuse have been reported for a numbei of 
these programs; however, the majority of the committees' efforts 
to date have focused on medicare and medicaid. 

, The medic~re and medicaid progtams, enacted by the Congress 
ln~~965, are lntende~to help th~ aged and poor pay for (heir 
me_lcal care. Together these programs are projected to account 
for Federal expenditures of $65.~ billion in fiscal year 1982, an 
increase of 25 perce~t over actual 1980 Fe?eral expenditures. 

The Congress began'ieceiving reports of fraudulent and 
~busive pra~tices particularly in medicaid shortly after the 
lmp17mentatl~n o~ these programs. These reports fostered an 
ongolng examlnatlon by a number of Congressional Committees into 
alleged p~ogram viola~ioni: This review led to the passage of 
sev:ral'plec:s of leglslatlon designed~to facilitate Federal and 
Sta~e,detectlon and enforcement efforis and to strengthen program 
sanctlons. The two ,major pieces of anti-fraud legislation ' ' 

.enacted du~~ng this period were P.L. 94-505, which established 
the IG (Oft1ce of Inspector General) in the Department of Health 
Educ~tion, and Welfare (now the Department of Health and Human ' 
Servlces) and P.L. 95-142, the "Medicare and Medicaid Anti-Fraud 
and Abuse Amendments." ' 

passage of these bilis did not, however, signal the cessation 
of program ~io1~tions. The senate Special Committee on Aging 
held a ~earlng rn,August 1979 which documented many of the same 
abuses ln,the medlcare home health program which had been cited 
at a hearlng three years earlier •. Exampl~s of abuses related to 
p:ogra~ de~iciencies included the failure to deal with 
d~s~repancle~ betwee~ t~e co~ts of similar' agencies providing' 
slm1lar serVlces. Dlfflcultles were'also encountered in 
collec~ing overp~yme~t~ fro,m nonprofit providers. Examples of 
fraud 1ncluded,d~sgulslng the no~-arm's length rel~tionship 
between the provlder and the entlty supplying the service 
(thereby increa~ing reimbursement to the provider) and intluding 
~er~onal,nonpat1ent rela~ed expenses in the cost reporf. 
~edlca:e ~ cost-based rAlmbursement was cited as one reason for 
the,exlstlng problems. Difficulties in prosecuting fraud cases 
includi~g i~su£ficient resources ~nd complexity of HHS's ' 
regulat10ns were noted. 

" 
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Last year the Finance Committee held a hearing on the 
investigation conducted by the FBI int~ kickbacks and,other. 
illegal practices in laboratory operatlons. Th~ hea~ln~ r~lsed 
auestions about the effectiveness of the IG in 1dentlfY1ng and 
contrdlling fr'aud a'nd abuse in programs under the jurisdiction of 
the iinance Committee. 

Both com~ittees are concerned about the effectiveness of the 
IG's efforts to combat fraud, abuse, and waste. The effectiveness 

; question was ra~sed aga~n at this year's confirmation.hearing of 
SUS rnspecto~ General Richard P. Kusserow. At th~t t1me Mr. 
Kusserow indicated that the increasing rate at WhlCh U.S. , 
Attorri~ys declined to prosecute cases (~6 percent ,were declined 
in 1980) required increased IG effotts to develop prosec~table 
cases and closer cooperation with the FBI. A recent reV1ew of 
the IG's office by th~ ~enate Agihg Committee details additional 
concerns. 

The objec~ive of this hearing is to follow up,on t~e past FBI 
jnd confirmation hearings ~o identify weaknesses 1n eX1st1ng IG 
efforts to determine what modifications are necessary. 

I!.FR~UD AND ABUSE DEFINED 

The ~ongress in its oversight of th~ medicare and medicaid 
programs has examined both th6se activities wh~ch can b~ d:fined 
as fraudulent and those which can be character1zed as abuslve., 
Fraud i~ generally ~efin~d as an intentional deception or . 
misrepresentation, ... Ii th the intent of rece,iving some. unauth,orl zed 
benefit. In the health area, examples of fraud may 1nclude: 
biliing for services riot iendered, misrepresentation of services 
rendered, kickbpcks, deliberate duplicate,bi1ling, and ~alse or 
misleading entries ~n cost reports. Provlders engag~d 1n 
fraudulent attivities are subject to criminal pena1t1es. program 
c:buse is less clearly defined and in'c1udes activity wherein, 
providers, practitioners, and suppliers of s:rvices ope~ate 1n,a 

'manner inconsistent with accepted, sound medlca1 or busl~es: 
practices resulting in exc~ssive cost ~o m:d~care or medicaid. 
Included in the area of abuse are the prov1Sion Of:J.!!)rleCessary 
health services and the p:ovision of necessa:y c<\i':e m 
6nnecessarily costly sett1ngs. Persons abu~l~g progr~m~ such,as 
medicare or medicaid expose themselves to varlOUS ad~1nl$tratlve 
and legal actio~s, short of criminal prosecution,such,a~ , 
recov~ry of funds paid and exclusion from program part1Clpatlon. 
It should be noted that congressional oversight of program fraud 
and abuse has focused primarily on provider as oppos~d to 
recipient violations. While ~ecipient ~raud do~s eX1st, 
generally in the form of misrepresentatlon of circumstances to 
gain eligibility, provider fcrud is more cos~ly. ~oss of funds 
due to waste is generally the ,result of the lncurrlQg of 
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unnecessary costs as a result 6f deficient prattices i systems, or 
controls. 

The exact· magni~ude df fraud, abuse, and waste in Department 
programs is ~n~nown. However, a 1977 report by the Inspector 
General provided a "best estimate" of total Departmental losses 
attributable t~ fraud, waste, and abuse at S~.3 to $7.4 billion. 
These amounts were later revised to $5.5 to $1;.5 billion. The· 
revised istimate~ for medicare and medicaid programs were $3.9 to 
54.2 bill~on~ ~ccoiding to. the IG, the majority of these losses· 
were attr1buted to waste rather than 'fraud and abuse. Estimated 
losses due to fraud and abuse-amounted to $15 million in medicaie' 
and $~S3 million in medicaid. 

. . 
III. LEGISLATION TO COMBAT FRAUD AND ABUSE 

Seginning in 1972, the Congress approv~d a number of 
amendments designed to stem fraudulent and abusive activities 
and facilitat~ detection and enforcement eiforts. Most of this 
legislation was ba~ed on the recommendations of the Senate 
Committee on Finance and the Senate Specia~ Committee on Aging. 

A. P".L. 92-503, "The 'Social securi~y 1'.mendments of 1972: 

P.L. 92-(;03 established pe.nalties for persons 
convicted of program violations in medicare and . 
medicaid, such as solicitation, offering or accepting 
bribes or kickbacks, submission~of false ~laims and . 
making false statements. In addition the Secretary was 
authorized to suspend or terminate medicare payments to 
a provider found ·to have abused the program. 

P.L. 92-~03·also included several provisions 
designed to improve administration of medicare and 
med~caid. l'lhile ~hese am:ndments were not primarily 
ant1-fraud or ant1-abuse 1n nature, it was expected that 
improv~d program operations would "also curb program 
abuses •. Included in this group are provisions which" 
authorized increased matching for installation and 
operation of claims processing an~ information retrieval 
systems (MMIS)under medicaid, provided for the 
establishment of Professional Standards Review 
Organizations (PSRO's), and conformed standards for 
skilled nursing .facilities participating in both " 
medicare and medicaid. 

B. P.L. 94-505, Esta~lishment of the Office of Inspector 
General 

P.L. 94-505 provided for the establishment of an 
independent Office of Inspector General (IG) within the 
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Department of Health, Education, and Welfare (now the 
Department of Health and Human Services). The office is 
charged with (1) "conducting and supervising audits and 
investigatIons ~elating to Department programs, (2) 
coordinating relationships between the Department and 
other"entities relating to both the promotion of 
efficiency and economy and the pDevention and detection 
of fraUd and abuse .in Department programs, and (3) 
keeping. the Secretary and Congress informed of its 
activities. 

c. P.L. 95-142, "Medicare -Medicaid Anti-Fraud and Abuse 
Amendments" 

P.L. 95-142 included prov1slons designed to 
strengthen sa'nctions for medicare and medicaid program 
viola.tions, expa'nd information disclosure requi rements, 
strengthen state fraud and abuse control activities and 
otherwise strengthen program administration. 

P.L. 9S~142 redefined most fraudulent acts as 
!elonies, provide~ for the susp~nsion of individuals 
convicted of a criminal offense, related to their 

'involvement in medicare or med.kaid, and claritied the 
types of financial arrangements and conduct to be 
classified as illegal. The legislation required 
institutions and other entities ~roviding services to 
fulfil~ certain ownership disclosure requirements as a 
condition of participation, certification, or 
recert~fication under medicare and medicaid. 

P.L. 95-142 ~rovided 90 percent Federal matching, 
su~ject to specif~ed limitations, for fiscal years 1978-
1980 for the costs incurred in the establishment and 
operaticn of state medicaid fraud control units. 

In addition, the legislation" included provisionS 
which (1) required the Secretary t9 give priority to 
requests by PSRO's to review services in so-called 
"shared health facilities" (sometimes refered to as 
medicaid mills), (2) provided that sk~lled nursing 
facilities must assure prop~r accouhtlng of personal 
patient funds, and (3) generally ~recluded the ~se of 
power of attorney arrangements as a device for 
reassignment of program benefits. 

D. P.L. 9G-22~, "General'Accounting Office Act of 1979" 

P.L. 96-226 added a conforming amendment to P.L. 
94-505 which specified that the audit activities of the 
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HEW Inspector deneral's office should conform .to GAO 
standards. 

E. P. L. 9!i-272., Social Security Act Amendment 

P.L. 96-272 expanded the .reguirement~ pertaining to 
the'exch~nge of information between the Secretary and 
State medica~d agencies on terminated or suspended 
provider.s. 

F. P.t. 96-499, the "Omnibus Reconciliation Act of 1980" 

P.L. 9fi-499, included se'veral amendments which 
modified or clarified provisions of P.L. 95-142. It 
extended the increased Federal matching payments for the 
cost ot 8stabiishing and op~rating state medicaid fraud 
control uni ts at' the rate of 90 percent 'for the ini tial 
3-year period and 75 perc~nt thereafter (subject to the 
same ~eilings as under prior law). It also included 
additional categories of health professionals who could 
be barred from program participation if convicted of 
program-related c~imes. 

P.L. 96~499 also contained several provisions 
relating to improved administra·fion of the medicar:e home 
health benefit. It specified that a physician . 
~ertifying the need for such services may not have a 
significant ownership in or contractual arrangemen~ with 
the hom& health agency. The law alsa excludes from 
reasonable costs a~ounts attributable to sucontracts 
based on percentage arrangements. 

G. P.L. 96-611, sociai Security Act Amendment 

P.L. 96-Sll provided for a limitation on ~he 
ability of individuals to transfer assets in order to 
gain SSI or medicaid eligi!,ility. The law requires that 
the fair market value of any i~sources disposed of in 
the preceding 24-month period must be taken into account 
in determining 551 eligibility and may be taken into 
account by States for purposes of medicaid. 

H. P.L. 97-35, the "Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act of 
1981" 

P.L. 97-35 authorizes the Secretary of HHS to 
assess a civil money -penalty of up to $'-,QOO for 
fraudulent claims under ~edicare and medicaid and to 
impose an assessment of twice the a~ount of, the 
fra1..!oulerit claim, in lieu of damages. h'henever the 
secreta • .y makes a final determination to impose a civl1 \ 
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money penalty or assessment, he may bar the person 
(including an organization, agency, or other entity) 
from participation in medicare. He is also re~uired to 
noti.fy the")'iedica,id State Agency and may require such 
agency to bar ~he person from ~articipation in me~icaid. 
The secretary may initiate proceedings only as 
authoiized by the ~ttorney General pursuant to 
procddures agreed upon by them and may not make adverse 
determinations until the individual has been provided ~n 
opp~rtuni ~y for. a hearing. 

IV. EFFORTS TO ESTABLISH h~INSPECTOR GENERAL 

An Inspector Gener~l's office fo~.HHS was conii~ered as early 
2S 1970. In response to problems :0hich'had been identified in 
the medicare and medic~id progra~s, both the House Ways and M~ans. 
Committee and the Senate Finance Committee included provisions 
for an IG for ~~alth Administration in their versions of the 
"Social Security Amendments of 1970". ,The bills provided that 
this unit would have had responsibility for continuing review of 
medicare and medicaid in terms of effectiveness of program 
operations and compliance ~ith Congressional intent. Although 
the bills died at the .endof the 9lst Con~ress, the IG provision 
vIas again". considered as part of the "Social Securi ty Amendments 
of 1972." The final legislation, P.L. 9"2ili03, contained: 
amendments which provided sanctions for program violations and 
strengthened program administration, but the Senate amendment to 
establ ish an Office of Inspector General w.as not approved by the 
Conferees. 

In 1975 and 1976, the Subcom~ittee on Intergovernment : 
Relations and HUman Resourges of the House Government Operations 
Committee conducted an extensive investigation into the 
Department's procedures for preventing and detecting program 
fraud and abuse. The report of the Committee's findings issued 
early in 1976 c~ncluded that existing m,chanisms were 
ineffective. Th~ following i~ a summary·of the major findings 
'~ontairted in that report: 

1) The magnitud~ and complexity 6f HEW activities, 
aggravated in many instances by lack of direct control 
over expenditures, present a danger of enormous losses 
through fraud and program abuse. 

2) Fraud and abuse ar~ undoubtedly responsible,for the loss 
of.~any millions of dollars in ~EW pro~rams each year. 
Th~ 'committee did no~ attempt to n~me a specific figure 
becal-l!:;e HEI'I officiaj~ were unable to provide inforinatiqn 
on which an estimate could be based. 
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HEW units charged with.responsibility for prevention and 
detection 6f fr~ud and ~buse are not organized in a 
coherent pattern designed to meet the overall needs of 
the D~partment. There is no central unit with the 
overall authority, responsibility and resources 
necessery to insure effective action against fraud and' 
abuse. 

4. Statf of most Department fraud and abuse units lack 
independence and are subject to potential conflicts of 
inte~est becaus~ they report to officials 'who are 

,directly responsible for,managing the programs the 
unit's investigate •. Further, the Office of 
Investigations and Security (OIS) may not initiate any 
investi9ation ,without specific approval of the Secretary 
or Undersecretary. 

5) Current organizational arrangements provide little 
assurance that the Secretary will ~e kept informed of 
serious fraud and ~buse problems or that necessary 
corrective action will be taken_ The DIS charter does 
not ·provide for guaranteed access to the Secrefary or 
Undersecretary. ' .~'ost other fraud and,abuse units report 
to program officials, usually a~ a relatively low level. 

6) Resources devoted by HEW to preve~tion and detectio~ of 
'fraud and program abuse are ridiculously inadequate; for 
example the 015 has had only 10 investigators. Further, 
HEW has'failed to ,make effective use of its resources. 

,vfhile the OIS has a 10 year backlog of uninvestigated 
cases, ~he staff of the Social Security Administration's 
Investigations Branch has no significant backlog and has 
8 investigative positions unfilled. 

7) There are serious deficiencies in HEW fraud a~d abuse 
procedures. Until recently, HEI-l ha.d not advised 
Department employees that they. had an obligation to call 
the attention of appropriate officipls to possible 
violatiohs. Further, there is no HEW-wide policy for 
centralized supervision of referral actions. 

In response to the findings of the House Government 
Operations Committee, hearings were held on proposals to 
establish on Office of the Inspector General as an independ~nt 

. entity within HEW. The Commjttee reported H.R. 15390 on 
September 14, 197fi. The Senate Committee on Government 
operations re~orted H.R. 1134i on September 28, 197~. Title II 
of this measure, comparable to the bill reported by the House 
Committee, incorporated an additional provision directing the 
Inspector General to .stablish a separate staff to handle 
investigations involving the medicaid, medicare, and maternal and 
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child health programs. This meaSure was approved by the full 
Senate on September 28, 1975, and by the ~ouse on September 29, 
1976; it was ,signe~ into .I.aw asp.L. 94-505 o'n October 15,1976. 

" v. P.L. 94~505, OFFICE OF INSPECTOR GENERAL 

The Office of Inspector General, Department of Health and 
Human Services, was the first statutory position 'of its kind 
established in the Federal Government. The legislation provided 
for the establishment of an independent Office of Inspector 
General witHin HHS. T~e mission of the IG is to detect and 
prevent fraud, waste, and abuse in pepartment programs and to 
foster economy and efficiency in their operations'. 

The IG and his Deputy ar.e appointed by the President with th'e 
advice and consent of the Senate. The law specifies that these 
individuals s~all be sel~cted solely on th~ basis of integrity 
and demonstrated ability and without regard to political 
affiliation. The IG is to report to and be under the general 
supervision of, the Secretary, or to the extent such authority is 
delegated, to the Undersecretary. He may hdt be under the 
control of or subject to ~he supervision of any other office of 
the DepaFtment. The IG and Deputy IG may be removed by the· 
President, who is requir~d to communiciie th~ reas6ns for such 
removal to both Houses of Congress. Though not technically civil 
service employees, the IG arid his Deputy are subject to 
restrictions against'partisan political activity applicable to . 
such individuals. The law r~quiresthe IG to appoint an 
Assistant IG for Auditing and an Assistant IG for Investigations. 
It also provides for the consolidation and 'appropriate. transfer 
of existingau~it and inv~stigative f~nctions ~n the IG. 

public Law 94-505 charges the IG with the following duties, 
and responsibilities: 

(A) Supervi~ion, coordination and provlslon of policy 
. direct'ion for HHS auditing and investigativ,e c:ctivities. 

, (B) Recommending policies for, an~ cbn~ucting, supervising or 
coordinating other HHS activities in order to promote economy and 
efficiency and to prevent and detect fraud and abuse. 

(C) Recommending policies for~ and cond~cting, supervi~ing or 
coordinating relationships between the Department and othe~ 
Federal agencies, State an~ local governmental agencies, and 
nongovernmental entities with respect to promoting economy and 
efficiency in Department proqrams, preventing and detecting fraud 
and abuse in such programs, and identifying and prosecuting 
participants in.such fraud and abuse. 
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(D) Reeping tha'S~cretary and 'Cong~ess fully ~nd currently 
informed by meapsof requi[~d reports and otherwise of fraud and 
other serious problems, abuses and defi~iencies relating to 
Department pr09rams; .recommending corrective action; and 
reporting on the progress made in implementing such correcti~e 
action.. ' .. 

In' carrying out hi,s. responsibil i ties, the IG is to insure 
effective coordina~ion with and avoid duplication of the 
activities of the'Comptroller'General. 

In view of the high ,incidence of f[<lud and abu.se 'which nad 
been observed in health 'progra~s, p~r~icularly medicaid, the 
legislation requires the' IG "to establish within his office an 
appropriate and ~dequatq staff with sp~cific ~esponsibility for 
devoting their full time and attention to anti-fraud and anti­
abuse activities relating t'o the medicaid, medicare, renal 
disease, and maternal and child health progra'ms. Such staff 
shall report t6 the Deputy." 

Public Law 94~505 requir~s the IG to submit annual reports on 
the activities of the Office and quarterlY reports coveri~g 
problems and abuses for which the Office has mad~ corrective 
action recommenoations but \-lhich in theE~' s vie\~ adequate 
progress has not been made. The law also requires the immediate 
submission of reports concerning flagrant proble,ms or abuses. 
The IG is ,authorized to make additional investigations and 
reports he 'deems necessa~y and,to provide documents or 
information requested by th~ Congress or appropriate 
Congressional committees. All reports and information must be 
submitted 'to the Secretary and the Congress or appropriate , 
Congressional committees without further clearance or approval. 
The IG, insofar as is feasible, is to provide the Secretary with 
co~ies of annual and quarterly reports sufficiently in advance of 
th.eir' due date to Congress to allow a reasona,ble opportunity for 
comment. 

To assist him in carrying out his r~ponsibilities under the 
Act, the law authorizes the IC to (1) have ac~ess to all records, 
reports, 'audits, reviews, documents, papers, recommendations, or 
other materials available to the Department relating to programs 
and operations for which he has responsibility; (2) request any 
necessary )nformation or assistance from any Federal, stat~, or 
local governmental agency or unit; (3) subpoena necessary 
inform?tion, documents, reports, answers, records, accounts, 
papers, and other documentar~ evidence (the subpoen~ to be 
enforceable by'order of the Dppropri~te u.s. district court i~ 
case of contumacy or refusal to obey); (4) have direct and prompt 
access to the Secretary where necessary; (5) inform the Congress 
v.,hen a ,budget request ,for the off ice has been reduced prior to , 
submission to Congress to an extent deemed seriously detrimental; 

II: 

~ k' 
r" 
'f) ri··", 
r: 

tC r 

\ 

i, 

13 

(~) select, appoint and employ necessary staff; and (71 enter, to 
thee~tent provided for in ~ppropriations acts, contracts, and 
other arrangements for audits, studies, a'nalyses, and other 
services \lith ,public', agenci'es and private persons. Federal 
agenci~s are required to furnish information or assistance ' 
requested b~' th~ IG, insofar as is practicable and not in 
contravention bf Any exfsting statutory restriction or applicable 
regulations. 

A. IG OPERATIONS 

The Office of IG is organized with three essential 
components: the Audit Agency, the Office of Investigations, and 
the Office of Health Caxe and Systems ,Revievl. The Audit ~.gency 
and Office 'Of Investigations reflect a' complete transfer of the 
functions, powers, and "duties from the pre-existing HEW Audit 
Agency and Offi,ce of Investigations. The Ofpce of Heal th Care 
and systems Review had no 'ex isting counterpa rt. Al though 
identified as a health unit, this office does not appear to be 
carrying out the intent of the law for an office "with 
appropriate and adequate staff with specific responsibility fo~ 
devoting their full time ana attention to anti-fraud and anti­
abuse activities." 

At the close of 1980, the Office pf Inspector Generat had a 
staff of 965--23 in the immediate Office of the Secretary and . 
Executive f-1anagement, 729 in the Audit Agency, 177 in the Offic"e 
of Investigations, and 36 in Health Care and Systems Review. 

1. AU~ITAGENCY 

The Audit Agency has changed little since first organized as 
an HEW component in 1965. When the IG was created in 1976, all 
of the functions, powers, duties, assets, and personnel of the 
then existing HE\'l;Audit Agency were transferred to the IG. The 
mission of the Agency is to perform comprehensive audits of all 
Department programs, including those conducted" through grantees 
and contractors, in order to determine whether Department ' 
programs are operated economically and efficiently and to provide 
a reas6nable degre~- of assurance that.funds,are expended properly 
and for the purpose for vlhich appropriated. This includes seeing 
that some 35,000 diverse entities which a~tually carry out HHS 
progra~s receive adequateiudit attention. Theseentiti~s are 
located across the countri and include numerous field 
installations of the Department, state and local governments, 
institutions of higher education, medical fiscal agents, and 
various nonprofit institutions. The Audit Agency conducts a 
variety of audits, the majority of which are financial in nature 
and geared to measuring compliance with applicable rules and 
regulations with particular attention to t~e allowability.of 
claimed costs. Over two-thirds of the audlt reports deallng with 
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Department programs in 1980 were done by public accountan~s ~nd' 
State auditors. AS,a result of Agency audits, some $80mllllon 
in proposed aBjustments w'gre identified in 1980: Tha~ same ye~r, 
almost $127 mi~lion in audit-recommended financlal adJustments 
\-lere concurred with by .the program officials. The backlog of 
unresolved audits as of the end of ).9130 amounts to almost 570 
million. About $39 million of that amount had beeri outstandin~ 
for more than 6 ~onths--$14 ~illion of which has been outstanding 
for over two years. 

Prior td the incorporation .of the Agency into the office of 
Inspector Generl'll, the Agency had 884 authorize~ positi~ns. T>.~l 
of the profes~ional staff was accounting or buslness orlented ~n 
education and experience. The Agency staff,was suppleme~ted by 
the use of public accountants and state aU~lt staffs equlvalent 
to about 2,150' staff-years of effort. The Agency considered 
itself substantially unde·rstaffed. This is. confirmed in t;hat the 
number of audits identified as needing to be staffed exceeded the 
resources available by alm~st~~O staff years. 

In 19~1 the Agency had .750 authorized ~ositions. Although 
the staff continued to be ·supplemented.Ely other resources, the 
Agency's workplan for 1981 stated that "(T)here are man~ areas . 
v1here no' audits are planned--the long-s.t-anding- imbalance betw<;en 
resources and workload does not allow our doing everything 
necessary." 

2. OF.FlCE OF INVESTIGATIONS 

The Office of Investi~ations (OI) supervises and conducts 
investigations ~elating to programs and operations of the 
Department. The Office has 'primary jurisdiction over penalty 
provisions contained in Title 42, USC (essentially penalties for 
funds involving medicare and medicaid)~ In addition the office 
~as concurrent jurisdiction with the Federal BureaU ~f 
Investigation for violations of Title 18 USG (essentlally false 
claims, mail fra~d and conspiracy to defraud the Government 
statutes) • 

The Office, originally formed as a small centralized unit in 
1975, serves as a focal point for alleged cases of malfeasance; 
fraud; misuse of funds, equipment, or facilities; violation~ of 
terms 'or conditions of flndlrig; and code of conduct violations of 
employees and other personAel working on behalf'of the 
De pa r tme n t • 

The office workload involves cases representing medicare, 
medicaid, social securit~ and other Department prog~ams. 
Generally, medicare cases are first identified by the carriers 
and fiscal intermediaries which process medicare claims. 
Carr~ers are required to (i) make payments for covered services \ 
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on the basis of "reasonable" charges (costs in some instances) in 
accordance with criteria prescribed by law, (2) establish 
procedures and provide opportunity for fair hearings in 
connection with par~.B, (3},provide timely information and 
reports, and (~) maintain and afford access to records nece~sary 
to carry out·.th~ part B program. Intermediaries (1) make 
determinationg,of the reasonable costs of covered provider 
services, (2) make payments to providers fot ser~ices rendered tp 
beneficiaries undar part A, (3) provide financial and 
consultative services to providers in connection with part ~, (4) 
provide information and instructions furnished by HCFA to 
providers, (5) make audits of provider records, and .(~) help 
providers with utilization review procedures. 

h'hen a carrier or i'nterrnediary: suspects that a particular 
situation may involve fraud, a referral is made to HCFA's office 
of program Inte.grity. After preliminary inv~stigation by aPI, 
the case is ref~rred to the OI. According to the Memorandum of 
Understanding between the two offices, the referral is made when 
l'l reasonable probability of criminality has been determined. The 
Office of Investigations completes the investigation and either 
returns the matter to the O'ffice of program 'Integrity for 
administrative remedies or refers the case for prosecution. 

" 

social Security matters,arehandled in a different fishion. 
The Social Security Administration's OPI conducts criminal fraud 
investigations, prepares cases for presentation to the u.s. -
Attorney, and assists in the '~rial preparation of beneficiary 
fraud cases. Referrals to OI are made when OPI has established 
that a Federal employee violated the la\Ol. otherwise, based on 
the cases the staff reviewed, OI only investigates social 
security-related'cases wherr oi is involved in a joint agency 
project. For example, project Baltimore--a joint investigation 
by OIG, Immigration and Naturalization Service, and SSA focusing 
on criminal conspira~ies to obtain ~ocial security numbers for 
illegal aliens. 

Med~caid cases are handled by medicaid ~raud control units , 
(MFCUs) in those States where they exiat. Federally sponsored, 
r'lFCUsare separate from the state agencies that administer the 
medicaid program. The IG is the mnnagcr and national coordinator 
for all Horus. The units reeive complaints of alleged fraud and 
abuse, Investigate and prosecute cases, and collect or refer to 'a 
state agency for collection, the program overpayments the- units 
identify. 

Twenty-one States do not have Federally sponsored MFCUs 
although some 'St~tes operate units which are simil~r in purpose, 
but do not qualify for increased Federal matching funds. In 
States without units, Federally qualified or their own, medicaid 
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fraud investigations are the responsibility of Federal 
investigators. 

The 1980 report 'of the' Inspector General liste~ 3~3 HHS cases 
opened and 145 ponvictions in that year. The convlctlons relate 
to cases opehe~ in 1980 and prior years. 

In 1980, 41 h~a1 th cases were referred to the Department of ' 
Justice by the Irrspec~or Gen~ra1. Five of the ~l cases resulted 
in convictions, all by pleas. The longest period of confinement 
ordered was 5 months. Of the other cases, Justice declined to . 
prosecute 31, 1 case resulted in acquittal, 3 were .pending at the 
end of the year, and the status of l'case could not'be ' 
ascertained. 

3. HEALTH CARE AND SYSTEMS REVIE~ 

The third basic func~ion of the Inspector General's Office is 
to effect program change to prevent the recurrence of fraudulent 
and abuiive practice. Within the HHS IG, this missio~ is 
"ssigned to the office of Health Care and systems ReVlew (RCS?). 
~CSR has a staff of 40. 

To accomplish its mission, HCSR staf~ review audit ahd 
investigative finding~ for program im~lications. The . .' 
investigative findings are contained In Management I~p11catlon . 
Reports (!'lIRs) filed by investigators at the concluslor; 9f each 
investigation. The MIRs identify the cause of ~he actlon .. 
resulting in the investigation and suggest posslb1e changes In 
regulations or operations ~hat might prevent a r7curren~e •. ~.1hen 
program imp1icat,iQnsi are id,entified, HCS~ transrnl,ts. thelI: .. 
recommen~ation for change to the approprlate operating dlvlslon 
in the Department. 

In addition to these reviews, HCSR also Qndertakes reviews 
and'conducts studies to determine the effectiveness of,programs 
under the Department's jurisdiction~ 

B. OTHER OPERATIONS 

Ac~ording to.a March 23, 1981 survey of resourc~s, som! ~3. 
components within the Department share some of the responslbl11ty 
for. promoting efficiency an~ combating fraud and a~u~e:. : ' 
Resources.in the Departm~nt dedicated to these actlvltles totaled 
11 321 staff years at a cost'of approximately $427.5 million. Of 
th~t total, OIG resources accounted for 977 staff positions and 
S43.3 million. 
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Chairman DOLE. I might say at the outset that this is a joint 
hearing of the Senate Finance Committee and the Special Commit­
tee on Aging. 

We have a number of witnesses today, including a distinguished 
panel. In lieu of a lengthy opening statement, I will just summarize 
my opening statement. If other members would do the same, it 
would save us some time. 

The purpose of this hearing is our concern over continuing re­
ports of fraud, waste, and abuse in Fed~ral programs. We know, as 
the public knows, that each dollar that is siphoned by cheats, 
frauds, profiteers, and mismanagers means $1 less to meet legiti­
mate program needs, and one tax dollar of the American people 
wasted. 

Because of these concerns, Congress created the Office of Inspec­
tor General. There is SOIne concern whether the Office ofJnspector 
General has done much since its creation, and that's an area we 
want to go into in some detail later this morning. 

Medicare and medicaid programs are growing in size. In fiscal 
year 1982, for example, they will cost about $65.4 billion, an in­
crease of 25 percent over actual 1980 Federal. expenditures. We 
have b~en through the budget cutting process once in this commit­
tee. We are going to have that same opportunity again early next 
year and perhaps in the following years. Before we affect benefits, 
it seems to many of us that we have a very deep responsibility to 
·first eliminate fraud and abuse. And I am suggesting fraud and 
abuse on' the provider side as well as on the beneficiary side. That's 
what this hearing will be directed to this morning. 

We have a number of witnesses who, I think, will be very help­
ful. And we hope to explore in detail what is being done by the ad- < 

ministration and what we can do as committees of the Congress. 
I certainly welcome to the Senate Finance Committee hearing 

room members of the Committee on Aging. And I would now yield 
to Senator Heinz; the chairman of that committee. 

[The prepared statements of Senators Dole and Heinz follow:] 

OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR BOB DOLE, OVERSIGHT HEARING, OFFICE OF 
,INSPECTOR GENERAL, HHS 

I am deeply concerned over the continuing reports of fraud, waste, and abuse in 
Federal programs. Each dollar siphoned off by cheats, frauds, profiteers, and mis­
managers, means one dollar less to meet legitimate programs needs, and one dollar 
wasted from the hard-earned tax doll~rs of the American people. 

Because of these concerns, Congress created the Office of Inspector General. In 
1976 the newly created Inspector General was charged with an independent,respon­
sibility for the investigation and audit of all department programs. Furthermore, 
the Inspector General's Office was to provide leadership and direction to the depart­
ment's efforts to combat fraud, waste, and abuse. The Finance Committee has had a 
long-standing interest in this matter and as early as 1970 approved legislation to 
establish an Inspector General for the department's health programs. In fact, the 
whole statutory conce'p:t f6ran independent office ofInspector General was born out 
of the poor administrative practices in medicare. and medicaid, This became the 
basis from which the Committee on. Government Operations applied the IG concept 
to all HEW programs. In order to make sure that the original medicare and medic­
aid concerns were specifically addressed, a requirement was included in the law re­
quiring the Inspector General to establish a. specific unit devoted to antifraud and 
antiabuse activi'/;ies rela.ting to medicaid, medica~e, renal disease, and maternal a~d 
child health programs. The committee would like'to know. what specific actions have 
been taken by the Inspector General's Office to address the problems in these pro-
grams. '. ; 
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Medicare and medicaid are programs which are growing in size and consuihing 
ever larger amounts of Federal and State dollars. Together these programs are pro­
jected to account for Federal expenditures of $65.4 billion in fiscal year 1982, an in­
crease of 25 percent over actual 1980 Federal expenditures. We have all been 
through a very painful budget process and will face a similar unpleasant task next 
year. I am sure that all of us would like to avoid further reductions in needed serv­
ices for the elderly, the sick, and the poor. 

Stopping the flow of dollars that results from fraud, waste, or abuse should be at 
the top of everyone's list. 

During last year's Finance Committee hearing on the California "LABSCAM" in­
vestigation, questions were raised about the effectiveness of the Inspector General 
in identifying and controlling fraud and abuse in programs under the jurisdiction of 
the Finance Committee. We are also told that U.S. Attorneys have declined to pros­
ecute fraud cases at an alarming rate not only for HHS programs but Government­
wide. 

If I might recap some points made in a recent report by the Comptroller General: 
Controls over Federal programs are often inadequate, or nonexistent, Federal man­
agers are often unconcerned with.- enforcing the controls needed to prevent fraud, 
and once an agency allows fraud to happen, chances are it will never recover the 
loss. Furthermore, few suspects are prosecuted while agencies fail to take effective 
action against those who commit fraud. 

I know that the President has made the elimination of fraud, abuse,and waste a 
high priorit.y in this administration. I also recognize that progress is being made on 
this front by the several Inspectors General in the executive branch. Those accom­
plishments should be lauded, yet at the same time, it is clear to this Senator that 
much remains to be done. 

Let me say that I believe that fraud, abuse, and waste should be prevented to the 
extent possible as well as aggressively pursued where such measures have failed. I 
understand that the Secretary has asked for a comprehensive study of the resources 
available within the department to do just that. We complement the Secretary on 
his initiative and look forward to the results of the study. At that time we expect to 
hear from the Secretary as to how we might be of assistance in determining how 
those resources are used. 

We are here today to learn what has been done, but more importantly, to learn 
what the Inspector General's Office can do to see that needy citizens, the poor, the 
helpless, the crippled, the disabled, and the sick are not deprived of the type of as­
sistance that Congress intended to provide through medicare, medicaid, and other 
entitlement programs. 

OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR JOHN HEINZ 

Sixteen years ago, Congress established the medicare and medicaid programs as­
suring, for the first time, that quality health care would be available to all of our 
older citizens regardless of age or income: 

But unfortunately, the success of medicare and medicaid has been accompanied 
by a measure of failure-failure to adequately control fraud, abuse, and waste in 
the programs. 

Over the last 10 years the Senate Special Committee on Aging docum.ented the _ 
problems in medicare and medicaid. We found evidence of kickbacks, ping-ponging 
patients from doctor to doctor, kiting bil}.s, and other abuses. Virtually every provid­
er category was implicated. 

At the same time we found considerable evidence of poor care and inadequate 
treatment-from serious undiagnosed illnesses to extensive patient abuse in nursing 
homes and boarding facilities. 

Estimates of the loss due to fraudulent activities are staggering. In 1977 the com­
mittee estimated $3 billion annually was being wasted or stolen from the medicare 
and medicaid progr~ms alone. Department-wide estimates ran as high as $7.4 bil­
lion. 

Public Law 94-505, the IG bill, was Congress's way of saying: Enough to those 
who cleliberately sought to defraud these programs; enough to those who sought to 
waste our meager resources; and enough to those who sought to abuse program reg­
ulations. Congress intended to unify the existing fragmented antifraud resources 
and to commit sufficient resources to the task. It was in this context that the office 
of IG was created. . \\ 

This joint hearing by the Senate Committee on Finance and the Senate Special 
Committee on Aging marks the first formal review by Congress of the performance 
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of that office and its success in detecting, preventing, and controlling fraud, abuse, 
and waste. 

Today, I am releasing the results of a 6-month study of the performance of the IG 
conducted at my direction by the staff of the Committee on Aging. The 408 page 
report is entitled "Background Materials Relating to Office of Inspector General, 
Department of Helath and Human Services Efforts to Combat Fraud, Waste and 
Abuse" and is .dated December 1981. 

The results of that study indicate the Office of Inspector General has not op~rated 
as Congress intended. Frauds against the Government continue to be lucrative and 
pervasive. The odds against getting caught and punished are inviting. 

Only 5 cf 41 health cases the IG submitted to the Justice Department for prosecu­
tion in 1980 resulted in convictions. The longest sentence ordered was 6 months. 

In comparison with the other 15 Federal Inspector Generals, HHS ranked third 
from last in the number of cases opened in 1980 per dollar expended. 

The office ranked second from last out of the 11 offices with comparable data in 
dollars recovered per dollar expended in 1980. 

The backlog of uutstanding audits as of the end of 1980 for HHS amounted to 
almost $70 million. 

The message that has been given those who would abuse the system is clear. The 
public purse is open and easy, the bureaucracy too ponderous and passive to pursue. 
The Federal Government continues to squandor billions of dollars through its inabil-
ity to stop this abuse. . -

All this must end. The abuse and the inability to prevent, detect, and punish 
abuse are intolerable. The depletion of valuable health care resources at a time of 
growing budget restraints on these valuable programs are unconscionable. 

We rely on the Inspector General to lead the fight against fraud, abuse, and waste 
in the Department. Until this year that leadership has been absent and the oper­
ation of that office ineffective. 

From the committees' analysis, the elements essential to effective operation of the 
IG are the unification under the IG's leadership of the Department's fragmented ef­
forts to control fraud, abuse, and waste, better targeting of resources, and the elimi­
nation of jurisdictional disputes between the IG and various program division 
within the Department. 

Fraud control efforts are not only morally right. 'rhey are cost effective. Every 
report indicates audit and investigatory activities return their cost many times in 
recoveries. The HHS IG recovers $4.7 for every dollar they spend on audit activities. 
Today, more than ever, we must frnd ways to provide needed services while keeping 
down costs. Improved effectiveness and efficiency in program operation offer an 
avenue for extending benefits to the needy without increasing overall costs. 

To that end, I look forward to hearing the testimony of today's witnesses. 

STATEMENT OF HON"~ JOHN HEINZ, A U.S. SENATOR FROM THE 
. STATE OF PENNSYLVANIA 

Chairman HEINZ. Mr. Chairman, thank you. I will be brief, but I 
would observe that 16 years ago Congress established the medicare 
and medicaid programs assuring, for the first time, quality health 
care for older people, regardless of age or income. -

But the success of medicare and medicaid has been accompanied 
by an equal measure of failures-failure to adequately control 
waste, fraud, and abuse in those programs. . 

Over the last 10 years, the Senate Special Committee on Aging­
which I am privileged to chair-has documented the problems in 
medicare and medicaid. We have found evidence of kickbacks, ping­
ponging patients from doctor to doctor, kiting bills and other 
abuses. Virtually every provider of category was implicated. 

At the same time, we found considerable evidence of poor care 
and inadequate treatment from serious undiagnosed illnesses to ex­
tensive patient abuse in nursing homes and boarding facilities. 

Estimates of the loss due to fraudulent activities are staggering . 
In 1977, the committee esthnated $3 billion annually was being 
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wasted or stolen from the medicare and medicaid programs alone. 
Departmentwide estimates ran as high as $7.4 billion. 

Public Law 94-505, the Inspector General bill, was Congress' way 
. of saying enough is enough: Enough to those who deliberately 
sought to defraud these programs; enough to those who sought to 
waste our meager resources; enough to those who sought to abuse 
program regulations. 

Congress intended to unify the existing fragmented antifraud re-
sources and to commit sufficient resources to the task. It was in 
this context that the' Office of Inspector General was created. 

This joint hearing by the Senate Finance Committee and the 
Special Committee on Aging marks the first formal review by Con­
gress of the performance of the Inspector General and its success in 
detecting, preventing, and controlling waste,' fraud, and abuse. 

Today, I am releasing the results of a 6-month study that marks, 
during these 6 months, the progress during 1980 that the Inspector 
General's Office has or has not made. This study was conducted at 
my direction by the staff of the Special Committee on Aging. 

Unfortunately, Mr. Chairman, the results of that study indicate 
that the Office of Inspector General has not operated as Congress 
intended. Frauds against the Government continue to be lucrative 
and pervasive. The odds against getting caught and punished are 
extremely inviting. 

Only 5 of 41 health cases the Inspector General submitted to the 
Justice Department for prosecution in 1980 resulted in convictions. 
The longest sentence ordered was 6 months. 

In comparison with the other 15 Federal Inspector Generals, 
HHS ranked third from last in the number of cases opened in 1980 
per dollar expended. 

The office ranked second from last out of the 11 with comparable 
data in dollars received per dollar expended in 1980. 

The backlog of outstanding audits as of the end of 1980 for HHS 
amounted to $70 million. 

The message that has been given those who would abuse the 
system is clear. The public purse is open and easy, the bureaucracy 
too ponderous and passive to pursue. The Federal Government con-I 
tinues to squander billions of dollars through its inability to stop 
this abuse. ' 

All this must end~ The abuse and the inability to prevent, detect, 
and punish abuse are simply intolerable. The depletion of valuable 
health care resources at a time of growing budget restraints on 
these valuable programs is unconscionable. 

We rely on the Inspector General to lead the fight against waste, 
fraud, and abuse in the Department. Until this year, that leader­
ship has been absent and the operation of that office ineffective. 

From the committees' analysis, the elements essential to the ef­
fectiveoperation of the Inspector General are threefold: First, the 
unification under the Inspector General's leadership of the Depart­
ment's fragmented efforts to control waste, fraud, and abuse; 
second, better targeting of resources; and t.hird, the elimination of 
jurisdictional disputes between the Inspector General and various 
other program divisions within the Pepartment. ' 

I.believe our efforts to coptrol fraud are not only morally right 
but' they are cost-effective. Every report indicates audit and investi-
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~~ory activities return their costs many times over in recoveries 
d l~ HHhS Inspector General recovers $4.70, currently for every 

o ar t ey spend on audit activjties. Today, more tha'n ever we 
:eally ~ave to ~nd, succeed in finding, ways to provide needed ~erv­
Ice~ whIle keepIng costs down. Improved effectiveness and efficien­
c
h
y In progr~m ope:ation ?ffer an avenue for extending benefits to 

t e needy WIthout IncreasIng overall costs. 
.To that end, Mr. Chairman, I look forward to hearing from our 

wItnesses today. 
Chairm~ln DOLE. Are therE\ other members who have an abbrevi­

ated openIng statement? 

STATEMENT OF HON. GEORGE MITCHELL, A U.S. SENATOR FROM 
THE S'rATE OF MAINE 

Senator MITCHELL. I think this qualifies as abbreviated. 
Tha?k you very. mu~h, Mr. Chairman. At a time when present 

f~stralnts. are placIng Intense pressures on all programs which de-
lver se~ICes to the elderly and the vulnerable in our society it is 

appropriate that we take a closer look at the effort to weed out 
waste, f:aud and abuse in such programs. 
d' A~erICans are generous people. 'They want our elderly to live in 

}gnhlt:r. They do not want children to be punished for the poverty 
o t elr parents .. They want no one to go hungry in this land of 
~lenty. They beheye that d~cent health care is a basic in this civi­
hzed and compassIOnate SOCIety. 
th Trat A~erIcan. generosity. is the basis for most of the programs 

a. provl.e a~sIstance whICh helps pay for medical costs and 
wlhdICh

l 
prOVIde Income support to children too young to work the 

e er y who completed their life labors. ' 
~ut that concensus on Government's obligation to the vulnerable 

res s on the base of confidence and trust. The American eo Ie 
must be abl~-must be confident-that the programs which ise fax 
doll,ars are, In .fact, dev?ted to serving the needs of the poor. 
1 I~ we permIt perva~Ive waste to exist, if we all9w fraudulent 

c alms.to be made agaInst the Government with impunit we not 
oD;ly' dIvert dollars that could help the needy but we ri:k u d -IDS'ig the support of taxp,,:ying citizens for th~se programs. n er 

o am. pleased, Mr. ChaIrman, to join with you and other mem­
ber~. of thlf and the other committee in examining in detail the op­
~ha IIms 0 the Government's front line task force against fraud 

e nspector Gener~l's program. It is important that we nlak~ 
clear our t?tal commItment to the battle against waste and fraud 
An~.to begfin the l?ng an~ difficult but necessary task of rebuilding tU t~ con Idence In the Integrity of our collective efforts to care 
or

Th 
e kvery young, the very old and the very needy in this society. 

an you. . 
Chairman POLE. Th&nk you. 

th~enator .MItchell, we are operating under the early bird rule in 
IS commIttee. Sanator Cohen. 
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STATEMENT OF HON. WILLIAM COHEN, A U.S. SENATOR FROM 
THE STATE OF MAINE 

Senator COHEN. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I have a prepared 
statement for the record. I would just like to make a couple of 
points now. 

This is, I think, a hearing in addition to those we have been 
having in other committees as well. The Governmental Affairs 
Committee has been rather actively involved in the consideration 
of the entire issue of fraud and waste. I was going to read this 68 
page report, Mr. Chairman, from the Governmental Affairs Com­
mittee but I asked instead that the staff to be aware of it. It's com­
piled by Senator Roth, Chairman of the Governmental Affairs 
Committee, and it deals with the home health care fraud and abuse 
problem. He had extensive hearings during the course of this year. 
And it's a rather shocking report in terms of how easy it is to de­
fraud the Federal taxpayers. It is very easy to determine ripoff 
schemes. 

Yesterday, we had a hearing in the Governmental Affairs Com­
mittee, chaired by Senator Percy, dealing with loan delinquencies 
in the student loan program. And what, I think, came through 
during the course of those hearings was the question of attitude. 
There is a mind set or has been a mind set in this Government 
over the years which represents a great deal of laxity. We found, 
according to the GAO, in that particular program that the system 
was in disarray-that there was very little interest demonstrated 

. on the part of HHS, formerly HEW, in collecting loans that were 
outstanding. There was no policy guidelines that would enable the 
agency to collect the money. There were no audits, very few audits. 
And there were no penalties to speak of. A' $1 or $2 a month for 
loans outstanding for many, many years. 

So I think this is, perhaps, just a continuation of the oversight 
responsibilities of Congress to make sure that we do, in fact, 
change the mind set that it is somebody else's money and we don't 
really have to exert the kind of oversight that's necessary to make 
sure it is well spent. .. 

Chairman DOLE. Thank you, Senator Cohen. I think it is. In the 
words of the President, he wants the IG to be as "mean as a jun­
kyard dog." I think that was the term. 

[The prepared statement of Senator William Cohen follows:] 

STATEMENT OF SENATOR WILLIAM S. COliEN 

Mr. Chairman, next to providing for the common defense and the general welfare 
of all Americans, there is no more important service the government can provide 
than to guarantee to the American taxpayers that every federal dollar in every fed­
eral program is being spent for the purpose intended. 

Just two days ago, the President met with his Council on Integrity and Efficiency 
to receive the second report outlining the campaign against waste, fraud and abuse 
in government. The Council, consisting of the 16 Inspector Generals claimed in the 
report that it has already saved the government $2 billion in the last six months. 
There has been an impressive increase in indictments in federal waste and fraud 
investigations of aearly 60 percent and an increase in convictions of nearly 30 per 
cent. 

I am pleased that today we will focus on one of the most important areas of all­
the Department of Health and Human Services Office of the Inspector General. 
Hearings conducted by six congressional committees over the last 10 years revealed 
considerable evidence regarding fraudulent practices in health programs, particular-
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ly Medicare and Medicaid reimbursements. As a former member of the House Select 
Committee on Aging, and as an original cosponsor of H.R. 3; the anti-fraud and 
abuse legislation that led to the creation of the Office of the Inspector General at 
HHS, I remember hearing of widespread fraudulent billing practices of some home 
health agencies in the Medicaid program, as well as patient abuse and mismanage­
ment of public funds in. nursing homes. Another House Commit.tee also learned at 
the time of "extremely serious deficiencies" in the Department's auditing and inves­
tigating procedures. 

The passage of P.L. 94-505 to create an Office of Inspector General, was intended 
to correct the problems identified by the Congress in the prevention and detection of 
fraudulent and abusive activities in program administered by HHS. Because of the 
high incidence of fraud and abuse which has been observed in Medicaid and Medi­
care, the legislation diracted the IG specifically to establish within his or her office 
an appropriate and adequate staff with specific responsibility for devoting full time 
and attention to anti-fraud and anti-abuse activities relating to Medicaid and Medi­
care. 

Progress already has been reported. At the meeting with the President on 
Monday, HHS Inspector General Kusserow explained how computer list matching 
techniques have been used to find double-dippers in the entitlement programs. The 
Office has discovered that millions of dollars worth of Social Security checks have 
been sent to dead people by cross-checking a list of deceased Medicaid recipients 
with Social Security lists. 

Still, to date there has been no comprehensive Congressional oversight of the 
Office to determine compliance with the original intent of the law. Why, for exam­
ple, is the HHS Inspector General's office only rated 9th of 11 other offices in deter­
mining cost effectiveness? Why, in comparison with other statutory IG's, is HHS 
ranked 13th in the number of cases opened in 1980 per dollar expended? Why are 36 
per cent of the pending cases listed as six months old or older in the 1980 report, 
and 21 per cent reported to be over a year old? 

I hope these questions will be addressed in this hearing today. I commend both 
the Chairman of the Senate Special Committee on Aging and the Chairman of the 
Senate Finance Committee for holding this hearing to examine for the first time 
both the purpose and the effectiveness of the IG's office. 

During my trips back to Maine, I find that my constituents consistently request 
one thing-that government provide a dollars worth of services for each dollar of 
taxes. I don't believe that is an unreasonable request. By our actions here today, we 
can begin to send a signal to people that the Congress is serious about streamlining 
government programs and reducing waste and fraud to the absolute minimum. 

Chairman DOLE. Mr. Grassley. 

STATEMENT OF HON. CHARLES E. GRASSLEY, A U.S. SENATOR 
FROM THE STATE OF lOW A 

Senator GRASSLEY. Mr. Chairman, this document that Senator 
Heinz already referred to, and put together hy the Senate aging 
Committee staff, is a fine document. But I want to emphasize and 
underline what Senator Heinz said that this covers a period of time 
from the implementing of the regulations until the end of 1980 so 
the many efforts of the "junkyard dogs" aren't evident in this 
report because the administration has done its work after the 
period of time that this report covers. 

Upon examination of this document one is struck with the sheer 
enormity of po]:icing an agency that distributes over $200 billion 
annually. It Tlfay be that this or future Congresses may have to 
amend Public Law 94-505 to more realistically deal with the reali­
ties of administering such tremendous entitlement programs. The 
CongressiClnal Research Service American Law Division reinforces 
this possioility in its response to the Aging Committee's questions 
concerning the autonomy of the Health and Human Services In­
spector General; a most telling opening statement of the American 
Law Division's conclusions reads, and I quote, "* * * neither the 
statutes nor the committee reports and hearings unambiguously 
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delineate the degree of autonomy Congress'intended for the Inspec­
tor General at HHS" 

Another quote from this report also reads, "* * * It must be 
noted that the legislative history seems to accord the Inspector 
General something of a subordinate role to the Department of Jus­
tice in criminal investigations." 

Since the work of the Aging Committee' covers only that period 
prior to the present Inspector General, Mr. Kusserow, taking office, 
I am most anxious to read and hear his testimony and find out 
whether he himself is going to be that sort of a "junkyard dog" 
that the taxpayers can legitimately demand to see that their tax­
payers' money is being well spent. 

Chairman DOLE. Thank you, Senator Grassley. 
Senator Baucus. 

STATEMENT OF HON. MAX BAUCUS, A U.S. SENATOR FROM THE 
STATE OF MONTANA 

Senator BAUCUS. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. There hasbeen a lot 
of talk about waste and fraud and abuse in Federal Government, 
and, frankly, I think it has. been more talk than action by most 
people who talk abou:t it. 

The report, here, that we are discussing this morning indicates 
that there has been poor performance by the HHS IG's office. I 
think the record will also show that during the last couple of years, 
that as much as we have, all talked about fraud, waste, and abuse, 
there really has not been any significant advancelnent in the area 
of cutting it out and doing something about it. 

It's a difficult question. It's a difficult problem. Unfortunately, 
some of the best minds in the country are going about trying to 
figure out how to be fraudulent and how to abuse the system. That 
means, therefore, that we need the best minds in Government in 
the IG's offices to prevent it, to root it out, and to formulate pro­
grams to nlinimize it as much as we can in the future. 

That goes to the question of the executive pay raise. We need top 
flight people tn Government. That also goes to the question of per­
sonnel budgets. We can't cut people out.of the IG's offices and out 
of these departments and think we are going to root out and pre;. 
vent some fraud and abuse. It just rneans that dedication is needed 
to get the job done. . . 

I don't think it's a question of anyone administration, whether 
it's this administration or the last administration. We should 
blame no administration in my judgment. And I hope this morning 
that-hope springs eternal-we, during this hearing get to the root 
of the problem more than we have in the past; that we get the 
wheels moving finally toward cutting out Some of this nonsense so 
we are not wasting oui' time here. And I look forward to this morn­
ing's hearing with that firmly in mind. 

Chairman DOLE. Thankyou, Senator Baucus. 
Senator Pryor. . 
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STATEMENT OF HON. DAVID PRYOR, A U.S. SENATOR FROM THE 
STATE OF ARKANSAS 

Senator PRYOR. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I will not make a 
statement. I do ask unanimous consent that the full text of a pre­
pared statement be printed in the record. 

Mr. Chairman, I would also like to ask unanimous consent that a 
Washington Post article appearing this morning relative to medi­
care fraud be printed in the record at this point. 

[The prepared statement and article of Senator David Pryor 
follow:] 

OPENING STATEMENT OF SENATOR DAVID PRYOR 

I would like to take this opportunity to commend the distinguished Chairmen of 
the Senate Finance and Aging Committees, Senators Dole and Heinz, for calling this 
joint hearing today. There is not doubt that the operations of the Inspector General 
of the Department of Health ahd Human Services are of great concern to members 
of both these committees, and it is very timely and appropriate that we meet to ex­
amine that office's functioning. 

Thfa Office of the Inspector General of the Department of Health and Human 
Services was established by Public Law 94~505 in 1976 to identify and combat fraud, 
abuse and wasteful practices in, programs administered by that agency; That office 
was the model used in 1978 by the Governmental Affairs Committee to establish 16 
additional Inspectors General in other federal agencies. In fact, that committee, of 
which I am a member, is currently exploring the possibility of establishing addition-
al offices in other departments. . 

There is no question that an office designed for the purpose of ferreting out waste 
and fraud is a vital necessity in our government agencies, particularly in the De­
partment of Health and Human Services which yearly expends hundreds of billions 
of dollars. Programs such as Medicare and Medicaid are easy prey for criminal 
schemes, and require special vigilance. 

Yet, despite the established need for such an office, and the fact that the Office of 
the Inspector General of Health and Human' Services was organized at leaSt two 
years before any other Office of an Inspector General and has the largest staff 
among Inspectors General, evidence suggests that more must be done in this area. I 
am hopeful that today we will be able to thoroughly examine the operations of the 
Inspector General of HHS in our efforts to determine what must be done to make 
this most important office more effective in doing its job. 

I look forward to the testim()ny of our witnesses. 

[From the Washington Post] 

MEDICARE FRAUD KEEPS ESCAPING CLAMPDOWN 

(By HOWIE KURTZ) 

In 1977, the Health and Human Services Department heard that a California 
doctor had overcharged the Medicare program by more than $130,000 for patients 
who said they never requested-must less received-his services. 

The inspector general's office at HHS did little with the case for three years, then 
finally referred it to the Justice Department for possible prosecution. But Justice 
officials decided last year that there wasn't enough evidence to bring charges 
against the doctor. 

This sequence of events is far from unusual. In 1980, the HHS inspector general 
referred 41 cases of suspected. fraud involving doctors, nursing homes, laboratories 
and other medical providers to the Justice Department. But Justice. obtained convic­
tions in only five of the cases, and the longest sentence that any defendant received 
was five months in jail. 

Justice officials decided not to proceed with 31 of the 41 cases, saying· they were 
too old, involved too little money, not enough evidence, or simply lacked what they 
call Ujury appeal." Of the remaining cases, three are still pending, one resulted in 
an acquital, and the status of one could not be determined. , 

While some departments have concentrated on recovering federal funds through 
civil procedures, HHS recovered money in only four of the 31' cases that Justice re-
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jected. At the end of 1980, in fact, HHS had.a backlog of unresolved audits involving 
nearly $70 million, some of which had been outstanding for more than two years. 
Under the Reagan administration, that figure has grown to $104 million. 

President Reagan pr~sed the inspectors general on Monday for pursuing govern­
ment waste and frau.d with the fervor of junkyard dogs, but some observers say 
their bark may be worse than their bite. While recent figures suggest that the 
number of cases being sent to Justice is on the rise in the new administration, it is 
too soon to determine whether this will lead to more indictments and convictions. 

. Congres~ional cri~ics say HHS's track record, at least during the Carter years, has 
gIVen medIcal proViders lIttle concern that they actually will be prosecuted or jailed 
for Medicare fraud. 

Reaga.n:s.new inspector genera! at HHS, Richard P. Kusserow, plans to respond to 
~hes~ cn~Icisms at a Senate hearmg .today, a department spokesman said. The hear­
mg IS bemg held by the Senate Agmg Committee chaired by John Heinz (R.-Pa.), 
and the. Senate Finance Committee, headed by Robert J. Dole (R-Kan.). The spokes­
~an saId the department would not comment on the investigations before the hear­
mg. 

Some of the cases brought by Justice indicate that physicians often escape with 
relatively minor penalties. An Illinois podiatrist charged the government for $13,000 
worth of foot surgery, for example, when he actually was trimming toenails and re­
moving calluses. He pleaded guilty, was placed on probation for three years and had 
to-repay $5,592. 
~he tough~st .sentence was given to an Oklahoma nursing home official, who pled 

guIlty to falslfymg 39 monthly cost reports to the government. This official was sen­
tenced to five months in jail, fmed $25,000 and ordered to repay $161,000. 
. Amon~ the cases that Justice dropped was one involving a nursing home official 
In Washmgton state and who was accused of accepting at least $25 000 in kickbacks 
from a meat supplier. Justice officials said they could not calculate'the exact loss to 
the government. . 

Timely enforcement also was a p:robem for the government. In a third of the un­
successful cases, mo!:e than two years elapsed from the time HHS began to investi-
gate them to when Justice dropped the case. . 

An official with the Senate Aging Committee said that investigative efforts at 
HHS generally have been fragmented among several divisions, and that the inspec­
tor general's office now has fewer field investigators than the state Medicaid fraud 
unit in New York alone. 

Senator' PRYOR. And one final observation. We were talking 
about "junkyard dogs". Just from reading what I have read about 
~he HHS ~udits and the present condition of the Inspector General, 
It ~eems lIke we do not have a junkyard dog but a pet kitten. And I ; . 
thmk that we do need some answers this morning. And I hope that­
we will get those answers. 

Chairman DOLE. Thank you, Senator Pryor. 
Senator Chafee. 

STATEMENT OF HON. JOHN H. CHAFEE, A U.S. SENATOR FROM 
THE STATE OF RHODE ISLAND 

Senator CHAFJi:E. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I, too, have a state-
ment that I ask to have put in th€Jrecord. . 

I would just !ike to say that these programs we are looking into 
~re e~treme~y Important for a host of people in our NatIon. I be­
heve In .medIcare and I bel~eve in medicaid. rrhe problem is to not 
undermIne the confidence In these programs in the citizenry as a 
whole so that in the attack against waste, fraud and abuse-· those 
key ,vords that are being bandied around these days-that we don't 
vitup~rate and endanger the whole programs themselves. 
~o Insure the future of thes~ programs, .that are so important, I 

think what we are unde~takIng today IS extremely important. 
The~e ~re what we .call entItlement programs. These two programs, 
medIcaId and medIcare, cost the Federal taxpayers $60 billion a 
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year. And now a good portion of that is wisely spent and spent in 
needy causes. Some of it, obviously, can be saved and is abused. 
That's what we are looking into today. But I would hate for it to 
get abroad to the general public or it be bandied about that the 
whole programs are shot through with these key words of "waste," 
"fraud," and "abuse," and, therefore, should be canceled. Certainly, 
that is not the intention of this, Senator. Nor, I suspect of anyone 
else on this panel. 

Thank you very.much, Mr. Chair.man. 
Chairman DOLE. Thank you, Senator Chafee. 
[Prepared statement of Senator John Chafee follows:] 

STATEMENT OF SENATOR JOHN H. CHAFEE 

I look forward to the testimony which the witnesses at today's hearings will pro­
vide. Fraud, waste, and abuse are dangerous symptoms of either poorly structured 
programs, or attitudes which permit wanton violations of Government regulations 
and laws. 

As we all know, entitlement programs and uncontrollable expenses account for 
the vast majority of the Federal budget. Medicare and medicaid alone, cost over $60 
billion dollars this year. When one adds food stamps, student loans, workers com­
pensation, and unemployment compensation, the figures become staggering. Soine 
have argued that these programs are too big, that the Government is incapable of 
running them. As evidence, they point to the widespread abuse of taxpayer's money 
in all of these programs. Indeed, every new case of fraud which is exposed serves to 
bolster the argument that entitlement programs and unworkable. 

I believe that entitlement programs are workable and are necessary. We have an 
obligation to provide medical care to the elderly and the needy. In this Nation of 
abundance, we should be able to make food available to those who would otherwise 
be without it. And, workers need security to compensate for the hazards of the 
workplace and the volatility of the economy. Given the size of this Nation, and our 
generous spirit, some amount of waste in the administration of programs may be 
inevitable. This does not mean that we cannot eliminate the vast majority of it, or 
that we whould not work aggr~ssively to reduce fraud and abuse. 

There is increasing pressure on the Federal Government to eliminate fraud, 
waste, and abuse. This is an important effort and I look forward to the observations 
of today's witnesses with regard to it. 

Chairman DOLE. Senator Chiles, the ranking Democrat on the 
Aging Committee. ' . . 

STATEMENT OF HON. LAWTON CHILES, A U.S. SENATOR FROM 
THE STATE OF FLORIDA 

Senator CHILES. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. The subject of this 
hearing is of great interest to me. And I have a statement I would 
like to insert in the record. 

I know that all of us are concerned with this problem. I, person­
ally, have been involved for a number of years and held a number 
of hearings on it, particularly in home health. And during the last 
5 years, we have heard so many times-repeatedly-of what we are 
going to do to correct the situation. I think a lot of us had such 
great hopes with the Inspector General, that this was going to be 
the path that was going to at last. allow us to get control over fraud 
and abuse. But now we see that the Inspector General's office is 
still plagued by audit and investigative staff shortages with the In­
spector General only having 10 percent of the Department's fraud 
fighting resources, under his control. 

We have many unresolved audits. We see from the Inspector 
General's own report-31 of 41 cases that were referred to the Jus­
tice Department for criminal prosecution in 1980 were declined. 
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That's a terrible batting average. That would be terrible in any 
kind of place. And in Florida, since 1976, there have been over 100 
medicare fraud cases that were referred to the Inspector General, 
and to my knowledge, there is only one of those cases, lout of 100, 
that has some kind of successful prosecution. Cases that have been 
in the works for over 5 years are still floundering with all of the 
bickering that has been going on. 

Like many of you, I asked for suggestions of what we could· do. 
One of the things the Inspector General said was, "If we just had a 
statute that allowed us to have civil penalties instead of criminal 
penalties, we could clean up much of this." Well, I introduced that; 
we passed that. The Department has that tool. I still don't see how 
much they are using it. 

And, of course, we recognize that. The resources of the Inspector 
General have been inadequate. Several times I have tried to make 
appropriations increases that would increase those results from the 
Inspector General. 

I, myself, find it very hard to contemplate or listen to the talk 
that we are going to cut medicaid and medicare benefits when we 
haven't been able to do a thing about the rampant fraud that we 
know is there. And yet we are talking now of having to cut back on 
the programs. 

So I am delighted that these hearings are being held today. I 
hope that we can get something better going than we have been 
able to have in the past. 

[Prepared statement of Senator Lawton Chiles follows:] 

STATEMENT OF SENATOR LAWTON CHILES 

I am pleased to be able to take part in these hearings today and I commend the 
Committee Chairmen for arranging this joint hearing between our two Committees. 
The Special C()mmittee on Aging and the Finance Committee have a long history of 
cooperative action, particularly in oversight of the Medicare and Medicaid pro-

. grams. But this hearing represents a rare instance of a (c;>rmal joint hearing be­
tween the two Committees. I hope we can have more joint hearings. 

In a way, we also have a third Committee involved in the hearing as some of us 
are also members of the Committee on Governmental Mfairs which has oversight 
responsibility for the Inspectors General in' most Federal departments and agencies 
other than the Department of Health and Human Services. Indeed, the legislation 
we drafted creating these other Inspectors General was based on the model of the 
Department of Health ahd Human Services, so I hope we can learn much from this 
hearing which can also be used to help us improve the operations of other Inspec­
tors Goneral. 

The subject of this hearing today is of great interest to me personally. On a 
number of occasions during the last five years, I have publicly expressed my con­
cern that the Department of Health and Human Services' see~s to be totally unable 
to come to grips with massive amounts of -waste and abuse within our Federal 
health programs. . .' 
. I have been an active participant in uncovering some of this abuse, particularly in 

the Medicare home health program through hearings of the Special Committee on 
Aging and the Federal Spending Practices Subcommittee. The last time the Special 
Committee Oil Aging took testimony from the Inspector General and the Health 
Care Financing Administration on progress made in combatting waste and abuse in 
Medicare was in South Florida in 1979. The Committee received a lot of promises 
then, and ther~ were grand new plans fox: action. I want to follow up on the. results 
of this activity today. ".' 

We all have great hopes for the success of the Office of the Inspector General. 
Strong actions to prevent· fraud and abuse, particularly in health programs,' become 
'more important every day. A strong-and really independent-Inspector General is 
essential. '. 
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But we just don't seem to be able to get off the starti~g block on this. The report 
the Aging Committee is releasing today shows that throughout its four-year history, 
the HHS Inspector General's office is still plagued by audit and investigative staff 
shortages. That the audit function is fragmented and spre~d through sev~ral ag~n­
cies within the Department. That the Inspector General hImself, though It was m­
tended that the office assume a strong and independent lead in fraud and abuse ef­
forts, really has control over only 10 percent of the entire Department's fraud fight­
ing activities. And that the Inspector General's office does not even set its own pri­
orities for what will be investigated. 

There still are too many unresolved audits. One-thim . .Df .t~?1th fr-lMJ.~~ 
presented to the Justice Department for criminal action take over two years to de­
velop. And then, when they do reach that stage, it is rare that they go any further. 
According to the Inspector Ge'neral's own report, 31 of 41 health cases presented to 
the Justice Department in 1980 alone were declined. This is a terrible batting aver­
age-but I suspect that the actual record is even worse than that. 

I have witnessed terrible 'Iturf' problems. Audit and investigative staff are divid­
ed between two offices-in the Health Care Financing Administration and in the 
Inspector General's Office. I don't know if merging these two staffs would solve 
some of the problems or not-but it has been clear to me for some time that they 
just can't seem to get together. 

At public hearings, the official line of Department witnesses has always been that 
great cooperative arrangements had been made and that new initiatives were in the 
works. At the same time, investigators from the Inspector General's office, from the 
Health Care Financing Administration, and from the U.S. Attorney's office were 
privately complainirig that the lack of progress was because none of the other par­
ties would cooperate with them. 

There a.r~ two specific Medicare fraud cases in South Florida that I have been 
following: :·j.ely-one of them for five years. They both appear t?have collapsed 
amid wideclpi'ead press charges of bickering among all the agencies mvolved. "Some­
one else will not commit their resources." 'IThe regulations are too weak to en­
force." 

If this kind of thing continues the whole Federal effort against Medicare and 
Medicaid fraud and abuse will be nothing more than a laughing stock. The Federal 
Government itself will be guilty of fraud and abuse. . 

I have personally asked for suggestions from the Justice Department, from the 
Inspector General's office, and from the Health Care Financing Administration on 
what Congress cQuld do to help with this effort. When the Department asked for 
additional authority to make money recoveries through civil action, I introduced a 
bill to do' that and Congress passed it this year. On several occasions I asked for 
additional funding for the Inspector General's office and for State Medicaid Fraud 
units in the Appropriations Committee. Those are the only two suggestions I have 
ever received . 

I don't think there is really much more that Congress can do. The Department 
alreadly has the tools it needs to proceed . 

I hope this hearing will help pave the way for a much more efficient and coordi­
nated Department effort to combat waste, fraud, and abuse. 

Ch~irman DOLE. Thank you, Senator Chiles. . 
I was looking the other day at what the projected cost of. medi­

care would Qe by the year 1990, and I found a 1965 estimate. In 
1965 they thought that by 1990, medicare costs might reach $9 bil­
lion. It is now over $60 billion. So,me of that difference is due to 
inflation, and some is due to fraud and abuse. It is fraud and abuse 
which can and must be reduced. 

The first witness today will be Dr. Richard Kones. Dr. Roues is 
brought here today by Postal Inspector Terry Loftus, who was the 
principal investigator involved in making a crjminal case against 
Dr. Kones. 

As a precondition to Dr. Kones' appearance, we have ag1'eed to 
confine· our inquires to matters now on the public record. The U.S. 
attorney's office has requested that Dr. Kones' testimony be pre­
sented under oath .. Senator Heinz will administer the oath. 

89-601 0-82--3 
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[Whereupon, Dr. Richard K. Kones, M.D., was sworn by Chair­
man Heinz.] 

STATEMENT OF DR. RICHARD K. KONES, M.D. 

Chairman DOLE. Dr. Kones, would you please state your name 
and address for the record? 

12r.. .. K9NES. Richard Kones, 7443 Tunberry, Houston, Tex. 
"-8hairman DOLE. On Sep'tember' '22;"t981~"Iri'the middfeol a jury 
trial, Richard Kones pleaded guilty to 67 counts of an indictment 
which involved a scheme to defraud medicare, the Department of 
Labor workers' compensation program, and private insurance com­
panies, by submitting false medical bills worth $1.5 million for re­
imbursement. 

In addition, Dr. Kones pleaded guilty to stealing a $36,000 medi­
care check from a Houston hospital and transporting it in inte'r­
state commerce. 

As a eondition of his plea, Dr. Kones agreed to pay the United 
States, $500,000 to settle a civil suit which had been instituted 
against him and his wife for recovery under the False Claims Act 
of moneys received from the United States from this fraudulent 
scheme. 

Dr. Kones also agreed to resign his medical licenses in 10 States. 
Dr. Kones I am told has paid the United States the $500,000. And 
is currently in the process of resigning his licenses. 

Dr. Kones was a successful cardiologist who practiced in Pound 
Ridge, N.Y., until the summer of 1979 when he moved his medical 
practice to Houston, Tex. While in New York, Kones also main­
tained part-time offices in Bridgeport, Conn., and at 133 East 73d 
Street, New York, N.Y. Dr. Kones has published a number of 
highly regarded books and articles on the heart and was in the 
process of editing three new pUblications at the time of his convic .. 
tion. 
, From 1977 until the fall of 1980, Dr. Kones, you submitted over, 

$1.5 million worth of false claims for services which you never ren.'. 
dered. 

Is that correct, Doctor? 
Dr. KONES. Yes, it is. 
Chairman DOLE. And as a result, you received at least $500,000 

in payments. Is that correct? 
Dr. KONES. Yes, sir., . 
Chairman DOLE. According. to the indictment, you would solicit 

your own patients, claimants for medicare and workers' compensa­
tion, and private health insurance policyholders to sign medical 
claim forms and assignment of benefit forms in blank. Is that cor­
rect? 

Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman DOLE. You would also falsely complete the claim forms 

by billing for medical and surgical services which you never ren­
dered to those patients. Is that correct? 

Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman DOLE. And that you usually submitted photocopies of 

those claim forms on which you stamped a notice in red ink. What 
did you stamp on those false claims? 
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r Dr. KONES. The stamp had something to do with process this as 
. ttl original, I believe. 

! Chairman DOLE. Did it say, "Please process this legally assigned 
\ claim"? ~, 
t Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
l. Chairman DOLE. And also, "Original submission, process this as 

. ~';U-_-~-"'---"-o'rl'~n -1-~. __ ._ .. _. ---'.., .. ---... """.~.-. ... 
--.~ 1' ..... .;,'. Etd...L.Lt;A.l.· " . . ........ ~ _ . 

\ . Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
'I' f • Chairman. DOLE. Acc.ording to the indictment, you avoided detec-

..... hon by medIcare and Insurance company computers programed to 
L flag double billing~. You did this by rarely double billing fo~ serv-
r Ice. Instead, you :31mply changed the serVIce dates and sent In the 
f ~ ~dentical bill for the same s~rvice fo~ a p~rticu~ar patieI?-t. In other 
I Hlstances, you would send vu-tually IdentIcal bIlls for dIfferent pa-
t. tients. Is that true? 
t Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
r· Chairman DOLE. Additionally, you often changed the patient's 
t: . address on the claim form so that all communications with the 
to' medicare carriers or the private insurance companies regarding 
~.. your fraudulent bills would never reach your patients. Is that cor-
l';,. rect, Dr. Kones? r'; Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
~. Chairman DOLE. During 1979, alone, according to the indictment, 
.t you submitted over $1 million in fraudulent medicare claims of 
j" '. which you received $120,000. The claims involved at least 40 pa-
t tients, most of whom are quite elderly and feeble. In most cases, 1, you only treated the patients on a few occasions with relatively 
f,:·· simple procedures, but then submitted false bills indicating multi-
~ , pIe visits and complex surgical procedures and claiming thousands t\ of dollars. Dr. Kones, is that correct? 

R:.

:. .. ,.f.·,):t •.. ,: •...•. '.: ..... : •......•..... :.. gh~~~~~·D~~~.sfr~ant to add at this point, that according to in-
:_ formation supplied by the U.S. attorney, the dollar loss by medi-
!J"%;.' . care would have been much greater had its contractors, Blue Cross 
ii.~ and Blue Shield of Greater New York, not flagged all of Dr. Kones' 

p; mB~:C~!:mfl:g!K'~h~9~~care claims after receiving com-
l.-,·~ .•. c:/ plaints from some of Dr. Kones' patients regarding medicare pay­

ments to Dr. Kones for treatments which the patients claimed they 
had never received. 

In essence, Blue Cross ceased processing any of Dr. Kones' claims 
pending further investigation. 

According to the indictment, Dr. Kones, you also submitted false 
claims worth about $120,000 to the Department of Labor's workers 
compensation program and almost $100,000 in fraudulent claims to 
five private health insurance companies. Is that correct? 

Dr. KONES. Well, would you---
Chairman DOLE. All right. Let me repeat that. According to the 

indictment, you also submitted false claims worth about $120,000 to 
the Department of Labor's workers compensation program and 
almost $100,000 in fraudulent claims to five private health insur­
ance companies. Is that correct? 

Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
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Chairman DOLE, And in addition, you had a scheme which al­
lowed certain lawyers to use high medical bills which you provided 
plus a fraudulent medical report to promote their clients' personal 
injury claims, while you would extract money by filing fraudulent 
claims under available no-fault coverages. By this scheme, you de­
frauded one insurer of over $60,000 in no-fault claims alone, as well 
as thousands of additional dollars in personal injury settlements 
that were inflated due to your fraudulent bills and reports. Is that 
correct, Dr. Kones? 

Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman DOLE. Now I would have hoped that the indictment 

ended there, but it doesn't. I would ask Senator Heinz to continue 
at this pojnt. 

Chairman HEINZ. Dr. Kones, one of the most, intriguing and 
amazing aspects of your case is your schemes to defraud social se­
curity. The U.S. attorney's indictment indicates that you had your­
self admitted to a hospital May 16, 1979, complaining of chest 
pains. Is that correct? 

Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman HEINZ. The indictment indicates you doctored blood 

tests to reflect heart problems and brought that with you repre­
senting it as your own. Is that correct? 

Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman HEINZ. Two days later you checked out of the hospital 

and the next day you took your first tennis lesson at the Chestnut 
Ridge Country Club. Is that correct? ' 

Dr. K9NES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman HEINZ. Subsequently, you contacted a cardiologist and 

asked him to evaluate a stress test you falsely represented as your 
own. Is that correct? 

Dr. KONES. Substantially, yes. 
Chairman HEINZ. On June 25, on the basis of the cardiologist's 

analysis of the test, which you misrepresented as your own, you ap-
plied for social security disability benefits. Is that correct? " 

Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. . 
Chairman HEINZ. On the application for these benefits, you sup­

stituted your address for that of the cardiologist so that wh€: n 
social security asked for the medical report, you could write your 
own. Did you indicate you were severely disabled? And did you 
forge the other doctor's signature? . 

Dr. KONES. Well, the document did say that I was disabled. And I 
don't believe there was a signature at all. 

Chairman HEINZ. How much did you collect for social security? 
Dr. KONES. I really couldn't answer that at the moment. 
Chairman HEINZ. I'm told it was about $1,000 a month for 19 

months.' , . 
Dr . KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman HEINZ. Then under the pretext of this phony heart 

attack, you closed your medical practice in New York and moved to 
Texas. Is that cor~ct? 

Dr. KONES. Correct. 
-Chairman HEINZ. In Texas, you applied for two positions. You ac­

cepted a $7,500 advance from one potential employer, and went to 
work for the other, the Alief General Hospital. Is that correct? 
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Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman HEINZ. You were employed by Alief in September of 

1979. By May, you were suspended from the hospital for overutili­
zation in billing for services not rendered. Is that correct? 

Dr. KONES. Substantially, yes. There were no services that were 
not rendered.' 

Chairman HEINZ. All this time you were on 100 percent disabil­
ity from social security. Is that correct? 

Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman HEINZ. You were taking tennis lessons three times a 

week? 
Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman HEINZ. Did you also file a disability claim with your 

personal insurance carrier? 
Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman HEINZ. How much did you receive from the private 

carriers? 
Dr. KONES. I really "couldn't say exactly. , 
Chair:rnan HEINZ. I'm told it's in the neighborhood of a quarter of 

a million dollars. 
Dr. KONES. I think it's probably less than that. 
Chairman HEINZ. That's in the ballpark? 
Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman HEINZ. Did you also steal a check in the amount of 

$36,185.71 from a hospital? 
Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman HEINZ. How did you do that? 
Dr. KONES. The check was delivered to my office at the time. 

And it was put through a business account. 
Chairman HEINZ. After your indictment,pid you violate a judge's 

restraining order requiring you not to try to transfer assets out of 
your existing account? 

Dr. KONES. I actually didn't violate it, but I wrote certain letters 
that would have. 

Chairman HEINZ. Did you also illegally apply for a passport 
while on bail? 

Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman HEINZ. In December of 1980, you were convicted in 

Connecticut on charges of first degree larceny involving medicaid. 
What was your sentence? 

Dr. KONES. I believe it was a 5-year sentence, probationary and a 
resignation or what amounted to resignation from practicing medi­
cine in Connecticut. 

Chairman HEINZ. Did it also involve the restitution of $30,000? 
Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman HEINZ. Did you continue to practice? 
Dr. KONES. No, I didn't. 
Chairman HEINZ. In July of 1981, you were convicted in West­

chest.er County on grand larceny involving your personal insurance 
claim. What was your sentence? 

Dr. KONES. I have not appeared for sentencing yet. 
Chairman HEINZ. In 1974, you were indicted and convicted in 

New York by a district court. What were the charges? Were they 
in any way different from the present charges against you? 
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Dr. KONES. No. 
Chairman HEINZ. And what were those charges? 
Dr. KONES. Medicare fraud. ' 
Chairman HEINZ. And what was your sentence? 
Dr. KONES. Five years probation. 
Chairman HEINZ. I understand all was suspended but 30 days. 
Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman HEINZ. How soon after your release, did you resume 

your fraudulent activities? 
Dr. KONES. The bulk of my fraudulent activities did not occur 

until 1978. 
Chairman HEINZ. In September of this year, you pled guilty to 67 

counts of fraud. What were the conditions of your plea? 
Dr. KONES. Resignation of all medical licenses, settlement of a 

civil case, as has already been mentioned, and--
Chairman HEINZ. And the restitution of $500,000? 
Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman HEINZ. I have just one more question, Mr. Chairman, 

for the moment. Dr. Kones, you stole from medicare medicaid 
workers compensation, social security, your own and fi~e other in~ 
surance companies and a hospital where you worked. You forged 
o~her doctors' names to bills. You forged your partner's name. You 
vIOlated your .parole agreement, the judge's restraining order, and 
attempted to Illegally leave the country. Is there anyone you didn't 
try and rip off? 

Dr. KONES. Excuse me. 
Chairman HEINZ. Is there anyone you didn't try and rip off? 
~r. KONES. I don't know, really, how to answer that. 
Chairman HEINZ. rrhank you. 
.C?airman DOLE. It's f!1Y understanding, Dr. Kones, that you are 

Wllhng to answer questIOns from members of the committees here 
this morning. Is that correct? 

Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman DOLE. And ~ would say at ~h~ outset that it's a pitiful 

c~~e and we are not holdIng you up to rIdICule. We have a responsi-I 
bllity ~d we need to find ~ut if this is an exception or whether or 
not this may be rather WIdespread as far as providers are con-
cerned. 
. I ~nderstand th~t at the present time, you are assisting authori-

tIes IIl: New York In an effort to uncover some of the ways fraud is 
commItted. Is that correct? 

Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. My assistance so far has been a review of the 
medic~re codes and certain things that were done that I did. 
Ch.a~rman DOLE. Do you .feel this practice is widespread among 

phY~IClans and ?th.e! provlde-r:s,. hospitals or whoever may have 
medIcare or medlCaId opportunltles? 
" Dr. KO~ES: I r~ally don't have any information that would indi-
cate that It IS WIdespread. The system, itself, is fairly vulnerabl~. 
And bec~use of the nature of the system, something which I dia 
was posslbl~. But. I h.ave no information· or beliefs that dishonesty 
among prOVIders IS WIdespread. 

Chairman DOLE. Do you .have suggestions on how we might 
\ change the system, ~he. medIcare system, to prevent the kinds of 

fraud that you have IndICated you committed,? 
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Dr. KONES. Well, the wrong doings that related to my case were 
largely due to individual physopathologyon my part. They were 
not, I think, representative of the medical profession as a whole. 
Quite the contrary. They were paY'ticular problems that related to 
me. But at the same time, I have made observations about the 
system in various jurisdictions and I do believe, as I said, that the 
system is vulnerable. And there are many ways in which advan­
tage of the system could be brought about ~)y providers. 

I do have some ideas about what could be done to improve the 
system that are fairly specific. And that I have already indicated to 
the officials in the New York region. 

Chairman DOLE. Are those-and I would just say finally because 
other members want to ask questions-. do you have those recom­
mendations or observations in written form that we might have an 
opportunity to review? 

Dr. KONES. I don't think that they were put in written form. 
They were made during the course of several conversations in 
meetings with the local officials. I'm fairly certain-all I can do is I 
might be able to contribute what was discussed with those gentle­
men. 

Chairman DOLE. Right. I am informed by Senator Heinz that you 
have indicated a willingness to work with our committee staff, the 
Aging Committee and the Senate Finance Committee, in effect, to 
restate those observations. And it will be helpful if you can as we 
try to find ways to prevent fraud and abuse under the programs. 

Dr. KONES. Let me, if I could, state that, again, my situation is 
due to an individual problem. And as a result of that, I can honest­
ly state that what I did was, in all circumstances, wrong. As a 
result of my feeling in this area, I am willing to use whatever ex­
pertise I have and the time available to me to help this committee 
or any other body help the system. 

Chairman DOLE. Thank you; Dr. Kones. Senator Heinz is going to 
make another try. 

Chairman HEINZ. Dr. Kones, these are four books you have writ­
ten. According to every available evidence, you are a brilliant phy­
sician. ~ou a:e listed in Who's.\\Wh? in North America. Yo:u. were 
consultIng edItor to three medICal Journals. You had a legltImate 
income in excess of $100,000, but now you face a considerable 
prison sentence, the loss of your medical licenses and your reputa­
tion. 

I understand that all this started in 1974. That's when you were 
first convicted for 1971 offenses. Is that right? 'l 

Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Chairman HEINZ. And since that time, you have essentially kept 

up a business on the side of defrauding medicare, medicaid, social 
security, private insurers. And that was after you had been convict­
ed, 2 years after you got out of school. You weren't ,caught again 
until 1980. But as I understand it, most of -that time, you were en­
gaged in a series of illegal activities to defraud one part or another 
of the Government or the private insurance industry. Is that more 
or less right? . 

Dr. KONES. Well, it is true that such activity took place during 
those times. But they did occur in modes of activity. They occurred 
at points in my life which I deeply regret and which were not 
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under my control. But toward the end, it got so that these episodic 
or impulses of activity were so close to one another that it almost 
looked like a continuing one. 

Chairman HEINZ. How did you avoid being caught again until 
1980 when you were caught the first time in 1974? What did you do 
differently between 1974 and 1980? 

Dr. KONES. Well, the Lord's knows that the way that I did it with 
these forms-and I sincerely believe it is designed to relate authori­
ties-I was completely grandiose in my behavior. 

Chairman HEINZ. If you just send enough forms, it is easy to fool 
the system. Is that what you mean? 

Dr. KONES. Tha.t's right. There were so many areas. Well, actual­
ly, I was really testing the system as a symbol of somebody else in 
"my life time. But the point was that these forms were so arrogant 
and outrageous that the services could not possibly have been per­
formed where I alleged they were performed. The diagnoses that I 
put down didn't relate to either the services or to other diagnoses 
that were submitted at the same time. 

The totals on the forms were outrageous. The forms, themselves, 
were photocopies. They were clearly copies of services that we used 
for other forms and other patients at the same time. 

Chairman HEINZ. I understand that you simply photocopied the 
same form over with the same information on it many, many 
times, just putting different names at the top. Is that true? 

Dr. KONES. Yes; these occurred in frenzies of activity when I ac­
tually did not really have that much control over what was going 
on. 

Chairman HEINZ. I'm not focusing so much, Dr. Kones, on what 
you did. We have focused already on that. I am focusing on, all 
these claims that went off to medicare and medicaid and they were 
almost obviously run off on practically a duplicating machine. Is 
that correct? , 

Dr. KONES. That's exactly true. 
Chairman HEINZ. And that added up to millions of dollars. 
Dr. KONES. Absolutely true. 
Chairman HEINZ. One last question. Is there any reason-you 

seem to have chosen medicare. You seem to have concentrated on 
medicare. Is medicare tough to cheat? 

Dr. KONES. It wasn't a choice. It was just at that time in my life 
when that was-so the target or victim, who it was going to be, it 
just happened by chance. I was a doctor and 'they were the authori­
ties. But it is simultaneously true and interrelated that the systerrl 
is extren.'1ely easy to evade. ' 

The forms that I sent in 'Yere absolutely outrageous. And when I 
relate this story to public figures or it is related to me by people 
who are familiar with them, it's a source of merriment. 

At one time, I made a list of 16 categories of flags on the forms. 
Sixteen features of the forms that I sent in that should have alert­
ed authorities to the type of forms that they were, in fact.Unfortu­
nately, the system was that vulnerable. 

Chairman HEINZ. I find that absolutely remarkable. Sixteen dif­
ferent flags. Somebody, had been convicted in 1974 and it took 6 
years for anyone to find it. 
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Chairman -DOLE. Thank you, Senator Heinz. I reco~ize Senator 
Mitchell and then Senator Cohen, Senator Grassley, If he r~turn~l' 
Senator Baucus Senator Pryor, Senator Chafee, Senator ChIles, U 

he returns, and 'Senator Burdick. . ? 
Senator MITCHELL. Dr. Kones, are you now In custody. 
Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. , . S' b' 
Senator MITCHELL. You were convicted of a felon~ In ep~em er 

of 1974 and most of the events described here thIS mornIng oc·· 
curred after that. You filed claims with a number of Government 
agencies under a number of Government programs. ~fter your eOIl­
viction -in September of 1974, did anybody representIng any agency 
of Government ever inquire of you in anyway as to whether or not 
you had a prior criminal record? .. . . 

Dr. KONES. No, sir; I might say that.I was not reCeiVIng reIm­
bursement for a substantial period of tIme after tha~. An~ there 
was a good deal of work that I had done for thesepatlE:nts In a le­
gitimato way that was more or less forgotten. But I brIng that up 
~ot bec;use I harbor any special feelings about th8:t .but b~cayse It 
may be of use to you to know that I w!ls not practIc~ng. WIthll1 the 
system several years after that. DespIte :vhat the ~ndlctment al­
leges, I am adding to that now voluntarIly ~y s~Yln!g that these 
forms past that were actually dated for serylCes In 1976 or s~, so 
that to the casual observer, it might look as If there :vas a contInu­
ing of activity according to the dates. But at that tune, I was not 
participating in the program. . 

Senator MITCHELL. But nonetheless, you had been G,onvlcted o.f a 
felony, you did' file claims. in the .millions of dollars, ElI?--d accordIng 
to your testimony here thIS mornIng, nobo~y represen~lng ~~e Gov­
ernment ever at anytime, asked you the SImple questIOn, Do you 
have a prior criminal record?" Is that correct? 

Dr. KONES. That's correct. They did not. ' , , 
Senator MITCHELL. And would you recommend that, based upon 

your experience as one specific recommendation that perhB;ps 
makes some sen~e that when any individual provider files a claIm 
for reimbursement that somebody from the Governm~nt ~e 
charged with the responsibility of inquiring of that 'proVl~e~ In 
some fashion as to whether or not that person had a prIor crImInal 
record? 

Dr. KONES. Yes, sir; I believe that would be, of value. , 
Senator MITCHELL. Had that simple questIOn been asked of you 

and the record of your 1974 conviction ~een brO,ught to the atten­
tion of someone in .Government, that mIght have. prevented all ,of 
these subsequent activitie~. It woul~ have been to yOQ.r benefit as 
well as to the Government s, would It not hav,e been? " 

Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. " ," dt ". 
Senator MITCHELL. Now you mentioned other reco~men a Ions 

that you had made. And 1 knmv you are going to submIt them late! 
in writing. But could you tell us specifically, based on your experI­
ence, what you think the most important -o~le, two, or thr~e recOI~l~ 
mendations you would make to prevent thIS from occurrmg agaIn 
with respect to someone else?' ." , , 

Dr. KONES. I need to collect my thoughts fo:". a moment to order 
them in priority. \, , 

,. 
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I might preface with the remark that because of this offense, I do 
have considerable expertise in not only medicine but in the work­
ings of these programs. And in the course of my dealing with the 
New York representative, I made it clear that with some expertise 
in both areas, I would make myself available, open-ended. In fact, I 
don't know how this is going to turn out. And I don't know in what . 
fashion I am going to be punished. 

But I do have a very positive motivation ,to rather spend that 
time for good. And work specifically to improve the program. 
Myself, I don't see where-if my punishment were made, for in­
stance, to sit in prison for a certain number of years, it wouldn't 
really do me or society that much good. I am very resourceful. 

And I understand some of the things that have been problems 
that I had absolutely no insight about all the time. 

Senator MITCHELL. ijut that's not the subject of this hearing. I 
would merely point out to you, however, that society has an inter­
est in appropriate punishinent that goes beyond the individual in 
the case. 

Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. 
Senator MITCHELL. And that is, of course, the principle of deter­

rents in the interest of society in not permitting this kind of activi­
ty to .go unpunished so that others .. woultln't be similarly tempted 
in the future. That's not the subject of this hearing. I don't want to 
stem that. 

Is my time up, Mr. Chairman? 
Well, I won't pursue it then. I hope perhaps that in response to 

some later question that you will give us some specific recommen­
dations. We haven't had those yet. 

Chairman DOLE. Senator Cohen and then Senator Baucus. 
Senator COHEN. Would it be appropriate to inquire what the 

titles of your next three books might be? 
Dr. ~,ONES. Well, I have actually-I,was editing and had in my 

posseSSIOn about seven books of materIals. The publishers of those 
books have requested that they be returned to me and they will not 
publish them. 

Senator COHEN. I fully expect you to be a candidate on the pro­
gram "That's Incredible" at soine future time as to how you were 
able to engineer this. And we will probably have a book about how 
you were able to be successful in your endeavors. ' 

But I wo'!ld like to come back to a point raised by my colleague, 
Senator MItchell. It seems there is something underlying here. 
Both of us have had experience as former prosecutors. And "one 
~hing. that s.trikes me, Mr. Chairman; is the disparity in treatment 
In thIS partIcular case. And I would suggest that it is indicative of 
a disparity and inequity that exists in many other cases. I can 
recall prosecuting men for stealing $500 or $1,000 who got sen­
tenced to 2 to 3 or 5 years in jail. 

You have stolen hundreds of thousands of dollars, maybe mil­
lions of dollars and you end up with a 30-day sentence that you ac­
tually had to serve. That strikes me as being incredible. 
I.~entioned the Governmental Affairs hearings that we had. We 

had hearings a year ago in the chop-shop operations where people 
steal. cars and chop them up. It's about a quarter of a million dol­
lars Income tax free for each person involved. We had hearings this 
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year and still· have hearings scheduled on drug smuggling into this 
country. It's a $1 million income for the pilots per year. We talked 
last year about the home health care agencies, and this little dia­
gram shows you how easy it is where all individual can set up five 
phony, not for profit, home health agencies with five subcontrac-
tors all owned by the same person. . 

And it seems to me that the problem is that nobody is watching. 
Nobody is watching. And I could go on and on with debarments, 
suspensions in the Defense Department, for example, and other 
agencies where a contractor can be debarred for committing fraud 
against the Federal Government and walk right across the street 
and go into another agency and get a new contract. And there was 
no prohibition against that until recently. 

What I think is indicative in all of this, whether it's medicare or 
medicaid or chop shops or drug smuggling or home health agencies, 
is the following: Little risk' of detection. What we saw here was a 
man going on for years in a most flagrant-you called it grandi­
ose-kind of behavior, illegal behavior. There is little risk of detec­
tion; little risk of prosecution; little risk of conviction; and very 
little risk of severe punisl,1ment. And you balance that against the 
huge profits, and I think that explains why we have so much diffi­
culty with our system today. 

I would be happy to hear the kind of recommendations you have 
for correcting the loopholes and the inadequacies in our system. I 
suspect it will make for better interesting reading, better than the 
Congressional Record and perhaps better than the popular talk 
show. But I look forward to hearing your specific recommendations 
as to how you would recommend that we have somebody watching 
over the medical profession as such. You say you don't know 
whether your behavior is representative of the problem. 

The hearings I have attended to date reveal it's so easy-so 
easy-to rip off our system. And there is so little incentive to dis­
courage that, so little in the way of disincentive for punishments, 
that I would suggest that we actually have a reverse situation. 
Saying, look, there's a big pile of money down in Washington; no 
one is really looking; there's very little risk of getting caught. And 
when you get caught, you'll ,gat a 30-day suspended sentence and 
the restitution of the money you stole. That, to me, is part of the 
problem .. 

Chairman DOLE. Senator Baucus. 
Senator BAucus. Thank you, Mr. Chairrnan. I would like to 

follow up on th~ questions that Senator Mitchell was trying to ask. 
Dr. Kones, as I understand, you want to make yourself available 

and help out. And as I understand, you hope that helps you when 
the judge attempts to pass sentence. As Senator Mitchell pointed 
out, that's not the subject of this hearing. We don't have any au­
thority in that area. And you alone can't help root out some of 
these problems, you can't be the policeman that is always going to 
be there. 

Could you tell us, though-now·that you have had time to collect 
your thoughts-what one, two, or three of the most telling recom­
mendations, the moat important recommendations that you have to 
help prevent these kinds of abuses from reoccurring? 

Where is the s,r,\cem most vulnerable? 
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Dr. KONES. I believe that as a prerequisite for accruing some of 
the problems in all the programs, that there are a number of se­
quential moves that have to be made. The first is some uniform 
system of coding in all regions. At the present time, the medicare 
program and the medicaid program, and in this case, the Depart­
ment of Labor's workers compensation program, all have different 
administrative requirements for filing claims and use such a vari­
ety of systems for presenting claims to the carriers that no uni­
formity now exists from which a reduction of waste can occur. 

I have done a lot of thinking about this over the past year. And I 
always come to the same conclusion that before a certain improve­
ment can be made in any of theseprograms--

Senator BAUCUS. Uniformity among different State jurisdictions 
as well as among different Federal programs, as well as uniformity 
between State and Federal programs? 

Dr. KONES. Right; because there are now, perhaps, ,50 different 
code systems that are in use by different carriers for different pro­
grams in different regions. And the great benefit· on a national 
scale that would . accrue would be from making all these programs 
subscribe to a particular code. j ; 

Senator BAUCUS. Is it easier to defraud States or is it easier to 
defraud the Federal Government? 

Dr. KONES. Well, I am no authority on it. 
Senator BAUCUS. I thought you might be. [Laughter.] 
If you are not, who is? , 
Dr. KONES. I am laughing at the sadness of the thing because my 

case is not representativ(, of what is going on. 
Senator BAUCUS. Oh, but you are kind of an expert. 
Dr. KONES. Well, it may be .. I can only speak about this area. 
Senator BAUCUS. Based on your experience. 
Dr. KONES. My personal experience has been that they are about 

equal. 
Senator BAUCUS. Equally easy to defraud or equally vuln.erable? 
.J?r. KONES. The system, as it exists in the areas as I see, is fai.l!\ly 

WIoe·open. ; 
'. S~nator BAUCUS. What abou.t the competence of Federal person­

nel In trying to prevent these kinds of abuses? Do you find them 
competent or not competent? ,. 

Dr. KONES. Well, substantial improvements could be made. I 
must say that I was equally astounded when some of these pay-
ments were made. 

Senator BAUCpS. So you are saying they are not competent? 
·Dr. KONES. My psycopathology in my case made me to want dis­

covery, so I deliberately made my forms so outrageous that they 
begged for a discovery. 

S~nator Bj\ucus. You are I,~aying that evep if someone tried to be 
mo~e careful in using the: system, that person could get by more 
,easIly than you, who sent In outrageous claims. 

Dr. ~ONES. Absolutely. The attention that my case has gotten 
has only brpugl1t about the nature of the forms, these 16 flags, that 
existed. There is no way l or anybody else could make forms more 
lucidly fraudulent, for instance, presented to a carrier. I don't. 
think that anybody even with considerable effort could make it 
more obvious." 
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Senator BAUCUS. My time is up. I want to thank you. 
Chairman DOLE. Senator Chafee. . 
Senator CHAFEE. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. . 
Doctor, I am prepared' to accept you as an exper~ wltn~ss toda~ 

here in this area. And take it that what you .are tellIn~ us IS that It 
doesn't require a special knowledge or specIal expertIse t? accom­
plish what you did. That it's open to allY or what we mIght call 
"run of the millH doctor. Is that true? Run of the mill in the exper-
tise of which you are preeminent. 

Dr. KONES. Well, yes, I would have to say yes. 
Senator CHAFEE. Keep it simple. Is that true? 
Dr. KONES. It is but I don't have, as I say, any knowledge par-

ticularly that-- . . Senator CHAFEE. We are not saying that-we are not accusIng. 
But what you are telling us is that it is quite simple for a person 
less ambitious than you to raise 16 flags who could. have B;ccom­
plished on a more ~oder~te scal~ .that you accomp!lShed Without 
alluding the authorItIes qUlt~ so VISIbly. Is th?t true? 

Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. Yes, SIr. Absolutely. . 
Senator CHAFEE. Let me ask yc;>u a question her~. Th~ problem In 

all these programs is the balanclng between. the sImplICIty !in~ the 
swiftness of the delivery of the services agaInst the potentIalIty of 
abuse. The way to avoid all abuse is to have stack upon stack. of so­
called red tape, check and check and check. T~e 'reverse SIde of 
that is you delay the delivery of services, the SWiftness of the pa.y­
ment from the carrier to the hospital or the. doctor or whoever It IS, 
the provider. So now we have to balance these off. . ' 

In other words it seems to me that there could be some fraud If 
the services are going to be delivered with relative swiftness. 

Dr. KONES. I don't want to be presumptuous and disagree--
Senator CHAFEE. No; maybe I'm wrong... . . 
Dr. KONES. I am adding to your observatIon. I, for one, thInk that 

the next step after making the codes unifor~ would be then t? ~et 
down to the business of work. The difficultIes, the vulnerabIlIty, 
within 'these programs I think is confeI'red ?y the fact tha~ t~e pro­
grams themselves are not-well, actually Inadequate as It IS now. 

Senator CHAFEE. They are not inadequate or they are? 
Dr. KONES. Grossly inadequate. 
Senator CHAFEE. The programs? 
Dr. KONES. The computer programs for various series in all sub-

specialties are grossly inadequate. 
. Senator CHAFEE. You mean in locating abuse? 

Dr. KONES. Not so much locating abuse but in simply haying ade-
quate flags and having adeq~ate freq~ency s~ops and havIng other 
stops that-for instance, reJect certaIn serVIces when others are 
being done. The situation, as it exists. no~, is so ina?equate tha~ I 
don't believe revamping what now ex,.sts In any regIOn would gIVe 
any substantial saving or any increase in detection of abuse of var­
ious kinds. I don't believe ,that it's worthwhile for anybody to, for 
instance commissioll computer people to come into one program 
and say please program me "a fee manual and a pay ~ech:riique that 
is tight on ridding the systf7m. of abuse, but yet. delIve~s adequate 
services to the population WIthIn a necessary perIod of tIme. ' 
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I don't think that prompt service and good medicine. and the 
Govevnment getting what they paid for are all mutually exclusive. 
I believe that a major overhaul, housecleaning, is in order for all 
the programs.' And it does not have to be done and duplicated 
within each region. All it has to be done is once,. well. And if that 
was done on a national scale, it would take care of the problem in 
a very simple way forever. . 

And I also have ideas about simple ways that it could be done by 
people who are experts in their specialties. 

Senator CHAFEE. Well, my time is up, but, of course,. that is what 
we are seeking here. It goes beyond, I take it, a uniform code 
system. You say you have ideas. A specialist within each of the 
medical fields, I suppose, could bring this thing up to snuff without 
delaying a delivery of services or infringing on the swiftness of the 
payments to the deliverers. 

Dr. KONES. Absolutely. 
Senator CHAFEE. Well, I look forward to that being pursued. 
My time is up, Mr. Chairman. 
Chairman DOLE. Thank you, Senator Chafee.Senator Pryor. 
Senator PRYOR. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
Doctor, there seem to be two incredible aspects of this entire 

case. And one is that you would or could get away with this 
amount of money without being detected. And the other incredible 
aspect that I sense is that the Inspector General of HHS seemingly 
did not recognize what was going on. At what time sequence in the 
scenario of your activities did you first encounter someone from the 
Inspector General's office of the Department of HHS? 

Dr. KONES. It wasn't until I indicated my willingness to examine 
certain procedures, certain administrative requirements of the 
local medicare carrier in the Greater New York area. 

Senator PRYOR. Are you saying that the Inspector General's' 
office did not contact you affirmatively? I mean you did not volun­
tarily' call up the Inspector General and say, "I would like to tell 
you what I have done, and how my sug'gestions might be forthcom­
ing to correct it." You didn't do it in this way? 

Dr. KONES. No, sir. You are quite correct. . 
Senator PRYOR. Did the Inspector General investigate your case?' 
Dr. KONES. I have no knowledge of that. This is the first I have 

heard of the Inspector General or his interest in my situation or:' 
his interest in what I have to say. I have not heard the words "In-
spector General" verbalized. . . 

Senator PRYOR. You have been defrauding the Government and 
the taxpayers for all this number of years and today is the first day 
you have heard of the Inspector General of the Department of 
HHS? 

Dr. KONES. Yes, sir. " 
Senator PRYOR. I'm speechless, Mr. Chairman. [Laughter.] 
I can't believe it. .' . 
Chairman HEINZ. Senator, I .might point out that the gentlemen 

accompanying the witness are from the PQstal department which 
speaks better for the mails than any of our constituents. 

Senator PRYOR .. Let me add a word while I am speechless. There 
is legislation relative to strengthening the postal inspectors effec­
tiveness in pursuing mail fraud. 
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Chairman HEINZ. I thought the Senator might want to bring out 
the Pryor-Heinz legislation. 

Senator PRYOR. Right. [Laughter.] 
I was about to put in a pitch for another piece of legislation that 

I am interested in. That is the creation of the Department of In­
spector General in the Department of Defense. But after just re­
ceiving Dr. Konesr answer, I'm not sure that we need at least a 
similar department to this Department. I certainly think we do 
need an Inspector General of the Department of Defense, but I 
think you really need to e?,amine ~he aspects of it. . 

Mr. Chairman, I am gOIng to YIeld back the balance of my time. 
Chairman DOLE. Thank you, Senator Pryor. . 
Are there any other questions of this witness? 
[No response.] . 
Chairman DOLE. We have a number of other Witnesses. Dr. 

Kones, we thank you for coming. 
Senator Melcher, do you have any questions of Dr. Kones? 
Senator MELCHER. No, I do not. Thank you very much. 
Chairman DOLE. Thank you, Dr. Kones. Our staff will be visiting 

with you in an effort to find out more detailed inform~tion .. Is 
there anything else you want to say fot the record at thIS pOInt 
before leaving? 

Dr. KONES. No. Other than that I do have some definite ideas. 
And I do have a positive motivation to help. I just cannot see all 
the waste in the system when it just has to be done properly, and it· 
could be done within a year's time by somebody who is intimately 
familiar with medicine, knows how to coordinate medicine to bene­
fit the public, and use it as the available resources in the American 
boards of each specialty to better the medical service to public. I 
sincerely believe in that. And I am willing to cooperate in any way 
that I can. 

Chairman DOLE .. Thank you, Dr. Kones. 
Chairman HEINZ. Mr. Chairman, just let me join as chairman of 

the Aging Committee in thanking Dr. Kones for coming down here. 
We have made the point today that it is not easy to get caught 
when you defraud medicare and medicaid. It is also not easy to do 
what Dr. Kones has done in coming here and telling us everything 
that he has told us. And, Dr. Kones, I do want to express on behalf 
of all of my colleagues on the Aging Committee, a large number of 
whom, in fact, are here, have been here, our appreciation. 

Dr. KONES. Thank you, Senator. 
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United States of Americn v. Hichard J. Kones 
5S 81 Cr. ] 20 (PNL) 

Background Statement 

On September 22,; 19,81, in the mi<idle of a jury 

trial) Richard Joseph Kones pled guilty tei sixty-seven counts 

of Indictment SS si .Cr .,120 which involved a scheme to 

defraud Nedicare, the Department of Labor Vlorkers Compensa­

tion Program and private inst;lranc.e companies by submitting 

false medical b~lls for reimbursement .. Additionally, Kones 

pled guilty to defrauding Social S~curity by applying for 

and receiving SoCial Security disability benefits; Finally, 

he pled guilty to stealing a $36,000 Nedicare check from a 

Houston hospital and transportj,ng it in interstate commerce. 

As a condition of his plea, Kones agreed to pay the United 
'\ 

J~ States $500,000 to settle a civi~ svit "'hich had beer instituted 

against Kones and his wife'for recovery under the False 

Claims Act of monies received from the United States from 

his fraudulent scheme. KOllesalso agreed to resign his 

medic~l lic~nses from. the ten. states ~Yhere was ",as liceI.1sed. 

Kones has already paid the Unit;ed States the $500,000 and is 

currently in the. process of resigning his medical licenses. 
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~ones was a successful cardiologist who practiced 

in Pound Ridge, New York until the summer of 1979 when he 

moved his medical practite to Houston, Texas. While in 

New York, Kones also maintained part-time offices in Bridgeport, 

Connecticut and at 133 East 73rd Street, New York, New York. 

Kones also published a number of highly regarded books and 

articles on the heart and was in the process of editing 

three new publications at the timebf his conviction. 

I. Fratid Scheme 

From November 1977 until the fall of 1980, Kones 

submitted over $1,500,000 worth of false'claims to various 

private health and accident insurers and government agencies 

for medical services which he never rendered. Throug~ this 

scheme, h~ received at least $500,000 in payments . 

Typically, K6nes would sOlicit patients of his who 

were Medicare claimants, Workers Compensation claimants or 

private insurance policyholders to sign medical claim forms 

and assignment of benefit forms in blank. Kones would 

thereafter falsely complete the claim forms by billing for 

medical and surgical services which he had never r~ndered to 

his patients. These false claims most frequently included 

surgidal procedures relating to the treatment of heart di~ease, 

surgical removal of rectal polyps, and arthrocentesis (infiltration 

of a joint ~,'ith an instrument). 
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Kones would usually submit photocopies of claim 

forms on \vhich he stamped in red ink 1I0r iginal Submission 

Process This As Original II and IIPlease Process This Legally 

Assigned Claim," In many'cases, Kones simply changed the 

service dates ,and sent in the identical bill for the same 

services for a particular patient. In other instances, Kones 

would send,virtually identical bills for different patients. 

Despite the numerous fraudulent bills submitted by Kones, he 

rarely, if ever, double billed for a service - thus avoiding 

detection of his scheme by insurance company and Government 

agency computers programmed to flag double billing. 

Kones would submit the false claims on patients 

who were least likely to discover or compromise his scheme, 

including many elderly Medicare recipients, Spanish-speaking 

patients \.;tho spoke little English, and accident victims who 

had a monetary interest in injury lawsuits. Additionally" 

Konesoften changed the patients I, addresses on the claim 

forms so that all communications from the Government agencies 

or the private insurance companies regarding his fraudulent 

bills would never reach his patients. 

Kon~s alsosuqmitted,~,?-lse medical reports to the 

Government agencies and private insurance companies in which 

he falsified the seriousness of the condition of his patients 
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and the nature of his treatment. These medical reports 

were usually sent by Kones in response to requests by the 

various agencies and insurance companies for explanations 

from Kones concerni~g the nature and size of his bills. Upqn 

receipt of. Ko~es' false reports, most o'f the compenies and agencies 

were satisfied and did not contact their insureds or beneficiaries 

before paying the ·claims. 

A. Medicare 

During 1979 alone, Kones submitted over $1,000,000 

in fraudulent Medicare claims for which he received approxi­

mately $120, Q00. The claims \yere largely'submi tted in the 

first six months of 1979. The qollar loss by Hedicare would 

have been much greater had its fiscal administrator, Blue 

Cross and Blue Shield of Greater New York, not flagged, 

all of Kones ' }ledicaie claims in April 1979.* The Medicare 

claims involved at least forty :patients, most of \.;thom were 

quite elderly and feeble. In most instances, Kones only 

treated the patients on a 'few occasions with relatively 

simple procedures bat then submitted false bills indicating 

multiple visits ',and complex. surgical. procedures and claiming 

thousands of dollars. 

* Blue Cross flagged the Hedicare claims after rece~ving . 
various complaints from some of Kones ' patien~s regard~ng Hed1care 
payments to Kones for treatment \,'hich the pat1ents cla~med they fhad 
never received. In essence, Blue Cross ceased process1ng any 0 
Kones ' claims pending further investigation. 
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B. DepartmenL of Labor 
~, 

Kones received $.120.344 for claims submitted on 

Peter Beccaria to the Department of Labor's Workers' Compensation 

Program. The bills were submitted for two separate injuries 

that Mr. Beccaria, a rural letter carrier, sustained on the 

job. Although both injuries to Mr. Beccaria were relatively 

minor and required a total of approxim~tely a dozen office 

visi ts to Kones, Kones billed for 22.1 visits during \vhich he 

claimed to have performed, among other procedures, 159 

central venus pressure procedures (inser.t catheter into 

heart cavity), 208 paravertebral nerve blocks, 224 arthrocenteses, 

and 71 flouroscopies (heart x-rays). 

C. Private Insurance Companies 

The Indictmenf' named just five of the many insurance 

companies that were victimized by Kones' scheme. 

1. Health Insurance Carriers 

Blue Cross, GoVernment Employees' Health Association 

("GEHA"), Transworld Life Insurance Company and Netropolitan 

Life Insurance Company provided heal th plans pursuant to "'h:l'ch 

Kones submitted assigned claims for medical treatme.nt. During 

the Course of- the scheme·,-Blue,·Cr·3s,s paid Kones over $41,000 
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in fraudulent claims*; GEHA over $20,000; Transworld over 

$18,000; and Metropolitan over $20,000. 

The Blue Cross claims involved at least thirty 

patients, many of whom had not been treoLed by Kones for 

years. He w01:lid simply change the dates on old claim forms 

and resubmit them as new 1978 and 1979 claims.** Since Kones 

was a participating physician, all of the payment checks were 

mailed directly to him. 

In addition, Kones, a Blue ,Cross policy holder, 

submitted false claims to Blue Cross for reimbursement for 

treatment purportedly rendered by a~other physician to 

himself and family members. Kones used a signature stamp of 

his partner, Dr. Vincent Sica, which he affixed to these 

false. claim forms on which he additionally indicated that 

Dr. Sica's fee had be'en paid. In fact, Dr, Sica never 

treated Kones or his family members. Kones billed Blue 

Cross over $10,000 and received over $2000 for these false 

reimbursement claims. 

* Kones submitted to Blue Cross over $300,000 in fraudulent 
,cla~ms during the scheme. The dollar loss by Blue Cross would 
.h,a\!e peen much higher had it ndt discovered the scheme and 
flagged his claims in April 1979. . "" , 

** Kones kept copies 'of these fraudulent Blue Cross and 
Medicare claims in a Houston apartment ~hich was searched on 
May 5, 1981 pursuant to a federal search warrant. The 
seized records included a number of master bills "'hich Kones 
used to submit for a number of the patients. Also located 
were notes by Kones indicating which dates pe;c patient had 
already been billed and which additional dates and procedures 
were to be billed. 
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The GEHAclaims concerned treatment for Peter 

Beccaria and his "'ife, Margaret, as well as for nnother 

postal emplpyee, Jack Follis. In each case, GEHA wrote Kones 

inquiring as to the size 6fthe bills. Kones submitted 

fraudulent medical reports on each patient wherein he outlined 

the seriousness of their medical probl~m. In Follis' case" 

Kones wrote: "This patient is literally two heartbeats a\vay 

from a fatality .... I did not feel that he would be alive 

today." Kones cautioned the Company not to advise the 

patient of his condition, and, as a result, the Company 

continued to pay the claims. Of course, Follis is still 

alive today and quite well. 

Whereas the Blue Cross claims involved many different 

patients, the claims at Transworld and Hetropolitan~': .. involved 

only one patient for each company. 

* Kones also defrauded Metropolitan of $9500 in its 
medical examiner program by issuing self-pay drafts to 
himself for examinations he never rendered. This fraud was 
covered in Count Ninety-Seven of the Indictment. In essence, 
Kones waS'Cit one t;i.J!te a medical examiner for Ne tropoli tan. As 
such, he would conduct medical examinations of prospective 
insurance clients of Metropolitan. Het/ropolitan issued self­
pay drafts to its medica.l" examiners to complete for reimburse­
ment; Although Kones Y,'as terminated in February 1978 by 
Metropolitan as a medical examiner, as a result of a computer 
error, Kones continuetl to receive self-pay drafts which he . 
fraudulently filled out and negotiated. 
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2. Accident Insurers: I State Farm] 

Kones had a scheme with several accident lawyers 

regarding phony medical bills .. The lawyers would send their 
il 

accident,clients to'Kones who would then run up high medical 

bills. The 1~y,;YEirs would use the high medical bills plus 

a fraudulent .. medical report from KOnes to promote their 

clients' personal injury claims, whil~ Kones would extract his 

money by filing fraudulent claims under the available no-fault 

coverages. By this scheme, ICones defrauded State Farm of over 

$60,000 in no-fault claims alone as well as thousands of 

additional dollars in personal injury settlements that were 

inflated due to Kones'· fra~'dulent bills and reports. * 
II. Social Security Disability Scheme 

On Hay 16~ 1979, Kanes admitted himself to St L Lukes 

Hospital complaining 6f chest pains and shortness of breath. 

He came to the hospital with his own blood test results, 

which indicated a massive heart attack. ~h': The blood tests 
;:2\ 

* The other accident insurerS defrauded by Kones included 
Allstate, GEICO, Haryland Casualty, Empire Hutual Insurance, 
Statewide Insurance Company, Chubb Group, Fireman's Fupd, 
,Consolidated Insurance Company, Great American Insurance 
Compcmy, Upjohn Hedical Group, Royal Glope Lnsurance, and 
Colonial Life Insurance. 

** Kones has subsequently acknoh'ledged that he doctored 
his bloo.9 tests by adding an enzyme \vhich is indicative of 
a heart attack. . 
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conducted by' the hospital proved negative. Kones' EKG was 

. 1 A " t th€~advice of his doctor, normal at the hdsp~ta. ,gaIns' 

Dr. Miles Schwartz, Kones checked out ;f the hospital on May 

18. On May 19, Kon~s first took a tennis lesson at the 

Chestnut Ridge Tennis C'lub an'd then ,travelled to visit Dr. 

d " 1 . t He related the story of his Jesus Yap, a car ~o Og1S • 

. t D Y Dr. Yap's examination ,was also hospitalizat10n 0 r. ap. 

h t tt k Dr. Y'ap rescheduled Dr. ' negative as to a ear a ac. 

Kones for 2 weeks to take a stress test. Kones then con­

tacted Dr. Joel Strom, yet anoth~r cardiologist, to evaluate 

a stress test which he falsely represented to be his own. 

The stress test was, of course, grossly positive of a heart 

attack. Subsequently; Kones gave Strom's written evaluation 

to Dr. Yap and Social Security as evidence of a heart attack. 

In July 1979, Dr. Yap examined Kones a second time. Once 

again, his examination was negative as to a heart attack. 

Rones applied on June 25, 1979 for Social Security 

, f account of the, alleged 'heart attack. Disability Bene its on 

On the Social Security application, Kones listed the address 

D S h t and Dr. Yap', as "133 E. 73rd St., of his doctors,r. c war z 

Coinmunity Medical Offices. II The address was actu'ally Kones' 
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own business address. ~ocial Security then sent a letter to 

Kones' doctors at the listed address for a medical r:eRort'on 

Kones' heart condition. Kones actually wrote the report and 

returned it to Soci~l Security. The report itself indicated 

that Kones was ~everely disabled from the heart- attack. 

Based on the fraudulent report, Kones was granted Social 

Security Disability Benefits. As a result, Kones and his 

family fraudulently received about $1000 per month for the 

19 months he was on the Program. Finally, in August 1981, 

Social Security terminated his payments due to his refusal 

to take a redetermination examination. 

Kones used the phony heart attack to close his New 

York medical practice and move to Houston, Texas. In June 
\ 

1979\~ he sent his patients and many of the insurance carriers 

a letter advising of the termination of his practice due to 

his heart attack. The letters to the insurance companies 

advised them of his financial plight and asked for r.:on,' 

sideration on any outstanding claims. 
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,Kones' contempt for the system was especially 

blatant with respect to Social Security. Not only did he 

continue his vigorous tennis schedule as described below, 

but also he was actively engaged in 'moving his medical 

practice to Houston at the very time he was reporting his 

100'Yo disability to Social Securi ty. In fact, he travelled 

to Houston on June 27, ],979, two days after he applied for 

Social Security, to interview with Alief General Hospital 

and the Yale Clinic. He subsequently accepted a $6000 per 

month guaranteed position with the Yale Clinic.* 

Kones left Ne\\7 'York in August 1979 and resumed his 

medical practice in Houston in September 1979 at the Alief 

General Hospital. Kones maintained, his own patients and 

served as a cardiology consultant at th~ hospital.** Kones 

also \\7as on the staffs at Rosewood General Hospital (November 

1979 thru October 1980) and Southwest Hemorial Hospital 

(January thru October 1980) where he both admitted his own 

patients and served as a consulting Cardiologist on other 

doctors' patients. 

*' Actually, Kones did not report to work at the Yale Clinic' 
when he moved to Houston. Instead, he opened an office at the' 
Alief General Hospital. However, he did receive a $7500 advance 
from the Yale Clinic which he never returned and \,'hich is the 
subject of a lawsuit by the Yale ,Clinic. ' 

** Kones was suspended from Alief General Hospital in ~ay 
1980. He was charged with over-utilization of diagnostic 
tests and procedures and with billing for services not 
rendered. He was also accused of charging to the hospital 
various purch,ases of hardware items for personal use. 
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In addition, Kones was an avid tennis player who 

played tennis two to three times per week in the years 

following the phony heart attack. For example, Kones took 

twenty-three tennis 'lessons at the Chestnut Ridge Tennis 

Club in the thiee months he remained in New York following 

the phony heart attack. 

Throughout this period, Kones never advised Social 

Security of his employment or physical activity and continued 

to draw monthly Social,Security Disability checks. 

In addi.tion to Social Security, Kones also filed 

disability claims with his own insurance carriers for the 

heart attack. In all, Kones collected over $250,000 from 

~is private carriers for disability from the heart attack. 

It was for these fraudulent private disability claims that 

Kones was convicted in Westchester County in July 1981. 

Ill. Alief General Hospital $36,000 Check 

While employed at Alief General Hospital, Kones 

stole a $36,185.71 Medicar~ check payable to the hospital. 

Using a stamped endorsement of his business "Community 

Medical Offices,I' Kones deposited the check into his account 
" 
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at the New York Bank for Savings." He subsequently withdrew 

the money and opened a $36,000 securities account with 

}lerri.ll Lynch. * 
IV. Other"Criminal Activity 

a) Prior Convictions 

In September 1974, Kones was convicted of a similar 

}ledicare fraud scheme before Judge Lloyd F. MacMahon" who 

sentenced him to a 5 year jail term with all but thirty days 

suspended and a"$30,000 fine. The 1974 conviction covered 

criminal activity in 1971 and 1972. 

\o,Thile on proba.tion from the federal conviction, 

Kones committed many other" crimes, including most of the 

crimes to which he pled guilty in the insta"nt case. Apparently, 

the probation department was unaware of the additional criminal 

activity and therefore did not seek to revoke his federal 

probation. 

* Kones also stole an $1,831 pr:i,vate insurance check 
payable to Dr. P.J. Curtis of AlieJ General Hospital, which 
he also deposited into the_Communiiy Medical Offices I account 
at the New York Bank for Savings. Kones explained during 
his plea that the checks were misde1ivered to his suite. 
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In Dece;nber 1980 I Kones "las convicted on state 

charges of first degree larceny in ConncctiGut for Medicaid . 
fraud. The charges arose from criminal activity in 1975 and 

1976. Kones received a 5 year suspended sent~nce and was 

ordered to make restitution to Connecticut in the amount of 

$32,574.90. 

In July 1981, Kone was convicted of grand larceny 

in Westchester County arising out of his submission of _._--_ ..... " .. ' -. -._-_ ...... _." 
fraudulent disau~lity claims to his o~n insurance carriers, 

which claims rendered him $250,000. Kones will receive a 

1 1/2 to 3 year sentence as a result of a plea bargain. 

In addition, Kones is under indictment in Houston, 

Texas for check kiting charges involving over $70,000 worth 

of checks. 

b) Judge Gagliardi Restraining Order 

On February 20, 1981, Judge Lee P. Gagliardi 

entered a temporary restraining order that enjoined Dr. 

Kones and his wife from "t\~ansferring or disposing of any 

assets presently in"their i4dividual or joint names ... " The 

restraining order remained in effect through March 6, 1981. 

-'.. --- • _ l 
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. 
Kones wasincarceraled at the Metropolitan Correctional 

Center ("NCC") during the pendency of Judge Gagliardi's 

order. From the MCC, Kones engaged in a scheme to liquidate 

several accounts in contempt of the order. He instructed 

his former secretary to send mailgrams purportedly from his 

wife Sandra Kones to Ci tibank and l'lanhattan Savings Bank 

which authorized the banks to liquidate the accounts and 
'. -----.~ ...... -.---~- -'"'~ - ---.-'- '-"~- . -------_._-_ ... ----

give the proceeds to Richard Kones. He also instructed his 

Ct". 

", 

' '-. 
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secretary to follow up the mailgrams with letters to the 

banks using the signature stamp of Sandra Kones. Apparently, 

Sandra Kones was unaware·of these activities. TIle Citibank 

account contained almost $600,000 worth of gold ho:l,.dings in 

the name of Sandra Kones and her children. The Manhattan 

Savings Bank account contained a $35,000 certificate of 

deposit in the name of Sandra Kones. A copy of the mailgrams 

and letters are attached as Exhibits 1 thru 4. 

c) Passport Violation 

On September 16, 1981, Kones applied for a passport 

at the New York Passport Agency. On the passport application, 
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'Kones originally state~ that he had never been issued a 

passport. Eventually, he produced a May 6, 1964 expired 

passport as his last issued passport. Kones \.;cnt on to 

advise the processor that he intended to leave the United 

States as soo~'as possible. Kones, of course, was on trial 

at the time and, as a condition of bail, had previously turned 

over his passport to the United States Attorney.* Upon 

-·--··-----n-o·tification . from~h.:E!-·Stat~Vep;~t'fTm:e.:rrt·-l1'f·-N:i:me-s !o.-··p'i!;~1)or:C·· 

application, our office immediately moved this Court for the 

revocation of Kones' bail, the issuance of a bench warrant 

and his remand. 

The Government based its request i~ part on the 

movement by Kones of almost $1,000,000 in assets from the 

United States to Bahamian accounts aftei his indictmenth 

Ironically, this money included almost $600,000 from the 

Citibank gold accounts \.;hich Sandra Kones h~rself liquidated 

. ___ . .in. 1,ate_1.1.C!.rch ~81L..~~?;t'tly after the lifting of the restraining 

order, and immediately signed over the proceeds to Kones for 

deposit into his account at the Nassau Branch of the Bank of 

Hontreal. 

* Originally, Kones turned over passport # A782405 in 
the name of Richard J. Kones \"i th a April 13, 1985 expiration 
date. In its investigation, the,Government discovered that 
Kones also illegally had another passport under the name of 
Ivan Joseph Kones. Kones subseq\lently surrendered passport 
1fA1S02423 of Ivan Joseph Kones to our office. 

" 
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d) Credit Cards 

At the time of his arrest in January 1981, Kones 

had over a hundred Master Charge and Visa accounts in his or 

his wife·s name. In addition, he also maintained ready 

money or credit accounts with at least forty banks across 

the country. Kones literally had hundreds of thousands of 

dollars worth of credit at his fingertips. The credit cards 

themselves were often obtained under false pretenses, since 

Kones misrepresented his residence to be in the city where 

the banks were located. For example, some of the banks ,were 

located in Florida, New Jersey, Ohio, Georgia and California. 

Since his arrest, the Government has received dozens 

of requests from banks across the country regarding the where­

abouts of Kones, due to large unpaid credit card and ready credit 

balances. Based on these reports, we estimate that Kones 

currently has dverdue credit card balances in the neighbor-

hood of $500,000. 

It appears that Kones was engaged in a kiting scheme 

wherein he opened new ready credit and credit card accounts 

to payoff existing accounts. Kones reveals his fraudulent 
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purpose with the credit, cards in Some papers which were 

seized from him at the time of his arrest~ wherein he notes 

as to Master Charge and Visa: "Try for cash advances in 

progressively.small~r amounts But review each to see that 

they are not ov'erdue ... must be 

check but catch on day 1. or ~ of 

noted: "Keep... cards going as 

current [can "pay c bounce 
, "\ 

credi\~ing] . II He also 

long qis possible ... those 

up for renewal (1/81, 2/81, 3/81; 4/81) pay until rene~ed 

... keep up those to use in Europe-Mexico .. , Go out with 

them overlimit. 1I 

V. 'Proceeds from Crimes 

Kones profited enormously from his criminal activity. 

He went from debt in 1975 following his 1974 Medicare fraud 

conviction to several million dollars net worth in 1980.* 

He lived an extravagant lifestyle. For example in 1980 

alone, Kones wrote over $150,000 in checks for day to day 

expenses from his Nerrill Lynch checking account. He could 

have never supported this'lifestyle from his medical practice 

alone and still continued to devote so much time'to the 

unprofitable business of publishing learned journals. 

* By the fall of 1980, Kones had over $800,000 in securities 
and treasury bills in Merrill Lynch accounts as well as over 
$800,000 in gold holdings at Citibank and with the International 
Gold Bullion Exchange. In addition, Kones had over $100,000 
in 'holdings with T~ .... entieth Century Gold Investors, Kansas " 
City, Missouri as well as over $100,000 with Securities Fund 
Investors, St. Petersburg, Florida. He also had accounts at 
E.F. Hutton valued at over $150,000. According to Kones· 
pocket diary, he also had $100,000 deposits in separate 
accounts at the Eastern Savings Bank (Scarsdale, N.Y.), 
'Barclays International Pioneers \-lay (Freeport, Bahamas), 
Citibank (Nassau, Bahamas), and Chase Manhattan Bank (Freeport, 
Bahamas). Significantly, except for the Bahamian accounts 
and a few small domestic accounts, all of Kones· holdings 
were placed in the names of his ,.;rife and children. 
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Chairman POLE. Our next witness will be Mr. Charles A. 
Shuttleworth, chief of investigation, California Department of 
Health Services. . 

STATEMENT OF CHARLES A. SHUTTLEWORTH, CHIEF INVESTIGA· 
. " 

TOR, CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH SERVICES 

Mr. SHUTTLEWORTH. Good morning. Chairman Dole, Chairman 
Heinz, and members of the committees. 

Chairman DOLE. I understand you have a brief statement which 
will be made part of the record. You can or summarize it and then 
you are going to show us some--

Mr. SHUTTLEWORTH. A video tape if you wish, sir. 
Chairman DOLE. Yes. 
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STATE OF CAliFORNIA-HEALTH AND WElFARE AGENCY 

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH SERVICES-
71~17.u P STREET 
SACRAMENTO, CA 95814 

January 7, 1982 

Mr. Robert E. Lighthizer 
Chief Counsel 
Committee on Finance 
Room 2227 
Dirksen Senate Offic~ Building 
Washington D.C. 2D510 

Dear Mr. Lighthizer: 

89 

EDMUND G. BROWN JR., Go .. mor 

This is in response to Senator Dole's December II, 1981 "letter re9arding 
the December 9, 1981 joint hearing (Finance Committee and Special Committee 
on Aging) of the HHS Inspector General's efforts to combat fraud, abuse and waste. 

Question 1. 

"The Medicaid Management Information System (MMIS) is supposed to generate 
data for state medicaid agencies that identify instances of program abuse. 
Has that system ever provided data which identified the kind of fraud 
associated w'fth the "Desert Drug Ring"?" 

The Department of Health Services'utilizes Surveillance and Utilization Review 
Subsystem (SlURS) reports produced by our MMIS in both the beneficiary and 
provider areas. These reports have been successfully utilized to detect 
potential abuse or overutilization of services. Providers or beneficiaries 
disclosed by these reports to be potentially abusing the program can then be 
reviewed to determine if actual abuse, oVerutilization or fraud existed. 

Since March 1977 the Department of Health Services has successfully utilized 
SlURS reports to identify beneficiaries who have overutilized prescription 
services. Consequently, we have reduced program expenditures for unnecessary 
services, eliminated Medicaid as a source for illegal diversion of drugs 
obtained through the program in numerous cases, and enhanced the quality of 
care provided beneficiaries by helping control cverutilization of drugs J~y a 
beneficiary. Since September 1981 the Department has expanded its benF:ficiary 
review program to also focus on beneficiary abuse of Medi-Cal Office Visits 
and Emergency Room Services. 

If the beneficiary exceeds·~stablished utilization norms and there is no 
medical justification for the level of services received, the beneficiary is 
placed on "restriction". Once on restriction the beneficiary i) issued a 
specially coded Medi-Cal card (col()red red, rather than the standard white) 
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which alerts the provider that authorization must be obtained before the 
provider can render n9n-emergency services. This restriction generally con­
trols the beneficiary's overutilization. At the end of 1981 approximately 
2,300 beneficiaries were on restricted status with an estimated cost 
avoidance of over $2.5 million dollars for 1981 alone. 

While SlURS reports can be successful in identifying overutilization of 
services it is limited in its ability to identify many forms of beneficiary 
abuse such as the lending of Medi-Cal cards, forging of prescriptions or the 
formation of an organized drug ring such as the ~Desert Drug Ring~. Many of 
these forms of abuse cannot be detected through a review of claims payment 
information either on a pre or postpayment basis as this abuse may not be 
apparent through a review of claim payment information. Rather, the Depart­
ment must rely upon other means of detection such as provider complaints filed 
by the public and other governmental units. To facilitate this reporting, 
the Department has established a toll-free phone number to report suspected 
fraud and abuse of the program. In addition to beneficiary reviews, the 
Department conducts a large number of reviews of potential provider abuse 
through reports developed by SlURS. 

In the ~Desert Dr'ug" case a few of the beneficiaries involved did appear on 
the SlURS reports for abuse of prescription services. The majority, however, 
did not as they remained below our exception criteria. He believe that many 
of the "rings" and individuals involved in such illegal activities "test" the 
system to determine its current audits, edits, and standard controls. 

Question 2. 

~The General Accounting Office has testified on numerous occasions con­
cerning fraud. GAO stated that improved program controls are the best 
way to deal with fraud and abuse. In other words, we should be focusing' 
our efforts on prevention. 

Your investigation shows the results of poor program controls. Do you 
have any suggestions on how proper controls could have avoided the 
"Desert Drug Ring" scam?" 

In a program as large as the national Medicaid and California Medi-Cal programs, 
there is always the potential for fraud and abuse and ac!equate numbers of pro­
viders and beneficiaries who are willing to abuse the program. Any program 
control established must be weighed against its administrative feasibility given 
the shee r si ze of the program. Whil e the State of Cal iforni a has one of the 
strongest sets M prepayment controls in the nation, no set of controls can 
prevent all fraud or abuse on a prepayment basis. The majority of prepayment 
contro 1 s must be estab 1 i shed to facil itate the provi si on of necess~~ry servi ces 
or payment to ,the majority of beneficiaries or providers who do not commit 
fraud or abuse the program. If controls are maQe too tight for the majority 
the program would become excessively burdensome while at the same time the cost 
of administration would exceed any program savings. Additi6nally, there is 
virtually no prepayment control available \thich can detect when a beneficiary 
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or provider has falsely misrepresented the facts in either their request for 
services or in their submission of a cl~im. This is not to discount prepayment 
controls which serve an important role, rather this is to point out they are 
limited by their nature. Also, there can be no control or viable systems 
detection methods when collusion exists between providers and beneficiaries, 
as was the case with,the "Desert Drug Ring". 

In ,~ddition to the prepayment controls the States must have the capability to 
_aggressively identify and pursue individuals abusing the program. Government 
must have staff to perform these review functions and the capabil ity to 
criminally prcsecute individual s committing fraud and recoLlP payments made to 
providers found to be overbilling the program. If a provider or beneficiary 
is found to be abusing the program, extremely tight prepayment controls must 
be applied to that provider or beneficiary and they are so applied in Cali­
fornia. In such cases, California requires that either claims in affected 
areas are approved by a Medi-:Cal consultant prior to rendering the service 
or that the claim is submitted with greater justification for the service and 
is given additional medical review. In the case of beneficiaries, the affected 
services must be given prior authorization by a Medi-Cal consultant. 

I hope these additional comments are of assistance to the Committees. If 
additional information is needed,. please call me. 

cc: Bi 11 Halamandaris (Special Committee on Aging) 

> , 
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I understand now that we have, because of the len~h of the 
hearing' and its importance, to switch the wltnes~es slIg1;tly be­
cause Mr. Zerendow needs to catch an airplane. So If you wIll come 
forward. I might say while you are being s~at~d that Dona~d Zeren­
dow is the director of that National AssocIation of Medcald Fraud 
Control Units and assistant attorney general of Massachusetts. 

Medicaid Fraud Control Units are a specia~ gro~p of State level 
prosecutors authorized by Congress and supplIed wIth cases by sur­
veillance and utilization review units. 

Mr. Zerendow will speak to the particular problems of wa~te and 
abuse control at the State level, including insufficient fundIng for 
screening and detection of fraud. 

STATEMENT OF DONALD ZERENDOW, DIRECTOR, NATIONAL AS­
SOCIATION OF MEDICAID FRAUD CONTROL UNITS AND ASSIST­
ANT ATTORNEY GENERAL OF MASSACHUSETTS 
Mr. ZERENDOW. Senator Heinz and Senator Dole, members of the 

committee, thank you for inviting me here tod~y. 
My name is Donald Zerendow. I ~m the dIrector of the Massa-

chusetts Medicaid Fraud Control UnIt. 
Since February of 1981, I have also been the P!esident of the Na-

tional Association of Medicaid Fraud Control UnIts. 
In 1977, as you all recall, t1;te C~ngres~ vo~ed ~he enactment of 

Public Law 95-142, which provIded Incentive lun~Ing for the States 
to establish provider medicaid fraud contr(ijl unIts. Two and on~­
half years later, the Gener~l Accou~ting .Office conducted an audIt 
and evaluation of the 29 unIts then In eXIstence, and recommended 
that Federal funding be continued .. They fou.nd that .th~ fraud con­
trol units can be an effective force In combating m~dlcald fra~d. 

The units' investigations and successful prosecutIOns 1;tave Includ­
ed all provider medicaid categories as well as J?r.o~ecutIOns for the 
abuse of medicaid patients in long-term care facIlIties. . . . 

In doing so, the units have develoI?ed. a degree of ~xpertIse In t~~~ 
area that was unknown to the medIcaId system prIOr to the unIt.:, 
creation. 

As a direct result of enactment of Public Law 95-142, th~re 
exists today 29 units across the country ,,:hich are~ w~thout a doubt, 
this Nation's best weapon to combat provIder medIcaId fraud. ." 

Attached to this statement is a copy of my re.marks to a legI~la­
tive committee in the Commonwealth of Massachusetts WhICh 
shares with you on a State level, the same concerns ~hat you have. 
That statement highlights for you the parade of hornbles that have 
been prosecuted by the Massachusetts Fraud ~ontrol UJ?-it. . 

The important point to be made about ~hat laundry lIst ~f npoffs 
is that it is not unusual. It is, rather, sImply representative. A~y 
established unit in the country could appear. before you and testIfy 
to remarkably similar results. Such prosecutions surely have had a 
significant deterrent i~pact but. mucJ: ~ore. can and. must be ~o~e 
to increase our effectIveness In elImInating provIder medICaid 
fraud. . 

However, in order to accomplish that at the natIOnal level, the 
priority, attention and re:;olve of the . Departmen~ of Health and 
Human Services are required. It requIres a coordInated effort be-
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tween HCF A and the Office of Inspector General. In addition, on a 
State by State basis it will require the same top priority and co­
ordinated efforts between the units, the medicaid fraud control 
units, and their respective single State agencies which administer 
the medicaid program. 

In enacting Public Law 91-142, Congress, and later the Depart­
ment of Health and Human Services, deliberately excluded the 
screening and detection for provider fraud function from the busi­
ness of the medicaid fraud control units. That responsibility re­
mained within the single State agency. It's ability, desire and confi­
dence to perform that function directly impacts upon the units' ef­
fectiveness. At the time, the rationale for that exclusion was appar-
ent and even seemed reasonable. -

However, in continuing that function within the single State 
agencies without providing increased incentives to effectively per­
form that task a fundamental error was made. The irony about 
Public Law 91-142 is that it is an irony of national proportions. 
Under the terms of this legislation, the eyes and the ears of the 
medicaid fraud control units became single State agencies. Because 
of their historic failure to perform the eyes and ears function, they 
were largely responsible for the needs to create those prosecutory 
entities known as medicaid fraud control units. 

Every single State agency has been effectively performing that 
function and there has been less need for medicaid fraud control 
units. Thus, the units were created and their potential for full suc­
cess was tied to the single State agencies' ability to do things which 
they had demonstrated a lamentable inability to do for many 
years. 

It was as though the U.S. Attorney's Office was created because 
the FBI was not able to develop any cases to prosecute. But unlike 
the U.S. Attorney's Office relationship with the FBI, the fraud con­
trol units do not have coercive or authoritative power in their deal­
ings with a single State agency or its medicaid department. 

In the roughly 3 years that most units have been in existence, we 
have developed a strong relationship with the single State agency 
which now permits a frank discussion of their deficiencies and in­
adequacies with regard to provider fraud identification. 

This is an important step forward. Although the single State 
agencies will now listen to and acknowledge the existence of their 
deficiency, there is an enormous gap between their acknowledge­
ment and any meaningful remedial response . 

One explanation for the single State agencies' inability to re­
spond with remedial action is their hierarchy of priorities. At the 
top of that hierarchy is the agencies' ability to deliver and process 
payments for recipients and providers. That, in itself, is an enor­
mous undertaking. 

Given that responsibility, the screening and detection function 
for provider fraud has been made a low priority. The fraud detec­
tion function fails to receive the priority it requires from a single 
State agency because of the kind of the service delivery function. 
Considering the effects of further cutbacks on its current limited 
resources, I am not optimistic that the single State agencies will 
find the resources necessary to increase their ability to fully per­
form the fraud detection function. 

8!HiOl 0-82--7 
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And when th~ single State .agencies'. inability to effectively per­
f?rm the screenIng and detectIOn functIOns is brought to the atten­
~IOn of ~he Healt~ Care Financ~ng Administration, we discover that 
Its a~Ihty to fashIOn a rem~dy .IS really limited to the power of per­
S~~SIOI?-' Its only real san?tIon IS to cut off all Federal financial par­
ticIpatIOn. S.uch a threat IS neither credible nor practical. 

On a natIOnal level an aggressive leadership is now needed to 
overcome the present impasse. The surveillance utilization and 
reyieyv function of. the single State agency must be assigned a high 
prIOrIt~ and effective resources by the single State agency. 

In hIS first address to Congress, President Reagan referred to 
fraud and abuse as a national scandal. And on September 24, 1981 
In a speech to t?e Nation, the President specifically referred t~ 
~ealth care prOVIder fraud as a special concern of his administra­
twn. 
. What is needed ~o,:, is to fashion a program that will do for the 

sIngle State agenCIes fraud section what was done for the fraud 
control ?ni~s. Both entities want. the same level of priority. And 
the realizatIOn of the full potentIal of either entity is dependent 
upon the other's ability to perform effectively. 

There are perhaps many plans that could be considered to raise 
the level of I?riorities that ar«: now assigned. Two such plans have 
receI?-tly re~elved .some attentIOn. Both plans recognize the need to 
prOVIde an mcentIve to the States in order to make the SUR's units 
an attractive function. 
.o~e such aPI?ro!lch would be to permit the States to retain, 

Within t~e m~dlCald, lOp percent of its recoveries attributable to 
the SUR s unIts ,effor.ts In detecting fraud and abuse. The other is 
to fund the SUR s unIts the same level that the fraud control units 
are now funded. 
Bo~h of these approaches have their inherent problems and nei­

ther IS a pa~acea. They are offered only as suggestions to be consid­
ered. More Import~nt than the nature of ' the ultimate answer ~~ 
the ne~d today to dIrectly focus on the question and problem. 

ChaIrman DOLE. Senator Heinz. 
Ch~irman HEINZ. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. Mr. Zerendow, you 

mentIOned that State units are now, without a doubt this Nation's 
best weapon to. combat provider medicaid fraud. A~d it seems to 
me that two faIr measures of best in this case are first, finding in­
stances of fr~ud ~nd penalizing them. And then, second, preventing 
fraud and abuse In the first place. 
. Can ~~u defend your claim according to these criteria with spe­

CIfic rrierence to. the .following: (1) What has been the dollar 
amoul1lt of r~coverles through the SSCU; (2) how many convictions 
have .t~~ unIt account~d for and what ?as ~een the longest sen­
tence, ~.:)) h.ave the Un!t3 been able to Identify patterns of abuse 
th~t m~ght ImJJly a ne.ed for program reform. And if so, what mech­
anIsm IS there for implementing such changes? 

Mr. ZERENDOW .. I don't know if I am going to keep them all in 
order or get them all. 

Chair:man . HEINZ. I will give you probably some unnecessary 
promptmg. What about the dollar amount of recoveries? 

Mr. ZERENDOW. In te::~s of Massac_husetts, in the first instance­
I can speak more famIlIarly about' Massachusetts and I can give 
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you some number in regard to the rest of the Nation but not as 
definitively-in Massachusetts, we have collected through either. 
civil fines, overpayment or court ordered restitution or referrals 
back to the single State agency-forceable collection in excess of $5 
million. In Massachusetts, there have been 50 cases completed to 
conviction. There have been 61 indictments. We have opened a 
total of 727 cases. And at the present time, there are 205 cases 
pending in our office. 

In terms of the rest of the country, Senator, to demonstrate that 
I do have some contact with the Inspector General's Office and I do 
know he is there and I do call upon for him assistance, I did speak 
to his Office this morning and got these numbers from the Inspec­
tor General's Office concerning the Inspector G£meral's efforts in 
monitoring the efforts of the fraud control unIts in the various 
States. And I was told by that Office that since the units have been 
established across the country, the units have opened up 8,097 
cases. They have returned 762 indictments. And there have been 
525 convictions. And there has been a total amount of-as I have 
written here-overpayment fines and restitution of $57,158,782. 

Chairman HEINZ. Thank you. What about-you mentioned con­
victions. What about the program reform? 

Mr. ZERENDOW. Again, I can speak perhaps best for Massachu­
setts. I can't tell you what other fraud control units have done. But 
I can say in general they follow the very similar kind of pattern in 
terrrlS of making recommendations. In Massachusetts, when we 
started our business, we noticed that we had some peculiar statutea 
that didn't seem to address the crim.e of medicaid fraud. We had 
the common law larceny statute which, as a prosecutor, makes 
your burden of proof much, much more difficult. You not only have 
to prove the false statement, but you have to prove that someone 
relied on that false statement. And as a result of that reliance, 
they parted with some money. And then I have to prove how much 
money was parted with. And I have to prove every check, every 
payment. 

When we entered business in Massachusetts, we discovered there 
was no medicaid false claims act. We created the-we recommend­
ed one be passed. It was enacted last year. And it now makes the 
very utterance of the false representation a 5-year felony and a 
$10,000 fine. Previously, under larceny it was a $600 fine. And in 
those circumstances, a maximum of 2% years . 

In addition to the direct approach with medicaid fraud statute, 
we have also introduced legislation to cure what we thought was a 
defect in the State's law. And that was to address patient abuse as 
a specific crime. Prior to the enactment of that statute in Massa­
chusetts, there was only the general assault and battery type of a 
law. And we created a patient abuse statute. 

In terms of the rest of the fraud control units, my best informa­
tion is that several States-and I think I can tell you several States 
have enacted very similar legislation. And if you would like, they 
are: Louisiana, Michigan, Montana, Virginia, Ohio, West Virginia, 
California. And that list does not pretend to be ex.hausted. I just 
had that piece of information with me. 

Chairman DOLE. Senator Mitchell . 

,.~, ..... ., .. 'out.',. 
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Senator MITCHELL. Mr. Zerendow, you commented on the exclu­
sion of screening and detection of provider fraud in the business of 
the fraud control units. You said that sometimes the tlrationale" 
was apparent and seemed reasonable. And then you made some 
recommendations at the end of your statement which really would 
continue that present structural framework. 

I want to ask you two questions. What was the rationale? And is 
it still reasonable in your judgment or is not a third alternative 
suggestion to end the exclusion? 

Mr. ZERENDOW. I don't know if the word "rationale" was appro­
priately chosen. I think perhaps what I meant to say was that it 
was never thought about. That perhaps the idea as to the consider­
ation as to whether or not the SUR's units were, in fact, perform­
ing as Congress expected them to hf.lve been performing for several 
years was ever really considered. ' " 

If it were considered, however, I think Congress probably would 
have assumed that they had been paid 50 percent reimbursement 
for the last 12 years in 1977-so they probably would have assumed 
that they are doing that function, why should we pay the fraud 
control units that amount of money to do that and duplicate what 
we are already being paid for. 

I think it took us not too much longer after we became estab­
lished to begin to feel that the function wasn't being performed. 
And it was about 2% years after we got going that the Inspector 
General's Office recognized that there were some things lacking in 
regard to fraud referral from the single State agencies. And per­
mitted the units to begin to do their own kinds of identification. 
The problem with that is that there were no real resources added 
to our ability to do that. 

Senator MITCHELL. Well, let me ask you, do you agree-you were 
here all morning? 

Mr. ZERENDOW. Yes, sir. 
Senator MITCHELL. You heard the discussion about the problems 

of provider fraud. Do you agree that that's a very important ele­
ment of the whole attempt to reduce fraud and abuse? And that is 
to have a very meaningful and effective detection, prosecution, and 
punishment of those providers engaged in fraud? 

Mr. ZERENDOW. Everyone of those steps. 
Senator MI'l'CHELL. Everyone of them? 
Mr. ZERENDOW. Right. 
Senator MITCHELL. And, therefore, would you l'ecommend that 

the exclusion to which you refer no longer pertaills and that the 
detection of provider fraud be included a.s part ," of the function of 
the fraud control units? 

Mr. ZERENDOW. I don't know that I am ready to say all of that 
right now because as I understand that function, it would require 
an enormous amount of resources to be put into the hands of the 
fraud control units. It would require enormous hardware of com­
puter programs. 

But what I would certainly suggest is that that is a possible way 
to go. It is worth considering. It's worth thinking about. It's wOlth 
talking about. It's worth saying what is right and what is wrong 
with that approach and deciding it ultimately. I don't think I have 
completely thought it through, but it's one way. 
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W 11 time is up but I just want to say 
Senator MITCHtEL~ . e t ' ffhink that effective prosecution and 

that from my s an pOln '. . t t if not the most 
. punishme~t o~ p~o~de;r~~~~!.IN~t v:~iy lfoY~h:~;ogram itself, but 
Importan par o. e rose cute cases. And I am sure you probably 
you are a lawyer, you P I to jail and then chagrined to see 
have sent some. very poolr peop e. be put on probation. It hap­
someone engagIng In a arger. crIme 
pens all the time; we all kdo; It. that now would you give that 

so~/fuo~~ht'!ari~a~~ ~~~lo:c:!:!~~~~~:e~:~t~or~~k 
writ~ng. A yes or no or somtet 

0 that part of the problem and in an 
it's Important that we ge 0 

effective manner. . 
Mr. ZERENDOW. Yes, SIr. . 
[The information was subsequently supplied by Mr. Zerendow.] 
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Chairman DOLE. Senator Cohen. 
Senator COHEN. A couple of comments, Mr. Chairman. Last year, 

we had those investigations into the chop-shops; we had a profes­
sional car thief come before the committee and demonstrate in 
living color how you break into a car in less than 30 seconds. I had 
that exact tool used on nly car recently in New York. [Laughter.] 

I'm not sure it was the same fellow or not. But what it brought 
to mind was-what happened is that my radio and other things 
were taken from the car. The police weren't terribly interested in 
going after whoever was responsible for it. I filed a claim with the 
insurance company and the insurance company paid me. And 4 
months later I received a new radio. And the rate, of course, for 
everybody else in the country goes up. And what you have, in es­
sence, is the socialization of crime in this country where we kind of 
just spread the risk throughout the country. And the rates keep 
just going up with everybody paying a higher burden. 

It seems to me that we have similar mind set-again, I come 
back to an attitudinal problem-in our health 'Jare programs. 
When I held up this diagram before when we had our hearings, we 
had the Federal Treasury with all these dollar signs here; we have 
the HCF A, Health Care Financing Adminstration; we had the 
fiscal intermediaries with Blue Cross and Blue Shield; then we had 
the not-for-profit agencies; then we had the subcontractors. And 
the money was flowing through this entire scheme. And there are 
no checks along the way. There is nobody checking the figures that 
are submitted or those costs. 

The reason I raised this is because you indicated in your state-
ment that unless we have some change in priorities and money to 
deal with verifying the rate setting, we are never going to come to 
grips with this particular problem. 

We heard Dr. Kones here this morning saying that he submitted 
outrageous things almost hoping to be caught. Look at some of the 
things you have talked about here that have been included for re­
imbursement out of this big Federal Treasury with the dollar signs: 
Expenses for travel vacation, expenses for summer house rentals, 
expenses for 'painting in the private residences, camera equipment, 
stonewall masonry done at residences, expenses for rock removal 
from farm fields, expenses for the removal of dead trees and dis­
eased dutch elm from the residences-and it goes on and on and on 
for three pages listing things that are included for medicare reim­
bursement. And nobody is checking up on this. They are sitting at 
a desk; they are cutting back on audits. 
, And one of the real ironies-even in our own administration, Mr. 
Chairman-is that when we have evidence of the kind of lack of 
audit, lack of oversight, we are cutting back at the Federal level in 
our audit programs. I think this gentleman who is testifying is ab­
solutelyright. Unless we make some fundamental changes in our 
priorities and put thle money.there, we are going to be back here in 
2 or 3 years with the-'same sort of hearing with the same sort of 
attendance and the same sort of cameras repeating the same 
things. . 

Chairman DOLE. Thank you, Senator Cohen. Senator Pryor. 
Senator PRYOR. No questions. 
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Chairman DOLE. Mr. Zerendow, you have got about 45 minutes to 
catch your plane dO let me just thank you for being here. I would 
like to ask one question because it touches on the point made by 
Senator Cohen. 

Of course, you mentioned that we need to give the medicaid 
State agencies. grE!ater incentives to assure that their surveillance 
and utilization review units are viable and have a high priority. 
And I don't disagree with that. As a part of the recent reconcili­
ation bill, Federal matching payments to States are being reduced 
by 3 percent for fiscal year 1982, 4 percent in 1983, and 41/2 percent 
in 1984. Under that same legislation, the State could lower by 1 
percent the amount of its reduction bv demonstrating 1 percent re­
coveries from fraud and abuse. 

Do you think this is going to provide a considerable incentive for 
improved State performance or not? 

Mr. ZERENDOW. No. Absolutely not. If it is anything, it's a nega­
tive incentive. I don't know how that law is going to be interpreted 
or regulated by the agencies re&ponsible for it, but I do understand 
that one approach to interpreting that law is to suggest or say or 
regulate to the single State agency and say to the single State 
agency, uYeah. That's right. You can get back 1 percent of what 
you have identified. That will put you back in the status quo where 
you w'ere before we took it away." I say that is no way good 
enough. 

But one approach to regulate and define how you get back that 1 
percent is to say to the single State agency that we are only going 
to let you count the money that you get back as a result of non­
routine audits. In other words, extI'aordinary audits. Something 
over and above that you were doing before we took your 1 percent 
away. 

Chairman DOLE. Thank you, Mr. Zerendow. We have no further 
questions at this time, but would ask you to answer some questiong 
for the record. 

[The information follows.] 
Question 1. Is there a mechanism available to exchange information between state 

medicaid fraud control units about program abusers and various scam operations? Is 
similar information provided to the Health Care Financing Administration or the 
OfficE'! of Inspector Gener<:ll on a regular basis? 

Answer. With regard to providing Fraud Unit information to the Health Care Fi­
nancing Administration and the Office of the Inspector General: The Units are re­
quired by regulation to report to the Health Car~ Financing Administration the 
opening of each investigation of a medicaid providei'.Thls information is supplied to 
the Health Care Financing Administration on a form entitled a "Health Care Fi­
nancing Administration :#= 50" and is updated in accord with the action codes con­
tained therein. The Office of Inspector General is given access to this information by 
the Health Care Financing Administration. A copy of this form is attached. 

The Units themselves exchange information about program abusers and various 
scam operations through at least three establishi,ilmechanisIllB. The Units in the 
Association are broken down into five Regions; each of these regions hold regional 
training conferences at least once a year. In addition, there is an Annual Medicaid 
Fraud Control Unit Conference for all Units. ThiR year's Conference was held in 
Boston the week of December 7-11, 1981. The Executive Committee of the Associ­
ation representing all the regions also maets independently of the training confer­
ence t(l discuss such information sharing. And finally, the Association has contract­
ed with the National Association of Attorneys General to act as a central clearing 
house for coliecting and disseminating such information ·to the Units. The National 
Association of Attorneys General also publishes and distributes to the Units and _ 
oth~r interested parties a monthly "Medicaid Fraud Report." 

101 

Question 2. Does the National Association of Medicaid Fra~d Contro,} Units have 
any data on the cost of the State. u~its versus ~m~unts MFCU s recover .. 

Answer. The National AssociatlOn of MedIcaId Fraud Control Umts does not 
maintain current statistics concerning this question. The Office of Inspector General 
of Health and Human Services does; accordingly I have requested that office to re-
spond. 

ANSWER PROVIDED BY THE OFFICE OF INSPECTOR GENERAL 

Quarterly information regarding fines, overpayments and restitutions is provided 
by the Medicaid Fraud Control Units to the Office of Inspector General. The I~spee­
tor General's office also maintains records of the Federal share of expendItures 
charged to this grant by the Units. . 

Non-monetary benefits, such as improved ~ealth care, d.eterrenc~ o~ fru~d commIt­
ted by Medicaid providers -and more effectI:re and effi~I~nt admimstratIOn of the 
Medicaid program through improved regulatlOns and polICIes are perhaps more ben-
efitical than monetary recoveries. 
Fiscal Year i981: MillioTUi 

Fines, overpayments, and restitutions reported ................................................ · $36.1 
Federal share of expenditures ............................................................................... 27.9 

We do appreciate your testimony. We will hope that you will be 
able to cooperate with our staff. Thank you very much. 

Mr. ZERENDOW. Thank you. 
[The prepared statement of Donald P. Zerendow follows:] 
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STA.TEMENT OF 

DONALD P. ZERENDOW, CHIEF 

MASSACHUSETTS MEDICAID FRAUD CONTROL UNIT 

December 9, 1981 

Mr. Chairman and members of this Committee, I want to, thank vou 

for permitting me this opportunity to express to you my 

thoughts and concerns. My name is Donald P. Zerendow. I am 

the Director of the Massachusetts Medicaid Fraud Control unit, 

and I have h,eld that position since the Unit's federally 

subsidized establishment in August. of 1978. Since February of 

1981, I have also held the position of President of the 

National Association of Medicaid Fraud Control units. 

In 1977, the .congress-v<>-ted the enactment of P.L. 

95-142 which provided the incentive funding for the states to 

establish provider Medicaid Fraud Control Units. Two and one 

half years lat.<;x .. the General Accounting Office conducted an 

audit and evaluation of the 29 units then in existence. Its 

report issued on Oct.ober 6, 1980, recommended continued federal 

funding'and concluded that the ••• "fraud control units can be 

an effective force in combating fraua." P.7. 

The Units' investigations and s'llccessful prosecutions have 

\ included all Medicaid provid,er categories as well as 
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prosecutions for the abuse of medicaid patients in long-term 

care facilities. In so doing, the Units have developed a 

degree of expertise in this area that was unknown to the 

Medicaid system prior to the Units' creation. 

As a direct result of the enactment of P.L. 95-142, there 

exists today thirty Units across the country which, without a 

doubt, are this nation's best weapon to combat provider 

Medicaid fraud. 

Attached to this statement is a copy of my remarks to a 

~~~-

legislative committee in Massachusetts which shares on a state 

level the same concerns as you. Th t t t t h' a s a emen 19h1ights for 

you the parade of horribles that have be'en prosecuted by the 

Massachusetts Fraud Control Unit. The important point to be 

made about that laundry list of ripoffs is that it is not 

unusual. It is, rather simply representative. Any established 

unit in the country could appear before you and testify to 

remarkably similar r.esults. 
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Such prosecutions, surely have a significant deterrent That responsibility remained within the Single State Agency. 

impact, but much, much more can and must be done to increase Its ability, desire and competence to perform that function 

our effectiveness in eliminating provider Medicaid fraud. directly impacts ~pon Units' effectiveness. At the time the 

However, in order t~ acqpmplish this on a national level, rationale for that exclusion was apparent and even seemingly 

the priority, attention, and reaffi~med resolve of the Congress reasonable. However, in continuing that function within the 

and the Department of Health and Human Services are required. single sate Agencies wifhout providing incr~ased incentives to 

It requires a coordinated effort between the H.C.F.A. and the 

I Office of the Inspector General; in addition,on a state by 

effectively perform that task a fundamental error was made. 

There is an irony about enactment of P.L. 95-142 and it is 

state basis, it will require the same top priority and an irony of national proportions. Under the terms of this 

coordinated .effor.t .betweEm-.o>,the Units and their respective legislation the. e.yes and--ear-s of the. Medicaid Fraud Control 

Single State Agencies. units became the Single State Agencies which, because of their 

In enacting P.L. 95-142, Congress, and later the 
.. ' r 

i 
\ .f' 
, 

~ I ,t 
.~ 

Department of Health and Human Services, deliberatelY excluded 

the screening art6 detection of provider fraud' function from the 

historic failure to perform the eyes and ears function, were 

largely responsible for the need to create these prosecutorial 

entities. Had fhe Single State Agencies been effectively 

business of the Medicaid Fraud Control units. per~orming that function, there may have been less need for 

Medicai~ Fraud Control Units. Thus the units were created and 

their potential for full success was tied to the Single State 

Agencies' ability to do things which they had demon$trated a 

J,amentable inability to do for many Years. 

,0 

.l 

..... _.L. ___ ~ 
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It was "as though a ,United States Attorney's Office was 

created because the Fed1ral Bureau of Irivestigation wa$.not 

able to develop any cases to prosecute. But unlike the united 

States Attorneys Office's relationship with the Federal Bureau 

of Investigation, the fraud contro~ units do not have coersive 

or authoritative power in their dealings with the Single Stat'e 

Agencies. 

In the roughly ,three years that most units have been in 

existence, we have developed a strong relationship with the 

Single State Ag'e.ncies that"perrriits a frank discussion of their 

deficiencies and inadequacies with regard to provider fraud 

identification. This is an important step forward. Although 

the Single state Agencies wil~ now listen to and acknowledge 

the existence of their deficiencies, there is an enormous gap 

between their acknowledgment and anY meaningful remedial ,! 

respons~. 
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One explanation.for the Single State Agencies' inability to 

respond with remedial action is their hierarchy of priorities., 

At the top of that hierarchy is the agencies' responsibility to 

deliver services and process payments for recipients and 

providers. That in itself is an enormous undertaking. Given 

that responsibility, the screening and detection for provi~er 

fraud function has remained a low priority. 

The fraud detection function fails to receive the priority 

it requires from the Single State Agencies because of the 

primacy of of the service deliv~ry function. 

~ 

Conside~'ing the 
'l 

effects of further cutbacks on its current limited resources; I 

am not optimisfic that the Single State Age~cies will find the 

resources necessary to increase their ability to fully perform 

the fraud detection function. 
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When th~ Single state Agencies' inability to effectively 

perform the screening and detection function is brought to the 

attention of the Health Care. Financing Administration, we 

discover that its ability to fashion a remedy is really limited , 

to the power of persuasion, its only real sanction to cut off /' 

all federal financial participation. such a threat is neither 

credible nor practical. 

On a national l.evel an aggressive leadetship is nO\>1 
_~ _______ .... """,,~~_--.6,.... __ ~'If.I"'d~ f!_"~J'" - ........... ~,~., .. 

required to overcome the present impasse The SURs function 

within the Single. State MJe"ncy must be assigned a high priority 

and effective resources by the Single State Agency. In his 

first address to Congress, President Reagan referred to fraud 

and abuse as "a~national scandal". And on September 24, 1981, 

in a speech to the Nation, the President specificCilly r"',ferred I \ 

to health care provider fraud as a special concern of his 

Administration. 

: 

109 

What is now needed is to fashion a program that will do for 

the SURs units what was done for the fraud control units. Both 

entities warrant the same level of priority, and the 

re,alization of the full potential of either entity is dependent 

upon the other's ability to perform effectively. Thelre are 

perhaps many plans that could be considered to raise the level 

of priority that the SURs units are now assigned. Two such 

plana have recently recei'ved some attention. Both plans 
// -~~ __ ~J"'f.-_-·--.· .. -.. -·· .. , .. ~ ... _ .. , ......... 

order to make tne" SURs Ufi"f"E'''an attractive, viable and high 

priority function within the Single State Agencies. One such 

ap~roach would be t9 permit the states to retain within the 

Medicaid Program 100 percent of its recoveries attributable to 

the SURs units' efforts in detecting fraud and abuse. 

The other approach is to fund the SURs units at the same 

level that the fraud control Units are funded. This would mean 

provid[ng'the SURs, Units with 90 percent federal reimbursement 

for a period of years and 75 per ~t thereafter. 

Both of these approcfches have their inherent problems. And 

n~ither is a panacea. They are offered only as suggestions to 

be considered. More important th~n the nature of the ultimate 

answer is the need today to direr.tly focus upon the question 

and problem. 

89-601 0-82--8 
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, STAtEMENT QE DONALD£. ZERENDOW. ' 

.CHIEF, ATTORNEY GENERAL BELLOTjI/~ 
MEDICAID ~ CONTROL llNII 

Hy name is Donald P. Zerendow. I am the head of Attorney 

General Bellotti's Medicaid Fraud Control unit. The unit 

becar:te operational in october of 1978 and is headquartered at 

18 Oliver Street, Boston. 

Back in 1977 and in 1978, the Federal Congress undertook 

committee investigations into r'ledicaid Provider fraud. Those 

'. 
" 

hearings generated newspaper headlines quite similar to that 

'. which appeared in last saturday's Herald American. In response 

to the findings ,a~d, conc]..u.&,ions. made in those hear ing~ ,the 

Congress responded by creating a funding machanism for the 

s~.ates to establish Nedicaid Fraud ControlTJnits. Under the 

terms of this legislation, the federal gDvernr:tent agreed to pay 

I 

90. percent of the expenses for the operation of a Medicaid " 

Fruud control unit. Even prior to the congress's 

ac:,n,?:-.:l~dg;;1ent of the need :or <:l p::osecutor ial ~ffor t in the 

area of provider Medicaid Fraud, Attorney General Bellotti saw" 

111 

the great potential for provider fraud w~~hin the nursing. hOr.\e 

industry, and iq 1977, he established the nursing home task 

force. l.n October of 1978, the task force began operating as 

the l-1edicaid Fraud Control unit with the enl;:uged 

responsibility of ,investigating and pro.secuting ins.tances of 

. 
fraud perpetrated by all categor i.es of medicaid providers" 

\ 
l 

There ~re m~ny types of providers participating i~ the 

Medicaid system ~ut b~sically they can be distinguished by two 

generic headings: Institutional Providers (nursing homes and 

Hospi tals) and all tne othe'i's . \,iliich are called Ambula tory 

Providers. In terms of numbers, there are many more arr.bi.Jlat~ry 

I ,:providers than there are nursing homes, resthomes and 

hospitals. The ambulatory providers' include, Doctors, 

, , Dentists, Pharmacies, psychiatris~s, Laboratories, 

Transportation Companies, Medical ~quip~ent su?pliers ~nd 

Optometrists, and many others as well. Although in numbers" 

the a~~ulatory ~roviders far outnumber the institutionsl on~n, 

'. 

, ' 
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" . 
only approxin'lately 20· 'percent of the Medicaia budget goes to 

pay {or the legitimate services ·of ambu1atory ·providers. The 

remainder, or roughly 80 percent, goes to the institl1tional 

providers. It is thusapp~rent ·that the ,bulk of the taxpayers • 

money goes to institutional providers to reim!)ursp. them for 

their ~osts in thedelivery'~f quality healt~·6are tp medicaid 

recipients •. 

" 

T.hetype of fraud perpetra ted hy the ambulatory and 

. {nstitution~l provider differs greatly, and the di~fer~ht 

schemes and fact patterns are in direct response to' the manner 
~f'.::- ........ &~ '" 

or" methodology by which the state has chosen to pay for '·the 

services r~ndered. On the ambulatory sid~ the state bas ~hosen 

!;..~ 

to pay on a fee for service basis. Each time a doctpr seesa\. 

patien,t, or a dentist HIls ~ tooth or a lanora tory per forms a 

t~st, or a ttans?ortation company provid~s a ride, each one'of' 

these ~ro\riders is sLipposed to bill the ;':elfare Departm~nt f0r 

the s~tvice acittially rendered. An~ in this fee Eor Bervice 

-

/1 

\, 

(' 
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relationship what happens sometimes. is. w.hat every, one should 

have expected but did not. The provi6er will simply bill 'for a 

service that was never performed, or as i5 just as often t~e 

h wl'll provide a simple service and bill for the more case, e 

complicated and expensive service. On the ambulatory· side, the 

sche~e is pretty simple and basically it is billing for 

. S ot rencl"sred The sch~me is simo.le but the variations. servIce n .,~. .~ 

are as different as the individual professional practi~e or ~is 

"business. On, the ambulatory side, ;~.,e have .i,rwest~gated and 

pursued to convi'ctlon the"'"fdli~~in9 types of fact patt:erns: 

Pharmacies billing for drugs that were never dispensed 

andnever'prescr ibed" 

Pharmacies billing for the brand name ~ruqs wh~n, in 

fact, the geneiic drug was dispens~d to ~he ~ecipient~ 

" 

Pharmacies billino the Department of puhlic W~lfare 
. ' , 

for ~6re:than ~hat lt ch~rges its cash'~tree~-~rivate 

p~ying trade for the same drug, , . 
I 

(, 
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Physicians bining "'for :se1:vice~' :th~t were "rlever 

, I:endered,. , 

Physiclansbilling for the more expens~v~'seivice when. 

only a lesser ser,vice was rendered - as an example, a 

physician may see a patient at a nursing horne but hill 

as though he saw the patient at hi,s offi.ce, 

Laboratpries that have billeo for t~sts that, \'II:~re 

, . , 

ne,i thei requested ~Y aphysieian nor per form'ed by the' 

laboratory, 

A laboratory '~a-t'.·qa-ve, a physician false r'¢5ultsof a 

certain test be~ause the test was never performed 

causing the physician to rely and treat a patient 

based on the false results, 

Transportation companies that have'biile~ for ~~ips 
eo' ' .... 

that ... 'ere neve'r made, 

A taxi company that hilled for over thre~ thousand 

dollars in taxi rides for people who were dead at the 

time of the. alleged ride. ~he same taxicQmpany 

billed for over ,25 thous~pd in one year for .. trips to a 

Methodon~ clinic fnr a patient w~o had ,not ta~e~ anv 

of the trips in its cab, 

(\ 

'~'i 

\ 
~. 
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By no means is this an entire listing of our in~estig~tions 

and is intended only to demonstrate to you that in a f~e for 
.. -' .'t ~ , I,' 

,service system of pa~ment, the basic scheme to defraud will ~e 
;"-~' 

\r:-'" 

to qill for ser,vices not rendered. Another implication that I 
., "~:Io 

ho~~' ~ill not go unnoticed is that in many ~f the :above eaSe~, 
, . 

the amount actually stolen with each false invQice is 
" .. 

. relativel'y small. . A 'pharm,acist who ~i1.ls. fo~\a, brand dr~~ ,yet . 

actually dispenses the generic one, might t;>e stealing as lit,tle, 
. ~, .• t 

,'nonexistent filling might reap the benefit ofa te~ dollar 

~arceny, for.' each fa~se bi~ling. The .same, thing ~'pplies to th.e 

doctor 's $15 office visit that n'ever 0C7curred. t or the 

laboratory's $5.00 te~,t tha.t \"as never performed. On an 
.~ '.' ., - '~~ 

providers are nickel and diminn the ~~dicaid . .' - ~. 

system. . And . fro~ '. 
my point, of ,vi<:;~".'.,; hOj;>e. you, can und,er,.stand some of the.~ 

di~ficllties ~e haye in hui1ding a larcenv c~se that exceeds . :,0'- , " .• 1 ''', ';" -.,: 

(,' 

, 
l,. 
i 
i 
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$100. Once a provider sets up his pattern, he does 'it 

routi~eli and,t6 the extent 6f thousands of dollars, but the 

problems of ~roof relating to hundr~ds and thousands of 

invoices is sometimes eno~mous, complex and very diffi~ult. ' In 

an ~ffort to address the real crime,' Attorney 'General Bellotti' 

drafted" the Nedicaid False Claims Act \o/hich became effective 

last Nove:mber. Under the' terms of that statutp. each f.alse 

invoice submitted'by the provider can be the basis of a 

'con,!,i9tio~ of a fl'/e year felony. Nith time' and after some 

'~ 

convictions and appropriat€'"punishment under this statute~ we 

) 

expect it to operate as a viable deterrent to the growth of 

thi •. sort of fee for nonservice fraud. 

t .. ith'regard to institutional provlder fraud,' the 'pat tern of 

fraud i·s ent"irely different. And it is c"ifferent b~cause of 

, . 
pays nursing homes on 'the theory th'at it will 're'irnburse' th~ 

home foi those reasonable ~osts directly attrihuted, t6 ~he care 

117 

of patients residing in the nursirtg, home. In. order to do this 

the state re,qui~es the nursing home to submit a cost: r~port 

, ... hich is sUf'Posed ,to contain only those expenses and costs 

· f 

relat~n,9 to theoperaticm of the nursing horne. In 'theory there 

may not be anyt;.hing wrong ,'Ii th thj.s method' of payment" Some 

I may say that ,all ,cost plus relationsoips are bad, but l·f the 

state do~s receive ~rue and accurate information about a home's 

costs, then it can be,a fair and eq~itable.method 'of 

reimbursement. It may provide no incentive to keep costs down, 

but at least in theory the state pays only the real costs of 

the home plus a profit~ 

That is the way the reimbursement System works in theory: 

'that is not the way the system ~orksin reality. It does nOt 

work that way in practice because a very necessary, fundamental 

'.and basic s~curity Ql?yi,ce to .en~ur'e the integrity of that sort 

of reir.lburselil~,!1t system ;was never. effectively put in place •. "At '. 

the hear.t of t!lis -reimbursement syptem is the nursing, homes' 
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cost re,port and ,the states' ,reliance on' the tru'th' of that cost 
·quit~ obvious. The failure to effecti~ely fi~ld audit is 

some~hing li~e limiting the powers of th~ Internal Revenue 
report for setting rates. Yet for years, thousands of cost 

Service and~insistin9 that all tax returns will remain accurate 
reports have. been filed and for all practic~l purposes~ th~ 

because the Internal Revenue Service will do only. desk audits 
state has not been able to f,ind the resources to conduct even 

to check the addition and subtraction. 
the nominal number of £ield audits'requir~d ~y federal. 

r~gulat±ons. -Without a regulat routine of competent and 
Historically, and up to the present the Rate Setting 

COr:lmission does not, have enough audit!,rs,or the resources to 
intensiv~ on-'site aUditing of a nursing horne'S books; che.cks, 

conduct the federally required number of annual field audits. 
invoices, and records, it'isimpossible to know with any sense 

The Rate Setting Commission is limited to doing desk audits. 
of :t:eliability that ,the numbers on a cost report truly reflect· 

the costs of the nome: and not'''"~itn'y· number 'of personal expenseR 
In the course of Attorney Gen~ral Bellotti's investigations 

, ,. 

'into coSt report fraud , we have uncov'ered many types of.' 
of the owner or his family. Uistor ically, th~ Commom-1ealth has 

" 

personal expenses hidden in the cost report~ none of these 
se~~ously~n~glected the field audit functioni today Ido not 

examples could or \.,rould have be~n uncov~red, detected or even 
oeliev~ there, exists \~ithin the industry even the belief in a 

suspected on the basis of a desk audit: 
credibie elieat of a competent field audit. Without field 

,'1:J(!its. ':'lnl~ ',-.:ithout the cre:Hble threat ·of one,'.:h-: Rate S·?t~irh1 

E~~enses for travel and Vacations 
Comm~ssion's·reliance .cincostreports'is far: too absolute and 

Expenses for Su~mer nouse Rentals 

the poten~ial~ if not the invitation ~6~huse and fr~u~, ls E:-:r'enr,es f,)r Painting in thp. Pr ivate R!.:'s"id.ences 

, . 
-----~----------''--''~---------- ~- .. --
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OameraEquipment 

Stone Wall Masonry done at \Residence 

Expenses for Rock Removal from Farm Fields 

~.Expenses for the Removal of Dead Trees a,nddiseased 

Dutch Elms from the residence 

Expenses for p~tting in a New Lawn at Residence 

Personal Food Expenses ~harged to Nursin~ ~omej 

The Remodeling of a Bathroom at a' Personpl Re!:.i,dence 
I 

Expenses for Furniture, Appliance and Fixtures in the 

Personal Residence 

Restaurant Expenses 

Expenses for the Salar ies of Nllrsing Home Employees. 

Who.Worked Not in the Nursing Home but at 

other locations 
~,...- ... &. 

Expenses for the Salaries of Members of the Owners' 

Families who Had No-Show Jobs at the Nursing Home 

Expenses for Oil Heat ~t the Owners' Private Residence 

Expenses for the Owner's Telephone Bills at his Private 

, \R~sidence. 

Expenses for the Purchase of a Notorized C::.anper 

Expenses for Plants, Shrubs, and Landscapping at 

the Owner's Residence 

Expenses for Hallpaper and Paint i'iork Done to Private 

Residence 

The Owner's Children's Private School Tuition 

Expensesfc)'rCow Feed 

\' 

('J 

I 

'\1 
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Expenses on a ,'Lease Cove~ing :Nonexil'itent Furniture 

Equipment, and Beds 

Over $100,000 in Claimed Expenses that Were Non­

Existent "Add Onset 

Expenses that were Never Paid to a Nonexiste~t 

!·lanagement Company 

I know this list is not exhaustive. It ~oes not include 

matters that are I.).nder investigation or pending prosecutions 

that could be called for trial. In one case not mentioned so 

far, the Rate Setting Commission did detect something 
: 

.-;I..,... ................ . 
suspicious about a pro~i~er's cost report, while it. was 

, conducting a desk audit. In that case the provider no~ only 

biought its cost reports to the offices of the Rate Setting 

Commission but brought as ,.,ell approximately $'250 thousand 

Korth of hlatantly horne-made phony invoices by which it was 

trying to substantiate its exorbitant expenses. U F :1-ortunately, 

~he provider chose the address of an abandoned cas station as 

the address of its none:<i stent payroll computer company. 
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In that case the very 'fact. tha't the provider had the nerve 

and audacity to present to auditors of the Rate Setting 

Co~~ission hundreds of invoices each of which were identic~l 

except for the amount claimed and the typed-in vendors' name 

say~. something about that provider's belie! in th~ Rate Setting 

Commission as a credible threat~ 

In orcer that these hearinqs' or others like them do not 

become ritualized and get repeated in two or three years, the 

Rate Setting ComJllission...iLl"".the. first instance must become a 

'credible threat to cost report fraud. 

To some real extent the Internal Revenue Service acts as a 

ro,\-, 

visible deterren~ to tax fraud. The Internal Revenue Service 

h created and conti~ues to maintain the credible threat of a 
~~as 

co~p~tent audit of a person's or corporation's tax return. I~ 

that deterrent were removed, no great amount of speculation is 

neeced to ~etermine what the probable consequences would be. 

But the·f.unction of a c~st r~~ort is very similar to th~t of a 

D'· 

\ 
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tax retur'n yet for all practical purp~ses,the cost report, is 

to merely a Cursory desk teview in order to determin~ 
subjected 

the mathe~~tical accuracy. And some of the consequences of the 

failure to do field audits were the examples I gave earlier of 

personal expenses hidden in cost reports. 

The Rate Setting Commission's inability. to secure ,the 

to. c. reate the visible ci:edible'thr~at resources nec~ssa~y 

reflects a truly penny-wise and dollar·foolishpol~cy,. And 

perhaps· something \,lorf;je flows as a consequence of that 
even 

., . ~W~""'." 

:knows that its cost .. ' reports 
policy. If the entire industry 

will not be realistically and competently audited, an 

at:.mosphere inviting fraud and abuse tendS to be created. The 

Rate Setting Commission, k:nO\ ... ing that it, cannot perform fielrl 

\" d audits, will come to use the desk audit as an. ag~7)ess~ve an' . 

som~ti::\.;s seerninnly arhit.rary defe:1se '~.Sl'\inst 'legitimat~ ;\n~ 

illegitima,te increasing costs. Hundreds of hon'est nursing home .. 

. o\.mers .vlill have leqitimate cost" seeminqly'arpit.rari'ly 

i 
t 

\ 
! 
~ 

l 
\ 
I 

t 
I 



faJ 14;. W. • 

r 
125 

124 
'Commission's request for substantial~y more audjtors in order 

.. di~Zlllowed ~y an auditor attempting to do • ... ia a desk audit what 
to perform field audits. By doing so it would be ensuring that 

simply cannot be done. The institutional ~ndustryts perception 
fair and equitable rates would be sat based ~ on costs audited 

of the Ra·~e Setting ,Commission's function ·,-lill come to be that 
and' found to be connected to the operation of the horne. If it 

it is arbitrary,'capricious~ unfair, and even conspir~ng to 
refuses to support the Commission's needs~,then it will be 

de~troy the industry. With the filing of each new cost report, 
ensuring that the perceived, ~rifair and almost blind ~esk 'I 

the institutional owner anxiously awaits an auditor's,desk ~ '1 

review disallowa~ces:will continuer and so will ,the present ! 
i 

review decision pn disallQ\-Ia'nces that have a trememaobs' impact 
" atmosphere inviting fraud and abuse., And if any conspiracy 

on the .existing cash flow problems of the horne for-the next 
exists to destroy the industry, the industry itself:would have 

~r~· .. ~· • ... ~ 

_ An ,>wlth all of year and perhaps several vears ther'eafter. d' 
" to be found to be a co-conspirator. 

this against ~he background knowledge that the Rate Setting 
Without change in the present priorities, without assiqning c\ 

I 

Comniss,ion is unable to petform -field audits to accurately and 'I , 
some real PRIORITY and t-iONEY to the efforts of both the Rate 1 

tairly verify costs, it is little ~onder' that s6me significant 
Setting Commission and the Department of Public welfare in 

padding ,of cost reports goes on. .ll.nd ''''hen di.scovered nnd 
_ _ _ ~ , ". '~_ .c •• ,: a n::.ng ... n"~ verif~.'ina, D, rovider co_sts ~r.~ ~p_r"l'ca,s, hV Mal·-t 1'· ~L 

prosecuted, "it \dll not be uncommon to hear the OImer claim 
statui-quo, we will be ensurina ~hat these hroad brus~ heori"cs 

through counsel to tiie Courtst:ha tthe Devil ;1;>.ie him do it. 
are agai~ repeated in two or three years just as they ~er~ 

Althou,=!i'rdo not knC>\-lthe i'nd'Jstry's fOr!:lal;?ofiitlon, I ,",0~11c1 

conducted two or three vears ago. 
t~in:~ i~ ·.-muld be ,in it's long term interest· to support the 

\, 

89-601 0-82--9 
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Chairman DOLE. Our next witness will be Mr h ~~~aF!u!~~sS~~: 
Inspector Ge~eral of the Departm=;i~! ~~;~tatement, as I know 
ices; al f ~;n~ht b:1~{¢:ty~~mhave he~rd probably. nothing ~h~ 
you WI . I d 't b r we have heard anythIng new IS 
this ~orn-Wg; h~d it dr~e:~tized in a little different way ~o we 
io~~nf~!~ard ;: yo~r testimony an! ~i;!d~rr;;~~~A~~~ are In op-
eration to reduce frauMd C~ a~use before Mr Kusserow begins, I 

Chairman HEINZ. r. auman, W d·d 't· Ian it this way but 
just w~nt to itd one s~a~~ f~hd~~teAnde a: :e !dicated earlier: the 
~oday :s ~r. usserow s. lr ~ittee staff took place long b~for~ 
InvestIgatIOn py. the d ~glng ~om General this year this adminlstra-
he became apPOInte nspec ~r . b 1980 ' 
tion. Our investigation e~~~~sllbPr:~d: ~resent that we have pre-

I hope you can accep . . t 11 
sented you, and that you know how to use 1 we . 

RICHARD KUSSEROW; INSPECTOR GENERAL, DEPARTMENT OF 
HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 

KUSSEROW. Thank you, Mr. Cha~r~an. Mr. qhairman an~ 
Mr bers of the committee, I am apprecIative of haVlng the 1.()ppord mem b £ A d I will confine my remarKS an 

~lu~kf'~ t:!:Cfi~f ~:~~i;~~,:, a:~e l~~r y~~:ti:,n~·e£~t:n 
y, rom wah· . t 

require some answers. at t IS pOIn . . t I never thought that I 
I do feel some ambIvalence 0!l one pOIn . . ] 

would have to es~ablish !fiY pedIgree ab a cdnbn~~~i~~~:::ions that 

I ~~ ;~~;~Jl~~ ~ re:~l~o:ret~:rras[°fuw ~onths as one of the 

neAsIn~~e=:w G~h:rS!~~etary for Health and Human Services! ~ec-
~~;:in~C~b:~:d ~~::;'~lth~J~~'ili~a~!:~ ~b~~te 
~~ ~~~i~~~;e~d i!h~:Iri~~oi~eb~t~ ~a:J :udit:r P:~f::O from 

th~ttandPoir;; ~! ~h:t;h:tt~t!~~· of Congress which .is sta~ed in the 
legi~fa~i!Chlstory of our. programs is being lost, at times, In the De-
partment's implementatIOn process. h b d 

He noted as you have noted, that little progress h' t een m~ e 
by the Inspectors General in attacking the ~rocess t a ~enera es 
the fraud, waste, abuse, and lack ~f economy In thhe Pnografs. t of 

So I am here as an Inspector' General ,for t e ep!,r me~t' 
d H S rvices as a commItted agent lor POSI lVe 

Health an uma~rt~ent ~t the behest of Secretary Schweike~, 
chdnrbe fPx-:!de~~~f the U ~ited States. As such, it is my responsl­
bl·t • to look at the processes which foster the fraud, waste, and 
ab~~ and to recommend solutions that correct the p~flesses. B . g 

I would like to make my point by way of analogy, 1 say., eln I 
that we are the Department of Health and Human ervlCes, 
would like to use a health analogy. If the diseases that wa ale kUPi-

posed to btehe~ddIreSs~~~it~h:~a~~n;a~iethenthf~::eth:r w:cha~e 
economy, h 
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heard today-the criminal attacks on our programs, the audit find­
ings, the programs that are not functioning properly as observed by 
management analysts-are all, in fact, just symptoms and not the 
diseases themselves. If so, then it is a primary responsibility of the 
Office of the Inspector General to focus on those situations where 
you have audit findings, identified attacks on our programs 
through criminality and to use that to track back and identify the 
disease so that you can treat the disease and not just the symp­
toms. 

The thrust of this Inspector General will be to focus in on the 
processes which foster the problems rather than what comes out on 
the other end. As a by-product of concentrating on the processes, 
there will be a lot more detection of criminal activities; more pros­
ecutions; and more significant audit findings. But they will be as a 
by-product rather than as the main thrust. 

Also I believe that the Office of the Inspector General is respon­
sible for providing a catalyst and a leadership in the development 
of a concerted effort to focus on specific problem areas. 

What we have seen here this morning, already, is the fact that 
there are no short~ges of agencies that are trying to address fraud, 
waste, and abuse. However, each are going out independently of 
one another and trying to focus on their one little part of the uni­
verse, when, in fact, what we should be doing, inasmuch as we are 
so fragmented and we have such small resources against such huge 
problems, is that we should really be trying to coordinate among 
ourselves and to, try to solve some of these problems. 

So with that as a preface, let me be prepared to answer your 
questions. 

[The prepared statement follows:] 

STATEMENT OF RICHARD P. KUSSEROW, INSPECTOR GENERAL, DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 
AND HUMAN SERVICES 

Good morning Mr. Chairmen and members of the committees. I am Richard P. 
Kusserow, Inspector General of the Department of Health and Human Services. I 
welcome this opportunity to appear before both the Senate Committee on Finance 
and the Spedal Committee on Aging to discuss my offices' efforts in combating 
fraud, abuse and waste in Federal programs. . 

As' you know, HHS's budgl~t is approximately $250 billion (35 percent of the entire 
Federal Government), therriajority of which predominately go to the so-called enti­
tlement programs. 

The Department has a total of. some 284 programs and about 35,000 grantees, all 
subject to audit. We also. are charged by the White House with auditing all Federal 
money at 96 percent of the colleges and universities receiving Federal funds. The 
problems confronting the Department are monumental. 

The opportunities for fraud, waste and abuse are staggering, and those of us who 
have been toiling the fields, combatting these problems have beel!- staggering a little 
too. . , " .. ' 

Certain underlying premises behind the development of the entitlement programs 
are proving to be invalid., Forjnstance: 

(1) The emphasis in the development of the programs was on delivery of services 
at all cost (get the benefits out) and on eliminating red tape-which translated, 
meant controls. Thus the adage: "everyone in sales and no one in management." 

(2) The second premise was that people in the helping professions (service provid­
ers) were all committed to the delivery of good services and motivated to help recipi,;,.c~') 
ents- ~he implication being 'that the professions could be relied upon to police thed-

"selves. . . If 

Well, if all doctors and other professionals subscribed without reservations to 
their ethical standards and oaths and were somehow irilmune from the temptations 
to fudge, cheat, abuse and defraud, things might have been alright. However, cer-
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tain professionals have not subscribed to this premise. These include some of the 
Nations' pathologists,.,radiologists, general practitioners, surgeons, clinical and labo­
ratory technicians, nurses, social workers, nursing home operators, day care opera­
tors, pharmacists, dentists, as well as some public officials. 

Hence, for those who desire-an open invitation to violate the programs for their 
own benefit has existed. 

We now know that the system has to be repaired by the addition of controls and 
better detection and screening techniques to reduce: fraud, waste, abuse and the 
general lack of economy in the programs. 

Today I'd like to give you a broad brush picture of the guiding philosophy of this 
Inspector General in relation to the fraud, waste and abuse syndrome that exists. 

Forgive me if I illustrate by analogy-a health analogy, inasmuch as I'm from 
health and human services. 

We all know that it is bad medical practice to treat symptoms. If fraud, abuse and 
waste are the disease, then adverse audit fmdings and detection of criminal activi­
ties are the symptoms. 

Continuing with the medical analogy, we know that one of the most effective 
means of controlling the spread of communicable disease is modifying the environ­
ment in which it thrives: we must create an environment in which fraud and abuse 
cannot find nourishment; an environment of compliance. and respect for rules of 
conduct and law. 

To do this, all aspects of our programs, from their administrative rules down 
through their claims payment process, must be constructed so as to be clear, unam­
biguous and enforceable and thus conducive to non-fraudulent and non-abusive con-
duct. . 

We must also assure that the prosecutive climate creates an environment conduc­
ive to compliance. The need for aggressive prosecutive effort against program fraud 
is underscored now because: 

1. The budgetary belt has tightened at Federal as well as at State and local 
levels-and temptation to divert scarce program monies from their intended use 
may increase. 

2. As administrators we are accountable to the public to assure the appropriate 
expenditure of evey tax dollar.. . . 

3. A pervasive anti-fraud and abuse effort can provide greater positive visibility to 
our program, which will enlist greater public and legislative support 

4. Fraudulent conduct is frequently associ\~ted with poor quality of services and 
patient care. 

5. Aggressive prosecution should serve as a deterrent to other potential law-
breakers. . 

The steps I'm taking to reduce the environment conductive to fraud include the 
following: 

1. Linkage and leverage of audit and investigative findings to effect change in pro­
gram management and reduce opportunities for fraud, abuse and waste. 

2. A unit to review and comment on all regulations being formulated in the De­
partment to assure auditable standards and to prevent opportunities for fraud and 
abuse. 

A similar review of all existing regulations so that those which are not conducive 
to good practices and management are modified or eliminated. " 

3. Development of a more effective deterrence to individuals tempted to defraud 
our programs including better coordination with other law enforcement agencies 
FBI, Postal Inspection Service, Secret Service, IRS, etc., as. weU as other IG's and 
improvement of the quality of cases being referred to the DOJ for prosecution. 

4. Greater emphasis on using administrative sanctions as a deterrant (debarment 
employee sanctions, etc.) . .; , 

5. Development of a civil fraud response. The OIG has never developed a capabili-
ty to respond investigatively to civil fraud. .. 

6. A concerted effort to identify the factors within the system that permits fraud 
and abuse to occur. That requires a special type of analytical function described in 
many ways, e,g., vulnerability assessment, risk analysis,etc. We established the first 
analytical unit among the IG's which I might add has proved to be a model for sev-
eral other organizations; . . . 

Through anal~zi~g a p~ogram for fraud prevention and detection purposes, we 
have found that It IS also Important to know whether certain aspectS of a program's 
de~i~n or implementation increas.e the probabilit¥, o~ fraud ?r decrease an agency's· 
abIlIty to respond to fraud once It has occurred. it IS also Important to determine 
whether persons involved with the program .are given any incentive or support in 
trying to reduce fraud and abuse. .. 
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While fraud in Government benefit programs takes many forms, t~rough analy­
sis we have found that two basic patterns exist that are common to VIrtually ~v~ry 
pr~gram. First, there is misrepresentati~n of eligibility-:whethe~ (a) by beneficIat:Ies 
who seek aid to which they are not entitled, (b) by servIce proVIders who ask reIm­
bursement for services never provided, (c) or by agency pe~sonnel who s~t. up 
"ghost" recipients. Secondly, there is misrepresentation on claims by beneficIaries, 
service providers and agency personnel. 

Considering these factors, in 1981 we are very fo!tunate to be able to use modern 
technology as an analytic support in our fight agamst fraud. and abuse. By II?-oder? 
technology I specifically mean computer technology and all It can do for us m t?Js 
area. Prior to the advent of computer technology when we had ~o do everythmg· 
manually, the analysis of data about known fraud and ab~se cas.es m order to ~etect 
patterns of abuse c(;msumed enormous amounts of labor-mte?SIVe effort. WhIle we 
have certainly not eliminated manu~ revie'Y from t~e analysIs of data, much ~naly­
sis can be performed rapidly and relIably WIth the sImplest of computer techmques, 
and this constitutes a major step in the overall effort to control fraud and ab~se. 

We have found-or rather used, to date-three general types of computer applIca­
tions to detect fraud, and abuse: (1) computer matches, (2) computer screens, and (3) 
selective case management. . . 

Among these, the computer matchmg techmques have been the most prev~ent to 
date. T4e underlying logic of computer matches-as mos~ of you knOW-IS very 
simple. It is to compare data from two or more data. sources m orde! to dete~t poten­
tial program inconsistenci~s. Comp~ter spreens, uI?-lIke the rather slffiple lOgiC of the 
computer matches, are deSIgned to Id~nt~fy potentIal f~a~d and abuse cases. that pos­
sess one or more particular characterIstics-characteristics that through rIsk ~aly­
sis lead us to believe that they constitute statistically sound patterns of deVIance, 
such as more than one hysterectomy on the same p~tieI?-t, pregnancy t~sts for males, 
daily prescriptions for same patient, etc. In the thI!d mstance, sel~c~Ive case man­
agement techniques are applied-based on developmg a characterIstIc case profile 
commonly associated with fraud and abuse. Once the protot~e profIle has been de­
veloped this is applied against the data base to detect potentIal fraud cases. 

I will'discuss examples of each of the above techniques shortly. First I would like 
to say that these computer techniques ~r~ not a panacea .to fra?-d and abuse .control. 
Their effectiveness is influenced and llffilted by (1) the mtegrity and sufficIency of 
the data base used, (2) the adequacy of administ~ative and management support, 
and (3) the legal aspects of computer matching. WIth regards to th~ latter, the con­
straints-felt especiall.y at 'the Federal level as. m~ndated by the PrIvacy A~t of 1974 
and later elaborated m the form of OMB guIdelInes for co~puter ma~ching-:-still 
tend to restrict fraud detection by measures aimed at protectmg the prIvacy: rIghts 
of individuals. We are hopeful that· the more burdensome aspect can ~e modified .. (I 

. am co-chairman of the matching committee for the President's Council on IntegrIty 
and Efficiency). . 

Now I would like to talk about'some of the projects that we have underway now­
most are ill the experimental stage in that they are limite~ to a particular-program­
matic focus or geographic area. Once the pugs have been Ironed out and the poten­
tial cost-effectiveness of these efforts more fully understood, they can be expanded 
and amplified.. .. . . 

Our project examples WIll be grouped where pOSSIble accordmg to. the pr~VIously 
mentioned categories of: computer matching, computer screens and selectIve cas7 
management. Some projects will have elements of more th~ one approach. ~n addI­
tion you will see examples of the basic fraud patterns mentIoned before-mISrepre-
sentation of eligibility and misrepresentations on claims.; .... 

Under computer matching, we have, of c<.>~rse, the AFDC mterJurIsdIctIonal 
match effort which I know most of you aI'e famIlIar~ ... . 

A. It involves a comparison of AFDC data tapes from partIcipatU)g State~ m or4er 
to detect individuals who appear on more than one State AFDC beneficIary role. 
This project has been an ongoing one for several years. . 

B. We are working on an increasingly broad scale Wlth other Fe~e!al deI?art­
ments, most particularly, Department of Agricult?-re. We have se,:eral Jomt p,roJects 
with them wherein we make a computer comparIson of th~ State s food stalliP ~le.s 
and their wage reporting records. The result is the detectIOn of food stamp reCIpI­
ents who are working and not reported earning,s to t~e f?od stamp I?rogr~. The ?st 
cut "hits" are then matched against AFDC, S81, medIcaId arid p~bl~c housmg asSISt­
ance programs; In Tennessee alone, there have already been 54 mdlCtments (14 Fed­
eral 40 State) and initial identification of $3.2 million in unallowable costs. 
I~ Texas, we used our Numident program to identify inv~l~d social security num­

bers (SSN's) in 1.6 'million records (450,000 AFDCand 1.2 mIllIon food stamps). 
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This computer match resulted in the identification of 5,098 recipients (1,700) 
AFDC and 3,400 food stamp with unissued and thus invalid SSN's in the State agen­
cies' records. Phase two-determining the reasons for and effect of recipients having 
invalid SSN's-is in process (approximately 75 percent completed). 

A large number of these invalid SSN's (approximately 3,000) are the result of 
simple administrative errors-transpositions or keypunching errors. Correction of 
these errors enables the States agency to obtain employment information on the 
new SSN's from another State agency and make eligibility redeterminations. 

In other cases, the recipients: could not be located (959); claimed to have lost 
social security cards or provided an invalid number (165); and refused to provide a 
social security card (95). 

Since the project started, 2,224 of the 5,098 recipients have been denied further 
benefits with an estimated annual value of $1.6 million. We are currently analyzing 
the reasons for these benefit denials to determine those directly, attributable to this 
project. 

Two more recent undertakings involve our death termination computer matches. 
In one project, we compared HCFA's medicare death records with the social securi­
ty's retirement, survivor's and disability insurance master beneficiary tape. We un­
covered approximately 8,500 cases of unreported deaths in which social security was 
still making payments. Each case, we estimated, was costing the Government ap­
proximately $13,000. In all, SSA has paid out more than $60 million in overpay­
ments to deceased persons. More importantly, as SSA cleanses its tapes, approxi­
mately $26 million will be saved annually in future payments. 

Our black lung project involved a similar computer match of beneficiaries to 
death records. Our investigators discovered overpayments being made in approxi­
mately 1,200 incidents, totally about $15 million. All of these have been turned to 
the Social Security Administration, with approximately 500 cases being sent to the 
Secret Service for further investigation. 

We anticipate that additional investigative cases will emerge from these projects 
as case files are reviewed. Computer screens on the other hand, look for potential 
cases of fraud. Some recent OIG examples inclvde: 

Num.ident program which scans SSN's and identifies those which have not been 
issued. The project has identified 151 recipients actually using social security cards 
with numbers the Numident shows as not issued by SSA. The authenticity of the 
cards is very doubtful and field investigation of some of these recip:'ents is already 
underway by OlB/OI. The annual value of benefits received by these recipients is 
estimated at $106,000. It should be noted that the pilot project was done in a State 
in which AFDC benefits average $108 per month while such benefits average in 
other States $277 per month. 

We have a project in Connecticut by out investigative staff to identify individuals 
who have created fictitious children in order to receive AFDC benefits. The ap­
proach involves the comparison of the AFDC records against medicaid tapes, school 
attendance records, and vital statistics records. . 

In cooperation with INS, we have established a joint national effort to detect 
cases where SSN cards were illegally obtained by aliens. SSA records were matched 
against INS records to identify potential cases where work related SSN cards were 
obtained. 

Scans ·of the potential hits were also made to detect large numbers of cards going 
to the same individual or groups of individuals. SSA employees were convicted of 
possessing illegal accounts, and more than 100 conspiracy cases are in development. 
To date, 50 convictions have been obtained and INS has deported 800 aliens as a 
result of the project. This effort reflects both the elements of a simple computer 
matching technique as well as that of a 'computer scan. 

We are developing screens to catch totally inappropriate prescriptions by medical 
providers: That is, making the initial diagnosis, analyzing proper medical options at 
each step; and identifying deviance from good medical practice. (That is, if the com­
plaint and diagnosis relates to an ear infection then an arm X-ray or eye glasses 
would seem to be inappropriate.) It is considE;lrably more cl)mplicated than that but I 
think it gives you the idea. 

Our final approach, selective case management, is quite close to the approach 
used with the computer scans. Its purpose is to identify potential fraud and abuse 
by using computer screening methods to identify profIles of individual cases possess­
ing common factors. These factors could include families listed with (1) no income 
(earned or not), (2) no medicaid received for children, (3) all the kids under 6 years 
of age. 

In an era of declining resources, it is all the more important that I work closely 
with other divisions of this c:iepartment; with agencies and departments; with the 
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. ffi . nc and Members of Congres~. T~is is 

President's Council on Integnty and E l~~e Yand with Secretary Schwelker s en­
already happening in many ?f our opera Ions 
couragement, I expect to contmue. 

Thank you. h Mr Kusserow. 
Chairman HEINZ: Thank you ~ery ~~~p~nsibility by OMB to con­
You have been ~lve~ a verY't ea~ what extent have the budget 

duct audits of major 1mnlenS1 y. bTt to do your job? 
cutbacks-will they ,adver~~~tf~i~\~Os~~ ~t1 thIs point. I think that 

Mr. KUS~EROW. It s very 1 t~ orically is that i~ we had more re­
the one thing I can say uncd ~ t t the same tIme the concern I 
SGurces, it. could be wel\ b:li~ve Uth~t the resources ~llocated in the 
now have .1S that I do no n used to full measure. . 
past to thIS office have bee 'bTt to the Congress IS to demon-

So I think my first respons1 1 1 Y nta" e the resources that you 
strate that I can use, to th: f,hst ap~~: to~ hard for additional re­
have given, before I star , urn 
sources. t thO 'nt is harnessing the resources 

My greatest concern a .Is ,POlthe De artment but within the 
that we do have, not only wgh1n I anl to try to rally thos9 re­
community of the Inspector e1ira ~lling together rather than at 
sources in a way that we are a p 
crosS purposes. f the things you have been asked to 

Chairman ~EINZ. Now one 0 hard on the student loan program 
do I gather, IS work very, very. ? 
or'the college granwtees~/d ~~a~ ~~~!'at deal when the office of Edu-

Mr. KUSSEROW. e 1 a b t since it has been pulled out, 
cation was part of ,.our program, u ro ams related to the health 
we have only focused don tt.hk·segl~:~e~al ~ajor initiatives regarding 
field. We are now. un er a In 
the health professlOn~oil prh;~a:~'cific steps are you taking to 

Chairman .HEINZ. e, w . resources most effectively to the 
assure that your officer< tar,.ets l~le to fraud? We have heard s0ID:e 
programs that .are mo.,~ vu nera out medicare, medi-cal-. th~~ IS 
Pretty interestIng storIes. todCaYI·~brn1·a_social security dIsabIlIty. 

d· . d ogram In a 110 • 'f ? our me lca1 pr 't t? What are your highest prIOrI 1es. 
Where do you want to s ar . ost is that we should have 

Mr. KUSSEROW. Well, first and foremral I hold the office, signed, 
an effective off~ce of the InsPhct'~t ~e:ust' confess that my imI?res­
sworn and delIvered as suc i f within house was cons1der­
sion of what was expected 0 me ro~. b to be 
ably different than k~at I eX~h~i~!p:c{~r Gen~ral~s some sort of 

I think many lko e I uPlnthat is supposed to oversee jointly twd.o 
honorary Kentuc Y co on~. I investigative arm and an au It 
independent arms-a CrImIna h an inbox outbox routine. 
arm-and that th~y work thr~~g t the In~pector General level to 

What we nee~ IS adndexbecC l~egr:ss a single force to address the 
merge, as was 1nten e. yo, . . 
problems acrosS the bo~rd. d't agency and a criminal investIga-

What we have now IS an au 1 This is my priority-to merge 
tive agency-two sepa!ate ~rms. ated force 
these two arms into a sln~le 1ntegr nt that f~om being done? 

Chairman HEINZ. W~.at s iO ~re~e I would hope that by next ye~r. 
Mr. KUSSEROW. Not lIng. ~ aG'eneral sitting here that you ,w1ll 

if you do not have an nspec or I 
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have. returned him to th.e cornfields of Illinois. It should be done. 
And It can be done. And It will be done. 

One of the first ;steps. that we need to do, is to recognize that 
there are. shortcomIngs In the way we have been approaching the 
problem In the past. YI e talk about the criminal prosecution and 
~e ta~k about the audIt, but there are considerable ranges of sanc­
tIOns In between that have never been addressed by this Inspector 
General. And I would suspect not by many other Inspectors Gener­
al. 

For example ~~ see an individual that may have ripped off a 
system for ~1 l~lllhon and he gets a light sentence of probation and 
maybe restItutIOn of a small amount, maybe even a $5 000 fine-
you really have not hurt them. ' 

But suppose we were to exercise, which we have already in stat­
ute, some of t~e. civil fraud provisions go after that individual for 
treb~e. and pu,nItIve damages, for damages on every count that they 
partIcIpated In; ~e could put them out of business. If they take 
$.500,000 from. t!l1S Government, we should get that back plus more 
. . . ~rom punItive damages. 

ThI.s :vay, you could do m~re har!D ~han prosecuting them and 
permItting them to go back WIth theIr lIcense and continue practic­
I?-&,. And as we ~aye seen. tp.is morning, t~3y could continue prac­
tICIng an~ commIttIng addItional frauds in other programs. 

So I thInk that one of the sanctions that has not been utilized to 
any degree has been the civil fraud sanctions. 

Another area that we need to look at is, for example when a 
person. has been found engaging in fraud in one Govern~ent pro­
gram; IS caught, but does the same fraud in another Government 
program. They should not be allowed to go to a different trough of 
another Fede~al p~ogram and drink from that. We should at least 
be ~ware of ;SIt~atIO~s where a doctor who has committed a crime 
agaInst MedIcaId ~lght also b~ ~ommitting a crime in the Medi­
care progr~; or mIght be receIVIng a research grant at NIH or is 
working for the VA as a ph:ysician at one of their hospitals. ' 

Thef: have been ~ases lIke this, an~ this morning I think we 
have sG!!l.e<confirmatIOn of that. ~here IS a tendency-that when a 
person has demonstrated. propensIty to commit a fraud against the 
~overnment that they wIll have a tendency to continue doing that 
In the future. We really must make an effort to be aware of people 
that have done that. 

W ~ are, develo~ing a national strategy under the aegis of the 
PreSIdent s CounCIl on Integrity and Efficiency, chaired by this In­
spector Ge!1eral, to look at the entire spectrum of medical provider 
programs In the Federal Government. As it stands now about 95 
percent of that Federal dollar that is going out is coming 'out of our 
Department. But every single other Department in our Govern­
ment has some sort of medical provider program. We need to un­
:~ht~h:~~ose programs. We need to understand what is going on 

Chairm~n HEINZ. Mr. Kusserow, let me interrupt so that we can 
proceed ~th the or~er of questioning here. I have got a number of 
concerns I m n~t gomg to ask you about now. I am going to submit 
a ;set of questIOns to yo~ in writing. We have got a number of 
things to cover. I would lIke to know, for example, about the com-
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puter matches and the number of leads. Whether you have got suf­
ficient resources to follow up those leads and a whole bunch of spe­
cific questions like that. But rather than take the ~ime of. the. com­
mittee to get into each and everyone of those, I thInk I wIll SImply 
yield to Senator Mitchell, who, I know, has some questions too. 

[The questions follow.] 
Question 1. In 1977 the Senate Special Committee on Aging estimated 10 percent 

of Medicare and Medicaid was being lost to fraud, abuse and waste. One of your 
predecessors, Mr. Morris estimated in 1978 .t~e loss in P!ograms u~der the jurisdic­
tion of the Department to be $6.3 to $7.4 bIllIOn. What IS your estlIDate of the cur­
rent loss to the programs from fraud, waste and abuse? Is there any reason to be­
lieve that proportion lost to these activities has decreased since the establishment of 
the Office of Inspector General? 

Answer. As indicated at the time' those figures were released, the purpose of the 
estimate was to focus attention on the existence of significant problems. Although 
staff eventually revised those estimates downw~rd-$5.~ to $?5 billi~:m-~he esti­
mates were never intended nor presented as a smgle pomt estimate smce It was a 
collection of estimates of varying validity. ' 

These estimates resulted, however, in a significant Departmental response. Al­
though much progress has been made, much remains to be done. Because of the dif­
ficulty in gathering comprehensive and accurate data, OIG has not attemp~ed to 
update the earlier estimates, Instead we h~ve attempted to foc~s our. atte~tlOn on 
those problems we consider to be most serIOUS and capable of ImmedIate lIDprove­
ment. 

I believe that OIG work has resulted in a decrease in the relative amount lost to 
fraud, abuse and waste. Certainly, I find that Secretary Schweiker and ~ency 
heads give this high priority. Nevertheless, much remains to be done and I mtend 
for OIG to make an irr.portant contribution in reducing these losses. 

Question 2. Senator;Mitchell requested you to furnish the Committees with your 
best estimate of the staffing needs of your office. Does your office require additional 
personnel to accomplish the mission Congress intended? If so, please detail number, 
training and probable assignment of these people. . 

Answer. As I testified on December 9, before I can request additional resources of 
Congress or the Secretary, I must determine whether the staff and resources now at 
my disposal, are being used effectively and efficiently. 

I am in the process of' making that determination. I am developing a reorganiza­
tional plan and a new workplan-priority of work-for the Office of Inspector Gen­
eral. Within a new organization and with a new priority of work, it is my intention 
to use every person on the OIG staff to their maximum capability. If, after a reason­
able period of trial and testing we fmd that there are gaps in our operation res~lt­
ing from a lack of resources, we will then make the necessary requests for asSISt­
ance . 

Question 3. Given the size of the problem and available resources, what priorities 
have you established for your office? How will resources be targeted? 
" Answer. At this time, my main priority is, first, to complete my analysis and eval­

uation of my office and the nature of the work to be done and second, to implement 
a needed reorganization and establish a multi-year workplan-the priorities for OIG 
work-as expeditiously as possible. Both of these are still in draft but will be ~ssen­
tially completed within three weeks. Upon completion, I welcome the opportumty to 
brief you on this matter. 

Question 4. What present involvement, if any, does your' office have in efforts to 
control organized crime activities associated with programs under the Department's 
jurisdiction? What role, if any; is anticipated for the future? 

Answer. Although alert to the possibility of organized crime act.ivity in HHS pro­
grams, this office has not had a major role in 'these type investigations, as over the 
years no significant organized criminal activity has been apparent. Individual org~­
nized criminal figures have surfaced in isolated investigations conducted by thlS 
office, and these matters have been handled on a case by case basis. Anyinvestiga­
tion indicating widespread influence by organized crime would be referred at once 
to the FBI, which has greater resources and more expertise in this area, Naturally, 
this office will remain watchful for this type of activity,. and we are prepared to 
assist the FBI in any investigation into organized criminal activity related to the 
Department's programs. In that regard, the Inspector General recently sent a letter 
to the Director of the FBI offering the assistance of this office in any investigation 
involving organized criminal influence in the Department. The letter also contained 
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a request for. the FBI to furnish this office with any information they have that in­
dicates organized criminal activity is being directed against any of the Department's 
programs. 

Question 5. What present involvement, if any, does your office have in efforts to 
police intra-state and chain activities associated with programs under the Depart­
ment's jurisdiction? What role, if any, is anticipated for the future? 

Answer. We have been active in seeking chain activity violations and foresee an 
even more active role in the future. Past activities include: 

First, this office funds and oversees the operation of 29 State Medicaid Fraud Con­
trol Units, whose responsibility is to investigate and prosecute providers who de­
fraud the Medicaid program. Additionally, we maintain liaison with those States 
not having specific fraud control units and provide them with technical assistance 
whenever possible. 

Second, we have been involved in several investigations and audit probes of 
chains of Medicaid and Medicare providers. These have largely been detected, inves­
tigated and prosecuted by a combination of Federal and State agencies with this 
office and the Department of Justice coordinating Federal participation. A good ex­
ample of this is our recent investigation of the Montgomery Investment Corporation 
of St. Louis, which managed, owned and leased 13 nursing homes and 20 other cor­
porations. In conjunction with other agencies, our investigation was able to demon­
strate how the owners pyramided costs between their organizations and then passed 
these higher costs onto the Medicaid1program through increased reimbursement 
rates. 

Third, we co-sponsored a three day planning conference in 1981 to achieve better 
mutual understanding and arrangem(mts for handling chain-type cases. Represent­
ed at this conference were the FBI, the Department of Justice Criminal Division, 
several State Medicaid Fraud Control Units, and various Assistant United States 
Attorneys, most of whom were economic crime specialists. We will continue to main­
tain and encourage liaison among investigative and prosecutive agencies. 

Fourth, under our upcoming reorganization,. we will be taking a more active role 
in obtaining civil and administrative sanctions against all providers who abuse and 
defraud our programs. We will also encourage and assist other agencies in obtaining 
these civil and administrative actions. 

Question 6. The Committee expressed concern for the lengthy period between the 
initiation and completion of a health case. How do you plan to speed up that proc­
ess? 

Answer. The time required to do an investigation of a health provider case is im­
possible to predict for a variety of reasons. In most situations, the cases brought 
before us are extremely complex and time consuming. Because of the comp:iexity 
and nature of the cases, generally a full scale audit of the books and records is ne­
cessitated. Since they are primarily volume transactions, it requires large amounts 
of time and manpower. Further, it is difficult and complex to convert the Illudit 
trails into the evidence needed by the U.S. Attorney. Finally, documents de not 
speak for themselves and witnesses must be developed to testify concerning thE! evi­
dence. For example, the Kones case required over 1200 hours of OIG investigation 
staff time. That does not include the staff time other law enforcement agencies may 
expend to close the case. Consequently, even though we would like to speed,up t,l:1e 
process, it is not always possible. . : . 

We are examining new ways of sharing cases with law enforcement a~gencies 
during the early stages of an investigation. New communication technologies:iclearly 
have the potential of assisting us in this area. Also, we are working, within the De­
partment, to insure that information and allegations move expeditiously tc.in.vesti-
gative agents. ,\ 

Question 7. You indicated in your testimony an intent to reorganize' the Office of 
Inspector General. How do you envision the Office functioning? Will your reorgani­
zation affect all three of the Office's principal components or just the audit division? 
When is it anticipated the reorganization will be completed? Please include with 
your description your rationale for the changes to be made. 

Answer. As I testified, the reorganization of the Office of Inspector General is 
being developed now and will be completed shortly~ At that time, I will welcome the 
opportunity to brief you of the changes I will make and to answer any questions you 
may have. 

Chairman HEINZ .. When that bell goes off there, it means my 
time as well as yours has expired. 

Senator MITCHELL. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 
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lVIr. Kusserow do you ""'-~re th t th d . 
punishment of p~ovider fr~ud ~s o~e of e eteh~Ihn, pro~ec~~ion, and 

Mr. KUSSEROW. I would say th t't youlrd hlg est prIOrities? 
priority. a I wou ave to be the highest 

Senator MITCHELL Th h' h t .. 
intend to do what ~ e Ig es prIOrity. All right. And you 
am confident. y u can as effectively as you can about that, I 

Mr. KUSSEROW. Yes, sir. 
. Senator MITCHELL. Right Now I k d h' . . 
Ing. It's a very simple one 'Wh th as e t IS questIOn ~hIS morn-
t~rs for reimbursement u~der ~n er o.r not wh~n ~ prOVIder regis­
bon, do you know whether that py Plo~ramkwdlthln your jurisdic­
on a form or orall or b erson IS as e by anyone, either 
person has a prior ~ri~iz!al s~~~rdt~f~n~eki~~i? whether or not that 

Mr. KUSSEROW. He IS not asked that 
Senator MITCHELL All . ht D " . 

good, simple thing to' do? rig . on t you thInk that would be a 
Mr. KUSSEROW. I would think not I th 

another area you might want to ex rn y. tht , ~enator, but I think 
can work some sort of a condition ppore d tet act th:a~ m~ybe you 
Federal program. rece en 0 partiCIpating in a 

~~iior MITCHELL. Well, ~hat's a second step. 
. USSEROW. I agree WIth you. I 

Senator MITCHELL I would like t h 
seem to me you ne~d Ie islatio 0 ave you det~rmine-it doesn't 
appreciate you telling m~ that A~d ?O that, bpt If you. do, I would 
your instituting that practice . It se If y~U don ih I would appreciate 
IS .a cla~si~ example. If some~ne h:dk 0 me th at D~. Kones' case 
prIOr CrimInal record of recisel th nown at t~I~ man had a 
9.uently engaged in, it ~ould ~avee ;;pe of fraud w,I.l1ch he subse­
Indeed prevent, the occurrence that d'd e~n f:m~chl eaSier to detect, 

So I would urge that u on I ,In ac,. ater happen. 
me in writing whether 0; n you. And I ~ould ~Ike. to have you tell 
tice, why you haven't done O\YOU dh~fve eIther InstI~ute~ that prac­
you do that? . I an I you need legislatIOn. Would 

IVlr. KUSSEROW. Yes, sir. 
Mr. KUSSEROW. We are in th 

re9uire some assistance in tha~ prot~essww hf reviewing it. We 
mIned that there are some leg I I?aed: eave already deter­
will be coming back to you with a Impe Iments to .doing that so I 

Senator MITCHELL All . h some recommendatIOns. . 
question of your bud et rg t. Now you touched briefly upon. the 
sizing the failure ofgth~ orgcYOU, I ~holght, answered by empha­
s~urces that exist. And I und:rit~~do:al ~ ~UllY utilize. the re­
WIll make more effective uses of th . n. I expect that you 
time it seems to me that ~ f: ose resources. But at the same 
you deal with the entire b~d u ace.a really staggering task when 
statement at $250 billion 35 get wh~c~YhU ha~e described in your 
ment. And I wonder-if bu w~ercen o. t e entire ~ederal Govern­
the time is up here of y our uldprov~d~ us, also In writing since 
resources you need to dt the Jdbst refllsi~c inalysis of the level of 
done. And I want to make th t is e tbve y as you feel it can be 
and you are going to sa ou a c ear: ow you are a good fellow 
whatever level of resou~c:s a:erepgOl!1 J<>t do the job effectively at 

. rOVI e 0 you. But I am asking 



sa; 4;$ ¥Q 

r 

\ 

• 

136 

you to provide us with a statement of what, from your standpoint, 
is the level that would provide the most effective enforcement of 
your responsibilities. 

Do you understand the question? 
Mr. KUSSEROW. Yes, sir. 
Senator MITCHELL. All right, thank you. And I look forward to 

receiving that from you, Mr. Kusserow. 
Chairman DOLE. Senator Pryor. 
Senator PRYOR. How long have you occupied this position? 
Mr. KUSSEROW. Since June of this year, Senator. 
Senator PRYOR; I was intrigued by your opening statement. Basi­

cally, the inference that I ~(~lthered was that we don't have an In­
spector General in the HHS.' 

Mr. KUSSEROW. I hope to correct that, in fact, rather than just in 
theory. Yes, sir. 

Senator PRYOR. So you really do think we do have an Inspector 
General? 

Mr. KUSSEROW. The Office of the Inspector General is there. One 
of the things that·1 believe-and I haven't really had a chance to 
go through the report that was given to me as a birthday present­
should be made clear. During the entire calendar of 1980, you had 
no confirmed Inspector General at the Department. For 2 years 
now you did not have a confirmed Inspector General sitting in the 
Department of Health and Human Services to provide leadership 
and to do some of the initiatives that 1 think are imperative. 

In that context, coming in after a hiatus of nearly 2 years from 
the first Inspector General and to the second Inspector General, 
which I am now, a lot of institutional problems have developed 
that need to be corrected. Once they are corrected you will have in 
fact as well as in theory an Inspector General. 

Senator PRYOR. My perception of you is-and pardon if it is 
wrong-that you are a person who wants to do something. -X ou 
want to take action. You want to prosecute. You want to put th~se 
people in jail or at least impose civil penalties on them. Whe, is 
holding you back? 

Mr. KUSSEROW. Time. I need time to do that. And the time isn't 
there. But we, in fact, will be doing that. 
. But I should say that a primary thrust is that we do know from 
every study available that in these white collar crimes, these 
crimes of opportunity, that if you want to really have an effect on 
it, then you must interdict the process which creates the opportuni­
ty. If you remove the opportunity, then you are really going to 
have an effect on reducing the amount of criminal acts in our pro­
grams .. So I think one of the things we need to do is to develop 
strategy to find out not only where people are attacking our pro­
grams' but how they are doing it and then correct those processes. 

Senator PRYOR. Before we discuss strategies-I will borrow a 
question from Senator Chiles-Why hasn't the office been merged? 

Mr. KUSSEROW. It's from the fact that you brought together two 
such dissimilar professional entities. After all, we are talking about 
something that is fairly recent in vintage. It's still a mere child by 
program standards of maybe only '3 years. 
. By taking criminal investigators and auditors and putting them 
together, I don't think it really has matured to the point where 
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they should have had the middle ground in b~tween. ~ e: sho,:lld 
have had more in the way of management reVIew, admInIstrative 
sanctions and civil fraud-- ... 

Senator PRYOR. My only comment, Mr. ChaIrman, IS t~at In 
those 3 years that this office of this Department ha~ ~een, It has 
had passed through it almost three-quarter~ of a trilhon .dollars. 
And I think all of this strategy business is nonsense. I thInk ~ou 
ought to go on and do what you think you should do and I thInk 
the Congress would back you. 
. And I would just like to make one other comment. I know my 

time is up. But according to my report, the HHS' Inspector Gener­
al's office ranks 13 today, 13, in cases open per departmental dollar 
expended. And I think that's avery, very poor track record. And I 
hope you will improve upon it. , . 

Mr. KUSSEROW. I can because that s somethIng that could be ad­
ministratively regulated. I'm not sure how valid that figure would 
be. If we wanted to, I could open 8,000 or 10,000 cases tomorrow. 
But the important thing is the signific~nce of the cases that we are 
working and how we handle them. I t~Ink th~t should be measured 
on the output side rather than on the Input SIde. 

Senator PRYOR. My time is up. 
Chairman DOLE. Senator Cohen. 
Senator COHEN. Just one question, Mr. Chairman. 
Why are 36 percent of the pendin~ cases listed as being 6 months 

old or older in the 1981 report? I thInk 21 percent are over 1 year 
&d. . t 

Mr. KUSSEROW. I'm not sure I can gIVe you a proper answer 0 

that. I think I can give you a partial answer. 
A partial answer would be that cases of fraud of the type that 

you heard about today from Dr. Kones require an enorm0ll;s 
amount of worktime to put together all the documents and eVI­
dence necessary to sustain a prosecution. It's not unreasonable .to 
take 6 months or 1 year or even 2 years to develop a worthwhIle 
case. h r t 

The question applies to those cas~s whic~ are not t . at coml? Ica -
ed; simpler cases that really don t requIre. that . kInd of Input, 
whether they would be included among them, In WhICh there would 
not be justification whatsoever. . . . . 

Senator CHILES. I'm sorry I missed your InItial presentation, but 
what are some of the reforms' that you would recommend? We 
didn't get into specifics today with Dr. Kones. But let's take ~ork­
mens compensation claims, by way of example. You have a SItua­
tion in which a worker is injured on a job, has a back problem or 
drops something on his fo~t; goes to a do~tor; starts the whole cycle 
then. It is almost automatic that there Will be a workmen~ co~pen­
sation claim filed and allowed. And then t~e d?cto:r: will SImply 
continue fal' 1 year, 2 years or 3 years sendIng In ~hps for treat­
ment that was never actually rendered. What are some of the rec­
ommendations that you would m~ke for ~s to change ~hat? 'N ould 
you require, for example, the patIent to SIgn on the shp that says, 
yes, these services were performed? I mean, how do you .deal WIth 
that problem? . ' 

Mr. KUSSEROW. I think a major responsibility Will have to rest on 
my shoulders on that score. It's my responsibility to use not only 
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the investigative, the management analysis, and the audit re­
sources I have, but to then be able to develop screening techniques 
to surface those types of problems. 

We have found that where we know the factors that go into de­
veloping an abuse, we can use a machine to go back and to screen 
out and surface that type of problem area in which case you should 
be able to not have that happen again. 

Senator CHILES. What has been evidenced here, I think, today is 
that you invite fraud and abuse by a laxity of enforeement, a laxity 
of interest and oversight. You invite it. When you have that kind 
of profit-we are talking about millions of dollars-with little risk 
of being detected, then you are almost inviting abuse. 

Mr. KUSSEROW. There is a more fundamental problem here. We 
had some underlying assumptions that went into a lot of these pro­
grams and one of those assumptionsr of course, was that people in 
the helping profession, such as Dr. Kones, could be relied upon to 
follow their hippocratic or other similar ethical oaths. Were that a 
valid premise, we wouldn't have to develop as many controls as we 
might in some other sectors. We have found, and certainly Dr. 
Kones would confirm, that that is not a valid assumption. 

A second assumption that creates a problem is that many of the 
programs developed, include the approach that our responsibility is 
to get the benefit on the street to the needy. To do that, we cut 
some red tape in the process. Red tape is a euphemistic term for 
proper controls. We can balance out proper controls against the 
beneficiaries' needs, but what we are seeing is the inheritance of a 
system wherein there are not sufficient or proper controls. People 
can take advantage·:>f it, particularly, in the helping and health 
profession. 

Senator CHILES. I interrupted, and I shouldn't have in your testi­
mony, when I asked you why this hadn't been done. In your ram­
bli.ng answer you seemed to say that if it wasn't done, you were 
gOIng to go back to the farm. I would agree, you ought to go back tQ 
the farm if it isn't done. But I want to know if there is somebody 
keeping you from doing it? 

Mr. KUSSEROW. No. 
Senator CHILES. You have been there since June. 
Mr. KUSSEROW. Yes, sir. 
Sena,tor CHI~S. And you:ve told about all of these complexities 

of haVIng audItors and haVIng Inspectors General-investigators- . 
and how in the world do you mel'ge them? Other Departments 
have done that. That was the intent of the Congress. We want to 
put the auditors with the criminal investigators. Now what's to 
keep it from being done? . 

Mr. KUSSEROW. I would question how successful the other De­
pa!tm~nts have been. !':l0, there is nothing. We are in the process of 
domg It. <?ne of t~e thIngs that we have not done in the past that 
we are dOIng now IS that we are developing an administrative sanc­
tions package. 

In the past, there has never been any tracking within our De­
partm~n~, for example,. employees who have been found guilty of 
commItting frauds against our programs or engaging in criminal 
conduct. We never followed ~hrough to see what would happen to 
them or make recommendatIOns as to what should occur~ We are 
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now in the process of finalizing a program, a table of sanctions that 
are going to be recommended and hopefully adopted by the Depart­
ment. We are certainly going to track those people and that WIll be 
part of our report to the Congress each year. 

Senator CHiLES. What does that.· have to do with merging the 
auditors and the investigators? What does that have to do with 
what you said about keeping yourself from being the paper pusher 
with the two functions going between? What's to keep you fro~ 
putting those auditors and investigators together and you being In 
charge of them? 

Mr. KUSSEROW. They are together. We are coll.oca~ing t~em. But 
what I am saying is that there are gaps that eXIst In theIr p!ofes­
sional backgrounds. The gaps must b~ filled. Among the gaps. IS. the 
area of civil fraud which are not beIng addressed by our crImInal 
investigators and which is not part of our audit process. That must 
be made part of our investigation~, an a~ministrative san~tiol1s 
package with a fu~l ra~ge of sax:ctIOns ay;:l.llable to use agaInst a 
wrongdoer. AdmInIstratIOn sanctions ~o CIVIl fraud, debar~ent, the 
civil prosecution to criminal prosecutIOn-all of those thIngs must 
be together. And we are going to introduce those additional ele-
ments to draw them together. 

Senator CHILES. The Atlanta Office of Program Integrity between 
1976 and 1980 referred a total of 193 medicare fraud cases to the 
office of investigations for criminal prosecution. Tha~'s just in 
region IV-193 cases and 109 of those are from FlOrida. As of 
today, the records show that there has been one successful prosecu­
tion, one conviction of a Florida case. 

I don't know how much total dollars are involved here. I know 
the dollars are tremendous. But when is the Department going to 
do something about this? And when are you going to use your civil 
Inoney recovery authority? 

Mr. KUSSEROW. Well, we have in the reconciliation package a 
civil fralld penalty bill that we are in the process of now imple­
lnenting that will be a useful tool in that effort. 

Senator CHILES. But the Congress just passed the law that gave 
you the right to use it. Have you used that? Have you used the law 
you got passed? I'm getting tired of people coming up here. and 
saying if we had something, if we had a change in the law, If we 
could just change this, we could do it.. An~you using what you have 
got now? " 

Mr. KUSSEROW. No, sir. And that's my point. The fact is that we 
should be using it. One of the reasons why I am sitting her~ be~ore 
you today is that I came from the Federal Bureau of InvestigatIOn. 
I was part of a search effort by this administration to come up with 
a professional that knew how to investigate program frauds, who 
knew how to make those cases acceptable for prosecution with the 
U.S. attorneys. It was the belief of the Secretary, and I guess of the 
President, that, in fact, they had found. a foremost exp~rt. And I 
would trust that their judgment is good on that point. An expert to 
actl,lally address what you find as being absent in our progr~ms .. I 
would agree with you wholeheartedly that more can be done In thIS 
area and should be done in this area. And that's why I.am here. 

Senator CHILES. Well! I notice again in the records-the way the 
records are kept, the 1~980 Inspector General's report to Congress 
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shows. t~at 41 health ~ases were referred to the Justice Department 
for CrimInal prosecution. Of that 41, 5 resulted in convictions· 31 
were declined. And yet I have a list of medicare fraud referral~ to 
the Justice Department that's maintained in the region IV, Atlan­
ta office, that shows in that office alone 46 fraud cases were re­
ferre~ to t~e l!.S. ~ttorney and they were declined for prosecution> 
That .s, agaIn, Jl!~tI~ 1980. Now are the figures only 41 cases, or if 
you hsted every region, would you find that every region is like At­
lanta and the figures are way the hell higher than that? 

Mr. K~SSEROW. I have not had a chance to look at that in detail. 
But I thInk what you are seeing there are those cases which were 
opened, processed, and closed in the saIne calendar year. This does 
not mitigate the situation at all. But the actual total number of 
convictions are in the forties in that area. 

But my point is that at the outset of an allegation or at the 
o~tset of the information t~at's received that there is some possible 
mIs~se or malfeasance agaInst our' programs, a decision should be 
made as to what is the appropriate vehicle or sanction that should 
be applied in the final analysis, whether that be administrative 
sanct~on ?r civil fraud prosecution or criminal prosecution or any 
combInatIOn of those. That has not been done in the past. That is 
what we are going to do in the future. And that's what we are 
doing now. But in 1980 that was not being done. In 1980, you didn't 
eve~ have an In~pector General. You had an acting head of the 
audIt agency, actIng deputy head of the audit agency acting assist-
ant for health care re view. ' 

Now.with an Inspec:tor General and with this approach and by 
emplOYIng these technIques, we can make a very strong increase in 
that record. 
Sen~tor CHILES. My time is up. 

. ChaIrman DOLE. Well, first, I think I ought to put in the record­
m case some may have forgotten-· that Mr. Kusserow has consider­
able exp~rie~ce . in t¥s area, having been with the FBI and having 
~ee~ actr~e In the PI~tsburgh area and the Chicago area specializ­
Ing In w~te collar .crimes, embe~zlement, bribery, organized crime, 
3:nd p~bhc c?rruptIOn.He coordInated many task force investiga-: 
tIOns; Including the Department of Housing and Urban Develop­
ment real e:state broker fraud in 1978; Health, Education and Wel­
fare fraud I~ 1976; Veterans' Administration school fraud in 1978 
and other.things. I would say that since he was appointed on June 
10 he probably hasn't had time to clean it all up yet. We will prob­
ab~y be back. here next year and then I think those might be appro­
priate questIOns. Not. that they are inappropriate now, they might 
Just be more approprIate after you have had that much time. 

Do you need any .mor~ authority? ~s there any legislation to give 
youmo~e-are you havIll;g trouJ:>le w~th the Justice Department or 
the FBI. Do you agree With theIr polIcy that all potential criminal 
cases, should b~ referred to the U.S. attorney's office? And then 
they should declde who takes the lead on these cases? 

Mr. KUSSEROW .. I think just by the. very nature of my back­
grollnd, the conflIcts that may have eXIsted between the Office of 
the Inspector General-certainly this Office of the Inspector GeIler­
al-. the FBI and the Department of Justice have been greatly miti­
gated. 

\ 
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In fact, I am on the President's Integrity Council Law Enforce­
ment Committee that is trying to work out a relationship between 
Inspectors General and the FBI. The FBI is not interested in as­
suming the investigative jurisdiction of all of the cases. rrhey don't 
have the resources to do that. 

In . t~e ~ones. cas~, wh~t we have underscored here, is that you 
had ~01nt InvestigatIOn With the HHS-IG, the U.S. Postal Inspection 
SerVIce and the Department of Labor IG. We have other agencies 
in the Federal Government interested in Program Fraud. You have 
Secret Service; FBI; IRS. I think what we need to do and what is 
demonstrated here as being a successful way of doing business is to 
cooperate and work together rather than try to work at cross pur­
poses. 

The problems are just too large and the resources are too small 
to worry about squabbling over who has jurisdiction and who is 
going to get credit for it. 

Chairman DOLE. How many agencies have taken. credit for Dr. 
Kones? 

Mr. KUSSE~OW. Well, you certainly had the postal inspectors 
here and I thInk they would want to take some credit. I think the 
Department of Labor's Inspector General who contributed a lot of 
resources to the investigation in pulling together documents-their 
agency would want to take some credit for it. I think there is some 
credit warranted to the auditors and investigators of our Depart­
ment that put it together. . 

But as f8;r a~ ~ho is going to claim an actual status concern, they 
can all claIm It If they want to. I am not interested in that. I am 
interested in trying to coned the weakness that gave him the op­
portunity to take advantage of our program . 

Chairman DOLE. Well, I think you indicate that in your stateu 

ment. Clean up the environment and maybe it would be a little 
more difficult to perpetrate some of the fraud and abuse. 

As I understand-do you have some agreement with the FBI on 
the referral of cases? 

Mr .. K~SSEROW. I think that it is beingc1arified aswe go alQng. A 
lot" ~f It IS due to the fact that I don't honestly believe the FBI fully 
reahzes what an enormously large agency that we are, and the 
nature of the problems. In talking a little bit about it they have to 
come to appreciate it a little better as to what is here. So, conse­
quently, I suspect very strongly that you are going to see there is a 
very close working relationship where we can provide a lot of pro­
gram expertise, and they can provide a lot of their expertise that 
we don't have available to us, and a lot of the res'ources that we 
don't haw} available to us. . 

.For eiample, we only have agents in 30 of the 94 judicial dis­
tricts of this country. If you were to think of provider or recipient 
fraud, by any criteria you would probably think of Detroit as being 
among the top half. dozen, yet we have only one investigat.or in the 
wh<?le State that takes the upper I?eninsula all the way down to tl:te 
IndIana border. W~ have nobody In the State of Ohio. And I pro!h­
ably ~ould ~eep gaInfully employed all 91 of my criminal investiga­
tors In OhIO alone for the rest of their career. And yet we have 
nobody left for Clev~land, Cincinnati, Columbus or' any of the other 
areas. . .. 
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You heard about the meager resources we have on the West 
Coast. We have State medicaid fraud control units that report to 
me that are larger in themselves than my whole investigative orga­
nization. So weare not cOIl~peting with anybody. What we need to 
do is provide leadership and catalyst and program expertise to 
other investigative agencies to solve some of these problems. 

Chairman DOLE. Who, in your opinion, should take the lead on 
HHS related cases? And who should have primary investigative 
powers? 

Mr. KUSSEROW. I think that would depend upon the circum­
stance. I certainly would think that in the type of investigation 
that you saw this morning where you had the needs of sophisticat­
ed surveillance equipment, we can't do it. I would say that that is a 
primary example where we should utilize the FBI. In fact, that was 
one of the areas of expertise I had in the FBI, running that sort of 
an operation. 

I would think that in the area where you have a need for a lot of 
program expertise and auditors and things of that sort that we 
should contribute that resource because we are better equipped to. 
I think all in all on all major fraud programs or all fraud investiga­
tions, I think what we should do is have multiple agencies working 
on it, each providing their own specialized expertise. So I don't 
think it's a question of saying who gets it, but I think it is a ques­
tion of trying to work out together how to solve the problem. So I 
don't think a hard-and-fast rule can be developed as to how you go 
about giving one person a case as opposed to somebody else. 

Chairman DOLE. I guess I could conclude from your response to 
that question and others that you are not in need of anything right 
now. You have the authority; you have the resources. You wouldn't 
make any request of any committee with appropriate jurisdiction 
for additional authority whether it be the Finance Committee, Gov­
ernment . Operations, some other legislative committee, the Appro­
priations Committee, or whatever? 

Mr. KUSSEROW. I think we do need resources against this prob­
lem. My question is is whether this Department is utilizing its cur­
rent resources to the best advantage. And one of the concerns-we 
are trying to struggle with this problem within the Department to 
try to make sure that not only is there no overlap in jurisdiction 
but that equally important, if not more. important, are the ga.ps 
that exist between the various entitites of the Department that are 
trying to address the fraud and abuse.' .. 

Chairman DOLE. All right. I hope before you request any addi­
tional n:lOney that you make certain what money you have is being 
properJ~ spent. There may be a tendency on the part of some in 
Congress to load you up with money even if you couldn't spend it 
wisely. 

Senator Mitchell. 
Senator MITCHELL. Could I just make a comment on that,. He just 

said he doesn't have a single investigator in the State of Ohio. And 
what was your earlier statement in response to the question from 
the chairman? What are the other States? 
. Cha~rman HEINZ. Well, he s~<! he coul~ u~e his entire staff of 
InvestIgators for the rest of theIr~natural lIfetImes in Youngstown. 
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I assume you got that out of your experience having lived in Pitts­
burgh and having commuted up there once or twice. 

Senator MITCHELL. If that's not a statement that you need more 
resources, I don't know what it means. 

Mr. KUSSEROW. Yes, we do need resources. But I think what we 
need to do is look first to see how we can utilize the resources that 
we have better. Yes, I do believe we need more resources against 
this problem. And we have to come up with it somehow. My ques­
tion is how I go about asking for those resources and who do I ask 
those resources of? 

Chairman DOLE. Well, first, you would ask us. That would be a 
good place to start. [Laughter.] 

!\tlr. KUSSEROW. That's right. 
Chairman DOLE. But be certain that you can make a case for it. I 

mean a lot of people ask for resources. Every agency in this town 
including HHS. That's why we are about bankrupt as a nation. 

I think you probably do need more money but my point is that 
before you make the request, be certain you know where you are 
going to spend it. 

Mr. KUSSEROW. Yes, Mr. Chairman. I would agree with that 100 
percent. 

Senator MITCHELL. Could I make one comment, Mr. Chairman? 
Chairman DOLE. Sure. I want to announce, th,ough, that there is 

a bald eagle out in the hall. 
Senator PRYOR. These Republicans have no sense of humor. 

[Laughter.] 
I would just like to say I came up and fled with my good friends 

a moment ago. There is a bald eagle, for the benefit of the audi­
ence, out in the hall. I wanted to bring the eagle into the room. It 
is Martha the eagle from Arkansas commemorating or trying to 
get us some publicity for the resolution that is now before the 
Senate. And any of you that want to see a beautiful eagle, go out 
there and see it. [Laughter.] I was going to make the point that 
HHS is not exactly soaring with eagles these days. [Laughter.] 

But I do appreciate that plug.'· 
Chairman DOLE. We will be glad to have the eagle testify. 

[Laughter.] 
Senator MITCHELl ... Mr. Chairman, I would like.to make one point 

that arose in connection with some of your questions and l\1:r. Kus­
serow's testimony and also through Senator Chiles' question. And 
that is, whether or not the Department of Justice has a vigorous 
policy of prosecution. I have served as 3 years as a U.S. attorney. 
Everyone of the 94 U.S. attorneys have far more cases to prosecute 
than he or she can possibly process. And one of the major functions 
of the U.S. attorney is to decide what to prosecute and what not to 
prosecute. 

And you can do all the investigating in the world; you can make 
all the cases in the world, if you can't get them prosecuted nothing 
is going to happen except the money that you spend in investiga­
tion will have been wasted. 

I think what is required, Mr. Chairman, is not just this Depart­
ment but the Department of Justice, the Attorney General, telling 
each of the 94 U.S. attorneys in this country that this is a matter 
of' high priority that he wants these cases prosecuted vigorously, 
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that he doesn't want-I don't remember the figures read by 
Lawton-41 referrals and very few number of prosecutions. 

Chairman DOLE. I think he has done that. 
Senator MITCHELL. That is v~ry encouraging if he has done that 

Mr. Chairman, because otherwise they simply are not going to b~ 
prosecuted. And all of this work would have been in vain. 

Chairman DOLE. Thank you., 
Sen~tor PRYOR. Mr. Chairman, may I ask one or two questions? 
ChaIrman DOLE. Sure. 
Senator PRYOR. First, what is the number on your staff? How 

many people do you have responsible to you, Mr. Inspector Gener­
al? 

Mr. KUSSEROW. I have 929 currently. 
Senator PRYOR. Nine hundred and twenty-nine. Now just so we 

can get the record clear, have you asked anyone from President 
Reagan to David Stockman to anyone else for additional staff 
people? 

Mr. KUSSEROW. I am requesting that at the present time for a 
continuing level through this calendar year. 

Senator PRYOR. So you have asked for no additional staff? 
. Mr. ~USSEROW. No; but within the Department I am in serious 

dIscussIOn as t? how to allocate our resources within the Depart-
ment. But outsIde the Department, no. 0 • 

Sen8:tQr PRYOR. Within the ~epartment, who are you discussing 
that With? I mean, are you haVIng trouble getting resources within 
the Department? Do you have a line item budget item? 

Mr. KUSSEROW. Yes, $ir. 
Senator PRYOR. You -do. Well, then, what's your discussion in the 

Department? . ' 
Mr. KUSSEROW. As to how to better allocate the resources that 

we h~ve .within the Department, which includes the Inspector Glen­
eral, In Its effort to coordinate efforts against fraud, waste, abuse, 
and a lack of economy. There are other entities which have re­
s?urces. And what we are trying to address is how we can best l,1ti­
hze the total departmental resources in this effort and how we clln 
wo~k together to do that. Nbw I don't know wh~ther that wo6.ld 
ultImately lead to a reallocation of some of those resources within 
the Departmellt into the office of ~he:-Inspector General. ~ 

Senator PRYOR. Well, do you thInk there should be a reallocation 
of resources into the office of the Inspector General? 

Mr. KUSSEROW. Wefl, we have a survey that is being undertaken 
currently by the. AssIs~ant Secretary for Management and Budget 
to see whether or not, In fact, we have much in the way of an over­
~ap. of effort. And it will be from that that we can try. to make some 
Judgment. I am ~o~ privy to what they have found thus far. But if 
not that, then I thInk we have to work and see how we can' better 
coordinate our efforts within the Department. . . 

Senator PRYOR. How long is it going to take you to fmdthat 
answer? 

Mr. KUSSEROW. I hope we find tha.t this month som~ time. 
Senator PRYOR. Would you be willing to come back to us say in 

about 6 weeks 01"2 months and say, y~s, we have found the' ans~er 
or, no, we have not found the answer? 
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Chairman DOLE. Whether he is willing or not, he may be coming 
back. [Laughter.]. . 

Mr. KUSSEROW. The one thlng that I have found In my tenure to 
dayt is that it is easy to find what is wrong and it is easy to find 
the solutions but it's the implementation, that's the difficulty. 

As far as a departmentwide strategy is concerned as to how we 
coordinate our resource against the problem, that should come in a 
fairly short order. 

Senator PRYOR. But the problem is you have the power, yo';! ?ave 
the authority you have the staff, you have not asked for addItional 
people, you have not asked for additi~nal res~urces. All you .are 
doing is saying hadn't we better coordInate thIS whole operation. 
And, frankly, it is disgusting to see us give $200 million, basically 
what we are giving to you, and for you not to know any more about 
what you want to do with it. . . , , 

Mr. KUSSEROW. We don't have $200 mIllIon. We nave-let s say 
$40 million. 

Senator PRYOR. You have, I think $194.7 million in 1981. 
Mr. KUSSEROW. No, sir. That's not the Office of Inspector Gener­

al we are referring to there. I am not sure what figures' they are 
referring to, but that's not ourhudget level. 

Senator PRYOR. My apologies to th~ Inspecto~ qene!a~-that's 
the entire Department-and to commIttee. That s In billIons and 
it's for the entire Department, not broken out just for the IG's 
.office, so I want to apologize. . 

Mr. KUSSEROW. The point is well taken and that is that you are 
investing in this Inspector General a lot of resources and that you 
want to see some return from his resources. That's a fair call. 
What is it that you wallt to see? You wan~ to see something to 
show that we are making some progress agaInst these tremendous 
problems. '.. . 

Chairman DOLE. Well, I thInk Senator Pryor was basIcally on the 
right page. 'Vhat this page shows in our report is that· most depart·· 
ments in terms of their Inspector General staffs, have a budget 
roughiy equivalent to $20 or $30 or $40 million per IG position. The 
Inspector General's Office in HHS is in the' $200 million per--

Mr. KUSSEROW. Yes. For each-I'.m sorry, Senator, I misunder-
stood you. .' .. ' 

Chairman DOLE. The . figures are on page 22 and they show that. 
And that just means that every person in your operation, ~ meas­
ured by dollars-and that may not be a totally accurate way to 
measure-. has to do between five and six times the work of the In­
spector General's staffers in all the other departments. 

Mr. KUSSEROW. That's correct. If you took every individual that 
works'inbur Inspector General's Office, including the clericais-.­

Chairman DOLE. Let us know when you get them up to five or six 
times theamount of work and we will teach the others how .. 

Mr. KUS8EROW. Yes, sir. " 
Chairman DOLE. Are there other questions? 
[No response.] 
Chairman DOLE. WeU, we thank. you very much, Mr., Kusserow. 

And we will, of course, be in constant touch with your offic~. And 
we do want to be helpful if there are ,areas where we can be help­
ful. As y~>u understand,we have a responsibility. Ours is somewhat 
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rfferent ~ecauslel we are also elected officials and the American 
axpayer IS. rea y concerned about the fraud waste and abuse 
.M~ny candIdates tal.k about fraud, waste, and 'abuse in their cam~ 
paIgns. And som~ thInk you can balance the budget with th B t 
we are not certaIn they can do all that. But we do w t tm

. ~ 
every effort to reduce fraud waste and abuse A d an 0 m!l e 
your efforts. And I am certain th~re will be 'ad~t' we thPre?Iate 
We look forward to seeing you again. Ilona eanngs. 

Mr .. KUSSEROW. Thank you, Mr. Chairman 

wry~~~rytfu~~~~a!~1a;~~;~ will be some 'questions sublnitted in 
Mr. KUSSEROW. Yes, sir. 
[The questions follow:] 

QUESTIONS SUBMITTED BY SENATOR DOLE TO HHS INS G K PECTOR ENERAL RICHARD 
USSEROW AND HIS RESPONSES THERETO 

Question 1. GAO officials indicated in th' t t" 
problems between the IG and the FBI Wh ~Ir: ~h lmony that there continues to be 
FBI on the referral of cases? . a IS e status of an agreement with the 

AnswBr. Historically problems h . t d . 
and the FBI. Many of these probie~se~lle In I the relat~onship between this office 
General and the Assistant Ins ector G no onger ~XIS~, as both the Inspector 
tions directly from the FBI a.i:d b' en~r~ t~r InvestIgatIOns came to their posi­
issues which have caused these probk!s WITh' ffi a. greater understanding of the 
ation and coordination between the tw~ IS o. Ice IS c~mm!tted to greater cooper-
those pr.oblems that hamper eff~ctive enfo~:~~~s~~~t I~ will endeavor to resolve 

Questzon lb. Who do you beheve h ld tak h Y 
who should have primary investigati~eo;o ? e t e lead on HHS-related cases and 

Answer. In those cases where th wer'f . 
tate (1) specialized program ex ert~::gram rau.d IS of such complexity to necessi-
(?) specialized audit capabilit/ to compr~h~~d t~hIn,:,estI~at~ the mattt~r properly or 
tI~ns, the Office of Inspector General should t k ethtrcdclii of finru~cial transac­
Crime suggests the need for certain investigati~e e te hruea . owever, if the alleged 
dercover operation or organized crime m tt ) th tC ques (suc~ as a lengthy un­
another "main line" investi' a er a are more sUIted to the FBI or 
and be ~ble to depend upon s~:gv:Ssi:~cg;; ;FoIdha~~ency .shoul~ take the l~ad 

Questzon le. What is your res t au. rs or InVestIgators. 
potential criminal cases shouldPb~s:ef~r;~d :~hJu~ISe f:c,artment policy that all 
they should decide who takes the lead on c ? e " rney and the FBI a'p.d 

Answer. Section 4(d) of the Inspector Ge ase~ A . 
General to report expeditiously to the After c~ of 1978 reqUires each Inspector 
~n~ral has reasonable grounds to believe tl~rf~~ eher~ when~ver .the Inspector 
c!Imlnallaw (5 U.S.C., app.). Furthermore "a ere as een. a VIolatIon of Federal 
bon, allegation, or complaint received' ,~8 U.S.C. 535 requIres that. any informa­
of Federal criminal law by a Federal ~n i eparment r~l~ted to possIble violations 
torney General unless res onsibili mp oye~ e e~ped.lt~o~sly reported to the At­
elsewhere by statute or th~ Attornt:y fa th~ Inves~ffatIon ~s specifically assigned 
the Department of Justice policy is a re .~nef SPtCI !Cally dIrects otherwise. Thus 

The final decision as to who is in th 1 ra IOn? . statutory requirements. ' 
develop the evidence in a case" deterrnfu bes~ posI~lOn, an? has t~e best expertise, to 
prosecution; and determine ~hether ae w en.t e case IS. suffiCiently developed for 
always, unde.r the current statutory fram~:oe k b:fcroPrIate fO!. prosecution will 
ment of JustIce. However it is the u . r. ..e rel'ponslbllity of the Depart­
determine, from detectio~ of crimin~q~~t :e~f.0nslbihty of the In!3pector General to 
grams, where systemic weaknes~s are wh'! les re ated to th~ Department's pro­
abuse. Thus, the Inspector General is re lC~ made th~ progr!lms vulnerable to 
ommendations to reduce the incidence of ~p?nsl~le thor dtaking actIon or making rec-

Question 2. The intent of the Con ess' rime In . ~ epartment's programs. 
eral ~as to provide for an independ~t a~d ~s~blfShIng. the Office of Inspector Gen­
prOVIded for appointment of the IG by th P bJe_~lVe umt. For t~at reason, Congress 
that the IG's appointments thus far h e reSI ent. As a practIcal matter it seems 
the selection process affected your obiec~iVI~tbeendI!re-dselected by the Secretary. Has 

J y an In ependence? 
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Answer. No. As was pointed otit at the hearing, two main reasons for my selection 
was a lack of exposure to the Washington environment and a knowledge of govern­
mental fraud activities based on my years as an FBI agent. These factors coupled 
with the extensive White House investigation undertaken following the recommen­
dation of my name to the President, the subsequent creation of the President's 
Council on Integrity and Efficiency and the President's emphasis on reducing fraud, 
abuse and waste in government, helps ensure that my objectivity and independence 
are maintained. 

Question 9. Do you need full law enforcement powers? 
Answer. The Office of Inspector General is already empowered to perform many 

functions of a law enforcement agency. Among other things our office can: 
1. Subpoena records and documents (pursuant to 42 U.S.C. 3525(a)(3)). 
2. Conduct electronic surveillance (pursuant to procedural requirements pre­

scribed by the Department of Justice and, in the case of government telephones the 
General Services Administration). 

3. Administer oaths to witnesses (pursuant to 5 U.S.C. 303(a)). 
4. Request search warrants (pursuant to 28 Code of Federal Regulations Part 60). 
5. Receive criminal justice information from other law enforcement agencies (pur­

suant to 28 GFR Part 20). 
6. Request mail covers from the Postal Service (pursuant to 39 CFR 223.2). 
7. Use unmarked government vehicles (pursuant to section 101-38.6 of the Federal 

Property Management Regulations). 
8. Use undercover agents, pay informants, and pay for evidence (pursuant to 42 

U.S.C. 3523(a)(1) and (a)(8)). 
In addition, when a subject requests his criminal investigative file under the Pri­

V?~T, Act, the Office of Investigations can withhold information under "exemption 
(j i ...... f as a criminal law enforcement agency. 

There is, however, a significant law enforcement authority we lack-the authority 
to carry firearms. For this reason, although we can request s€'arch and possible 
arrest warrants from court, the Department of Justice has apparently been reluc­
tant to interpret 18 U.S.C. 3J.05 as permitting us to execute them. They have ex­
pressed concerns of what might occur in executing court orders without the physical 
means to enforce them. We believe that there are circumstances when have a fire­
arm would be helpful. The Inspector General should be given the authority to 
permit agents to carry firearms when needed for their protection, for the protection 
of others, or to enable us safely to enforce an order of the U.S. District Court. 

Question -4. In the upcoming budget resolution, OMB is insisting that payments to 
Medicare carriers and intermediaries for FY 1982 be reduced to $615 million or $115 
less than tb,e amount approved by both the House and Senate. Since many health 
cases are based on referrals from Medicare carriers and intermediaries, how will 
budget cuts, which reduce the ability of these contractors to identify abuses and sus­
pected fraud, affect your investigations? 

Answer. Although there may be wide variance among carriers in detecting fraud 
and abuse some of the problems were attributed to ineffective and inefficien.t use of 
8;vailable resources. Identification of abuses or suspected fraud, consequently, may 
not be affected drastically by budget cuts if more efficient use of computer screening 
and other detection skills are made by carriers and intermediaries. 

Question 5. Do you believe it is wise to cut the budgets of intermediaries and car­
riers who are charged with the responsibility to identify fraud .and abuse, as well as 
to audit providers of services? Or should we ~sure that payments to providers are 
appropriate and made in compliance with the limitations set both in the law and 
regulations? ' i • 

Answer, I do not believe it is wise to requce budgets of intermediaries and carri­
ers especially_ in areas concerned with identifying fraud and abuse. I have already 
advised !:!le Health Care Financing Administration of my position on 'cutting fund-
ing in this most important function; .." 

The Medicar.e program reimburses hospitals and other provider~their reasonable 
costs for providing medical care to program beneficiaries. Annual' costs reported by 
providers' are audited and paid by fiscal intermediaries' under contract with HHS. 

Statistics compiled from data reported by the intermediaries show, nationally, 
that provider audit is cost effective. A recent GAO report (HRD-81-84, dated April 
24, 1981) pointed out that audits performed by intermediaries saved about $4 for 
every $1 spent over the last few years. This projects to a $200 million savings per 
year.. ' 

Provider audit has been, and in our opinion must continue to be, performed by 
Medicare intermediaries-these audits are, the first line of defense against fraud 
and abuse. The OIG Audit Agency does not have the resources to assume the inter-
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mediaries' audit responsibilities. Although the A,!-dit Agen~y has made several 
audits of providers' costs over the years, the. A.ud~t A~ency.s. r~le has been, and 
should continue to be to monitor the intermedIarIes audIt actiVities. 

Carriers perform i:nportant futlctions in the areas of utilization .f~au~ and ~ost 
payment review which help id~ntify fraud and. abuse. Both the u~il.IzatIon reVIew 
function and past payment reVIew process reqUIre the use. of practitioner payment 
history. Therefore, efficient impleI?~ntation ?f these functions can ~ebest handled 
by the carriers who accumulate this mformatIOn on a day by day basIS . 

. __ . ___ ._ ConS"e-q:creatly, as long as Medi!;1sre remal!\.!S a cost reimb;tr.sap.I~_J?rogra~, the 11:eed 

for provider audit will continue and any arrangement whIch prOVides an Immediate 
4 to 1 or greater return on investment is an excellent investmen~ ~y most any 
standard. Further, it is reasonable to assume that unmeasurable additional returns 
are received from the deterrent effect of audit. 

Question 6. How do you meet the legislative requirement for an ann,!-al report 
containing an evaluati.on of the performan.ce of th~ Departmel?-t of Justice I:Q. the 
prosecution of fraud and your recommendatIOns for Improvement.? 

Answer. In accordance with Public Law 94-505 and 95-142, the Office of Inspector 
General is required to publish annually a report summarizing our activities for the 
year, including statistics on Medicare and Me~ic~d cases referr~d. to US Attorn~ys, 
Department of Justice. Those figures show mdictments, ~onVIctIOns and ~e~lma­
tions. What is not included, however, are the U.S. Attorney s reasons for declmm~ a 
case. Some U.S. Attorneys have committed their time and resources to c0Il.1batt~ng 
other Federal violations. Others lack adequate staff or accept only cases Wlt~ hIgh 
dollar return potential. Whatever their reason, such non-related .case f~ctors Impact 
directly upon our conviction rate statistics, resulting inapproprIately m the est~b­
lishment of askewed success/failure standard. This office is currently implementmg 
a Civil Fraud Division within our Office of Investigations, which will identify those 
non-prosecuted criminal cases for appropriate ci~l or administr~tive sanctions. 
Once established, the statistics generated from thIS new effo!t Wlll be ~alanced 
against our reports on cases referred to the Department of Justice, therey, Illustrat-
ing more clearly our ongoing work loa~. . . 

Question 7. According to your audIt reports, questIOnable financIa~ or manage-
ment practices, cost disallowa.nce recomm~~dations and oth~r conclUSIOns and rec­
ommendations represent findmg~ and ~pmIOns of the AudIt Agen~y: .The rep?rts 
then state that final determinations will be made by operatmg dIVISIon offiCIals. 
What does that mean? Are the IG's fmdings tentative until program officials agree 
with them? . . 

Answer. The IG's findings and recommendations are final, but are adVISOry m 
nature. Prior to issuance of final reports, the IG attempts to obtain agreement from 
program officials before issuance of significant reports. If aJ5I"eement is not obt~ined, 
the IG will issue the report. Program heads are responSIble for the resolutIOn of 
audit findings and can deviate from the IG's recomme~dations. . 

However, follow-up audits are conducted to deterr~llne the adequac~ of correctIv
1

: 

action on prior recommendations. Where substantive recommendatIOns .have ne t. 
been implemented, we bring these matters to the attentlOn of: (1) the AudIt Resolu­
tion Council chaired by the Under Secretary, (2) the Secretary, or (3) the Congress 
through my Quarterly Reports. . 

Question 8. How effectively are administrative sanctions applied to providers that 
abuse or defraud the health programs? Does your office determine whether adminis-
trative sanctions are in fact imposed? '. . 

. Answer. Until the fall of 1981, this office did not track the results of its referrals 
to department components. Since that time, the Office of the General Counsel, In­
spector General Division, has' tracked the. administrative sa11:ctions i~posed by co~­
ponents based upon referrals from this office. Currently, ,thIS tracking does not m­
clude sanctions applied due to reports or findings of abuse made by other compo­
nents. Administrative sanctions applied in the Health program~ are presently han­
dled by the Office of Program . Validation, Health Care Financing Administration. 

As part of a realignment of functions within OIG, we are creating a division of 
Civil Fraud and Administrative Sanctions within the Office of Investigations. As 
presently planned, this division in cooperat~on with the Office o~ the Secretary, will 
initiate, develop, impose and monitor sanctions imposed by this department upon 
persons found in violation of program regulations, but whose case found non-pros­
ecutable by the U.S. Attorney. During the initial stages of development, we will 
focus on OIG cases only. However, as additional resources become available, this di­
vision will have qivil fraud and administrative sanction responsibility on a depart-
mentwide basis. 
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Qz:estion 9. Provider audits, utilization reviews, the Medicaid Management Infor­
mation System (MMIS), and other mechanisms to control abuse and identify poten­
tial fraud are spread throughout the department and its programs. What has the IG 
done to see that",these mechanisms operate effectively? Should the IG be involved 
when these mechanisms are designed or updated? 

Answer. Provider audits are included in our reviews of intermediary activities as 
mentioned in response to Question 5. Where deficiencies have been noted they were 

-'brotlg-fl~ to-the"'mteI'71'l'8iliary's-E6':r-e~~:;:r's) attention. Reviews ofMMIS .procure­
ment practices and systems operations have been made in five States. Weaknesses 
noted were brought to the attention of both Department and State agency officials. 
In general, yes the IG should be involved when such mechanisms are designed or 
updated, but the ultimate responsibility for the implementation/updating rests with 
the grantee. Our revised organization and workplan will provide new emphasis to 
this area. 

Question 10. Do operating division officials in fact make recoveries of monies lost 
to fraud and abuse? How effective is that effort? 

Answer. Yes. Since 1978, the Department has maintained a system to control and 
account for audit disallowances. This system tracks the recovery of sustained audit 
disallowances through ultimate disposit.ion. The audit disallowance system is part of 
t~e Department's overall Debt Collection activity and has been the subject of atten­
tion by the Congress,. ~MB, and the IG. For the period April 1, 1981 through June 
30, 1981, some $28 millIon was collected as a result of audit disallowances. In addi­
tion, the Department has a cost savings program which Mr. Sermier has described. 

Chairman DOLE. Thank you. I think we would like to hear from 
~r. Anderson and then hea:r: from the administration panel begin­
nIng at 2:30. But we would lIke to hear from 1\1:r. Anderson, Direc­
tor of the General Government Division, U.S. General Accounting 
Office at this time, unless it is inconvenient with members of the 
panel. So if that is satisfactory, we will hear Mr. Anderson and. 
then reconvene the hearing at 2:30. So if the panel members would 
go have something to eat in the meantime, you will be fresh and 
ready to go. 

STATEMENT OF WILLIAM J. ANDERSON; DIRECTOR, GENERAL 
GOVERNMENT DIVISION, U.S. GENERAL ACCOUNTING OFFICE, 
ACCOMPANIED BY MIKE BURNETT, AUnrr MANAGER, GENERAL 
GOVERNMENT DIVISION, AND ROD MILLER, HUMAN RE­
SOURCES DIYISION 
Mr. ANDERSON. Thank you very much, Mr. Chairman. I have a 

statement I would like to insert for the record,'sir. 
[The prepared statement follows:] 
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United States General Accounting Office 
Washington, D.C. 20548 

)/-:::.:: 

POR RELEASE ON DELIVERY 
Expected at 9:30 a.m., EST 
wednesday, December 9, 1981 

STATEMENT OF 

WILLIAM J. ANDERSON, DIRECTOR 

GENERAL GOVERNMENT DIVISION 

BEFORE THE 

SENATE COMMITTEE ON FINANCE AND 

THE SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON AGING, 

ON WAYS TO 

IMPROVE THE DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES 

INSPECTOR GENERAL'S OPERATIONS AND 

RELATIONSHIP WITH THE FBI 

Messrs. Chairmen and members of the committees, I am pleased 

to appear here today to discuss our review of the relationship 

between the FBI and the Inspectors General in investigating fraud 

against the Federal Government. We reviewed the investigatite 

activities of InsJ)ectors General at seven departments or agencies 

and their coordination with and relationship to the investigative 

activi ties ·of the FBI. However, as 'you requested, my testimony 

,today focuses on the results of our work at the Office of the 

Inspector General (OIG) in the Department of Health and Human 

Services (HBS). Also, as you requested, my testimony includes 

information on the invplvement of HHS's Health Care Financing 
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Administration (HCFA) in referring pqtential Medicare fraud 

cases to the OIG. 

We i~entified five areas in which the Department's OIG oper­

ations could be improved. However, the first four of these areas 

were not unique to HHS. In fact, these problems existed in vary­

ing degrees at all seven Inspector General Offices. Specifically, 

we found that: 

(1) Coordinating. the development of the Department's 
automated OIG management information system with 
other OIGs could improve the system and possibly 
save money. 

(2) Sharing complete and timely lnformation with the 
FBI could prevent duplicative investigative 
efforts and improve analysis.of data on fraud 
cases. 

(3) More thorough followup of case disposition and of 
recommendations for improved program control could 
better assure that fraud perpetrators are appro­
pr iately sanctioned, and tha~J'I"r:)eded program 
changes are made to prevent,),{;:.ud from recurring. 

L._J 
'(4) Clarifying the OIG's investigative role could 

eliminate confusion, and improve accountability 
and fraud control efforts. 

(5) Changing the present system of referring potential 
fraud c!'ises from carriers through the HCFA regional 
offices to the OIG could facilitate the timely 
dj,spositiop of the cases, thus improving the 
carriers' chances to recover overpayments •. 

During our recently completed fieldwork, we also contacted 11 

U.S. Attorney's Officea and other Department of Justice organi­

zations to determine their role in coordinating and managing 

Federal fraud investigations. We plan to issue a report to the 

Congress on improvements that can be made in Federal investigative 

fraud control efforts. At HHS we focused primarily on t~e Office 
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of Investigations in the OIG.We conducted work at HHS head­

quarters and three regional offices in Atlanta, Chicago, and 

seattle •. 

Our findings concerning the role of HCFA in referring pOtential 

Medicare fraud cases come from a broader review of Medicare con­

tractors' (carriers) activities. The work involved nine carriers 

under the jurisdiction of the HHS Atlanta, Boston, Chicago, and 

Philadelphia Regional Offices. We examined how carriers identify. 

and prevent payment for unnecessary physicians' services and make 

recoveries where appropriate. 

ESTABLISHMENT, ORGANIZATION, AND 
ACCOMPLISHMENTS OF THE OIG 

Public Law 94-505, dated October 15, 1976, authorized the 

establisruaenvof an OIG in the Department of Health, Education, 

and Welfare (HEW) to create an independent and objective unit 

which would, among other things, (1) conduct and supervise audits 

and investigations of HEW programs andoperatioI'ls, (2) provide 

leadership and coordination, and (3) recommend policies for acti­

vities to prevent and detect fraud and abuse in'such programs and 

operations. On October 17, 1979, the president signed the "De­

partment of Education Organization Act," which transferred to the 

new Department of Education most education programs from HEW an6 

created an OIG in the new Departmen·t. That portion of HEW's OIG 

staff performing audits and investigations specifically related 

to these prograi11s were also tr ansferred. The remainder was 

redesignated the Deparbnent of Health and Human Services. 
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The Inspector General Act of 1978 (Public Law 95-452) dated 

October .12, 1978, authorized OIGs in 12 additional departments and 

agencies •. On August 4, 1977, the Department of Energy organization 

Act (p'ublic Law 95-91) autho.rized an OIG in that Department, and 

on October 17, 1980# the Foreign Service Act of 1980 (Public Law 

96-465) authorized an OIG 'for the State Department. , 

As of January 1981, the HHS OIG had .. the largest staff of 

auditors and investigators of all Inspector General organizations, 

but its investigative staff was the fourth largest. In addition 

to the Inspector General and his immediate staff, the OIG in HHS 

includes three groups--Audits, Investigations,,!rimd Health Care and 

Systems Review--each headed, by a Senior Assistant or Assistant 

Inspector General. The OfUce of investigations, hea(jed by' an 

Assistant Inspector General for Investigations, includes 4 

, ., 
,: 

headquarters divisions--Investigations, Training and Review; 

Investigative Systems; Special Assignments; and Security and If 
/i 

Protection--ll field offices and 19 suboffj,des'.1 At the end of. 

fiscal year 1981, the Office .had 123 investigators--lll in the 

field and 12 in headquarters. The OIG's annual report for 

calendar year 1980 states that, historicallYi .OIG investigators 

have opened about 350 cases each year. Accomplishments cited in 
I 

the same report included 137 indictments, 145 convictions, and 

$4.7 million in recoveries, Lines, and restitutions. 

In addition to the OIG, HCFA gets involved in Medicare­

related fraud investigations •. prior to ·the 1976 Act which 
, \~ 

established the HHS OIG, Medicare fraud caseD were usually 
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investigated and referred for prosecution by the Office of Pro­

gram Integrity within the Bur~f'll of Health Insurance of the 

Social security Administration~ 11 Since the OIG was established, 

several joint operat.~ng statements between HCFA and the OIG have 

made the OIGthe focal pdint for investigating andreferr ing 

fraud cases to prosecutors~ However, these agreements have 

generally maintained FICFA as the initial contact point ,for 

referrals of potential fraud cases from Medicare carriers. 

THE FBI ALSO INVESTIGATES HHS-RELATED CASES 

In fiscal year 1980, the FBI opened 752 HSS-related fraud 

cases. Generally, these cases wer~opened on the basis of 
:1 

allegations from agency headquarte,fs or local program staff, 

local FBI fraud hotlines" the newslmedia,pl:ivate citizens, or 
! 

anonymous sources. Early in its ipvestigation the FBI consults 

with a U.S. attorney concerning tHe case's prosecutability0" 

If the U.S. attorney decides to l?rosecute the case, the FBI will 

work with the attorney and finish the investig' ation. If th eU.S. 

attorney declines to prosecute, the FBI closes the casJ. and refers 

it to HHS for appropriate actl.·on. F f' 1 or l.sca' 'year 1980, the FBI 

reported that HHS-related investigations resulted in 130 indict­

ments, 175 convict~ons, and about $2.5 miliion in fines and 
i 

recoveries. 

llIn March 1~77, .H~FA was established and the Bureau of Health 
Insurance l.ncludl.ng the Office of Program Integrity was 
transferred to the new organization. " 
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SHOULD BE COORDINATED 
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We' reported in September 1978 11 that one of the biggest 

weaknesses in Federal fraud control efforts had been the lack of 

information to measure the extent, location, patterns, and 

characteristics of the fraud problem. Only recently have the 
i\ 

OIGs in all agencies begun to develop automated systems to 

obtain such information. Although some volu~tary sharing of 

system design information occurs, most of the OIGs, including 

HHS, are developing these systems independ~ntly. 

Our current review did not focus on the technical merits of 

any ot; these systems, but we did look at planned data collection 

elements, output formats, and estimated costs--all of which varied 
\ 

considerably. We recognize that information needs can vary because 

of differences in agency programs. However, we believe there is 

enough similarity of purpose among OIGs that coordination of their 

efforts to develop information systems could help assure similarity 

in (1) data gathered, (~) type of output, and (3) analysis per­

formed. In addition, comparing computer equipment and software 

needed among all OIGs may indicate opportunities for .cost savings. 

Obviously, the OIGs are in the best position to determine 

their: information gather ing and analysis needs. By wor king 

together ~nd sharing ideas, each could gain a better understarid­

lng as to what information is useful, and the OIG autom'ated 

!/"Federal Agencies tan, And Should, Do"More to Combat Fraud In 
Government programs" (GGD-78-62, Sept. 19, 1978). 
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info,rmation systems could thus become a more valuable resource. 

Coordin~ting th~ir efforts could help minimize differences in the 

type of d.ata gathered and in the analyses of the data and could 
\~, 

make each system capable of arraying data in similar formats. 

Comparable data could aid in evaluating the OIG's perfor~ance, 

help identify perpetrators of fraud across agency lines, and be 

used to compile more accurate Gove,~nment-ylide statistics on the 

fraud problem and the progress made toward controlling it. 

Because of differences in past OIG annual and semiannual 

reports, meaningful comparisons of Old results have been virtually 

impossible. A Department of Transportation OIG analysis of some 

recent Inspector General reports for 13 agencies showed differ­

ences in presentation or content for virtually every legislative 

reporting requirement. For example, Section 5 (a) (3) of the 

Inspector General Act of 1978 requires an identification of each 
',' 

significant recommendation described in previous semiannual 

reports on which corrective action has not been completed. The 

Transportation report states, in part, n Two of the thirteen 

[Inspectors General] * * * reported prior significant items in a 

separate chapter of the report, four included them in the chapter 

on 'Audit Activities,' and two presented the data as an appendix. 

[One] * * * made occasional reference to prior problem areas 

* * * but did not devo~e ~ separate section 9f the ,report to the 

matter. [HHS] * * * gave a general discussion of 'Unresolved 

Audit Reports Over Six Months Old' but did not list specific pr ior, 
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recommendations not yet implemented. In three reports we did not 

findariy discussion of prior recommendations * * * " 

Relatively large differences in cost estimates for the 

various OIG information syste.s hold out the possibility that 

some cost savings could be achieved if all the OIGs coordinated 

the development ,of, these systems. HHS's latest cost estimate 

for information system development and implementation is 

$680,,000, which is higher than the estimates for systems in 

other agencies--for example, $i35,300 at the Department of A;9r i­

culture and $93,000 at Housing and Urban Development. Evaluating 

the whys and wheref()res of the differences would require a detailed 

technical analysis that was beyond the scope of our work. However, 

such an analysis, including all the OIG systems, may show ways 

to economize or improve upon equipment and data pro,?essing cap­

abilities that would not be clear to the OIGs individually. 

IMPROVED INFORMATION SHARING WITH THE 
FBI NEEDED 

Al though some information shar ing occur s, HHS and FBI in­

vestigators are usually unaware of what the other is doing. 

Moreover, neither Has nor any of the other OIGs we reviewed in­

cluded informa.tion on FBI fraud cases in their information 

systems. Thus, although some OIGs tr ack FBI cases to assure 

appropriate action is taken, the thousands of Government fraud 
t::::.; .:' 

cases investigated by the FBI are excluded from any formal OIG 

analysis of the location, extent, characteristics, or patterns 

of fraud in an agency. 
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Informally, HHS investigators may call FBI investigators to 

find out whether the FBI is investigating a particular case, and . 
the FBI occasionally will call HHS. This is sometimes the only, 

and certainly the most timely, information each agency has about 

the other's cases. HHS does not formally notify the FBI of open 

investigations. On the other hand, FBI procedures require its 

field offices to notify FBI headquarters by memorandum within 30 

days of opening a case. In turn, FBI headquarters officials said 

these memos were forwarded to HHS headquarters. HHS he.adquaroters 

then sends the memos to the appropriateHHS field location. An FBI 

headquarter·s official told us that field offices were actually 

allowed up to 60 days to send in the memos. One FBI field office 

official said his office does not send the notifying memos on cases 

\\ 
P 

that take less than 30 days to investigate. Thus, HHS field loca­

tions might not become aware of FBI investigations until long after 

a case is opened. Duplication of investigative effort is usually 
" (\ 

avoided because investig.{tors of both agenc.ies illterviewthe same 

people at the start of a case and disco~er each, other early in the 

investig ation. 

The FBI also sends each agency a memo at the end of its 

case,investigations which describes the patticulars of the 

investigation. The HHS OIG usually,. forwards these memos to the 

program office for possibl~' administrative action and does, 

nothing further with the information. 
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NEED FOR IMPROVED FOLLOWUP 

The HHS .OIG investig,tes primarily potential criminal 

matters. l' All others, including criminal cases that U.S. attorneys 

decline to prosecute, are referred to the ' appropr1ate H58 pro-
gram office for action. Th OIG d t e oes no systematically follow 

up on these referrals to determ1' ne wh'ether appropr iate admini .... 
strative or civil actions are taken·. h' , T 1S 1S. especJally important 

,because most cases involving fraud aga1'nst the Government are 
declined for prosecution. S' 'I 1 1 1m1 ar y, a though its investigators 

make recommendations for program changes to avoid recurrence of 

fraud, theOIG does not follow up with the program offices to 

determine whether the recommended changes are made. As we have 

testified on many occ;:asi9ns, fraud prevention activities such as 

improving program controls are the best way to control fraud 

against the Government. 

HHS has one employee who tr'acks the most significant cases 

to conclusion', but, for the most part case disposi tionis l~ft to 

the program off.ice ·a.nd l'S not tracked. h T e HHS OIGwasthe only 

OIG we reviewed that normally does not investigClteciVii or. 

administrative cases, but instead remands them to the. relevant 

HHS program office. The HHS OIG also declines investigation of 

Medicare and ,M.edicaid beneficiary fraud in favor of other .HHS or 

state actiops. FBI-investigated cases which have been de.clined 

for prosecution and referred back to the OIG are usually forwarded 
directly to the program office for action. Unless OIG staff are 

10 
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involved in a criminal prosecution, the OIG does not follow tne 

case to determine whether all civil or administrative sanctions 

o er agenc1es, cases are closed available are imposed'. I~ n some" ·th ' 

only when the OIG and program managers agree on the action to be 

taken. 

We reportea in May 1981 1/ that 61 percent of all cases that 

agencies referred for prosecution from October 1976 through 

March 1979 were declined. Therefore, civil or administrative 

action is the only action that will be taken on a ~ajority of 

cases involving fraudagainst"the Government. However, our May 

1981 re~ort also states that during' the ~-1/2-year period covered 

by our rev iew, agencies referred it total of 393 cases to the 

Departillent of Justice for 'civil legal action. 'The Depar ts-nent 

filed only 28 civil actions' on these cases. In 'addition, as one 

agency official stated, getting program managers to takeadmini-

strative acti6n bn cases de~ cl i d f ., ~ne . or prosecut10n can be difficult. 

He said program managers sometimes assume that a declination 

means either the suspect was innocent or that the evidence was 

insufficient, and ~h~refore ~hey take no action. However, many 

cases are declined not for lack of evidence, but because (1) they 

lack jury 'appeal, (2) the dollar lass is considered insignificant;;'! 
", f. 

or (3)'administrative act" 'd . ""' I . 10n 1S conS1 ered more appropriate .. The 

extent to which agencies take administrative action is the subject, 

of another ongoing GAO review. 

l/"Fraud In Government programs:--How Extensive Is It?--How 
Can It Be Controlled?" (Volume I, AFMD-8l-57, May 7, 1981). 
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Since mid-I980, HSS has required its investigators to write 

Management Implication Reports on cases where their investigation 

reveals a management problem that should be corrected. The in­

vestigators s~ggest legislative or procedural changes to help 

prevent the fraud from. recurring. ,The reports are sent to the 

OIG Health Care and systems Review office in headquarters which 

finalizes the recommendations and sends them to the appropriate, 

program offices. However, there is no folIowup to determine 

whether the suggested changes are made or to provide feedback on 

the results to the'field investigator. Thus~ the effectiveness 

of this procedure· is uncertain. Again, in some other agencies, 

when investigators recommend program changes, the case is closed 

only when program managers and the OIG'agree on the change to be 

made. 

A CLEAR DEFINITION OF THE OIG 
INVESTIGATIVE ROLE IS NEEDED 

Neither Inspector General legislation nor any other overall 

guidelines specifically delineate what the investigative role of 

an OIG should be. As a result, the Inspectors General operate 

their investigative offices in different ways, and established 

criteria against which to measu,re their effectivene~s do not 
, . , 

exist. As we menti&ned previously, there is a lack of data on 

the extent and characteristics of the fraud problem against which 

to compare OIG accomplishments, and differences in data collection 

and analysis exist among the OIGs. These factors further compli-

cate an analysis of OIG operations. 
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Although legislation concerning fraud against the Government 

requires DIG's to expeditiously report apparent criminal viola­

tions to "the Attorney General, it does not specify which Federal 

agency has primary jur,isdiction for criminal investigations. 

The FBI believes it does. Some DIGs agree, but most dO not, 

including HHS. Little progress has been made between the FBI and 

the DIGs in negotiating comprehensive written agreements that 

would clarify their respective roles. The extent and quality of 

coordination between them has varied. Before the DIGs can be held 

accountable for their investigative results" and before the Fed-

eral Government can have unified and coordinated fraud iovesti-

gations, the investigative role of the DIGs must be clearly 

defined. 

Authorizing legislation is vague and 
comprehensive memoranda of understanding 
do not exist 

HHS DIG legislation provides the DIG authority to request 

information and assistance from other Federal entities. However" 

neither DIG nor FBI legislation authorizing investigations of 

fraud against the Government provides specifics about how each 

should relate to the other. Although DIGs and the FBI have 

attempted to negotiate comprehensive memoranda of understanding 

_that would more fully explain their relative roles and responsi-

bilities, none have yet been completed. 

The legislation establishing an DIG in HHS requires the DIG 

to supervise, coordinate and provide policy direction for investi­

gations of fraud relating to HHS and its program operations. It 
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also requires the OIG "to recommend policies for, and to conduct'., 

supervi~e or coordinate relationships between the Departm~nt 

and other. Federal agencies * * * with respect to (A) all matters " 

relating to the promotion of economy and efficiency in the 

administration of, or the prevention and detection of fraud and , 

abuse in, Department programs and operations * * * or (8) the 

identification ,and pJ:osecution of participants in such fraud and 

abuse * * *." The legislation does not provide any specifics about 

the extent to which DIG investigators $hould investigate cr iminal 

fraud cases or about the relationship between the DIG and the FBI. 

According to 28 u. s.c. 535, the FBI may irivestigate any fraud 

violation involving Government officers and employees despite 

any other provision of law. In addition, the FBI has authority 

and responsibility to investigate all criminal violations of 

Federal law npt exclusively assigned to another Federal agency. 

FBI officials view DIG legislation as making no such exclusive 

assignment, and thus the FBI investigates cases involving fraud 

against the Government, including cases in each of the agencies 

hav ing an DIG. 

At the time of our fieldwork t HHS had a '1976 memorandum of 

understaJlding with the FBI cohcerning referral of quality cases 

as opposed to a large volume of routine recipient-type frauds. 

However, it had been used very little. As with all the other 

DIGs, no comprehe'nsive agreement existed. In March 1981 the 

president's Council on Integrity and Efficiency was formed to 

coordinate and implement Government policies concerning inte~rity 
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and efficiency in 'Federal programs. One of its first priorities 

was to negotiate such agreements between the FBI and the OIGs. 

However, -FBI officials told us that the PBI should investigate 

criminal matters, ana the roLe of theOIGs should be prevention 

and detection of fraud, not cr imina.! investigations once fraud 

has been detected. On the other hand, OIGs are alreadyinvesti­

gating criminal cases and appear unwilling to give them to the 

FBI. Negotiations are still in process for these agreement~. 

The estimated completion date for the first one is some time this 

week. 

Some OIG investigative policies 
minimize the FBI's role 

Lacking a clear role definition, the OIGS' investigative 

operations vary considerably depending on factors such as the 

philosophy of the Inspector General, caseload, and resource~­
\ 

available. Some OIGS referred a majority of their cases to the 

FBI as soon as there was any indication that a crime had been 

committed. Others, like fiHS, referred almost no cases to the 

FBI, preferring instead to work directly with the U.S. attorney 

through prosecution ~f the case. still other OIGS investigated 

some cases and referred others according to their choice. 

HHS OIG investigators generally do not refer cases to the FBI 

unless ol:'d~red to by a U. S. attorney or unless the FBI has pri­

mary jurisdiction, as in bribery cases. As stated previously, the 

HHS OIG investigates primarily potential criminal cases. Its 

investigators told us they usually contact a U.S. Attorney's 

Office early in their investigations to determine whether the case 
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is prosecutab"le. If not, the investigators refer it to the appro­

priate program office for administrative or civil action. 

HHS "OIG reg ional offices are nearly autonomous in selecting 

cases to investigate~ OIG special agents-in-charge may open and 

close cases at their discretian. One field office special 

agent-in-cha!:ge tald us that his affice needs and- wants nO' help 

fram the FBI except when there are too many cases for his agents 

to' handle ar when he lacks resaurces such as recording equipment. 

Both situatians happen rarely, he said. Likewise, another OIG 

regianal afficespecial agent-in-charge said he rarely referred 

cases to' the FBI and anly when his region lacked sufficient staff 

to' perform the investigatians or when travel cansideratians pre­

cluded OIG invalvement. 

Extent and quality af caordinatian 
with the FBI varies 

As mentianed previausly, infarmatian shar ing between the 

OIGs and the FBI should be impraved. We faund that the extent 

and effectiveness af other farms af coardination between these 

agencies varied depending an the individual investigatar, agency, 

lacation, and the particular case under investigation. We be-

lieve that by loaking lang enaugh, almast any example of coor­

dination--gaad ar bad--could be found. Far the most part, HHS 

OIG and FBI investigative activities are perfarmed independently. 

Occasionally, they participate in a jaint investigation, but we 

faund very few of these, 'and they had usuf,llly been mandated by 

the U.S. Attorney's Office when bath agencies were working the 

same case but failed to agree on which should take the lead. An 

16 
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HHS regional OIG official told us that when both the FBI and OIG 

start an investigation on the same case, each wants tl:leother to 

drop the ~ase. We l.'nt ' d h d erVl.ewe ea quarters and regional of-

ficials of the OIG, FBI, and u.s. attorneys about the extent and 

effectiveness of coordination. 

An HHS headquarters OIG official said cooperation with the FBI 

varies considerably depending upon the level of personnel involve~, 

individual personalities, and office geographic location. The 

Assistant Inspector General for Investigations described the re­

lationshi~ with top FBI officials--the Executive, Assistant Di­

rector of Investigations; Assistant ~irector, Criminal Investi­

gation Division; and Director, White Collar Crime Section--as 

"very smooth" through formal and informal meetings and contacts 

about individual cases. H h owever, e said he participated in a 

conference of several organizations involved in health care fraud 

investigations at which each entity seemed interested in protecting 

its own "turf," and he was discouraged by the FBI's position on the 
" OIG's role in fraud control. 

In one region, two HHS OIG investigators were participatin,g 

with FBI investigators on a joint Medicare/Medicaid fraud task 

force directed by the Economic Crime Specialist in the O.S. At":" 

torney's Office. 
Ii 

Cooperation appeared to be good on both sides'; 

with each learning something;) from the other. Agents from each 

group participated in training seminars' sponsored by the other. 

On the other hand, OIG agents in the same region said they felt 

they were treated less than equally by the FBI agents because of 
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their lack of full law enforcement powers (search and seizure, 

carrying a gun, and arrest~uthority). 

FBI ~nd U.S. attorney personnel in another region said HHS 

OIG investigators are the least cooperptive of all the agencies. 

A regional FBI memo to headquarters concerning the president's 

dismissal of all the Inspectors General stated that instead of 

cooperating with each other on investigations, the FBI and OIGS 

FBI regl.'onal officials said their caseloads 
are in competition. 

had decreased since the OIGS began work. According to an FBI 

study, this has occurred in several regions. Although FBI of­

ficials complain about the reduced caseload, an HHS OIG offi­

cial in the same region told us that the FBI does not desire 

to investigate most HHS cases because the cases require too much 

effort. A lack of communication is evident !n this region. 

The extent to which OIGs conduct criminal investigations 

affects their entire organizations, including the number and 

qualifications of investigators, training requirements, and the 

extent of law enforcement powers needed. It also apparently 

affects. the FBI ',s investigative caseload. 

A recent Department of Justice policy directive may have 

the effect of unilaterally limiting the OIGs' investigative role. 

Under the new policy, DIGs are required ,to refer aIlc ' potential 

criminal cases to the U.S. attorney and the FBI as soon as there 

is any indication,a crime has been committed. The U.S. attorney, 

along with the FBI, wHI then decide w110 will investigate the 

case. This new policy will no doubt be unpopular with some of the 
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O:':Gs. Since it was not issue¢! until our fieldwork was completed, 

we do not know what impact this chan~e will have on the OIGs' inves­

tigative operations. 

THE MEDICARE FRAUD REFERRAL PROCESS 
NEEDS TO BE CHANGED 

The process of referr ing poten'tial fraud cases from Medicare 

carr iers through the HCFA regional offices to the OIG 'causes in- ' 

vestigations to be delayed and carriers to lose the opportunity to 

recover overpayments. In addition, the number of convictions re­

sulting from these investigations has consistently declined since 

this arrangement began. HCFA and OIG personnel agree that 

having' both offices involved in thereferr'al process has con-
. . 

tributed to increases in the time investigations are in process, 

declines in the number of fraud convictions, and the loss of abuse 

overpayment recoveries. 

Under the current operating 'agreement between HCFA and th.e 

OIG, HCFA is the initial" contact point for referrals. of t t· . , of po en 1a1 

fraud cases from the Medicare carriers. When HCFA has sufficient 

information to' believe a strong potential for fraud 'exists, it is 

required to refer th~ cases to the OIG. According toHFCA and OIG 

personnel, problems oc:curbecause (I) the' O:j:-Ginvestigates and 

presents "Medicare fratld cases for prosecution without staff ex~ 

per ienced in the extd;mely co~pl'ex Mediqare' prog;am-, while ex-

per ienced Medicare in~'estigat6rs have been retained in HCFA and 

(2) HCFA maintains an ihvest~£{ativefunction in addition to the 

OIG's which results in some duplication of effort. 
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Our review of log'r~cently closed and- open case referrals 

showed that the resolutions 'of potential fraud case referrals 

are lengt.hy. We rev iewed 87 closed cases that had been 

referred to HCFA regional offices by eight 'Med'icare carriers. 

These were taken from the carriers' lists of cases referred 

during 2-year periods between January 1,1978, and September 30, 

1980. In addition, we analyzed 21 referrals opened d~ring that 

p~riod,that were stilL open at June 30,1981, for 6-of the 8 

carriers. Of the 87 closed cases, 31 were closed in less than 

12 months: however, 34 were closed in 1 to 2 y~ars, and 22 were 

closed over 2 years after the carriers' referrals. For the' 21· 

open cases, only 1 had been in}?c,ocess less than 12 months, 8 had 

b~en in process from 1 t62·years, and 12 for over 2 years. For 

44 of these 108 cases we determined they were with HCFA an average 

of 8 months and with the OIG an aVEfrage of 14 months. 

Under HCFA instructions, carriers are not allowed to attempt to 

recover ov,erpayments on cases where an OIG frau!! investigation is 

in process because such an effort might jeopardize the OIG's case~ 

Carrier officials told us about a number of caseswhete the 

opportunity to recover overpayments had been lost due 'to lengthy 

fraud investigations which resulted in no convictions •. For 

example, a carrier SUspected a podiatrist of fraudulently mis­

representing serv ices and refer red the case to HCFA in. December 

19.77. In May 1979, a year and a half after receiving the' case, 

HCFA referred it to the OIG. In-July 1980, over 2-1/2 years after 

the case was initially referred to HCF}I., it was declihed for 
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prosec~tiQn because of insufficient evidence and returned to 

the carrier for overpayment collection act~on. Although,the 

carrier estimated that overpayments for, services in excess of 

those actually performed totaled $9,700, it was able to recover 

only $2,535. Because of the 2-1/2 year time lapse, the corrier 

was no longer able to prove and recover the remaining ,overpayments 

totaling $7,165. 

For fiscal year 1976, the l~st full year of HCFA's lead role 

in fraud investigation, the agency reported 83 Meqicare f.raud 

convictions. For .1980 and 1981, the DIG reported 19 and 15 

Medicare fraud convictions respectively. DIG records show that 

none of tJle 8'1 clo.sed cases included in our case review had 

resul ted .in. Medic:are convictions., According to both HCFA and .QIG 

personnel, judgements about the prosecutabi7ity of these ca~es 

could be made much earlier in the investigativ'e process. 

we believe the present system of referring potential fraud 

cases should he changed. It, is clear to us that one step in the 

process shduld be eliminated. 

In summary, changes in. HHS' DIG operations could improve its 

information system, help assure that perpetrators of fraud receive 

appropr iate punishment, improve' its fr·aud prevention' activi ties, 
, 

. and streamline its Medicare fraud referral process. However, 

without a specific definitiori of the respective investigative roles 

of the FBI and the DIGs, problems will continue to exist, and 

holding the DIGs accountClble for their results as well as achieving 

a un,ified and coordinated Federal attack on fraud will be diffi-

cult. 

Messrs. Chairmen, this concludes our prepared statement. 

We shall be happy to answer any questions that you or other 

members of the Committees might have. 
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Mr. ANDERSON. I will keep my comments short here. Let me start 
off by introducing the gentlemen at the table with me. On my left 
is Rod Miller. Rod is with GAO's Human Resources Division and 
the one that provides some health expertise here" to\lay. Mike Bur­
nett is an audit manager in my own General Government Division. 
He'sthe one involved in the job that we are doing for your commit­
tee, sir, involving looking at the coordination between the FBI and 
Inspector Generals generally. 

I would like to say that the Inspector General of HHS really 
touched upon some problem areas that we have identified and ap­
parently he has recognized himself. It was gratifying to see that. 

You had several items that you wanted us to talk about today. I 
will pick out the two most important and concentrate on them; 

The first was the extent of cooperation and coordination between 
the FBI and HHS IG. I must say I was really gratified and sur­
prised'to hear Mr. Shuttleworth's c.omment that the local IG out 
there was so cooperative and, in fact, had shifted a case over to the 
FBI because that would be the exception rather than the rule. Per­
haps it already reflects the changes that Mr. Kusserow was talking 
about. ' 
, But in the past, the FBI generally classified HHS as one of the 

least cooperative IG's that they had to deal with. HHS investiga.­
tors that we spoke to out in their regional offices apparently only 
referred a case to the FBI as an absolute last resort. That seems a 
little incongruous given the shortage of resources that the IG has 
had to deal with, the limited number of investigators in the field. 
You' w()uld think they would take help wherever they cpuld get it. 
They have not, in the past, been doing an effective job of drawing 
on the FBI. " ~, "1 .' 

I know YOll 'have seen the statistics in fiscal year 1980. There 
were more FBI convictions in health programs than in the IG shop; 
175 versus 145. . 

In any event, it looks' as though action is going to be taken in 
that direction under this particular Inspector General. The policy 
statement you spoke of earlier, if implemented the way ,Justice 
would like to see it, would aIPparently 'also de facto result in im­
proved cooperation and more involvement of the FBI in the mat­
ters. And the Department of Justice has indicated it stands pre­
pared to elevate this in the FBI's order of priorities. So 1 think that 
is a hopeful sign. 

. The only other item I will touch on involves the cooperation of 
HCFA'sOffice of Program Validation, Bureau of Quality Control 
a~d the Inspector General. Primarily I am referring here' to the 
sharp dropoff in successful convictions involving medicaid and 
medicare fraud. Convictions went down from 83 in 1976, to 19 in 
1979 and only 15 in 1980. 

It is a fact,that when the old Office of Program Integrity was re­
sponsible for pursuing'these cases for prosecution, they apparently 
did a pretty good job .. When that responsibility was passed to the 
Inspector General but the expertise still sta.yed back in the Bureau 
of Quality Control, problems have come up. I think everybody is 
willing to agree in both of, those shops that it creates real problems 
having the prosecution responsibility on one side and the program 
expertise on the other side. 'rhere is a need to do something. 

...._..L. ____ ~ __ 
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I will stop with those two important points, sir, and will try to 
answer any questions you may have. 

Chairman DOLE. It may be in your statement which I haven't 
read carefully, but I am certain that the FBI does earmark some 
resources for medicare and medicaid investigations. Do they not? 

Mr. ANDERSON. Yes, they do, sir. But I can't tell you how much. I 
can't even tell you, unfortunately, how many of those 175 convic­
tions involved medicaid and medicare. However, the white collar 
crime area, which inctudes fraud ~gainst the Government, is one of 
the three top priority areas in the FBI-along with organized crime 
and foreign counterintelligence. 

Chairman DOLE. Well, given your review and investigation, who 
do you believe should take the lead on investigation? The Inspector 
General or the FBI?, . 

Mr. ANDERSON. I would say that with the .arrangements that Jus­
tice proposes whereby the cases would be screened-. looked at con­
currently by the Department of Justice and by the FBI-if goodwill 
existed on everybody's part, we could probably make good decisions 
on individual cases. I think also that a mechanism that hasn't been 
used much in the past-joint task forces; there's one in Philadel­
phia now involving FBI, HHS, and some local folks-would appear 
to be an effective device to bring together the program knowledge 
of the HHS folks and the investigative expertise of the FBI. Also, 
perhaps thera is room for the IG's to continue as they have in the 
past. I know they feel strongly that way. I know that the FBI has 
felt just as strongly that th~y ought to be out of the business total­
ly. I think GAO kind of sits here unwilling on what it knows right 
now to take a firm position one side or the other. 

Chairman. DOLE. I-f:r:om, thaEtandpoint of the American taxpay­
er-would lIke to say that there has been some discussion that 
maybe there aren't enough resources available to the Inspector 
General-but that maybe they are not needed. That's the point 
that the Senator from Kansas wants to make. 

If you have other agencies that have the resources and have the. 
abilities, do we need to dress up another full-scale law enforcement 
agency and put in several hundred million dollars to compete with 
the FBI and other agencies. I think that's a matter of concern. 
Where we are concerned about fraud, abuse, and waste, we don't 
want to waste a lot of money in the process. It's not our money. 

Mr. ANDERSON. Well, I kn.ow the FBI has about 7,500 or 7700 . 
agents. The figure is changing these days. But they have an a~ul 
lot of ground to cover. I don't think they are going to be able to put 
an! l.arge number of resources into this. They will make it a high 
prIOrIty, put more. But given the range of their responsibilities and 
7,500 agents or so, I just don't know how far they are going to be 
able to go. 

I think the point was very well made here this morning that the 
Inspector General really doesn't have a good fix on how many re­
sources he needs. ! know about another agency, the IRS, which has 
a taxpayer complIance measurement program. They can get a fix 
on the size of their problems and can decide the level of resources 
the~ sh<?uld put into it. Similarly, the Drug Enforcement Adminis­
tratIon. IS !Jut ther~ making their buys, getting quality information 
and price InformatIOn. . 
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We don't have it here. We really don't know. We don't have a fix 
on the size of the problem. Therefore, we reall~ don't have a good 
basis to decide the resources we need to combat It. 

I get the impression that the Inspector General. saw th3:t as a 
problem and intended to try and develop some InformatIOn he 
could use to support a decision or a request for resources. 

Chairman DOLE. Do either Mr. Miller or Mr. Burnett want to add 
anything to what Mr. Anderson said? . . 

Mr. BURNETT. I might like to clarify a pOInt about the aSSIgnIng 
of resources specifically to medicare and medicaid investigations: If 
you are referring to alloc~ting investigative. resources to spec~fic 
programs over a period of tIme, they do not do that. They do asSIgn 
resources to task force type operations and that kin~ of thing-spe­
cific investigations-but they don't have a definIte number or 
amount of resources--

Chairman DOLE. No allocations. 
Mr. BURNETT [continuing] .. Allocated to medi~are .a~d ,medicaid. 
Mr ~~l\1ILLER. I would just lIke to say. that I thInk It IS Important 

to realize the source of the informatIOn that the FBI would be 
privy to in terms of what people are identified as either abusing ?r 
being fraudulent in the program. It'~ the program people who, .In 
most cases I think would come up WIth the greatest number of In­
cidents of potentially fraudulent practices. So there is going to be a 
certain amount of effort extended on the part of program personnel 
whether it be within Health Care Financing Administration or 
whether it be within the OIG's office. Some of that activity and 
some of that work is still going to take place in order to develop 
good leads as to who is abusing or committing fraud in the pro­
gram. So to merely give,it to the FBI-. I thi~k p~rhaps they should 
be the end point at whIch full scale InvestIgations ~re done. But 
the initiation of those .cases, for .the most part, are gOIng to have to 
be done within the program. 

Chairman DOLE. We will be submitting additional questions in 
writing.. . . 

[The questions follow:] 

ANSWERS TO QUESTIONS FROM SENATOR DOLE 

Question 1. In your exp~rience, is our primary problem with respect to the Social 
Security Act programs (medicare, etc.). Waste? fraud? or abuse? 

Answer. We confined our review primarily to government fraud investigations. 
However, our findings with respect t~ that problem,. to the best of our knowledge, 
also apply to waste and abuse. That IS, accurate estImates. of the ~xu:nt of waste, 
fraud and abuse in Social Security Act programs are essentIal to objectIvely answer 
you question. However;) such estimates do not yet e~ist for t~ese as ~ell as other 
government programs. As stated in our testimony, thIS lack of InfOrmatIOn has been 
one of the biggest weaknesses in Federal efforts to control waste, fraud and abuse. 

Inspectors aeneral, including HHS's, are designing and implementing automated 
information systems that should soon begin to obtain better data on the extent of 
these problems. Our statement also discusses ways to improve those systems. 

Question,',~2. Do you believe, based on your review of all the IGs, that the HHS IG 
should be g,.ven full law enforcement authority? 

Answer .. We did not specifically address this issue during our review. However, it 
is certainly a factor to be addressed in more clearly defining the relative roles of the 
IGs and the FBI. The extent of law enforcement authority needed by the IGs de­
pends upon such considerations as (1) the exten~ and signifi~ance. o~ fra~d wit~in 
the agency or its programs, (2) the extent of IG Involvement In crImIna~ InvestIga­
tions (3) the availability of services from other law enforcement agenCIes, and (4) 
the e~tent of physical risks to IG investigators. 

89-601 0-82--12 
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Chairm!in HEINZ. I would. ask just one question. We have just 
been talking about what I mIght call "deterrents" which is finding 
s?meone ~ho. ~as. done something bad, prosecuting them and put­
tIng .them In Jail Just.as long as y?U can. Particularly, if they are a 
proVIder. Most of thIS fraud can t take place without some help 
from a provider, usually a doctor. 

But we ~ave had some incr~dible testimony today about the lack 
of preventIon. We _ had a WItness, Dr. Kones, who tried to get 
caught. He ~ad a -sys~em .that just begged to be flagged, to be 
caugh~ up WIth: In CalIfornIa, we saw people coming out day after 
day wIth shoPPIng bags full of huge amounts of prescriptions. 

., Who ~hould be held accountable in this system for prevention? 
Should It be t~e Inspector General? Should it be the Secretary of 
HHS? Should It be the Governor of California or his attorney gen­
eral? Who should we hold accountable for prevention? I don't want 
to g? thr<?ugh the frustrating experience, if it can be avoided, of 
comIng ~ack here a year and a half from now and having another 
set. of WItnesses who, for 6 years, have been parading around the 
UnIted States or 18 months parading around the United States ex­
plaining how they tried to get caught but couldn't get themselves 
caught no matter to what extremes they went to. Who should be 
held account!ible for de~igning and implementing the system so 
that these thIngs I ha,:e Just .descri~ed don't take place? 

Mr. ANDERSON. I think, Mr. ChaIrman, that the Congress when 
they created the Office of IG, was looking to these people to do that 
sort of thing. I think the Congress has recently made the heads of 
Departments responsible for certifying as to the adequacy of inter­
nal cO!ltrol on ap the internal financial transactions of the agency. 

I thInk the IG s were expected to do that very same thing. And it 
gets back to what Mr. Kusserow spoke about. We have auditors 
over here who are supposed to be experts on internal controls. Ho'w 
do you set up a set of controls to stop or prevent rather than after 
the fact? The ideal.mar:t:iage would 'seem to be to have investiga.­
tors who can really IdentIfy what are ~he frauds that are being per­
pet~ated out there, an~ then work WIth the auditors and try an, 1 
deCIde how can we modIfy program controls to prevent this. 

I guess what I am saying is I see the IG being the person with 
the resources to decide; ~~at needs to be done. to set up effective 
contro~s up front. ~Il~ It s Just a case of proceedIng to do it. In fact, 
there IS a group WIthIn the IG shop here called the "Health Care 
Systems Review Group," which does have that responsibility under 
them .. And has not done the job yet in b€half of HHS. 

Cha:lr!-llan HEINZ. ,Now have you looked at the internal controls 
system In HHS? 
~r. ANDERSON .. No, we have not, sir. In, fact, the testimony that I 

b~Ing her~ today IS on a couple of GAO jobs in process that are not 
dIrectly aImed. at the subject of your concern today. So y/e don't 
have a,ny ongOIng work over there right now. ' 

ChaIrman HEINZ., Is there any ~eason, other than perhaps the 
fact ~hat you haven t beert asked, that you could not take a look at 
th~ Internal c<?n~rols .systenl in an agency such as HHS to deter­
mIne whether It IS or IS not adequate? 
. Mr. ANDERSON. You ~re talking about the programmatic control, 

SIr, ove~ program fundIng. No. We, in fact, have done work like 
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that in the past. We have ongoing work in other agencies. And if 
asked the General Accounting Office certainly could go out and 
gage ~hether, in fact, they are doing what t~ey can. 

Chairman HEINZ. We may very well, and In short order, ask you 
to do that. I can think of a place you could start. 

One last thing. I just want to clarify in your testimony whether 
there was an implication on your part that the FBI should be per­
mitted to pursue all criminal cases to the exclusion of the Inspector 
General. 

Mr. ANDERSON. No, sir. We did not mean to convey that. 
Chairman HEINZ. So you believe the IG should do those tasks as 

well as the FBI? . 
Mr. ANDERSON. Yes, I would say for the present. I think there IS 

enough work for everybody in this area. And given the.-resQu.rces.-- .. -_ ...... -
the FBI can reasonably apply to it, you might as well have these 
people continue to contribute. . 

Chairman HEINZ. Well? Mr. Anderson, Mr. MIller, and Mr. Bur-
nett, we thank you for being here. And the hearing will now stand 
adjourned until 2:30. 

[Whereupon, at 1:11 p.m., the hearing was recessed.] 

AFl'ERNOON SESSION 

Chairman HEINZ. We are going to continue our hearing from this 
morning. At the outset, let me thank our afternoon witn~sses for 
their patience. I sincerely apologize,. but we we~t so lon~ thIS morn­
ing because ther~ was a lot of very Important InformatIOn to cover. 
Second, we are starting a little late ri.ght now ~ecause S.ena~or 
Garn and other members of the Banking Commlttee, whIch In­
cludes myself, had a 2:30 engagement that we didn't have sched­
uled up until a few hours ago. So I hope all three of you that are 
here will bear with us in that regard. 

Our three witnesses this afternoon are Mr. Martin Kappert, the 
Deputy Associate Administrator for Program Operations, at HCF A. 
Mr. Kappert is on my right. ' 

The lights aren't quite as bright in here this afternoon as they 
were this morning, I am sorry to say. 

Then we have Mr. Nelson Sabatini, Executive Assistant to the 
Commissioner of the Social Security Administration. And then Mr. 
Robert Sermier, Deputy Assistant Secretary for Management Anal­
ysis and Systems, Office of Management and Budget, in HHS. 

Gentlemen, we are pleased to have you here .. W QUid you prc:;>ce.ed? 
Mr. SERMIER. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. WIth your permISSIon, 

we would like to have our statements entered in the record and 
then abridge drastically our opening remarks. 

Chairman HEINZ. Without objection, so ordered. 
[The prepared statements follow:] 
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STATEMENT OF RO.BERT F. SERMIER 

DEPUTY ASSISTANT SECRETARY 

FOR 

~ANAGr:MENT ANALYSIS AND SYSTEMS 

• 

-"----'~::-":'-il'-I ,,~, _~. __ ._ .. _______ __..il._ ... _ .... _ ...... _. 

Messrs.'Cna'irmen and Members of the Committees 

Good Morning. I am pleased to appear before yp,u at this joint 

hearing to discuss HHS' efforts to co~tiolfraud, abuse,'~nd 

waste, and to respond to the three specific questions contained 

in your letter of invitation. 

My written statement, previouslysubmftted to the Committee, 

contains, in its appendic~s~ specific~esponses to your firs~.two 

'questions· __ ~_Wpl only highlight this information in my remarks, 
. / " .,. , 

\ } 

but am prepared to'answer your question:;; tor any of the 

individual IG repotts and for any of the resource information I 

have provided. As requested, the information I have sUpplied 

adCiresses those report~lfor Departmental components other than 

the Social Security Administration (SSA) and the Health Care • 

Financing' Administration (HCFA). 

In your first question, you asked .for a description ~f the 
~ ~ 

actions the'Department has "taken in response' to certain 

recommendations made by the IG during 1980. 

For the five relevant audit,reports, I. am pleased to report that" 

the involved Departmental comporieriti ha~a riompl~ted all but two 

of the eight;J~oj~ recommenda~:~s made by the Inspector 

General (I~1. The exceptions relate~to the IG's recommendations 
f 
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that HHS condu,cton-si te financial reviews for all recipients of 

HHS funds, and that BHS clarify its definition of consultant 

services. We have not implemented the first change because we 

have chosen to concentrate our Qn-si te review 9ffort,s upon those 

entities which expend the largest amount of funds and thus have 

the highest potential payback for resources expended. For the 

S,!!COfld _,r_~commenda t i 0 n..jl_"lii.:..<l~ae....fl.tl.l¥-_!:!! Lth....t.b.~,.;r.~~;-iiifl.n .. _.......:,;;.:::;::;;;;.;;...:: ........ __ _ 

continue to attempt to reconcile the differing definitions of 

consultant services imposed upon us by the Office Of Management 

and Budget and our ,Senate Appropriations SUb-Commi ttee. 

For the four Service,Delivery Assessments (SDAs), I cannot be as 

conclusive primarily because of the nature of SDAs. As you may 

know, SDAs are designed to provide the Secretary with information 

on subject areas primarily from the perspective of the clients 

who. receive these services or the perspective of Federal, State 

or local workers who prov·ide the services. They are done 

relatively quickly (3-4 months) and are not intended to have the 

statistical or analytical rigor of an audit or formal program 

evaluation study. The purpose of an SDA is to provide to the 

Secretary one form of input (a grass-roots view of a program) for 

consideration in policy making. The regional analysts who 

perform SDAs do make recommendations, but the Secretary decides 

what, if any, actions will be taken. 
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For the four relevant SDAs you cited in Jour letter, either 

former Secretary Harris or Secretary Schweiker received the IG's 

report on the SDA. The Department has initiated specific actions 

related to alT four SCAs and these actions are described in 

material appended to my written statement. There are some 

act ions \>lhich we have not completed due ei ther to the 'shi ft in 

program management strategy to the Block Grant concept, changes 

in resource allocation priot'ities, or, in one case, the need to 

await the awarding and completion of a contract for external 

technical issistance. I am prepared to discuss each SDA in 

response to your questions. 

Your second question dealt with whab othe~ activities, beyond 

those of the Inspector ~eneral, the Department was taking to 

combat fraud, abuse, and waste and the amount of resources 

devoted to these activities. In response to the latter part of 

this question, I have submitted, in Appendix II to this 

statement, a series of charts which lists the units, personnel, 

and dollars involved in such activities. These units perform 

studies and reviews which examine financial transactions, 

accounts and reports; compliance with applicable laws and 
I, 

regulations; our use of staff and physical resourc'es; and whether 

we are achieving our expected goals and objectives. 
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I wish to str~ss that, in developing these charts, we have 

adopted the broa~est possible definition of studies or reviews 

which'could be involved in identifying fraudulent, abusive, or 

wasteful activities. Thus we have also includ~d staff resources 

devoted to operating quality control systems (which detect errors 

in our large income maintenance and health care financing 

programs) and other staff who carry out, on a full-time basis, 

management analysis and program evaluation activities ~irectly 

aimed at identifying wasteful practices in our internal 

operations. Finally, we have also included staffing data for 

personnel in SSA who carry out reviews of various types of 

claims. These stq,ff do not carry out formal audits or specific 

investigations as the Inspector General does, but th,ey do carry 

out efforts designed to avoid e,r,rors or waste. 

Because the data identify resources devoted to carrying out 

analytical, review, or investigative functions, the data do 

understate the Department's overall level of effort by excluding 

staff involved in other operational activities which contribute 

significantly in combatting fraud, abuse, and particularly 

waste. As examples, program managers with a basic responsi-

bility for ensuring the effjcient oPeration of their programs, 

program staffs who implement management procedures and, controls 

to reduce waste, and management staffs who monitor the 

effectiveness and efficiency of program operations on a 

continuing basis, are not included in the staffing charts. 
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I also wish to note that SecretarySchweiker has directed the 

Office of the Assistant Sp.cretary for Management and Budget to 

conduct a Department-wide study to identify possible overlaps or 

duplication between the activities of the Inspector General and 

related activities carried out by our operating divisions, such 

as HCFA and SSA. 

Using our definition of activities devoted to fighting fraud, 

abuse, and waste, as the charts indicate, the Department has 42 

units outside of SSA involved in these efforts. SSA has more 

·than 1,300 units, including its district offices, involved in 

these efforts. The Department has estimated 10,115 people 

assigned to the various functions related to reducing fraud, 

abuse, and waste. Our efforts had a combined cost of 

approximately $336 million in FY 81. This cost includes 

salaries and expenses for personnel, and other major 

administrative expenses such as the costs of operating our 

quality control systems. 

Attached to the charts is a description of the major functions of 
, 

the various units listed in the charts, and, I and .my colleague.~\. 

would be pleased, in response to your questions, to discuss the 

specific functions of various units. 
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To complete my response to your second question, the Department 

has underway or will soon ini tiate, a number of Department-wide 

efforts related to fraud, abuse, and waste. I would like to 

briefly describe five of these major efforts. 

o The Department's Savings program 

Since FY 1979, the Department has had a major program to 

improve operational efficiency and to eliminate instances' 

of fraud and abuse. Through the program, we identify 

problem areas, devise corrective actions, measure changes 

resulting from these corrective actions and document 

savings bas.ed on the chan·ges. Under this program, we count 

as savings those situations where we avoid spending monies 

impro~erly or unnecessarily because of new or ~mproved 

management actions or where we recover monies owed the 

government, through repayment or adjustments to future 

payments. Savin~s activities by the HCFA and SSA 

consti tute the majori ty of o.ur annu.al doculllented savings. 

Activities by the IG are also included in the Savings 

Program. Examples of the types of individual savings 

efforts which are in the program include: intensifying our 

audit and criminal investigation efforts, working with 
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Medicare contractors to process M~dicare claims more 

efficiently, identifying inappropriate claims of Medicaid 

costs, removing ineligible students from·the Social 

Security benefit rollsi lowering the payment error rates in 

the Supplemental Security Income, Medicaid and Aid to 

Families with Dependent Children programs, and. improving 

our acquisition o.f ~nformation systems. In FY 1979 and 

FY 198n, we documented savings of approximately $1.4 

billion in each of the fiscal years. 

o Debt Managemeht project 

For the past "three years, we have had a project underway to 

improve the Department's overall performance in collecting 

debts. These collections include both audit disallowances 

identified by the Inspector General r and other debts owed 

by the public from such sources as scholarships, loans, and 

overpayments under entitlement programs. An aggressive 

debt management program reduces the probability of 

recurrence of debts and debts going unpaid. Active 

collection returns needed funds to the Federal Treasury, 

thus reducing the Tre~sury's borrowing costs. 
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We have collected approximately $224 million out of the 

$468 million in audit disallowances identified since 

October 1978. riebts owed by individuals far exceed this 

total. ~ince December 1980, we have collected $2.5 

billion out of an estimated $5.5 billion owed to the 

Department. Of the $3.0 billion debt currently owed the 

Department, ~1.9 biilion is in SSA programs and $.9 billion 

in public Health Service programs. Of the $3.0 billion 

total, we estimate that 19% of the debt ($570 million) is 

over 1 year old. 

o Cash Management 

In this area, we have pursued activities to improve our 

control over the use of Federal funds. During fiscal years 

1980 and 1981, letters were sent to the Governors of the 

thirty largest recipient States announcing that HHS would 

implement one of two procedur~s (eithor a checks-paid or 

delay-of-drawdown letter (.)f credit) for Federal financing 

of the public Ass~stance programs. Under tQese procedures, 

HHS provides funds to the States in accordance with their 

pattern of expenditures rather than providing a lump sum 

payment at the.beginning of the month. We have been 
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Successful in completing our impl~mentationof the delay-

of-drawdown procedure in sixteen of the thirty States, 

achieving savings of $214 million, in FY 81 budget 

outlays. We have· achieved additional FY 81 budget outlay 

savings of $97 million in six other States by enforcing 

proper cash management procedures under existing letters of 

credit. We have been delayed in implementing delay-of-

drawdown procedures in these latter six States and eight 

other States of the thirty States, principally because of 

currently existing State constitutional or statutory 

restrictions which prevent the States from agreeing to 

operate under the requirements of the delay-of-drawdo~~ 

procedure. 

o Making Management Efficiency a Part of Performance 

.Appraisal 

For FY 1982, the Secretary has requested that managers 

throu~hout the Department include in their performance 

appraisal p'lans at least one objective which addresses 

improvements in operating efficiency. We expect to 

realize improvements in operations through this approach 

and ~lso to raise ftirther the consciousness of our managers 

of the need for increased efficiency in all our 

activities. 
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o Increased Emphasis on Audit Follow-Up Activities 

Within the last year, Secretary 

series of procedures which w>~ll 

Sv,hw'eiker has established a 
i' 

help the Department deal 

muc~ more systematically with information originating from 

I As an example, senior the Office of the Inspector Genera • 

managers throughout the Department are no~ held more 

directly responsibl~ for resolving all monetary audit 

findings within the six-month time period mandated by 

statute. The Assistant Secretary for Management and Budget 

receives monthly reports on agencies' performance in 

resolving their monetary au 1 s. d Ot When lOt appears that an 

audi t will not be resolved in the six-month timeframe 1:' this 
\\ 

triggers a meeting of the Department's Audit Resolutio~, 

Council, made up of the Under Secretary and other senior 

officials in the Department. Managers are also responsible 

for collecting audit disallowances in a timelyma>l'mer' and 

implementing corrective actions to procedur~l problems 

identified through GAO reports and Inspector General 

audits. Through our new procedures, the Secretary 

monitors managers' performance in these three areas on a 

We bel ieve these actions considerably continuous basis. 

strengthen our efforts to curb fraud, abuse and waste by 

to glOve greater attention to completing requiring managers 
"."> '" 

follow-up actions, both monetary and non-monetary, which 

flow from the reports and audits of the IG and GAO. 
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Your final question asked for specific or general examples" 

which illustrate the impact the Office of the Inspector 

General has had upon the Department's efforts to stem 

fraud, abuse, and waste. The tG's annual reports describe 

in detail the large amounts of funds ($97 million in 

calendar year 1980) which auditors identify for recovery, 

and the numerous convictions and sanctions which the IGts 

investigators, together with the Department of Justice, 

obtain each year. These activities are public knowledge, 

and it is not necessary to recite here these contribu-

tions. 

The presence of the Office of Inspectar General has also 

created a heightened awareness on tha part of managers 

throughout the Department of the need to manage programs as 

efficiently as possible, with particular emphasis on the 

financial aspects of program operations. The Inspector 

General has made all managers throughout the Department far 

more aware of specific problems of fraud, abuse, and waste 

and the dimensions of these problem~. Th~ reports of the 

Inspector General are used as a primary basis for the 

Department's continuing formal program to combat fraud, 

abuse, and waste. 
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As an independent organization with direct access .to the 

Secretary, the Office of the Inspector General has, since 

its inception, provided continuous third party assessments 

to our managers which have identified problem areas 

requiring Departmental attention. Following studies by the 

IG which indicated a need for improvements in com~leting 

. audit follow-up activities, programs have begun to initiate 

aggressive campaigns to collect audit disallowances and 

make certain that recipients and grantees implement 

appropriate corrective actions. Completing these audit 

follow-up actions, in effect, use the audit to its 

fullest. We expect that these actions will also indicate 

to recipients and grantees that the Department will no 

longer permit the continuation af inefficient and/or 

improper activities. 

The IG has played a lead role in a number of ~nalytical 

efforts to identify instance of fraud and abuse that 

involve more than one of our major organizations. These 

"cross cutting" efforts include such activities as project 

Match and project Integrity, which involved the use of the" 

computer to match and analyze large data bases. Where 

these efforts identify initial matches, the IG and the 

involved organizations work closely together in conducting 

joint follow-up investigations. 

Finally, the Office of the Inspector General has provided 

the Department with an additional conscience. While we 
. . \\ 

believe that the overwhelming maJorlty of Federal 

employees, grantees; and recipients are completely honest, 

and GAO reports and the IG studies tend to confirm this 

contention, nevertheless, we also believe that the presence 

and the investigative activities of the Office of the 

Inspector General have provided an additional deterrent to 

fraud and abuse in Federal programs. 
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APPENDIX I 

Summary of Departmental A.ctions (Other Than SSA and HCFA 
Responses) to Sp~cific Recommen~ations Made By HHS Inspector 

General (IGj in 1980 

The fo~lowing information summarizes Departmental actions 
taken. 1n response to recommendations and findings made by HHS' 
Inspector G~neral in 1980 for those specific audits and 
memoranda 1.1sted by the Committees. 
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IG Report on the Runaway Youth program 
October 19'19 

This report was based on 'a review of the Runaway You.th Program 
operations and an audit of the program's grants and coritracts 
process. The review.was requested by the Secr,atary. 

RECOMMENt)ATIONS 

(1) The Runaway Youth Program's policies needed'to be 
clarified and made consi9tent with related policies in_-__ 
other programs (i.e., IS-day limitation placed on. 
setvices to youth in runaway shelters was inconsistent 
with 30-day limitation placed on room and board 
r9quirements under Title XX) • 

(2) Fiscal monitoring by the program required improvement. 
Improvements were also needad in assessing grantee 
performance and providing tech~ical assistance. 

(3) The implementation of the Runaway Youth program's 
Management Information System was a major problem and the 
Department needed to give greater priority to the 
development of the system. 

• 
(4) The grant award process for the program lacked clear and 

timely instructions. Staffing was insufficient and 
training was required. 

CORRECTIVE ACTIONS 

( 1) 

( 2) 

(3 ) 

(4 ) 

A Regional liaison position was established to improve 
communications to the Regions and grantees on policy 
issues. The Department also published a program 
Information memorandum in the Federal Register. In 
addition, the program has recommended the withdrawal of 
the IS-day limitation requirement in its regulation. 

The Department has issued revised and more uniform audit 
requirements for fiscal monitoring. Fi~cal mana~ement 
staff have received training and have .made si t.e visi ts to 
grantees as part of their monitorin.g activities. 

The Management Informatton System is now operational and 
quarterly information on runaways is now available. 

The procedures for the grant award process were revised 
and regional office staff have received additional 
training. 

,n 
89-601 O~8'2--1.3 
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IG Audit-- Memorandum to General Counsel Regarding 
Cost .Disclosure Requirements of Consultant Services Contracts 

SCOPE 

The purpose of this review of Consultant Services contracts was 
to determi'ne whether contracts, inclelded disclosure statements 
of costs and names of personnel responsible for preparing 
reports under the contract (other than routine p~~gress 
reports). j 

'fhe review focused primarily on 55 'contracts active in FY 1979. 

RECO MMENDATIONS 

The IG found that the D~partment was not complying with the 
requirement to obtain disclosure statements of costs and names 
of personnel associated with the preparation of reports under 
consultant services contracts. 

That the Department improve compliance with this requirement 
by: . '-

o revising its regulation to mak. the disclosure statement 
of costs and names of personnel responsible for preparing 
reports applicable to all reports under a consultant 
services contract (i.e~progress and draft reports). 

o providing additional clarification and guidance as to what. 
constitutes a "consultant contract." 

CORRECTIVE ACTIONS 

The Department has taken the following corrective actions: 

o revised its regulations to require that the cover of every 
report under a consultant service contract include the 
following standard information: (a)' name and business 
a"ddress of the contractor; (b) contract number; (c) 
contract dollar amount; (d) whether the contract was 
competitively or non-competitively awarded; (e) name of 
the Department's project officer and office 
identification; and (f) names of managerial and 
professional staff. 

o communicated the expanded requirement to responsible 
Department officials and directed that they assure 
appropriate officials are aware of the new rule. 
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These actions were taken in response to an OMB directive 
issued in July 1980 which was part of an overal~Federar 
effort to improve the Government's use and administration of 
consultant services contracts. 

With respect to the recommendation to provide guidance to 
clarify what constitutes consultant services contracts, the 
Department has had some problems in this area. We are 
currently operating under two defin! tions -- one required by 
OMB Circular A-120 and one required by Congress and included' 
in the Department's General Administration Manual (chapter 8-
15). We have not yet been successful in our attempts to 
reach agreement with the Senate Labor/HHS/Education 
Appropriations Subcommittee to allow us to revise the 
Department's current definition (GAM 8-15) to coincide with 
OMB's definition. 

The Department has undertaken several steps to improve its 
management of contracts, including annual scheduling to 
prevent excessive year-end spending and requiring approval by 
the Assistant Secretary for Management and Budget of all non­
evaluation consultant services contracts in excess of 
$100,000. (The Assistant Secretary for Planning and 
Evaluation reviews and approves virtually all evaluation 
contracts. ) 
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IG Audit ~- Review ot Cash Management Practices 
'Departmen~al Federal Assistance Financing System (DFAFS) 

SCOPE 

The review was directed primarily at determining the 
effectiveness of DFAFS' procedures ana recip1ents'.accounting 
systems in limiting cash withdrawals to their immediate. needs. 

The audit generally covered the period July 1978 to June 
1979. However, since the Department established new procedures 
in December 1978 to improve DFAFS· contxols, the primary thrust 
of the audit report was on tbo~e major weaknesses which 
persisted after the new'procedures were implemented. 

RECOMMENDATIONS 

That th~ Department strengthen its procedures for reviewing 
recipients' cash balances by: 

o Following~up promptly to recover excess cash from 
recipients identified as having excessive cash balances 
and to limit recipients' future withdrawals to their 
immediate needs. 

o providing for cyclical visits to recipients' sites to. 
identify recipients that maintain excessive balances 
during the quarter but not at the end of the quarterly 
reporting period. 

o Increasing the number of low-dollar recipients included in 
the sample for quarterly review. 

o Screening the low-dollar universe to identify high risk 
recipients (e.g., recipients who withdraw cash 
infrequently, such as every 3 to 6 months, which 
probably therefore have Federal cash balances in excess 
of their immediate needs). 

CORRECTIVE ACTIONS 

The Department has taken the following corrective actions: 

o Assigned a higher priority to recipients with larger 
accounts and established a special administrative section 
to monitor these accounts to assure reoipients report 
accurately and timely, do not have excess cash balances, 
and take necessary corrective actions. 
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o Developed an automated recipient dunning letter process 
which.scans all recipient accounts (large and small) and 
identifies recipients which appear to have excess cash and 
others who are delinquent in sUbmitting expenditure 
reports. 

o Implemented, in conjunction with Treasury~ a pilot 
project -- electronic funds transfer (EFT)-- which 
provides funds to recipients on a timely basis, thus 
making it easier for recipients to delay drawing funds 
until the funds are actually needed. This procedure also 
makes each request for cash subject to Depattmental review. 

o Worked with States.to implement de1ay-of-drawdown 
procedures for Public Assistance programs. Sixteen States 
have now converted to the delay-of-drawdown system. 

With regard to the recommendation to provide cyclical 
visits to recipients, the Department requested In additional 
positions in the President's FY 1982 budget for the General 
Departmental Management (GDM) Appropriation. House action on 
the FY 1982 appropriations bill specifically deleted funds 
related to this request. In addition, the 12 percent 
reduction recommended by the President in September in 
discretionary programs affects the GDM Appropriation. The 
Department has continued to concentrate its efforts on States 
where the payback is greatest for the resources expended. 
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IG Audit Review of Internal Controls Over payment of 
Overtime in the Department of Health and Human Services 

SCOPE 

The primary purpose of the review was to determine if 
overtime was adequately controlled and accounted for, and 
overtime payments were accurate throughout the Department. 

RECO MMENDATIO NS 

That the Department improve its controls and procedures for 
overtime in the following areas; 

o overtime requests and authorizations; 

o documentation for overtime worked; 

o separation of duties; and 

o time and attendance (T&A) Reporting. 

CORRECTIVE ACTIONS 
/':: 

The Departmeni::' has initiated a number .0£ actions to strengthen 
controls on overtime accounting including: 

o 

o 

o 

o 

o 

issuance of a comprehensive self-trairiing manual for 
timekeepers including periodic certification of 
timekeepers' proficiency; 

issuance of four personnel instructions in the areas of 
"work at home,n "overtime pay-Federal wage system," 
"premium pay," and "recording overtime worked;n 

auditing twice as many T&A reports per pay period to 
identify agency deficiencies and establish targets for 
reduction of errors; 

issuance of a circular which individual units are requirel' 
to use to assess their overtime procedures as part of an 
overall personnel administrative evaluation; and 

elimination of "at home" overtime, except with the prior 
approval of the Assistant Secretary for Personnel. 
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IG Audit -- Review of the Department of Health and 
Human Services (HHS) Implementation of the 

Energy Conservation program 

The review ,was made to determine how well the Department was 
carrying out Presidential and Departmental directives to 
conserve energy. 

RECOMMENDATIONS 

The review showed that, although energy reductions were 
achieved,significant additional reductions were possible in 
HHS-occupied buildings. 

The IG's review included a number of specific recommendations 
to improve the Department's energy conservation a~~orts such 
as~ 

o reemphasizing administrative responsibilities for energy 
conservation; 

o conducting periodic energy surveys; 

o taking specific actions to reduce unnecessary energy uses; 
and 

o glvlng high priority to projects which demonstrate energy 
conservation potential. 

CORRECTIVE ACTIONS 

The Department has undertaken several actions to further energy 
conservation: 

o conducted Energy Management Seminars to brief facilities 
managers on all current energy-related requirements; 
inclUded chapter on energy conservation in the Facilities 
Engineering and Construction jFEC) Manual; 

o conducted approximately 100 install~t~on surveys to assess 
opportunities for conservation and have developed 
corrective action plans; 

o modified one~third of the National Institute of Health 
(NIH) Bethesda campus buildings' to improve energy 
conservation; engaged jani torial services per.formed in the 
daytime to conserve on nightime lighting; and 

a budgeted $400,000 in rY82 for two projects to demonstrate 
cost/effective energy conservation activities (i.e., 
surveys of Indian Health Service (IHS) facilities and a 
waste-heat recovery project at the Center for bisease 
Control (CDC». 
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Service Delivery Assessments 

The Committees l~~ted nine Service Delivery Assessments 
(SDAs) provided to the Secretary in 1980.. Four of these 
SDAs dealt with programs not administered by either HCFA or 
SSA. 

OVERVIEW 

SDAs are short-term studies of HH~ programs and services 
conducted at the local service delivery level~ These 
assessments are not designed to be statistically valid 
research studies, compliance reviews, audits, p~ogram 
monitoring activities, or traditional program evaluations. 
Rather, an SDA consists of gathering current qua~itative 
information from open-ended discussions with clients and 
service providers. The knowledg~;~athered is subjective in 
nature and is int~nded as a waf for senior-level HHS 
personnel to obtain the views of the peop~~ most directly 
affected by HHS programs. Assessment results are meant to 
be used internally by Department managers as an acldi tional 
source of information on service delivery which, when 
combined' \irli th other program data, prov,Jde a more cO:'\Ilplete 
picture o[ program operations. ' 

DISCUSSION OF SPECIFIC SDAs 

l~ P~S Community Health Centers (CHC) 

Description 

T~le purpose of l;:his SDA was to examine how users perceived 
the quality, accessibility, and responsi~eness of CHC 
services, as well as the effectiveness of Centers in 
enrolling members of their communities for continuing care 
and linking patients to other community services. The SDA 
observations were made after interviewing 829 persons: 493 
health care consumers, 58 project admini~trators, 104 
medical staff, 77 Board members, 82 other institutional and 
private providers of henlth care, and 15 State and local 
officia:i.s. 

Major Observations and Related Department~l Actions 
i( ,,_/ 

o Coordinatid~ ~f services with other providers, at 
least o~ a formal basis, was not greatly in evidence. 

The FY 82 budget i~-expected to redu~e the scope of 
services offered. Ancillary activities, such as 
referral, are expected to be of a ~er priori ty than 
the delivery of ba'sic healtl1 services. 

o The sliding fee scaie (SFS), tends ~o be down-played 
by some centers. 
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The Bureau of Community Health Centers (BCHS) has this 
past summer issued a policy memorandum on finanCial 
management, as a result of this SDA and a related GAO 
report •. The policy states that Centers should 
establish"a fee schedule, including a sliding fee 
scal~, and Centers should implement effective billing 
and collection procedures for third party 
reimbu(sement. '. 

Many Admin-i:-S:~:t'ators and Board members stated that 
training and technical assistance from HHS Regional 
Offices was inadequate. 

The Department expects a 50% loss or turnover in 
regional personnel, which will result in fewer and 
less experienced ~e!sonnel avaiiabl~ to provi~e 
training and technic;al assistance. 

Some CHC administrators experienced a dilemma between 
the need for financial self-sufficiency vs. service to 
the most needy. This dilemma affects the aggressive­
ness of their outreach to particular client types. 

Over time, SCHS has acknowledged that the financial 
self-SUfficiency concept was an unrealistic objective 
for CHCs, given current health finan~ing resources. 
In light of the FY 82 budget, BCHS has deemphasized 
the concept of self-SUfficiency and will concentrate 
its £unds on projects in the most underserved areas 
and on the provision of basic health services. 

2. Health~nd Social Services to Public Housing Residents 

Description 

The assessment examined bhe,. cooperative health and social 
service programs aimed at meeting the needs of public 
housing residents. The assessment focused on the following 
areas: 1) the types o~_health and social services provided 
to public housing residYnts; 2) the extent of the involve­
ment of public housing residents in determining the types of 
services provided; 3) whether some housing projects received 
more heplth ahd social services ~~an other projects within 
the same local housing authority;'4) the ~~tent of Goordi­
nation among provider agencies serving the project; and 5) 
the i.pact of the joint HHS/HUD Public Housing Urban Initia­
t~ve Program on the provision of services • 

During "the assessment, 580 respondents were contacted which 
included 314 public housing residents, 107 health and social 
services providers, 33 project tenant council leaaers, 111 
housing management staf~, and is HUD personne~. 
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Major Observations 

o The most commonly used services were health, inco~e 
maintenance, transportation t prenatal ,an.d chi ld 
health, and services to the elderly. Most residents 
were not well informed·on how to obtain available and 
needed health and social services if they had not 
previously used the service. 

o Residents were not often involved in the decisions 
reg~rdinq the kinds of services available to them and 
there was a lack of coordination in the delivery of 
services among some providers. 

o Several' factors had a negative influence on the 
delivery of services: 

- Fear of crime prevented residents from leaving, and 
providers from entering, projects; 

- Transportation and outreach/home visits to residents 
were limited. 

o Some public housing projects received more services 
than others as a result of their location, strong 
tenant councils, and a high population of elderly 

. residents. 

Related Departmental Actions 

The Secretary used the information presented in the SDA as 
the basis for initiating efforts to improve the delivery of 
health and social services to the residents of public 
housing projects. Four exemplary hUman services delivery 
systems in public housing projects were chosen. Site visits 
were made to these projects in order to gather "information 
and then descriptions of these health and social service 
delivery systems were developed. 

3. Title XX 

Description 

This assessment examined a number of aspects under Title XX: 
1) the resource allocation processes used by States; 2) the 
nature and composition of the local service delivery 
systems; 3) the experience of eligible recipients of Title 
XX social service programs; and 4) the efforts, of the 
Department and States to eoordinate the delivery of human 
services. ' 

Information was ,gathered from l~ sites in 8 States. Those 
in~erviewed included 272 clients of Title XX programs, 4~ 
client advocacy groups, 40 State officials including 
Governors' and legisl~tive staffs, 29 local Title XX 
administrators, and 107 provider agency administrators. 

o 
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Major Observations 

o The resource allocation process in most States seemed 
highly political and was influenced by State 
legislators. The State officials viewed Title XX as a 
funding mechanism, not a program. 

" o The service delivery systems used in States were 
complex mixes of providers using Federal, State, local, 
and private funds. A few agencies indicated that they 
were unable to identify who received their services. 
Some eligible recipients seeking services (i.e., the 
deinstitutionalized, the elderly) went unserved. 

o The purchase of service (POS) contract was the 
perferred method for. providing services by States, but 
the renewal of the s';;i~~ contracts limi ted competition. 
States gave low priority to monitoring POS contracts. 
Many agencies disregarded regulations restricting 
private donations to help pay State matching funds. 

o Many of the clients indicated that the services they 
received were beneficial. However, the working poor 
were often unable to meet State eligibility 
requirements. 

o The~De~~rtment had not provided leadership in 
coor;~inating existing services at the State and local 
levels and had not provided needed technical 
assistance. 

Related Departmental Actions 

Title XX is now part of the Social Service Block Grant which 
will provlde great'er flexibility at the State and local 
level for plarining social services activities. "As a result 
of the SDA finding concerning technical assistance, the 
Department is developing a new stategy to improve the 
technical assistance provided to States under the block 
grant. This strategy recogni zes th,at States have control 
over the funding of discretionary projects but atte~1ts to 
coordinate similar projects~within States in. order develop 
data desired by the projects for the mi~imum cost. 

4. PHS National Health Service Corps ~NHSC) 

Description 

The purpose of this SDA was to examine: I} the quality of 
NHSC services received by. health manpower shortage areas 
(HMSA}i 2) the impact on local health care for those 
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" manpower shortage areas without Corps as~~nees; find 3) the 
characteristics of areas unable to recruit or retain Corps 
stafL 

The following SDA observations were based on interviews with 
67 NHSC staff, 153 non-NHSC site s.taff, 89 Boar,d. 'members, 11 
private physicians, 10 public officials, and 200 consume~s • 

. c/ 

Major Observations and Related Departmental Actions 

o The ease with which Corps vacancies are fi~led appears 
to vary based on climatic, topographic, and economic 
conditions, and the degr~e of geographic isolation. 

This var iation in fillin,g vacancies is, expected to 
continu~ since the size of the Corps is not sufficient 
to fill all vacanc.ies. In addition, 'the program .. 
office believes it would be a disservice to 
communities to "force place" Corps doctors in 
locations where they do not want to go. Preference of 
the professional is balanced against placement in the 
highest-need areas. 

o The scholarship program was criticized by some Corps 
staff and communities. 

In the-past rear, scholarship recipients were offered 
the opportuni"ty to serve internsh-ips in rural settings 
during summers'~ ease their adjustment to the service 
obligation. In addition, regional officials are now 
expected to contact eve~y schOlarship reCipient once a 
year to acquaint them with expectations of the Corps. 

The legislative requirement which aives scholarship 
prio1ji ty to lC]rst year medical s~udents was cri ticized 
because individuals considered this timing too early 
in the educational program for a student to make an 
informed commitment to a particular residency 
specialty pr to the Corps. 

o In some communities conflicts arose between private 
providers and Corps assignees. 

This past year the NHSC issued a policy requesting 
that the local professional medical society comment 
whenever an area comes up for designation as a NHSC 
site. Also, when a Corps designee chooses a community 
in which to locate, the designee is instructed to meet 
with the local m.e.dical society. Finally, DHHS will 
.sign a contract with the American Medical- Association 
to .have the AMA assist in the identi fication ~f Lt 

vacancies in shortage areas, 'in placement of Corps 
staff, and in resolution of conflicts between Corps 
and private providers. 
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AGENCY 

Health,c Care Financing 
Administration (HCFA) 

Social Security 
Administr~tion (SSA) 

Public Health 
Service (PHS) 

o 

Human Development 
Services (HDS) 

Office of the 
Secretary (OS) 

TOTALS 

* HCFA'provip,ed resource 
6 headquarters offices 

ReSources Used in Addressing 
Abuse and Wa!:>,\te FY 81 

Fraud, 

J' ( 
Staff 

# OF UNITS, PROFESSIONAL SUPPORT 

16* 

** 

12 67.75 14.8 

5 21 

7 42.1 7.5 
fdt. 

;_·:;"..t.,·,-n:"7::::::r.:::· .... ~~:'--~...':;:::·::;7:;.~~"7..:~;-.!J:::::~=':2~;._J"'·-1..-......... 0 _.".W, .. , 

APPENDIX II 

'fOTAL FUNDS ($O~O) 

749 $ 27,7l3 

9145 301,400 

2,46fi 

89.5 '2,725 

49.6 1,834 

'4~** ~ ,,:\ 
.j: 

10 , 11~",65 
~) 

j~'1 

data b'r type ,tif a,::tivity. 
and 10 regional loffices. 

However~ these activities are concentrated in 

** Inf,ormation on SSA' s resources used foil f.ra·Ud, abuse and waste was only avai lable by .type of 
activity. However, because many of these activities are carried out by SSA's 1300 district 
qffices, we have vot include~ SSA unfts for comparison purposes • 
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HCFA 

..... , .. ___ .~,il"."'.·. 

~\ 

ACTIVITY 

OPERATIONS 

Medicaid Management 
Infor. System (MMIS) 

Resources Used in Addressing Fraud, 
Abuse and Waste FY 81 

COMPONENT 

Central staffs, 
field off ices 

F/A/W* 

A & W 

STAFF 
TOTAL 

31 

FUNDS ($000) 

'$ i ,147 
_ .. __ ... _~ .... _..-,...--.. t-..ofJ _ .. ___ f~",~"bl(. 

Medicaid Quality 
confr'ol (MQC) 

- ... ,.<.". Centl':'al staffs, 
field' offices 

Cost Report Evaluation 
Program (CR~P) 

Part B Quali ty 
Assurance program 

Vaiidation Review 
Program 

Assessment of Medicare 
Contractor ~ Medicaid 
State Agency Perform~nce 

Abuse Investigation 

SUBTOTA.L HCFA 

central staffs, 
field offices 

I' 

Central Rtaffs, ~ 
field offices 

Central staffs, 
field offices 

Central staffs, 
field 0 ffices 

'" 
'ft, 

C~tr~l staffs, 
f:i'eld offices 
~, 

16 (.6 central offic.e 
unif~ and 10 regional 
offi pes) 

w 11)3 6,031 

A & W 56 2,072 

W 37 1,369 

.~ & W 126 4,662 

W 277 10,249 

/ 

A 59 2,183 

749 $27,713 
._--... ...... .-.....:4~ ... 1 ... ,... .. 'of'... . ........ 

...... _"'(I_ .... ~~ -'l'I\t,~ .• - ..... 

* Column indicates whether the major purpose o£ the unit \0 address fraud (F), abuse (A) and/or 
waste (W). 

". .1\' ':. 
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HEALTH CARE FINANCING AOMI~ISTRATION 

i· 

Medicaid Management Informations (MMrS) produce data and 
analyses used by state managers to control Medicaid 
expenditures. These systems also generate data which enable 
states to identify instances of program abuse. Currently, 36 
states, accounting for about three quarters of Medicaid , 
expenditures, have fully certified MMIS. Ten other states are 
developing systems, and only five states have not started to 
develop systems. 

Medicaid Quality Control (MQC) is a comprehensive management 
system which complements t'oe states' MMIS. The MQC system 
reviews a sample.of cases to identify errors and incorrect 
payments and determine the reasons for those errors. MQC 
findings are used as a basis for corrective action. 

Cost Report Evaluation Program (CREP) serves a key component 
in- th'e assessment of Medicare intermediary performance and HCFA 
policy in the settlement of hospital and home health agency 
cost reports. CREP focuses on a review of reimbursement and 
claims review problems as reflected in a sample of all home 
health and hospital reports settled by Medicare intermediaries 
during a fiscal year. 

Part B Quality Assurance program detects pa~ment errors in 
the Medicare supplemental insurance program. The program 
focuses on avoidance of futu~ claims processing errors by 
identifying their sources and making ippropriate corrections. 

Validation R~~iew program reviews the appropriateness of 
claims payment Under both Medicare and Medicaid. Audits are 
focused on areas where there is a potential for misspent 
funds. Audit results are used as the basis for correction of 
existing program policies a~d practices. 

Assessments of Medicare Contractor and Medicaid StateA~enc¥ 
Performance are used as the 'basis of evaluating and monltorlng 
contracto~s' and state agencies' performance in investigating 
arid taking action on suspected cases of fraud and abuse. 

Abuse.Investigations identify and reduce improper practices 
by individual healt.h care providers. Two of the mo,st important 
tools for this identification are Abuse Investigations and 
Preliminary Fraud Investigations. Both co~,tractors and state 
agencies are required to investigate ~ituatlons involving 
suspected fraud, abuse, or other improper pr~ctices. In cases 
where actual fraud or abuses is detected, the provider is 
sanctioned through the administrative sanctions program. 
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Resources Used in Addressing Fraud, 
Abuse and Waste FY 81 

~~' ACT~YITY 

OPEAATIONS' ZJ .;;.;;....:=~ __ ___ 

SSI''Radeteriniriations 
, , 

Continuing'(;di sabili ty 
Investigations' 

preeffect'uation review 
of dlsab.determinatlons 

Fi,sc.al audit and 
control 
1''':'' ~> 

SYSTEM'SECURITY/ 
, . PROGRAM INTEGRITY 

program integrity 
activiti!,!s 

'" tnternal securi ty in 
'field offices ,J 

• < ., 

System security offi-cers 

SURVEY AND AUDIT 

Interrial, surveys and 
aUdits . 

QUALITY ASSURANCE 

QuaH tyassurance 
review!:l 

SUBTOTAL SSA 

CO.MPONENT 

'Field offices, (1350) 
central 'operations 

Central operations, 
. (stC\te D,DS.' s') ':.1. ,; 

Central operations, 
field staf,fs (10) 

program service centers ( 6) 
central oper,ations 

Fleld intjgrity staffs, (10) 
field offic.s; central 
iritegritystaff . 

Field office,J' 

All. components 

Field staffs. (10), 
ce~tral staffs (5) 

Field staffs' ,(10), 
central staffs (2) 

STAFF 
F/A/W* TOTAL 

W 5140 

,W 1110 

W 400 

,~ 140 

'" 

F 185 

F N/A 

F' 
, 

50, 

(( 

120 

W 1!!9! 
9145 

c-

" 

, , 

~'FUNDS ($000) 

$135,000 

:83;000 

10,600 

3,500 

:5,200 

N/A 

r,500 

,3',300 

59,300 

$301,400 

" 
Column indic'a'tes wh~ther the major purpose ·of the unlt is t;o a:ddresB fraud (F) , abuse JA) , ~,nd/or 
waste' (W) • (~/ ' , 
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SOCIAL SECURITY ADMINIS~RATION 

SSI Redeterminations are administrative reviews of 
Supplemental Security Income (SSI) recipients to determine if . 
recipients continue to be eligible for S8I benefits. SSA staff 
review the total SSI caseload once a year. However, case~ with 
changes in beneficiary status or error-prone cases ar~ reviewed 
more frequently. This activity is carried out in 1360 SSA 
field offices and in SSA's central operations. ' 

Continuing Disability Investi'iations (CDIs) are review.s of 
person's currently receiving dIsability insur.ance (DI) or 
disability benefits (SSI) to determine if these ,individuals 
continue to be disabled. By law, the entire disability 
insurance and SSI disability case loads are reviewed every three 
years. However, additional reviews are targeted on those cases 
more error-prone and with shorter term disabilities. This 
activity is carried out by SSA's central operations and the 52 
State Disability Deter,mination Service (DDS) Uni t~~. 

P.reeffectuation Reviews are Federal re-reviews of favorable 
State disability decisions made prior to providing a benefit 
payment to 'the disabled beneficiary. These reviews are carried 
out0by SSA's central operations and by 10 field staffs. 

Fiscal Audit and Control are reviews of payment transactions 
to lnsure program integrity and reconciliation with information 
~rovided to Treasury. Reviews are done on a monthly basis 
through payment tapes. This activity i. carried out by six 
Program Service Centers and SSA's central operations. 

Program Integrity Activities are a wide range of detection 
and investigation activities of beneficiary fraud. This 
activity is pursued when allegations of fraud are made and when, 
various program tapes are matched and ~ossible frau~ulent 
situations are identified (e.g., an SSI recipient has a bank 
'account but does not report it as a resourbe). These 
activi ties are carried, out by 10 field integrity staffs, 1350 
field offices, and SSA's central integrit'y staff. 

Internal Security in Field Offices are on-going activities to 
protect the safety an~.~ecurity of SSA personnel, facilities, 
and program records. For example, ensu~ing persons .~e not 
able to use the field office telecommunication system to create 
bogus beneficiary files. These activities are carried out by 
1350 field offices. 

System Security Officers are thos, ~ersons responsible, on an 
on-going basis, for the security of SSA's systems cl~lms 
processes dnd offices., Officers are responsible for an active 
'~ecuri~y program (i.e., security planning, audits, risk 
issessments) • All SSA components have such officers (i.e., 
~entral operations, field staffs, and field offices)~ 

, '\ ,.~ 

Internal' Surveys and Audits ~re SSAJs intern.le~aluat{on 
activi.ties'to determine hoW well its' components' are meeting 
\:heirgoaIs and the usefuiness of current internal procedures 
(i.e. "" QUCility control .. wo.i::k flows, 'acco~:.ntabi1i ty controls and 
processes) •. ' Thes~ activi't.ies· are carried put by 10 field 
staffs and five centr'al staffs. ' . ' , ,,,.. . . ~J'. ,.. ~ 

" . 
. ,Qu3li ty Assurance 'are ,those on-'90in9 activi;ties which measure 

... the accunlcy, .o.f SSApr09ram pr()c:es~es and de1ielop' proposals 'for 
correctiV.e'a:ctions.This activity is carried out by:,two 
centralof;fi~e staffs o. .. e. "Office ofPaymerft Eligibility 
Quality, and Offi~e ofM,judicationl 'and '1'0 field staffs. 
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PHS 

UNIT 

Office of the Assist. 
Secretary for Health 

Office of Org. and 
Mgt. Systems 
Office of Health 
planning & Eval. 

Alcohol, Drug .Abuse 
and Mental Health 
Administration 
~\fffice o~, the Adm. 

Centers f~r Disease 
Control ' 

- Office of th~ Dir. 

Food and Drug Adminis­
tration 

Office 0'£ the 
Commissioner 

- Bureau of Drugs 
Div. of Scientific 
Investigations 

F/A/W* 

W 

W 

W· 

W 

w 

F & A 

~--~~~-,--~ ----~ 

Resources Used in Addressing Fraud,' 
Abuse and Waste FY 81 

Staff 
PROFESSIONAL SUPPORT TOTAL 

2.5 .5 3 

2 .3 2.3 

1 .1 1.1 

1.75 1 2.75 

5 1 

7 35 

'j 

/, 

FUNDS 

90 

71 

35 

l 

181\ 

1,030 

(SOOO) 

* Column indicates whether the major purpose of the unit is to address fraud (F),' abuse (A), and/or 
waste (W). 
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PHS cont. 

UNIT 

National Institutes 
of Health 

- Office of the Dir. 
- Office of Admin., 

Div. of Mgt. Survey 
and Review 

Health Resources 
Admi n i sJ:ra tion 

- Off1ce of the Adm. 
Bureau of Health 
Professions 

- Bureau of Health 
Facili ties 

Health Services 
Administration 

Office of the Adm. 0 -
SUBTOTAL PHS 

F/A/W* 

W 

F,A,W 

-
W 

W 

A & W 

W 

Resources Used in ~ddressing Fraud, 
Abuse and~Waste FY 81 

Staff 
PROFESSIONAL SUPPORT TOTAL 

(') 
Ti 

'~ 

6.5 1.5 8 

12 2 14 

.75 ~25 1 

4.75 .25 5 

2 .4 2.4 

1.5 .5 2 

,67.75 14 .8 82.55 
" 

FUNDS ($000) 

238 

429 

28 

163 

72 

57 

2,466 
!) 

* Column indicates whether the major purpose 6f tbe unit to address fraud (F), abuse (A) and/or 
waste (W): 
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PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICE 

I' 

Office of the Assr1stant Secretary for Health 

O~f~c~ of Organization and Management System~ (DaMS), 
D1V1S1on of Management Planning and Quantitative Analysis 
(DMPQA) and Division of Organization and Management 
Analysis (DOMA) 

~MPQA pro!ides advice and assistance in the design and 
1nstallat10n ot management planning and cont~ol systems for 
conformance to PHS policies and conducts studies to insure 
conformance of current systems. DOMA is responsible for 
establishing and maintaining effective org~nization 
~tructures and functional alignments within PHS. Included 
1n.DOMA v s responsibIlities is conducting management studies 
Wh1Ch address organizational and management problems of PHS 
components. 

Office of· Health Planning and Evaluation (OHPE), Division 
of Evaluation, Legislation, and Planning (DELP) 

DEL~ ~onduc~s evaluations of selected areas of PHS pr6gram 
adm1n1strat1on and assesses the techniques of various . 
program evaluations in PHS. 

Alcohol, Drug Abuse, and Mental Health Administration 
(ADAMHA) 

Office ~f.t~e Administrator (OA) , Office of Management 
(OM), D1V1S10n of Management policy (DMP) , and Divisioh of 
Grants und Contracts Management (DGCM) 

o ,DMP performs and coordinates studies and surveys on the 
management of ADAMHA's programs, activities and 
op7r~tio~s, including those related to personnel 
ut1l1zat1on, cost, and effectiveness of operations. 

o DGCM provides grants an~ contract administrative and 
advisory services to the Institutes in ADAMHA. Cost 
advisory services include examining the financial 
position and management capability of pre and post-award 
grantees and contractors whert: 1) the grantee or 
contractor has not previously dealt with th~ Federal 
government, or 2) a manager indicates that an awardee or 
potential awardee experienced' significant financial or 
managerial problems with a previous government co«tract 
or grant • 

. _. -----_ ... _.--., . ---- .. - ---.. --- -- .. "'... ~ -.- -.. ~.-. .. ... --... ---_ ..... 
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Centers for Disease ~ontrol 

Office of fhe-Ditebtor~ Manage~ent Analysis and S.tvic~s 
oH"ice (MASO) 

MASO 'plan~, codrdinates and proqide~ CDc-wide. _ 
ad~inisttative; technibal, ~nd management services. 

"Included ih MASO's abtivitie~ are studies ahd surveys of 
prod~dure~~ ~rgani~atiorts, funbtions; and pet~6nnel and 
-ph~~ical security." ~ 

Food and Drug Administration 

(Hfice of the Commissioner, Office of Management 
operations (OMA), Divlsi6n of Management systems and Policy 
(DMSP) and Division of Contract and Grants Management 
(DCGM) . 

o DMSP eoriducts agency-wide 'organization and management 
studies; designs and recommends 'systems ahd procedures. 

. . ~ 

o UCGM provides lead~rship; direction, and staff advisory 
ser~ides.for FDAcontr.cts and grants management 
programs'"including evaluating and reviewing pro~edures 
and~rocesses for awarding-grants and cohtracts ~n FDA 
Bureaus. DCGM's cost advisory staff ,examines the 
financial status of potential gra~tees and contractors. 

office ofr~the·C6mmissioner, Office of Planning and 
Evaluat'ion (OPE); Evaluation and Analytical Staff 

The Evaluation and Analytical staff advises and assists the 
Cotnmissi'oner and other key . officialS concerning ·the 
performance of FDA resource planning, develop~ent and. 
evaluation activities. This includes conduct1ng stud1es 
that evaluate the eff'ective and efficient management of 
~rograms, systems~and,procedures. 

Bureau of Drugs, Division' of Scientific 'Investigations 
( DS!), 

DSI i~ re~ponsible fqr impl~me~trng FDA's Bio-research 
Monitoring programs for Human·Drugs.DSI monitors the' 
accur~cy of'~recrinical and clinical dr~g studiis: These 
activities may include investigations that potent1ally 
involve activity by scientific researchers. 
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National Institutes of Health 

Office of the Director (aD), Office for Program Planning 
and Evaluation (OPPE), Division of program Analysis (DPA) 

DPA conducts and prepares analytic studies and reports to' 
assist the Director of NIH in making broad policy and 
program decisions affecting the slze, scope and direction 
of NIH programs. DPA's staff members are dispersed 
throughout the 12 NIH Institutes and have specialized their 
management reviews in the medical field of their respective 
Institute. 

Office for Administration (OA), Division of Contracts and 
Grants (DCG) and Division of Management Policy (DMP) 

o DCG maintains a continuous review of grant and contract 
operations in NIH Institutes and Bureaus to insure 
adherence to Federal, HHS~ PHS and NIH Procurement 
policies and standards. It provides NIH research grants 
and contracts units with price/cost analysis service and 
comprehensive advice on the financial position and 
capability pf contractors/grantees that have not 
previously dealt with the Federal government or have 
experienced significant financial problems with prior 
government contracts or grants., 

o DMP advises Office of the Director staff and operating 
officials on management policy, ptocedures, 
organization, business, ADP system and related 
management matters. 

Office of Administration, Division of ' Management Survey 
ana Review (DMSR) 

DMSR' s responsibili ties include investigations of specific 
problem areas, as requested by NIH top manage~ent •. The 
Division operates a program to survey and reVlew the 
soundness and adequacy of assigned investigative 
activities, including cases that may include criminal 
activity (primarily the fraudulent documentation of 
scientific research results) ~ The Division, during an 
in~~~tigation, verifies factual data. If crim~nal 
activity is fougd, cases are referred to the Inspector 
General! 
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Health Resources Administration 

Office of the Administrator, Office of Operations and 
Management (OOM), Division of Grants and Procurement (DGP) 

DGP's cost Advisory Staff conducts financial reviews (desk' 
reviews) on contracts awarded for less than 5100,000. The 
purpose of DGP's review .is to detect waste and abuse, and 
possibly fraud. DGP's reviews are conducte·d after the 
contradtor has spent contract funds. If an expenditure is 
not in compliance with the terms of the contract, it is 
disallowed and the .:::ontractor has a right to appeal to the 
Armed Services Contract Board of Appeals. 

Office of the Administrator, OOM, Division of Management 
Policy (DMP) 

DMP conducts management s'tudies to detl~rmine the 
efficiencl~ of HRA' s operating procedures. These studies 
result in written reports (e.g., mail usage in HRA, which 
made recommendations on how to economize in HRA's mailing 
operations). These studies are designed to improve the 
efficiency of HRA's operations. DMP also monitors 
implementation of its recommendations. 

Bureau of Health professions (SHP), Office of Program 
Development (OPD) 

OPD coordinates program planning, reporting, and evaluation 
activities of SHP divisions and staff offices. Each 
division (Associated Health professions, Dentistry, 
Medicine, Nursing, and Health Professions Analysis) serves 
as the focal point in its respective area for evaluating 
program activities. Evaluations focus on program 
effectiveness (whether the goals of the program are being 
met in the most cost-effective way) • 

Bureau of Health Facilities, OPD. Division of Facilities 
Compliance (DFC) , 

'.\ 

DFC is responsible for conducting ~':t:;sessments of the 
operational procedures and records of health facilities to 
insure that facilities receiving Federal assistance are in 
compliance,with Federal regulations. These assessments are 
conducted by the Facilities Compliance Staffs in the 
Regions, and at headquarters. They are in response to a 
statutory mandate (Title XVI of P.L. 93-641, the Public 
Health Service Act) and are conducted once every 3 years. 
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Health Services Administration 

Office of ' -the Administrator, Office of Manpower 
Management 

The primary purpose of this office ,is tO,assist the 
Administrator in the effective management of HSA staff 
resources. The Office of Manpower Management conducts 
special studies of staff utilization and productivity. 
These studie&~identify inefficienciBs in resource 
allocations. 

Office of the Administrator Office of Planning, 
Evaluation, and Legislation (OPEL) 

OPEL directs all ac~ivities within HSA involving comparing 
the costs of the agency's programs ~ith their benefits, 
including the preparation and implementation of 
comprehensive program evaluation plans, These evaluations 
assess a program's abili~y to meet its legislative goals 
given resources available. Analyses generally address 
waste, in the broadest sense by focusing on ~rogramsl 
opera,:tional procedures, \ii th attention ,on operational 
inefficiencies. 
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UNIT 

Administration 
G on Aging 

Admin. for Children, 
youth and Familh::s=-", 

Admin. for Native 
Americans 

Office of Management 
Services 

OfO - Reg ions 

SUBTOTAL 80S 

F/A/W* . 

W .~ 

W 
-\;' 

'.J 

W 

W 

A & W , 

o 

Resources Used in Agdre~sing Fraud, 
Abuse and Waste FY 81 

,":-' Staff 
PROFESSIONAL SUPPORT TOTAL 

5 ,2 ..-~ 7 
0. 11 

l\ 

2 1 3, 

3.5 1 4.5 

(; 1 7 

52 0 16 68. 

~? ~-'--
fi8.5 21 89.S , . 

D 

FONDS ($OOD) 

230 

85 

155, 

195 

2,060 

2,725 

() 

* Column indiclt~s whether the major pUrpose of the unit to address frau~{F)~ abuse (A) ~nd/or 
waste (W),", 
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HUMAN DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 

Administration qn Aging 

Offic~ of Research, Demonstration andOEvaluation, 
Division of Research and Evaluation 

The Division of Research and EvaluatiDn, among other 
functions, administers the program of research authorized 
under Title IV-B of the Older Americans Act, including 
monitoring progress and evaluating the performance of 
grantees and contractors. This division also administers 
evaluations of AOA programs and other related national 
programs. 

... Administration for Children, Youth and Families 

Office of Developmental Services, Youth Development Bureau 
(YDB) 

The youth Development Bureau plans, develops, and 
implements an integrated program of research, 
demonstration, and evaluation to investigate and assess a 
broad rahge of ~rograms delivering services to youth. A 
major purpose of YDB's evaluations is to determine the 
effectiveness of the projects funded under Title III of the 
Juvenile Justice and Delinquency prevention Act of 1974 in 
achieving legislative goals. 

Administration for Native Americans 

Office of Planning and program Development, Division of 
Research, Demonstration and Evaluation (DRDE) 

~ 
DRDE, among other functions, conducts intra-agency 
evaluations and studieS on program effectiveness; and 
assists the evaluation efforts of other agencies relevant 
to Native American populations. Examples of'reports 
completed by the division are: "Assessment of the Overall 
Impact of ANA programs on the Planning and Management 
Systems and Practices of Reservation Grantees,n (1978) J and 
"A Study and Analysis of the Role of the Administration for 
Native Americans in Twelve Native American Communities" 
(1978) • 
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Office of Management Services (OMS) 

OMS plans, organizes, and conducts surveys and management 
reviews of administrative processes and functions in HDS 
program and staff components (e.g., processes all 
discretionary grant award documents). This staff also 
serves as HDS' liaison with GAO, RHS Audit Agency, and the 
Department's Office of Grants and Procurement on all grant 
and contractural matters. OMS also evaluates ADP:systems. 
The following are examples of 8DS information systems which 
OMS will evaluate in FY 82: Administration on Aging 
Clearinghouse Information System; HDS Contracts Tracking 
System; and ACYF Runaway Youth. 

HDS Regi9nal Offices 

If' 

Offices of Fiscal Operations (OFOs) 

These offices conduct financial reviews of State expendi­
ture reports to determine whether these expenditures were 
made in accordance with the grant plans. If exp~nditures 
are not in accordance with grant plans, the Regional OFOs 
will recommend disallowances. 
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UNIT 

Assistant .Sec. for 
Personnel Admin. 

Div. of Per. 
Systems 
Improvemen" 

Assistant Sec. for 
Planning & Evaluation 
(Evaluation Function) 

- ASPE 

Assistant Sec. for 
Mgt. and Budget 

OMAS/O ffice of 
Computer Info. 
Systems 

Assistant Sec. for 
Mgt. and Budget 

- OMAS/Office of 
Mgt. Analysis 

Assistant Sec. for 
Mgt. and Budget 

OffiJ:e of 'Procure­
ment Assistance & 
Logistics (OPAL) 

Assistant Sec. for' I., 
Mgt. and Budget " 

...I. OPAL/Division c • . ) 
Ii ADP Review \"1> 

"'l I 

Offia1:! CiV~~ I 
Rig~lts i. (~,' 

-.I pffice of ):)(\E11~ ty 
·1".ssurance)~Jil . 
( '''a I I 

I. 
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W 

W 

W 

W 

A 

W 

Resources Used in Addressin3 Fraud, 
Abuse ;tnd WastEiFY 1 

Staff 
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~c=J 
~-

2., 

12.2 

4 

10 

8.4 

4 

SUPPORT 

NA 

• 75 

3.75' 

1.5 

.75 

.5 ' 

7.5 

TOTAL 

2.5 

12.2 

4.,15 .. 

13 ~75 

9.9 

,. 

FUNDS ($000) 

90 

488 

"175 

470 

3.66 
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SUBTOTAL OS "I
i 

* Column indicl.e's 
waste (W). I 
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~~ 
OFFICE OF THE SECRE'i'ARY'~~ 

Assistant Secretar~ for personnel Administration. (ASPER) 

Division of Personnel Systems Improvement (DPSI) 

OpSIconducts special studies r·elat.irig to ,the effectiveness 
of personnel management programs. CPSI reviews iden~ify. 
deficiencies, analyze causes and recom~ends corrective 
actions on problems rel~ted to the Department's pe~sonnel 
system .•. 

Assistant Secretary for Plannin~ and E~aluation . (ASPE) -
Evaluation Function 

The ev.aluation function of the. ASPE .. focuses on detecting 
waste by examining programs to determ{pe if they are 
effective and are fully meeting thei~'~xpectations. 
Evaluation studies ASPE has recently initiated are geared 
toward achieving program cost saving~and increased 
efficiencies. 

Assistant Secir~tary for Management and Budget (ASNB) 

office ,of Management Analysis COMA) 

.) 

OMA conducts management studies and also provides. 
independent management consulting services to the 
Department. These studi,es dete.rmine how effectively 
managers are o~e~ating th~ir programs/activities and 
rec~mmendways to i~prove effectiveness. OMA'sstudies and 
reviews .are generally O.i.rected. J:owarq avoiding waste by 
identifying and qorrecting inefficient uses of resources. 
OMA reviews propbsed contracts for non-evaluation . 
c6nSulting servlc~~ and elimihates waste by disapproving 
con'tractsthat do not .meetthe objec·tives·of a program or 

. involve activities which sh091~ be done.using in~house 
resources •. 

Office of Computer and J:nforma,tion' Systems (OClS)' 

OCi£'~i,!,?"primarilY responsible for eva1uating inf~rIllation 
systems throughout the Department. The studies and' reviews 
conducted by qCJS are to insure that: (1) uniformity is 
maintained in Departmental infotm~tion systems; (2) systems 
acquisitions are not unneces.parily· duplicat.ive (OCIS 

'revi"ews all system acquisition requests over $150' ,DOD); and 
(3)' th~ ADP systems ~re properly sec"uredto. avoid improper 
us~ •. OClS provides proposed co~rectiye actio~s . 
for eliminating wastefulpract'i:ces it identifies during 'its 
revi.ws~·.~ . 
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STATEMENT OF ROBERT SERMIER, DEPUTY ASSISTANT 
SECRETARY FOR MANAGEMENT ANALYSIS AND SYSTEMS, HHS 

. Mr. SERMIER. I am Robert Sermier and I have management over­
sIght for the Department's general efforts to combat fraud abuse 
and waste. ' 

In your letter of invitation, you asked three questions specifically 
of our Office .. I w~ll j1:lst highlight the answers which I think are 
mo~t approprIate In View of the ~enor of this morning's testimony. 

FIrst of all, there are approxImately 10,000 people outside the 
Offic~ of the !n.spect?r General I?rimarily in the Health Care Fi­
nancIng Adm~nlstratIOn and SocIal Security Administration who 
are ?evoted VIrtual~y. f?-lltime to identifying fraud, abuse and pri­
marIly w~steful activIties: Th~se. people are in 42 units outside of 
~SA and In numerous unIts WithIn the Social Security Administra­
tion. The total cost of supporting those people was $336 million . 
fiscal year 1981. . In 

What they do ~s verytrluch integral to what we all do at the De­
partment. And, In f~ct, the 10,000 people greatly understates the 
number who ~ork In ::on.e way or another on fraud, abuse, and 
waste preventIOn effort,~ In ~he Department. In a very real sense, 
alm.ost everyone at sOI~e time during the day and most of us 
durIng the day are concerned with some aspects of preventing 
fraud, abuse and waste. 
. ! ~a.nt to stress that the. Sec~etary of the Department has several 
InItiatives u.nderway. I Will highlight only one: The savings pro­
~am. That ~s a formal program dedicated to documenting the sav­
In~ we achIeve from our efforts to reduce wasteful expenditures 
an prevent fraud and ab~s~. T~e res1:llts ~rom that program were 
~hat we documented $1.4 bIll. IOn In saVings In fiscal year 1979. That 
mc~uded the comp~nents WhICh are now in the Department of Edu­
catIon. They contrIbuted $400 million so that the components in 
the Department ?f. HeB:lth and Human Services saved $1 billion, ~I: 
documented $1 bIllIOn, In fiscal year 1979. In fiscal year 1980 thos~; 
components saved $1.4 billion. ,. 

I only have partial returns for fiscal year 1981 even though that 
y~ar has ended because there a~e data lags in' our systems. One of 
~ e key features of the system IS that we do not estimate recover­
Ies, . we document the recoveries. Thus, we do not record results 
~ntil ~hey have actually taken place. Until we can, to our satisfac-
lOn, emonstrate that .there have been chan.ges in error rates or 
tha~ we have. act?-ally collected money, we do not document savin s 

IUnttI~ somethIng In. the real world OCcurs which we can then tran~­
a e Into dollar saVings. 

Now, some of the ~fforts that are included under the savings pro­
ram are efforts to Impr~ve the productivity of medicare contrac­
. ors, reduc~ error rat~s In all our major payment systems ro-
grams, and Increas~ chIld support enforcement collections. p 
h Secretary SchweI~er has not only reinforced this program, he 

\' as added several ~mprovements. There are several systems im­
~ prodvem.ents plus major emphases on new efforts to collect our debts 

an to Improve our cash management techniques. ' 
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At his specific direction, we have installed truly ~ystematic proc­
esses to follow up on audit reports by the Inspector 'peneral and by 
the General Accounting Office . 

Previously, we were following up in a fairly systematic way on 
monetary findings associated with those reports. Now, at the Secre­
tary's insistence since last March, we are following up on a non­
monetary finding with essentially the same degree of rigor. 

That concludes my testimony, Mr. Chairman. And I will be ready 
to answer questions with my colleagues. 

[Answers to questions from Senator Dole.] // , 
Question 1. It is clear from your testimony that there is considerable reliance on 

Medicare contractors and Medicaid State agencies in identifying, investigating, and 
taking action on suspected cases of fraud and abuse. However, OMB is insisting on a 
reduction of $115 million in Medicare contractor operations from a House and 
Senate approved appropriation of $725 million. What effect is this likely to have on 
the ability of contractors to carry out the current level of audit and to sustain fraud 
and abuse identification activities? 

Answer. The FY 82 budget for Medicare contractors was reduced to $691 million. 
In order to maintain the basic claims processing function (e.g., paying claims and 
maintaining eligibility, deductible and utilization records) within this funding level, 
there has been a reduction in funds available to the contractors for audit an.d reim­
bursement activities. The $49.6 million to be spent by the contractors on these activ­
ities this year 4; 21 percent less than the FY 81 level. To maximize the return on 
these dollars, the contractors will use th2 funds budgeted for audit to target their 
work in the areas in which the greatest payback can be expected. 

Question 2. Under HCFA instructions, carriers are not allowed to attempt to re­
cover overpayments on cases where an IG fraud investigation is in process. The car­
riers have complained that the opportunity to recover these amounts is often lost. 

Have you made any attempt to resolve this problem? If so, have recoveries in­
creased? 

Answer. These instructions are not unique to HCFA. They are designed to pre­
vent any action taken by the carrier from inadvertently prejudicing the fraud inves­
tigation. Such instructions are common in administrative agencies and stem from 
directions by the pepartment of Justice to defer and delay administrative action in 
cases involving fraud investigation. Delays in administrative collection action pend­
ing completion of fraud investigations leading to lost collections have not been a 
problem in the Medicare program. The Medicare overpayment recovery report~ng 
system contains an early warning mechanism designed to prevent such loss. It flags 
each overpayment case in which the federal statute of limitations (generally six 
years from the date of determination of overpayment) is due to expire in Jess than 
two years. These cases are given special handling so that the coordination and 
action necessary to bring the case to conclusion administratively or to the federal 
courts for collection within the six year period is accomplished. 

At present two projects are underway withinHCF A which will further improve 
this system. First, the Bureau of Program Operations (BPO) and the Bureau of 
QUality Control (BQC) are working to integrate their respective reporting systems to 
assure that all overpayment activity (including fraud and abuse) is timely reported 
and accurately monitored from determination to resolution. Secondly, during FY 
1982, all instructional materials are being reviewed to identify a.reas in which they 
can be modified to reduce costs/burdens. Because prompt and complete recovery of 
overpayments reduces program costs, HCF A is carefully reviewing instructions re­
garding cases in which fraud investigation are involved to assure that such investi­
gations do not lead to lost opportunities to recover overpayments. Even when fraud 
investigations are involved in a given case, many administrative actions can be un­
dertaken, with knowledge and consent of the In~pector General or Department of 
Justice, to recover overpayments and HCFA wants to assure that, where appropri­
ate, such actions .are promptly taken. 

Question 3. It was as early as September 1974 that Dr. Kones was convicted of a 
Medicare fraud scheme. \ 

Does HCF A have a system to identify high risk pr(!viders such as Dr. Kones to 
Medicare contractors and Medicaid agencies whether llor not· the provider is sanc-
tioned? . 

Apswer. The Health Care Financing Administration has recognized for some time 
that an effective effort to detect and control fraud and: abuse in the Medicare and 
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Medicaid program requires that there be an openexchaD;ge of perti:r;tent informa~i?n 
between HCF A and its contractors and the State agencIes responsIble for admInIS­
tering these programs. The Health Care Financing Administration is also respon~i­
ble for ensuring that beneficiaries' privacy is maintained, and that unwarranted dis­
closures of Medicare information are prevented. The following is a description of the 
mechanisms which HCF A has in place to ensure the efficient exchange of fraud and 
abuse related information. 

A. AGREEMENTS FOR THE EXCHANGE OF INFORMATION BETWEEN MEDICARE 
CONCENTRATORS AND MEDICAID STATE AGENCIES 

In 1980 HCF A issued Program Integrity Regional Letter 79-32 entitled "Exchange 
of Title XVIII and Title XIX-Information" (attachment A), which clarified the au­
thorities applicable to the Medicare/Medicaid Information exchange and to provide 
the HCF A regional offices with the basic framework within which to conduct the 
exchange of information. Since this regional letter was issued, HCF A has initiated 
and directed discussions b~tween Medicare contractors and Medicaid State agencies 
and Fraud Control Uniti~;in their areas aimed at establishing acceptable informa­
tion exchange agreements. These agreements contain the following essential ele­
ments: (1) a clear delineation of the respective responsibilities of HCFA, the Medi­
care contractor(s), and the State agency or Fraud Control Unit; (2) a discussion of 
the specific categories of data which may be directly exchanged without obtaining 
HCF A/BQC concurrences for each exchange; (3) a discussion of the data exchange 
procedures to be followed, including necessary recordkeeping; and (4) an overall 
statement of the objectives of the information exchange agreement. e 

These agreements will substantially improve the exchange of fraud and abuse in­
formation between Medicare contractors and Medicaid State agencies. 

B. EXCHANGE OF ADMINISTRATION SANCTION INFORMATION 

Section 1128 of the Social Security Act provides that whenever an individual is 
convicted of a Medicare/Medicaid or Social Services program violation, the Secre­
tary must suspend the individual from Medicare program/participation for a period 
which the Secretary determines is appropriate. The appropriate State Medicaid 
agency is required to suspend the convicted individual from the Medicaid program 
for the same period as the Medicaid suspension. The Secretary also imposes Medic­
aid exclusion on providers, physicians, and suppliers of services who have defrauded 
or abused the Medicare program. The Health Care Financing Administration in­
forms all State agencies and Medicare contractors of these sanctions on a monthly 
basis. Conversely, State agencies are required to report to the Secretary on all ad­
ministrative sanctions which they impose under provisions of section 1902(a)(41). 
Through these systems, there is a continuous exchange of all administrative sanc­
tions related information. 

C. THE HEALTH CARE FINANCING ADMINISTRATION'S WORKLOAD REPORTING SYSTEM 

In July 1981 HCFA implemented a computer b(lSed system for tracking cases of 
suspected abuse. Data on providers, practitioners, and suppliers who are suspected 
of abusing the Medicare program are entered into the system at each of the ten 
HCF A regional offices and this information is periodically transmitted to the HCF A 
central office where a national file is maintained. This national file already contains 
over 20,000 case records. 
. Each of the. case records contains information including the name of the subject, 

the nature and sourde of the abuse complaint, and the final disposition of the case 
including any overpalfIllent assessed or sanction action taken. The system is de­
signed to permit the retrieval of an entire case record either from the regional office 
or central office in a matter of minutes. 

The system enables the HCF A regional office to effectively coordinate investiga­
tive activities between the Medicare and Medicaid programs. In addition to the 
quick retrieval of case records, the system will be used to identify situations in 
which concurrent Medicare and Medicaid investigations are underway in order to 
assure maximum coordination. The Health Care Financing Administration will also 
share its Medicare investigative information with States as leads for their Medicaid 
investigations. ." 

The system also has a national search capability which will be used to .respond to 
congressional andl!ledia inquiries. 

The Health Care Financing Administration is continually Ylorking to improve its 
system for the exchange of fraud and abuse information with other affected entities. 
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Agreements' are now being negotiated with the Department of Defense in order to 
strengthen the CHAMPUS program integrity efforts. In addition, we are attempting 
to improve our exchange of information with the Office of the Inspector General 
which has the responsibility for Medicare fraud investigations. 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND WELFARE 

REGIONAL LETTER 

Subject: Exchange of Title XVIII and Title XIX Information. 
Based on a number of inquiries from and discussions with regional and central 

office staff, there appears to be some continuing confusion and misunderstanding re­
garding the types of information that can be exchanged between title XIX agencies 
(State agency, fiscal agent, fraud control unit) anq. title XVIII entities (HCFA and 
fiscal contractors). In an attempt to resolve much of this confusion and misunder­
standing, we have prepared the following, rather lengthy, discussion on the current 
authorities to exchange information. While no discussion of this type can be all-in­
clusive, we have attempted to provide the basic framework within which a coordina­
tion/ exchange effort can take place. 
Disclosure of Title XVIII Information to Title XIX Agencies 

The regulations at 20 CFR 401.3 provide the basic guidelines for the disclosure of 
title XVIII information to title XIX agencies. Pursuant to these regulations, HCF A 
is authorized to release to title XIX agencies (i.e., the State Medicaid agency and the 
fiscal agent, and the State Fraud Control Unit) any information whose release is not 
prohibited by the Privacy Act (or any other statute). Supplementing these general 
guidelines, regulations at 20 CFR 422.434 more specifically detail the types of infor­
mation disclosable by HCF A. As amended by the March 17, 1977 interim regulation 
at 20 CFR 401.3, this section provides the following guidelines for the disclosure of 
title XVIII information to a State Medicaid agency, fiscal agent, and State Medicaid 
Fraud Control Unit. 

Payment and Certification Data. The following types of information may be dis­
closed to a State Medicaid agency, fiscal agent, or State Medicaid Fraud Control 
Unit: 

(1) Information, including the identification number, concerning charges by physi­
cians, other practitioners, or suppliers, and amounts paid under title XVIII of the 
Act for services furnished to beneficiaries by these physicians, practitioners, or sup­
pliers to enable the agency to determine the proper amount of benefits payable for 
medical services performed in accordance with the title XIX program. 

(2) Information relating to the qualifications and certification status of hospitals 
and other health care facilities obtained in the process of determining and certifying 
as to whether institutioils or agencies meet or continue to meet the conditions of 

. participation for their respective facilities or continue to meet the conditions for 
coverage of services they furnish. Such information about a hospital, skilled nursing 
facility, or home health agency, as well as such information about independent labo­
ratories, providers of outpatient physical therapy, and portable X-ray supplies may 
be disclosed to a State agency when disclosure is necessary for the proper adminis­
tration of the State plan. 

Fraud and Abuse Information. The following types of information may be dis­
closed to the enforcement branch of a State Medicaid agency or to a State Medicaid 
Fraud Control Unit, provided, that such agency or unit has in effect a signed, writ­
ten agrl;!ement with the Secretary, whereby the agency agrees to preserve the confi­
dentiality of the information it receives from HCF A, and further agrees to use such 
information solely for the efficient and' effective administration of the Medicaid pro-

gr<Y):The name and address of a..'1y provider of medical services, organization, or 
person being actively investigated for possible fraud in connection with title XVIII, 
as well as the nature of the suspected fraud. By the "nature" of the suspected fraud, 
we mean all case file records, payment records, beneficiary and witness statements, 
and other pertinent documentation relatihg to our supporting the allegation of 
fraud. In accordance with the Program Integrity case files system notice described 
below, HCFA may disclose this information to the State ag'ency or fraud control 
unit to assist in their investigation of situations involving possible fraud in the Med­
icaid program. 

(2) The name and address of any provider of medical services, organization, or 
other person found, after consultation with an appropriate professional association, 
to have provided unnecessary services, or of any physician or other individual found 
to have violated the assignm~llt agreement on at least three occasion~. Disclosure of 
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such informati(;>n is designed to ensure that the State agency is aware of potential 
a.buses m the title XIX progr~, based on abuses committed in connection with the 
tItle XVIII pr0&1'am. The reqUIrement that an appropriate professional association 
(e.~., a P~RO, m-house medIcal consultants, or other review bodies) be consulted 
pno:r: to dIsclosure,. has been. established to ensure that a medical determination re­
gardm~ the: nec~ssity of servIces be obtained from qualified individuals; this medical 
d<:termm~tIOn, m. turn, should form the basis for HCF A's decision to release or 
WIthhold mformatIon. 

(3) The name and address of any provider of medical services organization or 
?ther pers.on t.hat was previo~sly relea~ed under (1) or (2) concerni~g when an active 
mvestIgatIOn IS concluded WIth a findmg that·there is no fraud or other prosecut­
able offense. 

In a~dition ~o the ~ideline? pr?vided in the regUlations at 20 CFR 422.434, the 
authorIty to. disclo~e mformatIOn IS also described in the notices of the systems of 
records :publIshed.m the Federal Register for the Program Integrity case files and 
the Med~care ~arner and intermediary claims records. (Note: These systems n~tices 
are publIShed In. the Fede:ral Register at least annually, as a requirement of the Pri­
vacl A~t to publIsh a notice of the existence and character of each system of records 
mamtamed by an agency and the routine uses which may be made of the records in 
the system.) 

The Medicare ~arrier and intermediary claims records system notices (published 
Octoper 9, 1979, m y olume 4~ of the Federal Register, pp. 58240-43) identif as a 
r(:)Ut~ne use of certam categorIes of the records maintained by the carriprs/inferme­
dl~.rIes for HCFA-including billing and payment records-the following~ 

(1) State wel.fare departments pursuant to agreements with the Department of 
Health, Education, and Welfare for administration of State supplementation a 
ments for de~erm.inations of eligibility. for Medicaid, for enrollment of welfare re~iti~ 
ents for me~lCal msurance. u~der ~e~t~o?- 1843 of the Social Security Act, for quality 
control studIes, for .determlI~mg elIgIbilIty of recipients of assistance under titles IV 
~n~ XIX of the SOCIal SecurIty Act, and for the complete administration of the Med­
IcaId program." 

Similarly, the. Program Integrity case files systems notice (at 44 FR 58258-59) in-

P
cludes as a rout.me use of th~ fraud and abuse case files maintained by the Office of 

rogram IntegrIty the followmg: 
"HCIF A disclose~ ?~ch information to officers and employees of State gove~nments 

as we 1 as the CIVIlIan healt~ and medical program of the Uniformed Services 
~CH~~S) progr!im for u~e m conducting or directing investigations of possible 
rau .or a use a.gams~ the tItle XIX or CHAMPUS programs, as well as State attor­
ne:Y~ In c~>nnectIon WIth State programs involving the Health Care Financing Ad­
mmistratIon." 

Disclosure of Title XIX Information to Title XVIII Agencies 
. Th(He c~latio~s governing disclosure of title XIX information to title XVIII agen-

CIes F ~d .Its fiscal contr~ctors) reflect the concomitant concerns of preservin 
ihet.conf1~htIa~ItlY of a person s records, while also ensuring the efficient admini; 
. ra lon

t 
0 th~ tdI~ elXIX p~ogram. The following regulatory and statutory provisions 

lmpac on IS ISC osure: 
Se?tion 1902(a)(7) of the Act and implementing regulations at 42 CFR Subpart F 

reqUIre: a State pl~n to pr<;lvide. safeguards that restrict the use or disclousre of in~ 
ihrmatlO!l.conce.rmng applIcants and recipients to purposes directly connected with 

e a mlmstratIOn of .the plan. Specifically, 42 CFR 431.302 states that ur oses di­
~ectl~ related to plan ad?1inistr~tion include .(a) establishing eligibility, (6) d~termin­
mg t e. amount ~f J?edlCal. assIS~anc.e, (c) providing services for recipients, and (d) 
cOln~udcttmgthor asdSI~tI!lg a~ InvestigatIOn prosecution, or civil or criminal proceeding 
re a e. 0 e a mimstratIOn of the plan. 

~ectIon 1902(a)(6) of the Act !ind implement~ng regulations at 42 CFR 4.31.16 re­
lUIre t!te State agency to submIt suc!t reports m such form and containing such in­
Srma~on fl Jhe Secretary may. requIre, and to comply with any provisions that the 

eRre p'. m s necessary to verify and assure the correctness of the reports 

1 
~gu.atfilons a~ 42 CFR 455.17 further require each State agency to report the fol-

OWIng m ormatIOn to HCFA: . 
(A) Tthe num

l
. b<:r of ~raud ~d. abuse complaints made to the State agency that 

warran a pre Immary mvestIgatIOn' 
'. (D) For each case of suspected f;aud and abuse that warrants f tIon- a ull i~yestiga-

(1) the provider's name and number 
(2) the source of the complaint, , 

.. 

'" 
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(3) the type of provider, 
(4) the nature of the complaint, 
(5) the approximate range of dollars involved, and 
(6) the legal and administration disposition of the case; and 

(C) A summary of the data reported under (A) and (B) above. 
Similar to the reporting requirements above for State agencies, regulations at 42 

CFR 455.300(£)(5) require each State fraud control unit to "make available to Feder­
al investigators or prosecutors all information in its possession concerning fraud in 
the provision or administration of medical assistance under the State plan and shall 
cooperate with such officials in coordinating any Federal and State investigations or 
prosecutions involving the same suspects or allegations." 

Additionally, State fraud control unit regulations at 42 CFR 455.300(i)(2) require 
that-The unit shall also provide any additional reports that the Secretary requests, 

and shall comply with any measures the Secretary deems necessary to assure 
the accuracy and completeness of all reports required under this paragraph (i). 

Finally, as grantees or subgrantees of HEW grants, title XIX agencies are subject 
to the regulatory provisions governing grant administration (Part 74 of 45 CFR). 
Specifically, 45 CFR 74.23(a) requires that the Secretary, or his duly authorized rep­
resentative, shall be granted access to information in the possession of these enti-
ties: HEW and the Comptroller General of the United States, or any of their duly 

authorized representatives, shall have access to any books, documents, papers, 
and records of the grantee which any of them determine are pertinent to a spe­
cific HEW grant, for th3 purpose of making audit, examination, excerpts, and 
transcripts. . 

Part of the confusion on this is~ ue of disclosure of title XIX information arises 
from the apparent conflict between the requirements that (1) disclosure and use of 
recipient/ applicant information be restricted to purposes directly related to State 
plan adminl"tr~i?~on and (a) information be disclosed to the Secretary (i.e., HEW or 
HCFA) as required by the Secretary. While we believe that the restrictions imposed 
by 42 CFR 431.302 do not apply to disclosures to HEW or HCF A, the argument can 
nevertheless be made that even if these restrictions did apply, title XIX State agen­
cies would still be in compliance with the regulations if they were to disclose recipi­
ent/ applicant information to HEW or HCF A in response to requests which are for 
the purposes of (a) establishing or verifying the eligibility persons for medical assist­
ance, (b) determining the amount of medical assistance and ensuring that such 
amount is proper, (c) providing services to recipients (this would include ensuring 
that services are provided in a manner consistent with the best.interestrs of recipi­
ents and with simplicity of administration, and safegurding against unnecessary uti­
lization of such care and services), and (d) conducting or assisting an investigation 
(initial or full-scale), prosecution, or civil or criminal proceeding related to the title 
XIX program . 

Discussion 
An effective effort to detect and control fraud and abuse in the Medicare and 

Medicaid programs requires that there be an open exchange of needed information 
between Federal and State agencies responsible for administering these programs, 
while concomitantly ensuring th~t "unwarranted disclosures of information are pre­
vented. We are, therefore, concerned that theTe may be some confuston regarding 
what information can be disclosed and by whom. The discussion above outlines the 
regulations and statutory provisions which govern this exchange of information. 
However, there have been some questions relative t9 the application of these regula-
tons/statutes. . 

For example, since much of the information on suspected instances of title XVIII 
abuse 1 results from activities of the carrier/intermediary (such as postutilization 
and postpayment review audits, etc.), questions have been raised regarding the feasi­
bility/legality of contractors (carriers and intermediaries) exchanging information 
with title XIX agencies or fIScal agents for the purpose of detecting potential abu­
sive or fraudulent situations. The regulations at 20 CFR 422.434 explicity state that 
the "release of such information shall not De authorized by a fiscal intermediary or 

1 By abuse we mean those practices which are inconsistent with sound fiscal, business, or 
medical p~actices and which result in an unncessary cost to the Medicare program or which 
result in program reimbursement for services which are not medically necessary or are of a 
quality which fails to meet professionally recognized standards of care. This would include un­
necessary services, improper billing practices, and assignment agreement violations. 



r 

t 

\ 

224 

carrier;" i.e., prior HCF A authorization must be obtained before such disclosure 
maybe made. . 

This does not mean that HCFA must authorize each specific disclosure of informa­
tion to a title XIX agency. However, it does require that the carrier or intermediary 
obtain HCF A approval for the categories of information disclosed, and the systems 
or mechanisms established for disclosing the information. In addition, HCF A should 
maintain an ongoing monitoring activity of these systems and the information dis­
closed, to ensure that improper disclosures are not being made. 

As a case in point: a contractor functions as both the carrier for title XVIll and 
the fiscal agent for title XIX.· To maintain an effective fraud and abuse detection 
effort, the contractor proposes establishing a combined title XVIll-title XIX post­
payment review system. This will necessitate a sharing of title XVllI and title XIX 
information, and close coordination between carrier/fiscal agent/State agency per­
sonnel. To ensure that the proposed system will not result in any improper disclo­
sures of title XVIll information to State agency/fIScal agency personnel, HCFA 
must review and approve this system prior to its implementation. If HCF A does ap­
prove the system, it should maintain an ongoing monitoring activity of the types of 
title XVIll information disclosed, and the uses made of such information. . 

The importance of this approval.lmonitoring function should not be minimized. 
Any agency employee or officer who discloses information whose disclosure is pro­
hibited, is subject to a fine of $5,000. Because of the criminal penalty for improper 
disclosure of information, it is imperative that each HCF A regional office ensure 
that systems implemented by carriers/intermediaries to coordinate title XVllI­
title XIX information exchange, will result only in the authorized disclosure of title 
XVIll information. Further, HCFA must take adequate measures to ensure that 
title XVIII information which is disclosed will be used only for the proper adminis­
tration of the title XIX program, and will not be redisclosed improperly and, simi­
larly, that title XIX information is not improperly disclosed or used. 

A second question raised has been whether title XIX agencies are required to dis­
close information to HCF A. The statute (at Section 1902(a)(6) of the Act) and regula­
tions discussed in this paper are clear in requiring title XIX agencies to comply with 
requests by HCF A and HEW for information. Regardless of whether such requests 
concern nonapplicant/nonrecipient data (statistical reports, fraud and abuse reports 
and forms, etc.) or recipent/ applicant information, title XIX agencies must comply 
with therrequests. 

Because of the multitude of regulations and statutory provisions impacting on this 
exchange, the issues and situations involved are often complex, requiring careful ap­
plication of these regulatory/statutory provisions. We hope, however, that this anal­
ysis and discussion of th(('regulations/statutes ,governing the exchange of informa­
tion between title XVIII and title XIX agencies is helpful in providing guidance and 
assistance in the development of an effective exchange. 

Should there be additional questions on this material discussed above, please con­
tact Bill Broglie on eFTS) 934-8829. 

LEONARD D. SCHAEFFER, 
Administrator. 

STATEMENT OF .MARTIN KAPPERT, DEPUTY ASSOCIATE ADMIN· 
ISTRATOR FOR PROGRAM OPERATIONS, HEALTH CARE Fl· 
NANCING ADMINISTRATION 

Mr. KApPERT. I am Martin Kappert and I am very pleased to be 
with you to discuss HCFA efforts to combat fraud, waste and abuse 
in the medicaid and medicare programs. 

Our program, as you well know, provides health insurance cover­
age for lnore than 50 million people, or about 22 percent of the 
total population. ., 

Most. notably, as others have stB;te~ already today, last year our 
expendItures reached almost $60 bIllIon. Thus, the goal of assuring 
the integrity of health care financing programs is as fundamental a 
concern to us as it is to you. 

We intend to be sure that program payments are provided only 
to eligible beneficiaries for appropriate services at a reasonable 
rate. We attack this problem at three levels. We must, in the first 
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instance, have in place fundamental controls as an. integral part ~f 
our everyday operations. As an example of magnItude, our medI­
care contractors next year will be responsible for more than 235 
million processing transactions; that is claims and bills. 

Second we recognize the major responsibility to identify and re­
dress improper pra~~ices by h?-dividual health. c~~e. providers. 

Finally, in exerCIsIng the fIrst two responsIbIlIties as well as our 
overall responsibility for administration of the prog~~m, we con~ 
stantly reexamine the programs for areas of vulnerabIlIty to abuse 
and for improvement opportunities. This is particularly true with 
respect to conserving program dollar~.. . , 

Now, in the interest of time, I dId not Intend-although It s a 
matter of record-to describe all the individual systems we have. 
But I think after this morning's testimony it is important to state 
that there are systems in plac.e, routine systems, that examine the 
kind of things and prevent the kinds of instances that were de-
scribed so graphically this morning. . ,.. 

Most of the people "hat we have In HCF A who deal WIth thIS 
particular family of problems are either in our Bureaus of Quality 
Control and Program Operations or in our regional offices. All of 
these, with the recent realinement of HCF A, fall under the same 
associate administrator. 

Given the complexities of our programs and the magnitude of 
our expenditures, we welcome the contributions the Inspector Gen­
eral has made to curbing fraud, abuse, and waste in our programs, 
including the direct pursuit of medicare fraud cases discussed this 
morning, support of the medicaid fraud control ~nits which we ~lso 
heard about this morning, and, finally, the audIt recommendatIOns 
cited in other testimony and the request for our response. 

We have taken the Inspector General's recommendations quite 
seriously. And we have taken a number of actions in specific re­
sponse to them. In addition to the financial recoveries, and so 
forth, already alluded to, we are initiating reviews of various poli­
cies and procedures, revising regulations, and we continue to work 
with the IG to find· new initiatives and new auditing approaches. 

Further information regarding all these areas, as I indicated, is 
attached to my formal statelnent. And I will be very happy to 
answer any questions. 

[Answers to questions by Senator Heinz.] 

.. 
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Mnrtin Kappert, Deputy Associate Administrator 
Program Operations, HCFA 

Questions for the Hearing Record 
December 9, 1981 

In preparation for your appearance before the Committees on December 
9, 1981, you were asked. to track specific recommendations for program 
change suggested by HHS, IG. in 1980" What program change has resulted 
from the recommendations of the Inspector General in I980? Please 
indicate in your response the date these changes were suggested. 
the daJe of implementation, and the date and manner of notification 
of the IG that these program changes were in progress. Please also 
detail the changes that were not implemented and the. reasons they 
were not implemented. 

What other changes in program operation have resulted from the lG's 
recommendations to this date? p,lease identify by program, date 
of suggestion (month .. and year), dale of implementation and change. 

Program validation activities are similarly targeted at effecting program 
change. ''\'hat changes, if any, in the < way programs opera te resulted 
[rom Program valida.tion activities? \) 

Does anyone in the Bureau of Quality Control coordinate and compare 
the recommendations of Program Validation, those Of the IG, other 
Departmental recommendations (please specify the Department), and 
external recommendations? If so; where are these people located 
.within the Bureau? How many people are engaged in this activity'? 

., 
On.cean 01 investigation is terminated by the Justices declination 
and returned to BQC, what is the Bureau's process for tracking the 
case and assuringothet appropriate remedies are considered? What 
mechanism is employed? Is there a central control point? Who has 
this responsibility? 

You were asked to come prepar,ed to specify the administrative and, 
civil sanctions that followed or action in the forty-one health cases' 
presented for prosecution in 1980. What action has been taken on 
these cases? Please identify by case number and indicate action 
taken and date. . 
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In preparation for your appearance before the Committees on 
December 9, 1981, you were asked to track specific 
recommendations for program change suggested by BBS IG in 
1980. 1ftuit program change has resulted from the 
recommendations of the 'Inspector General in 1980? Please 
ind,icate in your response the date these changes were 
suggested, the.date of implementation, and the date and 

'Jllanner of notification of the IG that these program changes 
were in progress. 'Please also detail the, changes that were 
not implemented and the reasons they were not im~lemented. 

15-00200 - Management of Personal Care Services (PCS) 
Authorized under title XIX - June 13, 1980. 

We agree that the regulations defining personal care services 
at 42 CFR440.l70(f) needed revision. However, due to the 
priority handling of the provisions of the Omnibus 
Reconciliation Act of 1960 (P.L. 96-499) and the Omnibus 
Budget Reconciliation Act of 1981 (P.L.97-35) the personal 
care services regulation revision could not proceed as 
quickly as we had planned. 

The In.!'pector General is correct in pointing out that 
personal care services is one of the services that may be 
furnished by waiver under the home Or community-based 
ser.vices provisions Under section 2176 of P.L. 97-35 and as 
defined in 'regulations at 42 CFR 440.180. We have, for the 
present, 'also allowed States to furnish personal care 
services as defined at 42 CFR 440.170(f) without obtaining a 
waiver under the other medical or remedial care provisions of 
42CFR 440.170. However, as part of the Government-wide 
regulatory reform effort, we are actively reviewing all 
current Medicaid regulation~ including 42 CFR 440.l70(f) and 
will determine whether this' regulation should be deleted or 
if it needs to be revised to more specifically define the 
nature and scope of covered personal care services. We hope 

. to complete our review of this provision of the Medicaid 
. regulations early this calendar year. 

In. ;the Inspector General's note "to Carolyne Davis dated 
November 20, 1981, it was pointed out that in the OIG's 1980 
Annual Report, one State was identified as charging 
housekeepingserV;!:)fs <at a rate of $1 lIillion per month) .. to 
Medicaid wi thout .d.~lking these services to a -physician's plan 
of ~dical'treatllent. 

We wish to cl&rifythat the State in question was not 
providing personal care Il~rvices °W.i thout a link to a 
phyaicianls plan of treatment. As previously indicated in 
correspondence to the OIGon October 14, 1980, and based on 

~ "the Office of the General Counsel's opinion- that the services 
referred to in the subject memorandum followed current 
regulations including being prescribed by a physician, we 
concluded that the disallowance reCOlllllended by the audit 

.. 



r 

'ITEM 2. 

~. 

228 

2 

agency could not be sustained in the courts. The Office of 
,the Inspector General Audit Agency-' s legal counsel also 
concl~lded that the disallowance would not be appropriate. 
Regulations at 42 CPR 440.l70(f) clearly state that the 
services must be prescribed .by a physician in accordance with 
the recipient's plan of treatment and, contrary to the 
statements maae in correspondence we received from the 
Inspector General, the services in' question were so 
prescribed. 

06-02001 - Report on Need for More Restrictive Policy 'and 
Procedures Covering Medicare Reimbursement for Medical 
Services by Hospital-Based Physicians - August, 1980. 

HCFA published a notice in the Federal Register on March 11, 
1980, which advised the public that effective with services 
furnished after June 30', 1980, the provisions of 42 CFR 
405.482(a) and 42 CFR405.483 (a) will be uniformly enforced 
by Medicare carriers and intermediaries. This action 
!3~nerally precludes reasonable charge reimbursement for 
cl~'tnical laboratory services furnished to entitled Medicare 
pa:ients in hospitals and skilled nursing facilities. Prior 

I "mb pr I~ram re1 ursement of reasonable chargee; for these 
seJrvices has contributed Significantly to the .. levels of 
hospital-based pathologists' compensation previously 
reported to the Inspectoi General. However, implementation 
of that notice to enforfce the regulation has been delayed by 
the u.s. DistrictCou!r,-t.--<pending the outcome of a lawsuit 
challenging HCFA's intended enforcement action. 

'--
Following a lawsuit which challenged the legal effect of the 
March 11, 1980, Notice, HCFA was preli~fnarUy enjoined from 
implementing its intent./' , 

On October 6, 1981, HCFA published a Notice in the Federal 
Register withdrawing the earlier Notice in order to reassess 
the policy it represented and to develop any~ppropri~te 
changes in the rules governing reimbursement for,~the s~~vices 
of hospital-based physicians. ~=_c,~_<, /-"":> 

Since October, HCFA has reviewed its regulations governing 
reimbursement for these services and has met with members of 
professional organizations that represent hOHpitals and 
hospital-based physicians to consider changes that have 
occurr,ed since 1966. in the delivery of health services by 
these physicians. Pollowing assessment of the' information 
received during th~'z'i' meetings, . HCFA has developed 
reconunended 1IIOdificaticms to the existing regulations that 
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¥Ul be presented to the Secretary of HHS early this calendar 
yearfor approval. Once approved by the Secretary' these 
.odifications will serve as the basis for an NPRM. In 
considering these changes, we have endeavored to be as 
creative and responsive as possible to the issues raised in 
the Inspector General's report within ~e framework of 
present law. If 1C'e identify potential approaches that cannot 
be achieved under cur~nt law during the deliberative process 
now underway, we will request· assistance in developing 
appropriate new legislative 'directions. 

While it is difficult to predict the length of time a full 
consideration of the lIOdifications will entail, we hope to 
pUblish the intended changes in the Federal Register early in 
,1982 ff:ii c:OI!Inent. Full implementation of these regulatory 
,changJ1s will address the issues raised in the subject report. 

~Jl ' 
04-03001 '- Report on Review of the Implementation of the 
Requirements for Teaching Physicians ,to Qualify for 
Reimbursement Under Medicare and Medicaid - November 3, 1980. 

HCFA did not concur with the recolllllendation to require 
teaching physicians to define and quantify the services by 
specifying whether the claim is for services as the patient's 
attending physician or for personal and identifiable medical 
ser,vices actually rendered to the patient because 42 CFR 
40$.521 (b) provides that attending physician services that 
meet pi:ogram guidelines are of the '. same character as 
personally furnished services. Accordingly, once an 
attending 'physician relationship is documented in tbe chart, 
we'consider personally supervised services to have the same 
status as those personally furnished. Paragraph (c) 
indicates that reasonable charges for attending physician 
servic(~s are determined in accordance wi th the generally 
applicable reasonable charges. We know of no instance, in 
which reasonable charges have been reduced solely because 
attending physician services rather than personally furnished 
serVices were involved. The le,rel of program payment is the 
same. As such, requiring the distinction to be documented in 
billing, Would 'be burdensome and most ill!portantly, offer no 
program improvement. . 

BCFA concut'red, within the framework discussed below, with 
the recommendation to' require teaching physicians to certify 
to the extent of their involvement in the services with a 
certification statement similar to the one currently required 
in _chine billing. . 42 CFR40S.521 'iluthorizes reasonable 
chnge payments for attending physiCian services in a 
teaching setting. However, t-here must: be sOllIe -teaching 
effort- going on in a -teaching setting.- If the physician 
involvement is strictly a teaching one as explained in 
Intermed.i.ary Letter (I .L.) 372 (A) (4), then no attending 
physigian r~lation8hip exists, and no ~harges are payable. 

'-', 
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'l'h. fact that IIOIDe Wte!lChin9 effortW is involved does not 
rule out reasonable charge payment for the physician. It is 
the extent of peraonal physician involveJll!nt rather than 
Wteaching effort~ that is the key to reaaonable charge 
payment. 

We agree that it .could be desirable to' require teaching 
hysicians to certify to the~xtent of their involvement in 

the services with a certification statement similar to the 
one currently required inuchine readable format billing and 
are examining whether this is practical. 

Section,948 of, Public Law 96-499, ,the Omnibus Reconciliation 
Act of 1980 incorporated into the statute the basic program 
" licitls contained in I.L. 372 and introduced a new aethod 
:r deterill1.ning the customary charges for physician services 
ina teaching setting. BCPA continues to believe that 
uniform i~l,e\lentation of section 948 will resolve the issues 
raised inth. Inspector General's report. 

'we are developing regulations to implement this amendment. 
We expect that publication of the proposed rule will occur in 
early sp,ring 1982 and that the fi~alregulation will be 
,published ,later in 1982. 

Ser~ice Delivery Assessment Recommendations provided to the 
Secretary in 1980- Medicare Part B Beneficiary Services 
All9UStr 1980. 

with regard to the recommendation to upgrade the outreach 
programs for ~neficiaries, HCFA has established, as a focal 
point for. these activities, the 9ffice of Beneficiary 
Services. 

with respect tothe~G recomme~~ationthat the de!elopment of 
an effective wMedicare Part B AdVOCates Program should be 
accelerated, it ahould be noted that the "advocate a or peer 
counseling program has been operational for over a year. 

. . . ,~ . 

With re~pect'to the.re~nda~ion that the availability of 
beneficiary' services be given "ider Bnd. lIO!:e frequent 'I 

publicity in FY 81, we will actively publicize the' 
availability, of, aerv,ices di~ectly' to beneficiadU. 
Inforation willal"o be directed, to the ,'i/:arious service 
sites where beneficiaries acce8.s~esystem. 

lteintend to ,~xPi~~.with ~SA' and cqntractors, several 
opti~ns forillprovingtllerv1(,:es to ,bt!,neficiar1es in outlying 
areas. 
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The IG further reCOllllllended that beneficiaries ahould be 
. increaSingly alerted to the threat of Medigap in/l"r£lnce 
salesperaona. Since its ,development in December, 1979, we 
have distributed over five ail1ion brochures entitled, wGuide 
to Health Insurance for People with Medicare...!' .. ,'.r~~. 
was written jointly bY HCPA and the Rational Association of 
Insurance ec.a1ssioners. ,HCPA has established a Medigap 
cOnsumer inforaation caapaign as ,well' as a progrllJll for 
training seniors who will counsel their peers on the Medigap 
issue. The Medigap counselor training program is in effect 
nationwide. 

In addition, and in line, with the IG's recommendation, the 
Explanation of Me,dicare Benefits has been redesigned, and 
pretested with beneficiaries and special interest groups. 

Finally, we are, in the process of actively, examining the 
wreasonable chargeW concept of operation with consideration 
being given to determining charges on a fee-for-service 
basis. 

,(Service Delivery Assessment Recommendations Provided ,to the 
. Secretary in 1980) Availability of Physician Services to 
Medicaid Beneficiaries - August, 1980. 

The IG ,reCOlllllended that .,e take st·:,ps to promote., increal>~d 
phYSician participation in Medicaid. Since that.time webave 
intensified our ongoing efforts with States to encourage 
their increased communication with HCPA providers. 

With regard to the re~endation to ,lIOnitor and upgrade 
physician-fiscal agent- relationships, we' will' continue to 
place elliphasis on the timely proceSSing of claills in the 
development of performance standards and monitoring of State 
adllinistrati,on. We are wc;»rking. with the AHAanei other 
interested.parties to develop a system of COII1IIIOn.claim forms 

. and procedural coding systems to simplify the preparation and 
payment ofphysician,claias. 

(Service Deli very· ABsesBlllent·· RecomiDendations' Provided to the 
Secretary in 1980) -End Stage Renal. Disease ProgrllJll ,. June, 
.!!!!h 

Relative to the recaaendation to upgrade the' practice of 
I::lient,education,a.patient brochure, WLiving.With End";Stage 
Renal DiaeaBe" r' was initiallydeveloped .. bYthe Public H,alth 
Service prior to the.est~blisblllent: ofHC!'AO"-., '.rIle'·brochure 
deals with the aedical aspects of end-stage renal disease. 
The brochure was very wUl received by patients and the 
treataent ~unitYJ copies of the brochure are in great 
de .. nd. 

Recently it was determined that the brochure needs updating 
to provide inforation on recent aedical and te.chnical 
advances such a8 continuous pbulatory peritoneal dialysis 
(ClPD). A revision of the ,brochure is beingpre~red. 
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1\ 
Slide pres~htations on transplantation and self-care dialysis 
are being prepared with BSRD patients .as the target audience. 
HCFA is developing a system whereby the slide program can be 
distributed on a loan. basis. 

A seU-car'e dialysis trabiin~'~irIa'flOal' foi''''~l?e bY-v&e:.te-li'<!li"'un . 
home or in center self-care dialysis is in .preparation. The 
training manual was ,published on October 30, ·1981 and 
distribution has begun. 

An ESRD Program f~ct book for patients is being prepared to 
provide information on all aspects of the ESRD Program, 
including the varioua treatment lIOdali ties· which are 
available. 

In addition, HCFA is supportins workshops conducted at 
various ESRD networks designed to promote the use of a ·whole 
lifeR recordkeeping system. A ·whole .1ifeR record system is 
a patient care plan that states patient goals that refl~ct 
final aeasurable outcomes with I!!teps along the way, includl.ng 
staff approaches or strategies to assist the patient with the 
attainment of goals. In this system, the long-term goal is 
not solely medical care, but broadly defined health care with 
all disciplines 'fOrking together toward the . solution of 
patient problems and needs. Planning in advance for meeting 
patients' needs reduces time spent on crisis, leading to more 
effective use of staff fime on .goal oriented activities. 

Activities designed to enhance employment do not fall within 
the purview of HCFA. However, it should be noted that P.L. 
96-265, enacted in JUne 1980, contains provisions for 
extension of the trial work period under titles II and XVI. 
I t also authoi/hes certain income exclusions' under title XVI 
to permit, 'in many cases, continued Supplemental Security 
Income payments and Medicaid entitlement to the working' blind 
or disabled. This latter provision is effective only from 
January 1981 to January 1984, and so 1s a temporary provision 
at present. In addition, the Social Security Administration 
is authorized by this law to carry out Bome demonstration 
projects r~lati~g, in part, to removing the financial 
disincentives to work. 

Although we do not' wish to comment directly on the 
rehabilitation resu1.ts of the SDA, we have been giVen the 
preliminary findings' of a study encompassing about l,500 
patientsllhich indicate' that the rehabilitation rat~of ESRD 
patients may be 'as high as 60' percent. 
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For the past 2 years HCFA has been conducting a home dialysis 
aide demonstration' project. Onder the demonstration, payment 
is made for the services of a home dialysis aide, or a lesser 
amount is paid a family member acting as a home dialYSis aide. 
The project will ~ield valuable information on program costs 
anef'ways to encourage the use of home dialys~s-~ -BvalUitt'(on of 
the results of the project has already begun. 

In the very neAr future, the target rate reimbursement system 
for home dialysis wi~l be fully implemented. Onder the 
target rate, which is optional for each. facility" a single, 
per treatment payment will be made for all the items and 
services needed by a home dialysis patient. The target rate 
reimbursement system will encourage home dialysis because the 
facility will be permitted to keep, as profit, the difference 
between its costs and the target rate payment amounti 
patients will receive the services of paid assistants, where 
necessary. 

We are taking two actions that will increase the number of 
approved self-care dialysis facilities and will increase 
patient participation' in their ovncare. While current 
regulations do not provide for approving facilities that 
furnish only self-di&lysis, we will consid.er approval of such 
facilities when there is sufficient information available to 
assure the health and safety of'-' patients. We propose to 
permit self-care dialysis units as part of facilities 
otherwise approved to furnish Belf-care dialysis training 
only. 

HCFA will approve self-care dialysis facilities as part of 
facili ties approved to furnish self-care dialysis training 
only when the regulation, that permits the approval of ESRD 
facilities which furnish self-care dialysiS training only, is 
published in final. The regulation was published as an NPRM 
on January 15, 1981. 

HCFA has developed regulations implementing section 1881 
(b) (2) (9) which authorizes incentive reimbursement for 
dialysis services. The regulation, which is currently in the 
departmental clearance process, will set identical payments 
for dialysis whether such services are staff assisted or 
self-administered by the beneficiary. A single rate will 
encourage facilities to maximize the use of self-dialysis, 
Which is less costly to the facility. 

Although the National Institute of Arthritis, Metabolism and 
Digestive Diseases, National Institute of Health, has 
conducted a prelilllinary literature search on the issue of 
dialyzer reuse~ the safety and eff.icacy of this procedure has 
net been establiShed. Ontil cliniccl trials have been 
conducted to prove or disprove the safety and efficacy of ('the 
procedure, HCFA sholtld not encourage 'dialyzer reuse. We plitn 
to conduct a congressionally mandated study in FY 1982 on 
dialyzer reUSe. 

.. 
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(Service Delivery Assessment Recoanendations provided to the 
Secretary in 1980)- Restricted Patient Admittance to Nursing 
Homes - August, 1980. 

The following activities have been supported and complemented 
by the recommendQUons identified by the IG., 

" 
Regulations were published on October 1, 19'81, to i.plement 
case management and home and COI1IIIIunity care provisions of 
P.L. 97-35. We are also developing regulations to implement 
P.L. 97-35 mandating lower reimbursement for hospital beds 
used by patients while waiting for an available nursing home 
bed. 

In addition, regulations are being developed to implement the 
swing bed proviSion of P.L. 96-499 with publication expected 
shOrtly. 

We are monitoring a demonstration by the National Center for 
Health Care Statistics regarding incentives for nursing homes 
to accept heavy care patients and to discharge light care 
patients. The ,report is due in 1984. 

We have conducted' a demOnstration project regarding the 
three-day prior hospitalization i:ule for Medicare patients. 
The results show that the elimination of the three day 
requirement does not affect the cost of 'the program, but, 
some of the actuaries that commented said the data's validity 
io doubtful. 

Finally, we recently completed a study, as required by P.L. 
96-499, on availability of and need for SNP services covered 
under Medicare and Medicaid, including investigation of the 
desirability and feasibility of SNF's participating in either 
Medicare or Medicaid to participate in both programs. The 
Report to Congress is in the final stages of preparation. 
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What other changes in program operation have resulted from 
the IG's recommendations to this date? Please identify by 
program, date of suggestion (month and year), date of 
implementation and change. 

Apart from those recommefidation~ identified' and discuBBe~ in 
connection wi th our response to question number 1 of \':his 
r~q~st, the typical IG audit report does not result in 
"changes in program operation-. IG audit reports usually 
recommend that the State agency or fiscal intermediary cha~ge 
its procedure to comply with existing program operatl~g 
procedures. In many cases, the definition of an oper~tion 1S 
in questiombut, no changes in HCF'A program operat10ns are 
required for compliance. 

There are approximately 500 such audit reports received 
annually. 
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Program validation activit.ies are similarly targeted at effecting 
program change. What changes, if any, in the way programs 
operate resulted from program validation activities? 

Several major policy and operational changes have resulted 
from program validation activities. The following is a summary 
of some ma"jor changes. 

I. ·Part A Waiver of Liability Provisions 

Generally providers are not liable for noncovered services 
unless they have received a specific written notification 
regarding noncoverage from the UR Committee of the 
intermediary; have knowledge of noncoverage because of 
provider manual instructions; or have had some other notification 
regarding ~on~overage. A program validation review recently 
conducted mdlcated that some providers who intentAonally 
abused ,the Medicare program were protected from denial 
of Medl~are payment due to the lack of a prior notification 
con~ernmg noncoverage. As a result, the Bureau of Program 
Pohcy (BPP) has agreed to revis~. manual instructions to 
ma~e it ~lear that waiver of liability provisions do not apply 
to situations where provider claims are found to be clear 
cut attempts to defraud or abuse the program. 

2. Related Organizations 

Generally, payments made to a provider for services supplied 
by a related organization are only allowable to the extent 
?f the ac~ual cost in:urred by the related organization 
m supplymg the services. A provider may claim reimbursement 
f~r the charges made to it by the related organization in 
~Ieu of the ,actual costs incurred by the related organization 
If the provider has been granted an exception to this "related 
organization" princip!e. ~nly the ho~~ off}ce intermediary 
for the related organization has suffICient mformation 
to make a determination on whether an exception to the 
rel~ted organization principle applies. A program validation 
revIew uncovered a situation in which a determination 
to grant an exception to the related organization prin~iple 
was made by the intermediary which serviced the provlder' 
even though no such determination had been made by the 
home offiCe inter~ediary. The Bureau of Program Policy 
ha~ agreed to modIfy the manual instructions in a manner 
which could prevent an intermediary which is not the home 
office int~rmediary from making a determination to grant 
a" exceptIon to the related organization principle. 
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3. Physician"Mark-Up" of Tests Performed by Independent 
Labs 

Frequently, physicians bill the Medicare program for laboratory 
tests which were actually performed by an independent 
laboratory. Two program validation reviews pointed out 
that under existing manual instructions physicians could 
abuse the Medicare program by billing the Medicare program 
for a higher amount than the amount charged by the laboratory 
for performing the test. After the Bureau of Quality Control 
(BQC) referred this issue to the Bureau of Program Policy 
for corrective action, a legislative change was made which 
prohibits a physician from billing the program an amount 
greater than the amount charged by the laboratory for 
performing the test (Section 943 of Public Law 97-35, 
The Omnibus Budget Reconciliation Act of 1981). 

4. Post-Operative Surgical Shoes 

A validation review in Dallas showed that in a majority 
of cases, patients admitted to hospitals for podiatric surgery 
received post-operative surgical shoes which were reimbursed 
under Medicare. The Bureau of Quality Control pointed 
out that these shoes are prohibited from Medicare coverage 
under Section 1862(a)(8) of the Social Security Act. The 
Bureau of Program Policy has agreed to add this item 
as a noncovered item in the Coverage Appendix of the 
manuals. 

5. Collection Agency Fees 

A validation review performed in Idaho disclosed that 
because of misunderstanding and l'llisinterpretation of 
policy, providers were including, as Medicare costs, collection 
fees even though the provider did not refer any Medicare 
cases for collection action. The Bureau of Program Policy 
has corrected this policy deficiency. 

6. Reimbursement for Oxygen Concentrators 

A validation review conducted on reimbursement for oxygen 
concentrators showed that in a majority of cases medical 
documentation was insufficient to determine if the Medicare 
criteria for reimbursement was met. The Bureau of Program 
Policy has acknowledged that medical documentation 
requirements for oxygen concentrators must be strengthened. 
Pending regulations will correct the problems cited by 
BQC. 

89-601 0-82--16 
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Duplicate M~diCare Paymenf~ 
A validation review disclosed.that a provider w~ receiv.!ng 
Periodic Interim Pay merits <rIPl·from its intermediary, ;" . 
while ",t the 'same . .time it received'd,upl1C&te PIP p~y~ent~ , 
from theOU~(:e of Direct Reimbursement (OD~). The 
provider has .repaid ~e excessive payments andCl computer. . 
modification has been made,to prevent future problems. 
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Question 114: 

Answer: 
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,Does anyone in the Bureauof,Quality Control (BQC) coordinate 
. and compare the recommendation~.of program validation, those 
. of ~he IG, other Departmental recommendations (please specify 

the QePClrtmentl and external re.commendation~? If so, where 
are these people located within the B urea\.l? Ho',V many Jreople 
are engaged in this activity? . 

~rogram .validation activities planned for· each fiscal Year are 
articulated in the Bureau of Quality Control's AnnlJal Audit 
Plan. Prlor t~.eachfisc;ClI year, a draft audit plan is circulated 
to the Office of t,~e Inspector General (OIG), as well.ilStothe 
General AccQunt,ing Office (GAO), State Medicaid Agency officials, 
and ,Health Care Financing Administration (HCFA) contractors. 
Suggesti~ns for validation reviews are solicited from these entities, 
and. t~~ OIG and GAO are asked to indicate What program validatl;:m 
actJVltJeS may overlap recent or planned OIG or GAO .studies. 
To avoid any possible duplication,of effort and wasted resources, 
program validation activities that overlap planneo OlG or GAO 
reports are .usually deleted from the' Audit Plan. Through comments 
r~ceiv~? from Jhe entities abovel{~ithrespect to the Au.ditPlan, 
the aUOlt resources of OIG, GAO;) and.B QC are coordinated. 

Ther~ is no entity within B QC' which has the specific· responsibility 
tQ ~oor?inate and"co.mparethe recommendations of program 
vah~atlOn, OIG, other ~partment reC9ri1!T1endCltions,and external 
recommendations. Therefore,. there is nO specific. staffar' number 
of people routinely engaged in this activity. The cQordination 
of audit planning mentioned abOve ensur.es·that there will not 
be inappropriate.duplication of audit efforts. When BQC becomes 
aware of OIG or GAO studies that have similar Jindingsand 
recommendations to program validation reports, these studies 
are cited with the program validation report when recommendations 
are referred to other HCFA ,Components for action • 
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Once an 01 investigatioil is terminated by the Justices declination 
and returned to BQC, what is the Bureau's process for tracking 
the case and assuring other appropriate rerri~)dies are considered? 
What mechanism is employed? Is there a central control point? 
Who has this responsibility? 

Once an Office of Investigations (01) investigation is terminated 
by the Justice Department's declination, the Division of Quality 
Control (DQC)in the Health Care Financing Administration 
(HCFA) regional office (RO)\;issumes responsibility for assuring 
that all other'appropriate remedieS are considered. Appropriate 
remedies may include: the recovery of any overpayments; consideration. 
of possible administrative sanction (termination, exclusion); 
or, as requested by 01, pursuance of the case through civil action. 

The-Division of Quality Control in each HCFA RO maintains 
its own case control system for all cases referred to 01. Strict 
controls are maintained on each case to ensure that administrative 
stanctions, if appropriate, are initiated. When the RO forwards 
a case to 01, it informs 01 of the administrative sanctions which 
could be taken and that these sanctions will proceed unless 01 
instructs the RO, in writing, within 45 days, not to proceed. 
If OI has not provided a written notice of objection within 
45 days of the referral, administrative sanctions will be considered 
and appropriate sanction activity initiated. If 01 does provide 
written notice of objection to the RO, sanction development 
will be delayed until after the prosecution action or the investigation 
1S completed. Any case that is declined bya U.S. Attorney 
Clnd returned to the RO by 01 will be reviewed to ensure that 
appropriate administrative sanctions or other appropriate remedies 
are pursued. " 

d 

All cases ieturned to the RO due to the Justice Department's 
declination which necessitate administrative remedies (recovery 
of overpayment, administrative sanction development, civil 
action) are tracked on individual case reporting forms and are 
reported to BQC centrally. Each case returned from 01 that 
necessitates some administrative action is reported on a separate 
case reporting form. Although each HCF A RO is responsible 
to ensure that appropriate remedies are considered in all cases 
returned from 01, all appropriate remedies will be reported and 
tracked by BQC through the case reporting process. Tracking 
these cases is the responsibility of the Office of Program Validation 
(OPV) in BQC. 

Where a RO recommends administrative sancti.on (termination, 
exclusion) in a case, its recommendation and background information 
are forwarded to the Provider Administrative Sanctions and 
Appeals Branch, OPV, BQC. The Office of Program Validation 
is responsible for reviewing the RO's recommendations and effectuating 
any appropriate administrative sanctions. 
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You were asked to come prepared to specify the administrative 
and civil sanctions that followed OI action in the 41 health cast!s 
presented for prosecution in 1980. What action has been taken 
cn these cases? Please specify by case number and indicate 
action taken and date. 

The action tak(:!O on the 41 cases is detailed in the a1tached 
tables. In addition to the 41 cases presented to the Department 
o! Justice by 01, we have provided youwith information on 
29 cases referred by the Office',of Program Integrity to the, 
Inspector General and subsequently to the Department of Justice. 
(Because no case numbers are identified on the 01 cases, cases 
on our tables are referenced to the list 9f the 41 cases you previously 
provided to us, which is attached.) 

We have summarized this information into the following seven 
categories: 

1. Administrative sanction imposed 

2. Overpayment recouPe::\ 
D 

3. Cases closed - insuffiCient evidence 
for sanction 

4. Cases pending final action bYf!CFA 

5. Duplicat~ entries 

6. Cases not received by HCF A 

7. Cases pending with IG or U.S. Attorney 

TOTAL 

5 

14 

20 

18 

6 

4 

3 

70 
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Jdentification 

Lavrence Ha~owiu. DPM 
Q 

MIlple Hill Ambulance AHD 

JO,!leph P. Lallanna. MD 

Mayfair Medical and Ambulan~e 

.\ 

Alice Wynett BENE 

~ilton Medical lAb 
Hilton RandOlPh~lr~b 

.. I 
, I 

:~"" ,( , I 

I l I 
!" I i 

CliffordO~!~ ltr" POI) 
.. ~'i 
~ I, 

'I) 

LAB 
LAB 

AcLlon '('ak!!11 lind SC .. tml 

----------
" ~ . ,"". ' 

Criminal fraud case pending~.1th OI-New York ofUce but case 
not e,xpected to result in referral to p.!r.Attor:neY for 
criminal prosecution. RO using podiatry ~;)nsultilQt to 
review claims for overpayment and S(l",e~jn;'I,lO 'expects t~ 
refer case for civil fraud and admti!istrlltive 'sanction prior 
to 3/1/82. . , 

Business was 801d in 7/80. No sanctlon due to sale. 
Company WIlS, on prepayment review fro. 'Jn9-'II/~!l; , Qverpay;.c;nt' 
for yesrs 1976-1980 calculated at $2300. U.S. Att9rney 
has" agreed to pursue c1 vU fraud to recoupO/P OtIC!' 
administrative C09tS.. RO expects to cO!lp1ete f case"deve10pment 
and refer to U.S: Attorney prior to:Februar~ ~982. ' 

Carrier rC'Iuested",to "conduct: postpay.mt·review· anc( establish 
ovei:paYIIM!nt or reco_nd sanction actJ,on. Cairier':(s' to report to 
ROby 12/31/81. "Final action pe~dlng. a 

~erpaymen{'of$2000 determ:lned tor';yeara i'976-197? Since 
1979 provid,er has submitted' no questionable clall119~ 
U.s. Attorney has agreed to: ;.ursue civil f.raudto recoup 
0/1' and other costs." RO expects tOcG.plete .case development 
an( referlio U.S. Attorney pi'ior ,to ,February 1982.-

ne~!eficiary fraud. 'U.S. Attorney decil~ed case' RS; there 
was no :!-os~ to 'the Governme!'t. ClISe l:J.osell. ' . 

COlI!Panlo.n ',cases. " Criiainnl and civilaapeets declined by, 
U. S. Atto?ney. Prov~der on . prep~yMerit revieW since 197.7.' 
Tn Hay 1981. RO instructed carder ~to review cu,r~ent , ' 
claillls fot possible oJp and ssnction." R.!1evahiliti,9n 0('" 
carrier revJew will be completed in January 1982. 'Carrier 
hold'ing $37,flOO in claims reimburselM!nt to offset possible 
o1:/crpnyment. 
Suspended for 1 year beginning 8/21/80. Reinstatement 
requested and Dr. Farmer reinstated effective 11,/-1/81. 
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. 2/79 case referred to,' 01 2 

2 

~ 

2 

2 

2 

2 

4 

4 

;::; 4 

4 

(), 

5 

6 
o 

7 

8 

i:o 

5 

7 
II 

8 I\' ,\,' 
/'. 

SalllUel Goldberg 

Robell't Schwartz 

Carl Cultraro, 

Noel Ilandel 

Roy Miller 

Paill Costanzo 

Alltiu:j it Jolly 

," 

,\ .-

0' 

II 

5/80 USAT decUned prosecut:lon 
'7/80 RO cnse closed due to!!tnsufficient evidence 
9/80 ~89'oVerpaym(mfi:~C;0'lp~~v earrie,r' ' 

, ",~" 

Referred to 01 3/79. USAT declined 1/80., No action 
'pianlled -'70 year old provider - 2 instances of improper 
billing"; total Medlc~'te 'payments to'doctor $900 per year 

Referred to 01 4/79. 
inve<ltigating. 

Referred to 01 5/79,. 
investigating. 

USAT declined 9/80. RO currently 

USAT declined 4J80. RO currently 

:;e.ise file has never been';in RO (01 initiated} 

Referred to 01 10/79. 
investigating. r) 

USATdeclined 5/80. RO currently 

, Refeut!d ,to 01 2/80. ,N,IlVer referred back to RO as of 
11/25/81. 

ThJ s, ,c;lse. hl!,s never been in ~he, Offie,e,of Program ~ntegrity 

Referred;;to :01 7/7B. USAT declined 2/80. Overpll}'1llCnt 
of $252 - collected $209 thus far:, RO closed case in 1/81 
due::o insuffide~i: evidence and low earnings. 

liei~g ,developed 'by OPl for administrative sa"c:t~ action 

Referred t~ 01 4/79. USA1' declined 5/80. RO ~losed sanctic 
cose .due to iftdufficierit \!vidence.' Overpayment of $9139 
elltuhUshed--re';:oIlPcd $1332 thus far; . 
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'dent.1 flc;otfoll 

------_._------_._------
Ira Goldman 
1111 11mb. Corp. 

Noel H.ande1 

Robert Schwartz 

Jack Becker 

Artco ,\mb,: 
(Cultraro) 

Rand D Systems 

Metropolitan 11mb. 

Samuel Goldberg 

IIc:t Ion Tllkell I1nel Stntu9 

---'---------------
Retng developed by 01'1[01' simction or overpayment 

Duplicate o[ page 2, line ite. 8 

Duplicate of l1age 2, line ite. ~. 

" Referred to 01 1/80. USAT declined 11/80. eloaed due to 
insufficient eVide.nce. (}verpay.mt - $29,663 - recouped 
$), ?03 thus fnr 

Duplicllte of page ,2, line ite" .7 

01'1 developing for possi~le sa~ction action 

orI developing for possible sanction action. 

Duplicate of pag,: i, line itl!1ll, 11 

Referred to ot 12/78. USAT declined 2/80. RO closed due 
to insuCflcientevidence. OverpayJaent is $623.65 -
$313 recoup'edthlis far 

File' has never been in the Office of~Progra. Integrity' 
01 case .e.~c~usiv~ly 

Refet:~ed to 01.5/80. USAT declined 5/80. RO closed elISe 
due 'to insuffiCient evidence. .9Verpayment - $224.32 
recouped.' . .. 

Dciplicate o~ pnge 1, line'ite .. 5 

n ' .... ~ ..... <--,--j/--.--...----...:~---~~ .. 
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UE(:lON - !'11TI.ADELl'lIIA 

-----------------_._----... _._---_._--- -----------_._--------_._--
!'lIge I.fnc .1lcm ."fl'nL! flell t tun 

---1-----1--------,----

1 12 Albert Tompkins 

1 13 Oxford CirclE' AinhuVtnce 

1 14 Belmont Phllrmncy 

'I ! 
" .\ 

t II 0l 

'\1 
] 

;:~,1! " : ~:,~I 

(I 

~\'.\ 
Actf{1n Taken lind Stllt!!!1 

Refert::~d to Wnshtng~o~. D.C. frau~ c~~trol unit by State 
a~ency on 10/23/80. Medicaid casE';: . Results' of' investigation 
not, received by HCFA. 6/15/81:- case still under State 
inv.estigation. . 

Out of bmdness since 1,79 - no sanetiolt action. U.ltable 
to recoup oIl: 

6/26/80 referred to'carrier for OIP calculition 
11/24/80 followup survey - no longe!: tsldng assignllent. 
No current investigation going, on. (Oil? Of $2356 recouped) 
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ItE(:WN '- IITI.IINTII 

----..,.-----,---------------------- -------------------------_._----_._-.. -.. ------------- .. 
Page Line Ite. 

2 1 

2 2 

2 3 

2 4 

2 5 

Idenllf ICII t I on 

Julio Menache 

Michael A. Rush 

Philip Toyama 

A 
l 

<"I I, 

II 

T-l!tl,ti~\,lee Home 

'I 

Health Care, Inc. 

i 
,~ 
'\!!ol. 

.f/if: ,,~, 

l~(,i 
:~, 
I heraon' (owner)' and Dooley 
(Oakview Nursing Home) 

(adm.)'· 

" Act 1011 'l'uken und SClltliS 

8/4/80 Received from carrier - billing for services not 
rendered 

9/8/80 Referred to 01 
'10/15/80 Declined by US Attorney - O/P less than $50 - not 

recouped' - SlInction not applicable -"no pattern 

5/78 Referred to 01 
10/15/80 lleclined by US, Attorney - but was incorporated into 

another fraud case still under investigation by 01 
and FDI 

1/79 

6/4/79 
9/.10/79 
5/21/80 
6/17/80 

., 9/3/81 

Received from carrier - misrepresenting acupuncture as 
covered service 
Referred to 01 
Referred to US Attorney 
US Attorney declined 
Returned to RO 
Sanction cnse declined by CO - insufficient evidence 
Carder dealt with claims through manual processing -
no cumulative O/P -

10/5/79 Received froll inl:ennediary -related organization not 
disclo~ed on, cost 'report 

10/26/79 Referred to 01 
4/10/80 Declined by US Attorney lack of'criMinal intent 
4/16/80 Returned to RO 

"S/H/80 Intermediary. determined no adjlll!,tJlent neceasar), 

,3/31/80 

4/10/80 
7/15/80 

re cost report 
Further administrative sanction ruled out due to 
insufficient ~vidence - case closed 

Referral frOM BQC, BaltillOre - requiring pa}'\Jll!lIt as 
precondition for admIssion ' 
no closed inqu'lries - 1I0t Medicare provider 
01 conducting investigntion and so advised nCVA RO 
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I\Tl/lNTA 

._----.------_ .. _--_._--- --------------....---_.; 
1'lIlle 1.lnc Item ]tlcnt If h:;>t 1m, 

_ .. _. --, --------------
5 1 Memphis Eye and Ear 

5 Public Convalescent Ambulance 

;5 
I 

lO,n 

Amorette Drllry 
... 

.Jimmy Lee Laster 
l.iridie Mac I.aster 

------.------------~~.'. 

., 
'-:1 ,. 

?l 
~'j 

t;; 

() 

Actio" Taken ond Stotus i 

.--"--1------:-----·------------1 

= 

1/7/78 Received ftom intermediary - including nonreiabursable 
costs in cost reports 

7/12/79 01 - Memphis instructa RO to continue investigation 
(via phone call) 

6/16/79 01 referred case to US Attorney via telephone - case 
declined 

8/13/79 Returned to RO 
1/110 RO referred to US Attorney for civi~"action - declined. 

However US Attorney accepted case cri~l~ally and 
directed 01 to open another fraud caBe.>: 

2/1/80 RQ requested by US Attorney to furni~h additional 
information on relmburseaent 

2/19/80 Additional information furniahed 

12/4/711 Received from carrier 
3/79 ARBi~nment privileges suspended 
'5/17 /79 Rererred to 01 
9/211/79 Referred to US Attorney 
6/19/80 Declined by US Attot~ey 
r./24/80'Retllmed to RO 

, 6/26/80 Referred to US Attorney for civil 
Civil complaint filed ::. pending 

6/5/81 A9si~nment auspension lifted - principals no longer 
associated with day to day operation~ 
ExcluRion of 3 ~rincipala in developaeut ~tage 

" . 
3/23/19 Received froa carrier - Pield survey by 10 
10/31/79 Preli~inory discussions with US Attorney 
5/28/80 lI.ef!!.r.1!-ld forliiallyto, US Attorney 
4/13/81 Declined by US Attorney':': bene •.. , deceased - low acney 

(.IftIOunt '. 

'8/22/80 Received from-carrier 
,12'/16/80 Re£er1;-ed to US Attorney (confession from Jinny) 
2/4/81 DecHned by US Attorney 

r.nrrier has recouped $450 of $1100 O/p 
Rene. flo~r.ed (o~ manual review 
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Ttlen,t I flcatJun 

._---------. ----.----_._--

Effie Goodwin 2/79 
1/30/80 
6/25/80 

IIctlon Token and Status 

Recelved from carrier 
,Refl'rred to US Ittorney 
Uec1ined by US Attorney -,OfP ($156.80) recovered 
Bene [lagge~for manual review 
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It 1\(; II)N - CIIlCAGO 

--.- ----- --- . -- -------------_._----_._._-------.-- ---- ... , 
i l'flJ~~ , 1.lnc Il(!m 
L ___ .. _ .. __ 

2 20 

2 21 

2 22 

I 

1" 

IdcnL.l rr c:llloll 

Action Ambulance, lIMn 

Johnson Chu, M.D. 

Richard" Wells , n.p.M. 

" 

Acllon Taken and Status 

N~ PI i~vo1vement; case opened due to co~18int arising 
from ""S audit; 01 referred to USAT 2/80; case closed 
1/19(81 - allegations unable to be confir.ed 

PI sent closed file to 01 2/80; 01 returned file 11/80; 
closed by 01 11/10/80 with notation that no cd.inal or 
civ~l fraud was present; no record of case ever being 
sent to UfiAT - case closed by RO due to insufficient 
evidence on 11/10/80. 

Recommendation to suspend being processed. '(Anticipated 
effectuation in January 1982) 
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l'l\~c I,lne 1tem 

2 24 

2 25 

2 26 

ltlenUflclltloll 

Stephen's Friendship HanoI', SHY 

"ctJ.o~ Tak,cn and Statlls 

First investigation closed by" 01. Second investisation 
resulted in conviction in 3/81, sentenced on 6/l5/8t. 
RO considering sanction under section 1128 When regulations 
nre published in January 1982 (i.e., expsnds prior suspension 
provisions to include nursing ho.a sd.inistrators or 
operators). Title XIX only facility. 

Windsor ltills lIealth Care Facility, SHY 01 and State agency case. Title XIX only. itO considedns 
nursing home owner for suspension under section 1128 when 
regulationr'-'::'e published in January 1982. 

Xitty Darrett, DHE 

I 

i 

,i 
i! 

01 investigation revealed no fraud - USAT declined case. 
01 critical of I~FAprocedures regarding ~E suppliers. 
southern Respiratory Care repaying O/p of $38,829 -
beginning 12/80. Kitty Barrett not connected with O/P. 
No sanction potential - case closed. 
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:~-­
Itm;lON - Knn:<'iis City 

I· 

.-.. -------_ ..... -------------_._--_._-,.--.-_....:....._------------
I':t!;!! I.lnc I.tell! - ...... ,~----.. -.. -. ..- .------
'l 27 

2 28 
;,1 

5" 27 

5 21\ 

S\ 

I.lent 1 n .:;11; lun 

Montgomery lnve:<tm£'nt CorporAtion 

{-
Dougl<1s CountY.Hospital 

. Dollillns County 1\0:<pitAl 

Wl11iam Martin 

." 

Ac.t tun Taken Ami Stiltus 

Criminal pro~ecution by USAT in progress in Kansas City. 
No decll.n<ltion ever re,ceivcd, no 01'1 involvement. 

Fraud detected as'part of Program Validation review. Cose 
referred to~G. No criminal prosecution. Overpay.ent of 
$fi97,OOO recouped by State agency • 

. Il,~plicate of lineii:em 2-21\_~bo~e. 
- ~ . ," ", 

Administrative sanct!ori"not warranted based upon (actl' of 
cnse. No overpnyrnint: 
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3 29 

1 30 

3 31 

3 32 

3 33 

3 34 

J 35 

1 36 

2 23 
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tdcntlflcntJon 

National Health Lab 

Guy II. Richards. H.D. 

O. E. Corhin. POD 

Jeffray Hechanik. DPH 

Roland Fleck. H.D. 

Bue1 lIutchinso~, H.D. 

H •. J. ner.!'. 

'. 
f 

~~!1 : 

'J, . 
I Frank Gift:;,1 Ii· 

(St. Jose. .. o·/ Hospital) 

;'[ 
"I 

E & E IImbu1~ ice. IIHn 

Rm;10N - nEWER 

IIction Taken anti Status 

Referred to 01 10/78. Returned to RO 6/80. RO closed case 
on 6/10/80 due to insufficient evidence regarding kickback. 

Prosecution declined 4/80. 
overpayment of $589.80. 

In 10/80 carrier collected 

Referred to 01 12/78. Returned to RO 4/80. Case closed 
6/16/80 due to lack of evidence regarding upgrading of 
services or overutilization. 

i , 
I 
I 

I 
I 

Referred to 01 3/79. Returned to RO 5/80. Case closed I 

6/15/80 due to lack of evidence regarding upgrading of I 
llervices or overutilization'; O/P of $1581 recouped in 9/80. 

Refcrred to 01 5/79.' USAT declined 4/11/80. RO closed I 
case 8/80 due to lack of evidence regarding misrepresentation. 
No overpayment. J 

Suspended f"r 3 years beginning 11/12/81 based upon 
criminal conviction in 8/80. 

Referred to 01 9/79. Declined by USAT 5/80. Returned to 
RO 6/80. .Case closed 12/4/80 due to lack of evidence 
regarding upgrading of services or overutilization. No 
overpayment. 

Case received on 6/2/80. closed by regional office 7/25/80. 
\ISIIT indicated there was no financial benefit to the 
individual and therefore no basis for an exclus:l.on. 

Referred to 01 11/78. USAT declined 12/80. Returned to RO 
12/29/110. Closed in 1181 due. to lack of evidence regarding 
mJ.srepresentation, 'No overpayment. 

'. 

\ 

I 

, 



r 

j
-.. >~="''''''''''''-.".'''='''=-=-~~===~.---.~~.='-' ... ''" .. '" .. ' 

1\ ~ 

I , 

00 
0<) 
I 

C> o ...... 

o 
I 
~ 

I ..... 
-> 

o 

I.Jnc ) tem 

-17 

4 18 

" 

i 

Ident J rIca Unn 

Jack Segao (Segal) 

Jesus Nunez 

,. 

n 1\(: ION - SAN FRflNC1SCO i --------------------, 
ActIon Taken and Status 

Carrier suspended payments in 1978 when case was referred 
to or. Since that time there is no record of him bIlling 
the program • 

RO sent case to CO with recommendation that Nunez be 
excluded - Nunez excluded for 10 years on 1/26/81. 
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1.lnc Item TdcntHJcat.lon 

• ___ • __ • ______________ ---C _________ _ 

3 19 JerrJ Williams, H.D. 

3 20 Wasyl Adkins, SNF 

3 21 James & Johanna Leyde, I\HB 

5 29 Ja_a Yu, H.D. 

ActIon Taken mid StRttm 

Opened by Washington State MFCU; USA! reco-,ended verbally 
to PI to accept Special Prosecutor's offer of including 
Hedicare money with their csse; USA,T "declined" - no fraud; 
PI and Washington Physicians' Service~ (carrier) ~evieved 
beneficiary records in 3/81 - $283 o/p; WPS Medical director 
determined onsite services were in fact rendered - no o/P; 
PI closed case ;5/81 

Involved cost rep~rts for nursing bOIle; opened by Wasbingt.on 
State HFCU; USAT declined - no dollar loss to M.edicare 

Excluded 8/7/81 (2 years) 

olp being determined; suspended 1/30/79 (1 year); 
reim;tatement. denled 6/18/80 
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Chairman HEINZ. Well, without objection, your entire statement 
will be made part of the record. ... 

[The prepared statement submitted at the hearIng follows:] 
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STATEMENT BY MARTIN KAPPERT 

DEPUTY ASSOCIATE ADMINISTRATOR 

FOR OPERATIONS 

HEALTH"CARE FINANCING ADMINISTRATION 

SUMMARY 

HCFA IS COMMITTED TO ERAD~£ATING~~RAUDI ABUS~, AN~ 
WASTE IN FINANCING HEALTH PROGRAMS FOR THE NATION S 
~LDERLY AND POOR. 

OUR FIRST PRIORITY IS TO MONITOR HEALTH CARE PAYMENTS 
AND TO DETECT INAPPROPRIATE PAYMENTS QU1.CKLY THROUGH 
SPECIFtC PROGRAMS ~HICH INCLUDE: 

- MEDfcAID r~ANAGEMENT I NFORMATION SYSTEM 

- MEDr CAID iQI,JALITY CONTR/uL SYSTEM 

- COST REPORT EVALUATION SYSTEM 

- PART B QUALITY ASSURANCE PROGRAM 

~ VALIDATION REVIE~ PROGRAM 

- ASSESSM~NT OF MEDICARE CONTRACTOR AND MEDICAID STATE 
AGENCY PERFORMANCE PROGRAM . 

, - . 
IF FRAUD OR ABUSE IS SUSPECTED, MEDICARE CONTRACTORS 
AND STATE AGENCIES INVESTIGATE. 

IF THE INVE~TIGATION IDENTIFIES POTENTIAL FRAUD BY 
PROVIDERS, REFERRAL IS MADE TO: 

THE OFFICE OF THE INSPECTOR GENERAL FOR MEDICARE 
FRAUD CASES 

FOR MEDICAID FRAUD, EITHER THE STATE MEDICAID FRAUD 
CONTROL UNIT, OR THE APPROPRIATE STATE lA~ ENFORCEMENT 
AGENCY IF THERE IS NO STATE FRAUD CO~TROL UNIT • 

ONCE FRAUD OR ABUSE IS DETECTED, IN ADDITION TO REFERRAL 
FOR PROSECUTION AND EFFORTS TO RECOVER OVERPAYMENTS, ~E 
USE OUR ADMINISTRATIVE SANCTIONS PROGRAM TO PUNISH THE 
OFFENDER THROUGH SUSPENSION OR EXCLUSION FROM PARTICI­
PATION IN MEDICARE AND MEDICAID. 

We HAVE WELCOMED THE CONTRI~UTioNS OF THE INSPECTOR 
. GENERAL'S AUDITS AND SERVICE DELIVERY ASSESSMENTS IN 

OVERSIGHT OF HEALTH EXPENDITURES. 
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r t:D'[ CHAI RMAN HEI NZ, AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS: vHAiRMAN OLE, 

I AM MARTIN KAPrERT;i, DEPUTY ASSOCIATE ADMINISTRATOR F?R 

OPERATIONS OF THE HEALTH CARE, FINANCING ADMI NIS-TRATION , I 

AM PLEASED TO BE WITH YOU TODAY TO DI ~CUSS HCFA' S EFFORTS TO 

COMBAT FRAUD, ABUSE AND WASTE IN THE MEDICARE AND MEDICAID 

PROGRAMS, 

T~E MEDICARE AND MEDICAID PROGRAMS WHICH HCFA ADMINISTERS 

PROVIIlE HEALTH INSURANC\:\ COVERAGE FOR 28 MI LLl ON AGED AND 

DISABLED INDIVIDUALS pLu~ 22.5 MILLION BENEF~CIARIES ELIGIBLE 

FOR AID TO FAMILIES \'lITH DEPENtSENT CHILDREN (AFDc) OR':~ 

SUPPLEMENTAL SECURITY INCOME (SSI), THUS OUR PROGRAMS TOUCH 

THE LIVES OF MORE THAN 50 ~n"LLION .I'\MERICANS -- 1 IN EVERY 5, 

OR ABOUT 22 PERCENT OF THE TOTAL POPULATION OF THE UNITED 

STATES, 

THE GOAL OF ASSURING T~E INTEGRITY OF HEALTH CARE F~NANCIN~ 

PROf,RAMS FOR liHE NATION'S c.ELDERLY AND POOR IS A FUNDAMENTAL 
\1 ~ \ 

CONCERN TO US AS IT IS TO YOU. FRAUD, AS Y'OU ARE AwARE, IS 
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OBTAINING SOMETHING OF VALUE UNLAWFULLY THROUGH WILLFUL 

MISREPRESENTATION, ABUSE IS EXCESSIVE USE OF SERVICES OR 

IMPROPER PRACTICES WHICH ARE NOT PROSECUTABLE, WASTE MAY BE 

DEFINED AS MISSPENT DOLLARS .ARISING FROM DEFICIENT PRACTICES, 

MANAGEMENT SYSTEMS, OR'-' CONTROLS, rNA TIME wHEN EVERY 

DOLLAR CJ')IJt!;:TS, WE CANNOT AFFORD TO SPEND CAREFULLY BUDGETED 

HEALTH CARE FUNDS ON UNNECESSARY -- OR WORSE -- FRAUDULENT 

ACTIVITIES,' THAT IS WHY HCFA IS COMMITTED TO ERADICATING 

FRAUD, ABUSE AND'wASTE IN THE EXPENDITURE OF GOVERNMENT 

FUNDS, 

WE AT HCFA INTEND TO BE SURE THAT PROGRAM PAYMENTS ARE 

PROVIDED ONLY TO ELIGIBLE BENEFICIARIES FOR APPRdpRIATE 

SERVICES, AND AT REASONABLE RATES. THIS REQUIRES THAT 

SOPHI STI CATED CONTROLS BE AN I NTEGRAL PART OF OUR EVERYDAY 

OPE'RATIONS, 

WE HAVE A NUMBER OF SPECIFIC PRQ~~AMS TO MONITOR HEALTH CARE 

PAYMENTS, AND YO D~r,ECT INAPPROPRIATE PAYMENTS QUICKLY, 

~I 

1/ 
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MEDICAID MANAGEMENT INFORMATION SYSTEM 

THE MEDICAID MANAGEMENT INFORMATION SYSTEM (MMIS) 

HAS BEEN A PARTICULARLY EFFECTIVE TOOL IN IMPROVING 

STATE MANAGEMENT OF MEDICAID EXPENDITURES. MMIS 

ENABLES STATES TO EFFICIENTLY PRO~ESS CLAIMS AND 

CONTROL PROGRAM ,EXPENDITURES. THE SYSTEM ALSO 

GENERATES DATA FOR THE STATES WHICH IDENTIFY 

INSTANCES OF PROGRAM ABUSE IN THE MEDICAID PROGRAM. 

CURRENTLY 36 STATES, ACCOUNTING FOR ABOUT THREE-. 
QUARTERS OF MEDICAID EXPENDITURES, HAVE FULLY 

CERTIFIED MMIS SYSTEMS.. TEN OTHER STATES ARE 

DEVELOPING MMIS SYSTEMS, A.ND ONL¥ 5 STATES HAVE NOT 

INITIATED DEVELOPMENTAL EFFORTS TO INSTALL AND TAKE . . . 
ADVANTAGE OF THE CAPABILITIES OF ~MIS. 

THE POSITIVE RESULTS OF EXISTING MMIS ACTIVITIES 

DEMONSTRATE ITS EFFECTIVENESS. FOR EXAMPLE., MICHIGAN 

HAS ESTIMATED TliAT THE MMIS ENABLED THE STATE TO 

SAVE MORE THAN $30 MILLION IN 1978 FROM THE 

REJECTION OF DUPLICATE CLAIMS, THE DENIAL OF CLAIMS 

FOR INELIGIBLE BENEFICIARIES, AND THE RECOVERY OF 

FUN~S FROM THIRD PARTIES. 

I 
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MEDICAID QUALITY CONTROL 

WE HAVE ESTABLISHED A COMPREHENSI~E MANAGEMENT 

SYSTEM--THE MEDICAID QUALITY CONTROL CMQC) SYSTE~-­

wHICH COMPLEMENTS THE MMIS AND ASSISTS IN IMPROVING 

THE MANAGEMENT OF THE ~EDICAID PROGRAM. 

THE MQC SYSTEM REVIEwS A SAMPLE OF CASES TO IDENTIFY 

ERRORS AND INCORRECT PAYMENTS, DETERMINE THE 

REASONS FOR THESE ERRORS, AND PRODUCE DATA wHICH 

CAN BE USED TO INITIATE CORRECTIVE ACTIONS, 

THIS STATE-APMINISTERED, FEDERALLY-DESIGNED 

MANAGEMENT SYSTEM IS SPECIFICALLY DESIGNED TO 

REDUCE ERRONEOUS MEDICAID PAYMENTS RE~ULTING FROM 

ERRORS IN ELIGIBILITY DETERMINATION, CLAIMS 

PROCESSING, AND DETERMINATION OF THIRD-PARTY 

LI ABI LITY, FEDERAL PROGRAM COSTS WERE REDUCED AN 

ESTIMATED $68,2 MILLION IN FY 1980 AS A RESULT OF 

THIS ACTIV.ITY, 

THE IMPROVEMENT OBSERVED IN MANY STATES' .ERROR 

RATES BASED ON THE MQC SYSTEM IS CERTAI~LY COMMEND­

ABLE, FOR EXAMPLE,. 20 STATES, ,INCLUDING MANY OF 
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THE LARGEST STATES, HAVE REDUCED THEIR MOST RECENT 

ERROR RATES FROM THE PREVIOUS SIX-~ONTH MONITORING 
" 

PERIOD', ALTHOUGH THE NATIONAL RATE IS STILL 

HOVERING AROUND THE 5 PERCENT LEVEL, THERE IS A 

GREAT IlEAL OF VARI ABI LITY FROM STATE TO STATE, "We 

ARE OPTIMISTIC, HOWEVER, THAT MOST STATES WILL 

ACHIEVE THE CONGRESSIONALLY ~~NDATED TARGET OF 4 .. 
PERCENT BY THE END OF FY 1982. 

COST REPORT EVALUATION SYSTEM 

IN THE MEDICARE PROGRAM, ;;OUR COST REPORT EVALUATION 

PROGRAM (CREP) AIDS !N THE ASSESSMENT OF MEDICARE 

INTERMEDIARY PERFORMANCE AND HCFA POLICY IN THE 

SETTLEMENT OF PART f{' HOSPITAL AND HOME ,HEALTH 

AGENCY COST REPORTS. THE PROGRAM IS DESIGNED TO 

REVI EW A CASH. Fl.OW OF APF'ROXIMATELY $27 BILLION, 

THIS' IS ACCOMPLISHED THROUGH SAMPI.:;ING ALL HOSPITAL 

AND HOME HEALTH AGENCY COST REPORTS ,SETTLE~ BY 

MEDICARE INTERMEDIARIES DURING A FISCAL YEAR, CR~P 
HAS PROVEN T'O BE EXTREMELY VALUABLE IN SURFACING 

PROBLEMS RELATED TO REIMBURSEMENT POLICIES, IT HAS 

ALSO HELPED TO IDENTIFY ERRORS IN CLAIMS REVIEW, 

THE ESTIMATED SAVINGS FROM RECOVERIES FOR FY' 1981 
ARE IN EXCESS OF $6 MILLION. -::::.::::::~ 
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PART R QUALITY ASSURANCE PROGRAM 

IN ADDITION, OUR PART B QUALITY ASSURANCE PROGRAM, 

DETeCTS PAYMENT ERRORS IN THE MEDICARE SUPPLEMENTAL 

INSURANCE PROGRAM, IT REDUCE~ THE LIKELIHOOD OF 

FUTURE ERRORS OCCURRING BY REVIEwING CLAIMS PROCESSED 

BY MEDICARE CARRIERS, IDENTIFYING THEIR SOURCES AND 
. 

MAKING APPROPRIATE CORRECTIONS, As A RESULT OF THE 

REDUCTIONS IN PAYMENT AND DEDUCTIBLE ERRORS, 

SAVINGi FOR FISCAL 1981 ARE ESTIMATED AT APPROXI­

MATELY $18 MILLION. 

FOR BOTH MEDICAID AND MEDICARE, WE HAVE INSTITUTED MANAGEMENT 

SYSTEMS TO ENABLE US TO MONITOR FISCAL AGENTS RSPONSIBLE FOR 

EXPENDITURE OF oUR FUNDS, INCLUDU'4G OUR VALIDATION REVIEW 

PROGRAM AND OUR PROGRAM OF ASSESSMENT OF MEDI CAR'E CONTRACTOR 

AND MEDICAID STATE AGENCY PERFORMANCE, I WOULD LIKE TO 

DESCRIBE EACH OF THESE SYSTEMS FOR YOU. 

o VALIDATION REVIEW PROGRAM 

OUR PROGRAM VALIDATION EFFORTS ARE INTENDED TO 

ASSURE ~J'iE APPROPR IAT,ENESS OF CLA I MS PAYMENTS UNDER 
o , 

MeDI CAIn AN.D ~IEDI CARE, AS WELL .~S TO TEST THE 
" . 

, EFFECTI VENESS OF EXI STI NG PROGRAM POll CI ES AND ~ 

() 
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I ~ II 
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OPERATIONS. WE ACCOMPL,I SH THIS THROUGH AUDIT 

ATTENTION TO VARIOUS AREAS wHERE THERE IS A POTENTIAL 

FOR MISSPENT FUNDS--EITHER BECAUSE OF PRACTICES ON 

THE PART OF INDIVIDUAL OR GROUPS OF HEALTH CARE 

PROVIDERS wHICH SUGGEST THAT A CLOSER EX,AMINATION 

MAY BE REQUIRE~, OR BECAU~E ~E ARE CONCERNED THAT 

OUR POLICIES MAY NEED REVISION OR OUR,OPERATIONS 

'MAY NEED TO BE IMPROVED. 

ASSESSMENT O~ MEDICARE CONTRACTOR AND MEDICAID 

STATE AGENCY PERFORMANCE 

BECAUSE oul PROGRAMS ARE ADMINISTERED THROUGH OTHER 

ORGANIZATIONS AND AGENCIES, ~E EYALUATE AND MONITOR 

THE EFFECTIVENESS OF MEDICARE CONTRACTORS AND 

MEDICAID STATE AGENCIES IN IDENTIFYING, INVESTIGATING,,, 

AND TAKING ACTION ON SUSPECTED CASES OF FRAUD AND 

ABUSE. W~ ALSO PROVIDE TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE AND 

SERVE A COORDINATING FUNCTION BETwEEN MEDICARE 

AND MEDICA!D TO iMPROVE THE~PERFORMANCE OF CONTRAC-. ;:-

TORS AND STATES. 

"IN ADDITION TO ACTIVITIES TO MAINTAIN, THE OVERALL EFFICIENCY 

OF OUR PROGRAM OPERATIONS, HCFA HAS A MAJOR ONGOING RESPONSI­

BILITYi'D IDENTIFY AND REDUCE IMPROPER PRACTICES BY INDIVIDUAL 

HEALTH CARE PROVIDERS. ONE OF OUR MOST IMPORTANT TOOLS FOR 

J! '1' 
t' 
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THIS IDENTIFICATION IS THROUGH ABUSE INVESTIGATIONS AND 

PRELIMINARY FRAUD INVESTIGATI0NS~ 

MEDICARE CONTRACTORS AND MEDICAID STATE AGENCIES ARE REQUIRED 

TO INVESTIGATE SITUATIONS--IDENTIFIED THROUGH CLAIMS PROCESSING 

SYSTEMS OR OTt-fER MEANS--wHICH INVOLVE SUSPECTED FRAUD, 

ABUSE, OR OTHER IMPROPER PRACTICes', IN THESE, CASES THEY 

DETERMINE ~HETHER THERE HAVE BEEN SPECiFIC VIOLATIONS OF THE 

LA~ OR PROGRAM REQUIREMENTS AND ASCERTAIN THE AMOUNT OF ANY 

PROGRAM OVERPAYMENTS wHICH HAVE RESULTED, IF THE INVESTI­

GATION IDENTIFIES POTENTIAL CRIMINAL FRAUD BY PROVIDERS, 
I • •• 

, REFERRA~ IS MADE TO THE OFFICE OF THE INSPECTOR GENERAL FOR 

MEDICARE FRAUD CASES, AND EITHER THE STATE MEDICAID FRAUD 

CONTROL UNIT OR, wHERE THERE IS~\NO STATE FRAUD CONTROL UNIT, 
':;., 

" THE APPROPRIATE STATE LAw ~NFORCEM~~T AGENCY, IF THERE is 

POSSI BLE MEDI CAl D FRAUD, THESE BODI ~S"CONDUCT ANY FURTHER 

INVESTIGATION AND wORK wITH THE DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE AND 

STATE PROSECUTORIAL AGENCIEs ON THE CASE, 
\ 
\ 

::.:'" ONCE FRAUD OR ABUSE ARE DE'TECTED, WE r~UST BE ABLE TO TAKE 

ACTION TO SANCTION THE' OFFENDER, w'E ACCOMPLISH THIS THROUGH 

OUR ADMINISTRATIVE SANCTIONS PROGR~_~..! .. _, .. _., __ "':~, .. w., .•• ... _ .. _ .. ",. 

j5 

THESE SANCTIONS SUPPLEMENT REFERRAL FOR PROSECUTION, AND 

EFFORTS TO RECOVER ANY OVERPAYMENTS; ACT10M MAV Ch TNiTiAi=~ - _ • ..., - t'! ::~, ,IJ_ .......... r" _u 

89-601 0-82--18 
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TO SUSPEND OR EXCLUDE THE PROVIDER'S P,I\RTICIPA-rrON IN 

MEDICARE AND MEDICAID, WE MAY ALSO pROVIDE INFORMATION TO 
1.\ .. 

THE RELEVANT STATE LICENSURI: :SOARD FOR APPROPRIATE ACTION, 
l 

1\ 

THE PREVENTION AND DETECTION FUNCTIONS I HAVE REVIEWED wITH 

YOU ARE DISTRIBUTED IN SEVERAL COMPONENTS THROUGHOUT HCFA, 

PRIMARILY THE BUREAUS OF QUALITY CONTROL AND PROGRAM 

OPERATIONS, AS wELL AS IN THE REGIONAL OFFI~ES, TOGETHER, 

SUBSTANTIAL TIME IS DEVOTED TO FRAUD AND ABUSE THROUGHOUT 

ABUSE AND wASTE IN HEALTH CARE FINANCING PROGRAMS, 

" I 

" 

THE INSPECTOR GENERAL'S OFFICE HAS SUPPORTED STATE .. MEDICAID 

_::£k ... " ... .FRAUD CONTROL lJNirS,~H.I.C~. ARE,.·Jm.~.,.·QP.fRATI NG I ~)29 STATES, 

DURING 1980, THE EFFORTS OF THESE UNITS RESULTED IN 366 

. - .. ~.- -~---------:-..-.~ ... ~. --~- .~.--.--.---.--.. ' - -.-.~ .•. -~.--~--~ ... ---.------ \~ 
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IN,DICTMENTS AND 196 CONVICTIONS, AT THE END OF 1980. THERE 

~ERE 2035 CASES PENDING AND UNDER INVESTIGATION, 

THE OFFICE OF THE INSPECTOR GENERAL ALSO CONDUCTS AUDITS, 

PROGRAM REVIE~S, AND SERVICE DELIVERY ASSESSMENTS AIMED AT 

IMPROVING DEPARTMENT OPERATIONS, IN 1980, THE INSPECTOR 

GENERAL ISSUED 748 REPORTS RELATED TO HEALTH EXPENDITURES 

UNDER HC;:A's JURISDICTION, AND RECOMMENDED FINANCIAL ADJUST­

MENTS TOTALLING $37,3 MILLION, THE TYPES OF FINDINGS ~HICH 

wERE IDENTI F I ED INCLUDE: 1) OVERSTATED CLA IMs--$11. 8 
" 

MILLION IN MEDICAID AND $7,9 MILLIO~ .. IN MEDICA~E: .. ?)_. INE;l.:._""'-----.............,.., .•• "., ... ,~---"O'1I:-
--.~.-,"'M._,rr~Uf~Al"M~~~:·E MILLION AND $5,1 MILLION; AND 3) PROCEDURAL 

VIOlATIONS--$2,3 MILLION FOR MEDICARE AND MEDICAID, 

WE HAVE UNDERTAKEN A NUMBER OF ACTIONS IN;, RESPONSE TO THE 

I NSPECTOR GENERAL' S RE;~OMMENDATIONS, As A RESULT OF ALL 

AUDIT REPORTS ISSUED TO DATE, wE HAVE RECOVERED $126 MILLION, 

wITH 109 CASES STILL PENDING-, IN ADDITION TO FINANCIAL 

RECOVERIES, wE HAVE ALSO RESPONDED TO THE REPORTS BY 

INITIATING REVIEwS OF VARIOUS POLICIES AND PROCEDURES, 

PLANNING TO COMPLETELY REVISE OTHER REGULATIONS, AND wORKING 

wITH THE IG TO INITIATE NEw AUDITING APPROACHES, 

WE HAVE HAD A SYSTEM FOR TRACKING RECOMMENDATIONS FROM THE 

INSPECTOR GENERAL AND THE GENERAL ACCOUNTING OFFICE REGARiI~NG 

FINANCIAL ADJUSTMENTS IN PLACE rOR SOME TIME, AND wE HAVE 

RECENTLY INSTITUTED A COMPARABLE SYSTEM FOR MONITORING 

MANAGEMENT RECOMMENDATIONS AS wELL, W.E HAVE ALSO ESTABLISHED 

T!METABLES ~O~ FOLLvn=UP AND RESOLUTION OF RECOMMENDATIONS. 

I HOPE THAT I HAVE BEEN ABLE TO DESCRIBE FOR YOU .oUR EFFORTS 

TO PREVENt; DETECT,' AND PUNISH FRAUD, ABUSE, AND w",STE IN 

OUR PROGRAMS, AS wELL AS OUR ~ORK wITH THE OFFICE OF THE 

INSPECTOR GENERAL IN THESE AREAS. FURTHER INFORMATION 

REGARDING AREAS OF PARTICULAR INTEREST TO. THE COMMITTEES IS 

ATTACHED TO MY FORMAL STATEMENT, r WILL BE HAPPY TO RESPOND 

TO ANY QUESTIONS YOU MAY HAVE, 

1 
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ATTACHMENT 1 

HCFA ACTIVmES RESPONSIVE TO RECOMMENDATIONS MADE 
BY THE INSPECTOR GENERAL DURING 1980* 

REPORT HCFA ACTIONS 

Audit 

Audit 

Audit 

SDA 

Management of Personal C~re 
Services Under Title XIX 

Need for More Restrictive 
Policies and Procedures 
for Medicare Reimburse­
ment of Hospital-Based 
Physicians 

Requirements for Teaching 
Physicians to Qualify for 
Reimbursement Under 
Medicare and Medicaid 

Medicare Part B Benefi­
ciary Services 

. Preparing recommendations to more 
clearly define circumstances under 
which such services may be provided 

March 1, 1980 published notice in 
Federal Register that provisions of 
42 CFR 405.832 and 42 CFR 4D5.1f83(a) 
w.ould be uniformly enforced, thus 
generally precluding reasonable charge 
reimbursement for clinical laboratory 
services furnished to Medicare patients 
in hospitals and skilled nursing f;3.cilities 

Lawsuit subsequently challenged legal 
effect of notice and HCFA was preliminarily 
enjoined from implemel1ting its intent 

\\ 

October 6, 1981 - HCFA:,~ithdrew 
previous notice ,/ . 

Recommended modificktions to the 
existing regulations will tie published 
in Federal Register early'" in 1982 

Developing proposed regulations to 
implement Section 948 of P.L. 
96-1f99, regarding a new method for 
determining the customary chlrges 
for physician services in a teaching 
setting, to be published by June, 1982 

Conducted an expanded beneficiary 
information program publicizing the 
availability of beneficiary services' 

Met with Social Security Administration 
to explore options for improving services 
to beneficiaries in outlying areas 

Prepared and distributed a brochure 
entj,tled "Guide to Health Insurance 
for People with Medicare" 

*Includes HCF A activities ongoing or underway which were reinforced by the 
Inspector General's recommendations. 
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HCFA ACTIONS 

Established a consumer information 
campaign and nationwide counselor 
training program on supplemental 
health insurance for Medicare beneficiaries 

Intensified ongoing efforts with States 
to encourage increased communication 
between State Medicaid programs 
and providers, including physicians 

Developed revisions to Medicaid Management 
Information System to include data 
on physician partidpation 

Working with the AMA and other 
interested parties, developed a common 
claim form for physician use under 
Medicaid and Medicare which has 
now been adopted by a majority of 
State Medicaid programs 

Experimenting with use of a common 
procedure coding and developing long 
range strategy for encouraging use 
of common procedure codes 

Accepted bids from interested parties 
to revise a popular PHS patient brochure 
entitled "Living with End Stage Renal 
Disease" to reflect recent medical 
and technical advances 

Prepared slide presentations on transplantation 
and self-care dialysis to be loaned 
to patients 

Prepared and distributed a training 
_-~anual on self-care dialysis 

Prepared an ESRD program fact book 
providing information on all aspects 
of the program 

Supported workshops conducted by 
ESRD networks to promote a "whole 
life" recordkeeping system in which 
patients develop step-by-step plans 
to meet their medical and other goals 
enabling them to deal more constructively 
with the problems imposed by their 
illness 

I , 

I 
~ 
,I 

I 
f 
i 
f 



r 

II 

CJ 

o 

/1 

(/ 

o 



r 

,. 

REPORT 

- SDA ESRD (Continued) 

SDA Restricted Patient 
Admittance to Nursing 
Homes 

274 

HCFA ACTIONS 

Developed a rule, now in final stages, 
to permit approval of ESRD facilities 
which furnish self-care dialysis training 
only. This would encourage more -
self-care training programs 

Is chairing a Departmental task force 
which will be advising the Secretary 
on ESRD policy issues 

Is revising data collection system 
to secure more comprehensive and 
usable data regarding services received 
by ESRD beneficiaries 

Published regulations to implement 
case management .and home and community 
care provisions of P.L. 97-35 

Developing regulations to implement 
P.L. 97-35 mandating lower reimbursement 
for hospital beds used by patients 
while waiting .for an available nursing 
home bed 

Developing regulations to implement 
swing bed provision of f>..L. 96-499. 
Regulations will be published shortly 

Monitoring demonstraticn by National 
Center for Health Care Statistics 
regarding incentives for nursing homes 
to accept heavy care patients and 

, to discharge light care patients; report 
due 1984 

Conducted a demonstration project 
regarding the three-day prior hospitalization 
rule for Medicare patients 

Completed study, as required by P.L. 
96-499, on availability of and need 
for SNF services covered under Medicare 
and Medicaid, including investig('ltion 
of desirability and feasibility of SNFs 
participating in either Medicare or 
Medicaid to participate in both programs. 
Report to Congress in final preparation 

n 

l 

.f{. 

\ 

f 

275 

ATTACHMENT 2 

Sanction 

ADMINISTRATIVE SANCTIONS TAKEN ON CASES 
REFERRED TO UNITED STATES ATTORNEYS BY 

THE INSPECTOR GENERAL IN 1980 

Administrative sanction imposed 

Overpayment recouped 

Cases closed - insufficient evidence for sanction 

Cases pending final action by HCFA 

Duplicate entries 

Cases not received by HCFA 

Cases pending with XG or u.s. Attorney 

Cases 

5 

14 

20 

18 

6 

4 

3 

70 
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ATTACHMENT 3 

ALLOCATION OF STAFF RESOtJRCES DEVOTED TO THE 
PREVENTION OF:ABUSE AND WASTE IN ' 

THE MEDICARE AND MEDICAID,PROGRAIy1S 
FOR FY 19B1 

Purpose Total Staff 
Activities F!A!W* Central Regional 

MediCaid Management Infor-
mation System (MMIS) A&W 9 22 

Medicaid Quality Control 
(MQC) W 2B ,135 

Cost Report Evaluation 
Program (CREP) A&W 5 51 

Part B Quality Assurance 
Program W 4 33 

Validation Review 
Program A&W 21 105 

Assessment of Medicare 
Contractor & Medicaid 
State Agency R~!'lrformance W 66 211 

Abuse Investigation A _~_3 56 

136 613 

TOTAL 749 

* F! A/W means Fraud, Abuse and Waste. . . 

$ Resources":* • 

$1,147,000 

2,on,000~ 

1,369,000 

4,662,000 

10,249,000 

2,183,000 

$27,713-~000 

~ , ' 

** Resources Assumption: Average Annual Salary and Benefits per empJoyee: $37,000. 
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STATEMENT OF NELSON SABATINI, EXECUTIVE ASSISTANT TO 
THE COMMISSIONER, SOCIAL SECURlTY ADMINISTRATION 

, Mr. SABATINI. Mr. Chairmfln, Commissioner Svahii has made a 
very strong commitment to reducing the incidence of fraud, waste, 
and abuse and also to recovering money that have been misspent. 
when these incidents do occur., "''- , 

I would like to just give you a brief o~erview of some of the 
things that we are doing in soCial security to reduce fraud, waste, 
and abuse. ,. .' ' 

One of the first things that we have done is to order a significant 
increase in the number of continuing disability investigations that 
we undertake to iqsure that individuals who are receiving benefits 
based on disability are actually disabled. . 

We have expanded our program of risk asses~ments to identify 
those areas in which the SSA system h~s its greatest vulnerability. 

We are working to ,develop an interface with the Internal Reve­
nue Service to assist us in identifying undisclosed assets and re­
sources. 

We -have expanded" our quality meaS\lremen:t activities to foster 
error reduction and to include a comprehensive picture of the accu­
racy of the SSAqfayments and the causes of error. 

An add,i.~ional effort that we are devoting a great deal of re­
,sources. to' and which complements our fraud, waste and abuse ~ ef­
forts is to increase the collection of outstanding debts owed to the 
Agency. Currently there is Olitstanding c:lebt of approximately $1.9 

. .' billion and we are attempting to increase our collectioris over the 
. next 2 years by nearly '$1 billion. We ,plan to do this by emphasiz­
ing our philosophy that we want debts to be paid and paid quickly. 
Weare instituting management controls over all our debts. We are 
collecting debt~ at the earliest· opportunity~ . We· are making efforts 
to resolve delinqueilt accounts. . . 

.. We see our debt collection initiative as a complementary activity 
to our co~mitment to reduce fraud, waste and abuse. B6th stem 
from an overa,ll commitment to insure that alL program expendi-
tures are lawful and necessary. '0 ., • . ,. 

I would be happy to answer any questions. 
Chairman HEINZ. Mr. Sabatini, thank you. And we will make 

your en.tire statement, which is quite lengthy, a part of the record. 
[Th~prepared statement of Ne!soIi Saba:tini'follows:] 

"",---~- -
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STATEMENT OF 

NELSON SABATINI 

EXECUTIVE 

ASSISTANT TO THE 

COMMISSIONER 

SOCIAL SECURITY ADMINISTRATION 

is Nels5n Sabatini, Executive Assistant to the 

Commissioner ot Social Security. Conunissioner Svahn has asked 

that I represent him at boday's hearing. 

JJ 
// 
Ii ·:rile Social Security Administration is committed to preventing, 

and reducing the incidence ol, fraua, waste, an~ abuse and to 

recover ing. the monies misspent when these incidents occur. Our 

aim is to prevent, detect,. and recover misspent monies. ~ve 

also inve~tigate caSes of fraud and,. when appropriate, refei 

them for prosecution. 

As you know, the Social security Administration is J;:espons ible 

for administering the Old-Age and Survivors Insurance (OASI), 

Dlsa~ility Insurance (01), and Supplemental Security Income 

( ~SI) In FY 19B1 we distri~uted ~143 billion in "~ prograws. 

payments to nearly 40 million Americans. SSA also oversees 

State administration of the Aid to Families with DependeQt 

279 

Children (AFDC) program~ With programs of t~is magnitude a 

relatively low rate of incorrect payments translates to a 

significant dollar figure. 

I vlill now review the payment accuracy systems that SSA 

operates, describe recent findings, and explain current efforts 

toward further improving payment accuracy. I might hote at the 

.c. outset that unintentional errors significantly exceed fraud as 

a caUse of misspent dollars. 

To give you sdme idea of how small percentages may correspond 

to large amounts of dollars, the payment accuracy rate in the 

retirement and survivors program for the last measured period 

o (April-September 1979) was" 99.7"2. percent. The corresponding 
... ;:;, 

error rate of .28 percent resulted in about $124 million in 
i 

incorrect payments in this 6,-mont.h period. Ubviously, it i.s I 
well worth our while to work to. 5.mprove our accuracy. Of the 

$124 mill~on error in the OASI program, Over. one-half was paid 

to student beneficiaries. With the rece~tly enacted .~) 
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legislation that will:phase out post-secondarystuden~ 

t a s, ignificant improvement in benefits by 19d5,.we ~xpectp se~ 

retirement and survivors in5u~ance paymen~ accuracy. .. lost of 

errors are at tributable to changes in beneficiary the remaining 

t a ma rrl,' ages and divorces. circumstances such as unrepoF e SSA 

these erxors to determine ways to reduce is currently studYing 

their ,occurrence. (Errors due to inaccuI:"ate reporting o~ 

, l'n the err, or rate for this petiOOi earnings ~;re not incluaed 

they will be included in the study now underway,for the 

" 
October 1979-March 1930 period.) 

1 ,1.' mpl, ,enle,pted 'a qua" Ii ty measurement system SSA has only recent,y' 

't a'l"s'abl.:·'ll"'t,y insurance,paymen,ts siloilar: to for Social Secur1 y 

that for retirement ._ ,and, 'survivors payments~' ~he~efore, we do 

bl accur,acy rate for the..se, ·payments. not yet have ,a, cOmpar.a. e' 

5as;~ on ~. ';;>;ilot test ~'le conducteain devel.opingthis new" 

::'elieve that the disabili tyinsurance error ,rat;e may system; \'le 

be 2.0 percent or r.1,or.e. Due ta tbe potent~al magnitude of .the 

D 

.' 

281 

DI error. rate, SSA has accelerated its review of current 

disability ~ase5. 
The Social Security Disability Amendments of 

1980 (P.L. 96..,265) require SSA to conduct; a triennial review of 

continlIing disability cases beginning in January 1982. How-

ever, S'SA began an accelerated review in I'larch of this year. 

~ve are alsoreviewin'g 35 percent of favorable disability 

decisions prior to initial paymen~ and concentf~ting this 

review on high-error-p,rone' cases. 'l'hese reviews, along with", 

procedural changes we are' making to expedite terminations of 

I 
cases being ceased, Should serVe to reduce the Dr errdr rate. 

For t:he Supplemental 'SecUr i ty Income ", (as'I) program, the payment 

accuracy rate for the mostrecentmea.!?ured period' 
,I 

(October 1980-March'1981) is 94.7 percent. This represents 

$219 milliol1 misspent Over, this' 6-month per i06. Although the 

58I accuracy rate bas improved significantly since the 

beginning ot the' program in 1974 w!1en it· vIas about 87 percent, 

\ it bas' remained relatively stable in recent years. 'l'he early 

" 
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the past 2 year~ from 90.6 percent to 92.7 perceht. During 

the payments of a large number of recipients; such as a this time SSAbas devoted c.onsiderable resuurces to helping 

computer system match with Title II master beneficiary recotds States in ~eveloping plans to correct errors. In particular, 

and veterans Administration records~ A current SSI initiative SSA is assisting States in developing techniques whereby error' 

is toestablisn an interface with Internal Revenue Service data case data is analyzed in such I.... way as 
Q to provide~~ "profile" 

on interest income as a lead to identifying bank account of error-prone cases. When caSes with a high probability of 

errors, the largest source of SSI errors. error can be selected out, State resources can be ,usee most 

efficiently by directing attention to those cases. 
(, 

Is is important to note that the S51 quality review on which 

the ~ccuracy figures are based has never included a review of I would now like to describe how these activities relate to the 

disability factors for disabled recipients. Therefore, the Office of the Inspector General (OIG). The Office of the 

accuracy rate is overstat~d. As in the Title II disability Inspector General (OIG) has been supportive of SSA error 

program, we believe the error rate on disability factors may be reduction activities o • In particular, OIG audits and 

20 parcent or more. We"e?(pect to establish an on90in9 ,review initiatives on Social Security nu~ber fraud and on death record 

of disability factors for SSI, cases in 1982. matching operations to ide?tify erroneous payments to deceased 

beneficiaries have been benefl'cl"al across program lines •. Itis 

With respect to the Aid to Families with Dependent "Children in the area of f.ra.ue detection ~nd - processing, however, that-" 

(AFDC) pIogcam, th-a accuracy rate has steadily increased over the DIG and SSA work mo~t closely·.. A I ssuggestea earlier, 

,. 
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a ve~y small percent of misspent monies is due to fraud. SSA 

and OIG have an operating agreement under which OIG retains 

responsibili ty for investigating employee fraud ·cases and SSA 

assumes responsibility for investigating most beneficiary fraud 

cases. However I in addition to thisactivit¥ I .SSA has taken 

efforts dlrected to fraud prevention and detection within. the 

agency. SSA has instituted a Systems Security program directed 

at iaentifying and cor~ecting those aspects of SSA processes 

vulnerable to fraud. This program entails conducting risk 

assessments (i.e., reviews of prQcessesand systems to identify 

vulnerabilities). development of security plans for each SSA 

component, enhancement of automated data processing security, 

and an increaseq awareness on the part of SSA employees as to 

the need to be alert to potential security violations. 

Let-ore I concluoe; I. would like .t.o take a moment to discuss an 

~ffor t tho at ,coii.lple,llen tsp):"eve.h. t.l.' on .. ano o"etectl' o'n ,:.. ., _ 0... r[ tUu, 

waste J and abuse, I am referring to~debt collection. In April 
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of this year, President Reagan directed executive branch 

departments and agencies to implement aggressive debt 

c011ection programs. Commissiongr 5vahn has set this as one of 

his top priorities. SSA's outstanding debt is approximately 

$1.9 billion. A new debt collection program is underway that 

.wili increase the .net amount of debt collected in FY 1982 and 

FY 1983 by nearly $1 billion over what otherwise would have 

been collected. 'l'his will be accomplished by immediately 

taking the following actlons: 

~,by emphasizing out philosophy -that debts be paid and pa~d 

quickly. 

~, by instituting management control of all debts, both in 

our field offices and through automated capabilities.' 

('":' 

Three, by collecting debts a.t the earliest oPL:>ortunity. 

89-601 0-82--19 
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~, by making efforts to resolve delinquent debts. Special 

in-house collection units will be established and a pilot test 

is planned to determine the most efficient way to use private 

collection agencies and creait bureaus. 

Finally, by developing billing, followup and ;nanagement 

information systems. During FY 1983 an agencywide 

accounts-receivable system will. be established. 

SSA views its debt cOllection initi.ative as a complementary 

activity to its commitment to reduce fraud,. waste, and abuse. 

Both stem from an overall commitment to ensure that all program 

expenditures are lawful and necessary. 

// Thank you foe this opportunity to discuss SSA' s effopts- to 

combat fraud, waste~ and abuse. 
F 
i' Attached are specific 

responses to the qqestions thE:! Committee directed to SSA. 

'\ 
Attachment \~ 
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1. What 8pecifi~ actions were taken bY SSA in response to r&commendations made 
b'y the Inspector Gener'al during 19801 

A. Audit Nunber 13-<l2508-Review of Procedures for Reimbursing GSA fran 
Non-Recurring Reimbursable Work Authorizations 

8. Unnumbered-Assessment of Problems Found in the Computer Process of 
SS Enumeration System 

C. Audit Number 15-90250--State Practices on Refunding the Federal Portion 
of Recovered Overpayments 

D. Audit Number 13-12614--Review of Title II Benefit Payment Withdrawals 
and Disbursements by SSA 

E. Audit Number 12-13076--Review of Internal Controls Over Payment of 
OVertime 

.F •. Unnumbered-Service Delivery Assessment 

-Low Income Energy Assistance Program (LIEAP) 

I 
I 
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Review of Procedures for Reimbursing G$A fo~ Non-Recurring 
Reimbursable Work Authorizations (Audit NuTtleI' 1:H:)26Oe, 
March 31, 1980) 

Overview This report notes that when SSArequests repairsor~ro~e~nts" 
GSA does not contract for the work uptil after it has receivea ' 
payment from $SA for the estimated cost. For FY 75-78 projects, 
the trust funds could have earned $447,000 in interest if 
payment had been made upon project completion rather than 
when requested. 

Reccmnendation: 
;, 

That $SA submit a proposal to GSA requesting ;1) ,waiver of the advance 
payment requirement, and 2) approval to reimburse GSA on a percentage, 
of completion basis for non-recurring work authorizations. 

~: 

$SA moved promptly to Unplement this reccmnendation. we immediately 
requested a wiaver .and got GSA to agree in principle. The procedures 
SSA reccmnended to GSA called for 1) not advancing cash until the 
project actually begins and 2) GSA providing perTodic cost reports to 
SSA.Progress payments under each reimbursable work authorization would 
be compared to actual costs and refunds requested where 1) advances are 
excessive or 2) projects are terminated before 'their completion. Essentially. 
the arra~gement proposed by SSA provides cash flowing to GSA to coincide 
with its level o~ need. After a one year delay GsA has now promised that 
the necessary new billing procedures will be issued and implemented i~ 
January 1982. SSA's finance and realty and space management staffs wlll 
coordinate oversight of costs and cash flow once GSA implements its new 
procedures. 

RecO!TTl1endation: 

That SSA issue procedures for 1) monitoring actual costs of non-recurring 
projects to determine when refunds of excess payments should be requested 
from GSA. and 2) requesting prompt refunds for excess payments on projects 
terminated before their completionUor completed at amounts less than the 
pay.lents to GSA. 

~: 

We have instituted a standard set of procedures to ensure greater oversight 
in the monitorinc of costs. These procedures require GS~ to submit cost 
breakdowns shop-drawings, and cost amendments to SSA prior to the granting 
of funding'authorization. In addition, the 'procedures proposed to GSA in 
response to the first recommendation contained a request for refund when 
advances are excessive or projects terminated prior to completion. 
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Recommendation: 
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Assessment of Problems Found in the Computer Process of the 
Enumeration System (attachment to Shiela Brand's June 25, 1980, 
letter to Ted Murcheck) _-= ' 
Shiei~Brand of OIG participated in a risk assessment of the 
enumeration (social security card issuance) process that was 
conducted by SSA during 1980. The "vulnerabilities" identified 
by Ms. Brand were included in the risk ftnalysis report, which 
was published by SSA f s Office of Enumeration and Earnings 
Records in February 1981. These recommendations were not 
addressed by SSA separately, but as part of the overall risk 
analysis report. 

Most of the recomnendations in Ms. Br.and's letter dealt with 
specific operational problems involving the processing of 
applications for social security cards. The enumeration 
pro~<lss that Was studied by Ms. BIJ3Pd' s risk analysis te,am 
will be replaced shortly by a 9reall~ly modified process,whereby 
social security number applications will be keyed into the 
system by'local field offices, rather'than being mailed into 
Baltimore. As a result, many of tl'iese:recommendations will 
no longer be applicable. Others will continue to be pelevant, 
however, and we are currently either working on implementation, 
of those oranalyz~ng ,them further to determine the best course 
of action. " 

The l'eci:xrrnendations mad~"by Ms. rBrand were combined into the 
following nine safeguard recomnendations in the overall risk 
analysis report: 

Change the electronic'process to control anci follow~up on exceptions produced 
by the system to ensure that all are reentered. 

~: 

with the implementation' of the modified process, the reentry of exceptions 
will become a district office (00) responsibility, and the problem cited will 
not apply. 

Recomnendation: 

Reexamine all edit routines and improve as n~cessa~y, 

Action: 

The modified enumeration process described above 
edi t routines, ... since the" ioi tial,,,;i<nput is coming 
The new edit routines' will: be upgraded.' 

Recommendation: ' 
,I 
I, 

has required a new set of 
from adiffereri~ source. ~ 

p 
c::f 

, The €ldii; cheCk of the district office (DO) code field shOUld require a valid 
00 code. 
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~: 

The new process will automatically pick up the DO telecommunication address from the 
data communications tenninal (called the hardware address); thereby eliminat~ng the 
. repor~r:.d prob!em. ' 

Recommendatiol'1::, 

Expand edit routines to ide"ltify all errors in a record rather than rejecting 
an input record as soon as the first error is discovered. 

~: 
, ~ , 

The modified process will contain thi~ capability. 

Recommendation: 

Maintain a I;!ackup copy of the"master tape files, including each day's 
transactions, in an area removed from the data center. 

~: 

SSA uses a secure, off-site, underground storage facility to sto~e its master 
tape files and is developing a contingency plan that will ensure rapid recovery 
should something happen to all or part of the master files housed on magnetic 
media. 

n 

Recommendation: 

The tape file tb~t contai~ the actual SSN cards to be printed each night should 
contain the number of such records to be printed, contain internal check:;:-to ' 
make sure no more than that number are printed, arld produce information 'on 
these figures for management review. 

~: 

These requirements are being analyzed by our systems cOmponents and will be 
incorporated in future systems changes. 

Recommendation: 

A code should be printed on the SSN card and the stub and stored in the 
electronic record to enable association should an investigation involving 
the record be'necessary. 

~: 

SSA has along tenn effort underway to establish security audit trails (e.g., 
who handled an action, when, where, etc.). Unfortunately, these audit trails 
are expensive to establish and maintain. Our intent is to develop them for 
cash payment type transactions first, and if it proves cost effective, to 
apply them to SSN transactions. 

I l , 
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RecOlTrnendation: 

The SSN master record should indicate if the SSN card was returned by the 
Postal Service as undeliverable • 

~: 

The modified process will provide this facility. Such information could be 
useful in resolving subsequent problems with an account. This capability 
will not be present upon initial implementation of the modified process, 

. but there are plans to add it shortly thereafter. 

RecO!llT1endation: 

Improve the management information produced by the enumeration system. 

~: 

The modified process will produce more usable information about the 
enumeration operations. 

)) 
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C. Report Title: 

Overview: 

Reconunendation: 
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States Practices in Refunding Federal Portion of Recovered 
Overpayments and Uncashed Check~ Under the AFDC Pro ram 

,(Audit Number 15-90250, June 30,1980) g 
!)." 

The report notes that States' laws (and policies) vary 
considerably on the issues of 1) voiding State-issued 
chec~s that are not cashed by the beneficiaries, and 2) 
creduing the Fede"al p,ograms for their. -'share of these 
un cashed checks •. In sOllie St;ates uncashedchecks. are . 
voided after 6Q days ,of issuance,' while. in, .other States 
the per~od is 5.years--or longer. Moreover, vO'idirtg Cit 
cancell~ng the checks doesn't necessarily result in 
refunds to the Federal program. 

Esta~lish an overall uniform policy for timely return of the 
port~on of uncashed checks and other credits S· h Federal 

less from 
for,.Staces 

date of i h 1 • ~x mont s or 
ssuance s au d be eS,cablished as the time allowable 

to return the Federal portion of uncashed AFDC checks. 

~: 

We alerted all f . 
reviewed Stat'es ~ h~~~l~::~~~a~n~!!~~;s c~~ ~hishreclovery problem and they 
ch k' c s-- ow ong each one allows 

ec s to rema~n outstanding; what types of follow-u h .~ 
~n~: to determine the reasons for checks not ,being c~s~e~ St~tes h have, l,~ 
~n~~iated action on anew Federal re 1 i _.' e.t en 
ment for States to credit the Feder ~uoat on to e;~ab~~sh a u~~fdrm requ:i.re­
AFDC checks A Notice of De " a oovernment or ~ts port~on of uncashed 

was P1Ub~i~h~d in' t~e Fede~alc~:~~~t:~ ~:v~!~:m~:~i;~~~nsw!o:x;~!~ ~~~~se 
regu at~ons to be ~ssued ~n mid-1ge2. 
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Overview: 

'ltecoalllenda:tion: 
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Iteview of Title II Benefit PaYlllent Withdrawals 
and Disburselllents (Audit HUlllber 13-12614, 
October 15, 1980) 

The Audit Aqency (AA) calculated that alllounts ' 
transferred frolll the Trust Funds to the Treasury 
to cover lIIonthly title II banefit paYlllents 
exceeded the alllounts actually needed by sOllie 
$53'.illiona lIonth. 'l'heAAc:oncluded~hat 
SSAcould increase interest earninqso.t the 
'l'rustFunds by $4 •. 5 million a year!f .lIIore 
precise methods of deter_ininq th.'- alllounts 
needed,wereuse'd. In addit.ion the audit'ors 
thouqht lIIoreneede'd to be done to,res'olve the 
differenee between the payments c.-rtified to 
Treasury and the computer systelll accounting 
totals. 

" ' 

Require the program service centers (PSC's) to promptly prepare 
and,transmit t9. the Division of Finance via telecolllmunications 
or similar equi'pment, the Daily Reports o.f Benefit Activity 
(formsSSA-2049). 

Action: 

This recommendation has been implemented. The PSC's are now 
transmitting the forms SSA-2049 to the Office of Management 
and Budget's Division of Finance on a daily basis via the . 
telecommunicatio~s equipment (~acsilllile,Telecopi.er). 

Recommendation: 

Oetermine needed Trust Funds withdrawals by utilizing daily 
benefit data recorded on the for~s SSA-2049. 

This recommendation has been ,implelllented. Trust. Fund withdrawals 
Ar~ no~ being made using the d.ta c6ntained on the forms SSA-2049. 

Recommendation: 
,:.', 

Coordinate' 'with tbe'D~~asury' .oepa;-tment tb.e procedures ne~ded 
to effect TruS,t, :Fi.mds drawdownso.n an "a.~ needed" z:ather than 
weekly ba.sis. 

Action: 

We have coordinated with Tr~'asury: and, since Hove'lIIbe:r 1, 1980" 
we have been making daily withdrawals from the Trust Funds 
effective with the date of actual benefit activity as shown 
on the ~SA-2049s riceived from the program service ~enters. 
We con'tact Treasury daily to i:nform them, of the necessary 
withdrawa~ amount • 
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aacommendation: 

Ensura that the caus •• o~ tha imbalance i4entifi.ed in comparinq 
accounting .ystem. totals to payment data forwar4ed to the 
Tr.a.uryare documente4. 

Action: 

Although we agree. that the .ethod of 40cwaenting i.mbalance 
conditions nee4 • .improvement. tl,1.e c.omplexity ·of .the changes 
that would be necessary to accomplish the redesign of the 
system are too great compared to the benefits to justify 
inclusion o~ the redesign .as " priority item !in SSA's 1982 
ADP Plan. The redesign will compete with other projects for 
later inclusion in the ADP Plan. 

Recommendation: 

~nalyze the causes for the imbalance~ and take~action ne.ded 
to correct the system to av.oid their recurrence. 

'" 

Action: 

With few exceptions we identify the causes of all imb'l'nc~ 
conditions. When the cause is identified, immediate action 
is taken to correct the program so as to prevent further occurtence 
of any erroneous processing. 

Recommendation: 

Automate the manual balancing op~ration currently performed by 
the Payment Certification and Accounting Unit in Office of 
Central Operations. 

Action: 

The balancing operation has been extensively automated. As a 
result the number of employees involved in the operations has 
been drastically reducedi at the present time only five 
accoun~i~g ~echnicians ar~ required to handle that patt of 
the operati~n which remains non-a~tomated. 

Present non-autom~ted processes exist only because the data is 
created in separat~ and unrelated computer systems. As new 
systems are devel~jped,we' will make' every attellip·t to"make them 
compatibleilo as to ultimately arr£ve at a fully' automated data 
collection, balancing, certiflcation, and reporting system •. 
However, such systems will have to be included in SSA's ADP 
Plan and, although the project has wide acceptance, it is 
currently impossible toproj ect wh.en '~t __ ~~l be included in 
the plan duetp c,ompeting priorities. --::-
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leport Title: tollow-up Review of Internal Centrole OVer Payment of 
OVertt.e (Audit Humber 12-13076, .January 1980) 

OVerview:. 'Thia review, done at SecretarySchweiker's request, is 

~: 

a follow-up to an OIG 'report issued in December 1980 
critical of BIlS overtt.e practices and controls·. In this 
new report, addressed to the Assistant Secretary for 
Personnel Administration, OIG notes that improvements have 
beeu made 1n' requesting, approving and documenting overtime, 
but probl .. s persist relating to 1) absence of written 
requesta and Approvals of overtime, Z) unsigned authorization 
fo1'llls, 3) inadequate or no documentation for overtime and 

.4) overtime worked at ~ome. The report also concludes that 
inadequacies remain in the separation of time and 
attend~nce duties. SSA is mentioned as having overtime 
authorization practices that are inconsistent with Department 
guidelines. 

Although the audit report and ita recommendations were directed to the 
Assistant Secretary for Personnel Administration, SSA took prompt action 
on it and on the Secretary's February 1981 directive on ·overtime. SSA's 
actions included: 

--conduct'ofthe internal compliance revieus as directed by the Secretary; 

--issuance of reminders to managers on overtime policies; 

--development of a ne~ training program in video cassette format for 
timekeepers; 

-development of II checklist for certifying officers to assist .them in 
fulfilling their responsibilities; . 

--revising instructions to supervisors on premium pay; 

--preparing n_w redelegations for authorizing overtime; 

--redeSigning sign-i~ sbeets to accommodate the new requirement for 
written approval by the secondllne ·supervisor for individuals to 
work overtime; 

--dissemination of time and attendance management reports tD assist 
managers in monitoring individual employee overtime usage and 
compliance with tour of duty hour limitations. 
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Low IncoMe Energy Assistance program (LIEAP) A 
S~rvice Deli~er~ Assessment (June 16, 1980) 

Overview: The LIEAP vas enacted to assist lov income people 
vith the increased costs of energy during the 
vinter months. This service delJ.very ass'essment:. 
was conducted t~ provide client and local provider 
feedback on the operation of this,nev program. 
Further, it was to provide early warnings of 
problems in the implementation of LIEAP and to 
identify major issues for future program considerations. 
The report deals primarily v.i th the Special Energy 
Allowance and Energy Assistance Program portions 
of LIEAP. 

Recommendations: 

.!1'his particular SDA did not make any specific recommendations 
-though it did raise a numb~r of specific issues. These issues 
were addressed by Congress in its enactment of the Home 
Energy Assistance Act of 1980 (title III, P.L. 96-223). 
SSA subsequently took Qction b~ its publication of FY 1980 
LIEAP regulations. The sections listed below address the 
effect of those regulations and the remedial Action taken 
by SSA on the issues raised by the FY 1980 SDA affecting 
fraud, waste, a~d abuse. 

Ac~ion: 

--In FY 1981 the States had to take into account the specific 
energy costs of an eligible household in computing benefit 
amounts (206.154). This\provision addressed the concern 
t~at in FY 1980 categorical programs were not targeting 
a1a to fuel bills. 

--In FY 1981 households within any State v~re to receive 
similar amounts of assistance if they vere similarly 
situated with respect to energy costs, income, and other 
consider.ations relevant to assistance (260.154). This 
provision addressed the concern that in Ft 1980 similarly 
situated eligible h~useholds in a State vere receiving 
different amounts of payments. 

--In FY 1981 home energy suppliers receiving~ assistance .pa~ments 
on behalf ot eligible households vere required to sign agree­
ments with their States (unless exempted) which provided 
assisted households with certain assurances (260.250). States 
were ~equired to monitor such ~qreements vith home energy 
supp11ers and to seC1.1re document~tion of energy supplied to 
eligible househdld. (260.64). These provi~ions addressed 
the concern in FY 1980 that better ways be found to insure 
fuel vendor accountability. 

~-In FY 1981 States vere required, to the .axi_1.1_ extent 
possible, to rELer eligible LIEAP households to existing 
Federal, State, and local veatherization and conservation 
services (260.58). This provision addressed the concer~ 
in FY 1980 that _ore coordination of eervices vas needed. 

--In FY 1981 States vere required to report on a variety 
of LIEAP program expenditures, including .dministrative 
costs (260.82). In part, such fiscal r~porting allows 
for the possibilit.y of identifying cost-effective approaches 
to LIEAP service delivery as supported by the FY 1980 SOA. 
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2. What Specific Administrative Sanctions Rave Been Taken by SSA on Income 
Security Cases Referred to U.S. Attorneys by the Office of Ins~ector 
General Durini 1980? 

We do not have details readily available regarding sanctions taken by 
SSA on eases referred by the Office of Inspector General to the U.S. 
Attorneys. I assure you, however, that appropriate'~dministrative 
•• nctions have been taken vhere such action is permitted'and warranted. 

The administrative steps available to SSA with regard to beneficiaries 
a:oe: 

_ The withholding of up to 3 months' benefits for failure to report 
events affecting continued ent'itiement to social security benefits; 

The reduction of supplemental security income payments by as much 
as $100 for repeated failures or delays in reporting events relevant 
to eligibility or amount of benefits; 

_ The suspension or termination of benefits under either program when 
eligibility factors are no longer met; 

_ The recovery of overpayments or otfter improper payments under either 
program. 

The latter two actions a.e the most likely steps applicable to cases that 
had been presented to U.S.' Attorneys. Where the fraudulent receipt of 
benefits is established such payments are terminated and recovery actions 
are initiated either through the criminal or civil divisions of the U.S. 
Attorneys office or directly by SSA. In this regard, SSA has recently 
adopted a more aggressive posture with respect to overpayment recovery 
including the establishment of specific debt collection units, tighter 
management control over the collection process and specific guidelines 
for the more aggressively pursuing recovery of overpayments. In our fraud 
prevention initiative, we have emphasized the need to aggressively pursue 
the recovery of overpayments resulting from fraud either by seeking 
restitution as part of the criminal or civil justice process or by issuing 
demand letters to the overpaid party. 

Of course, when it is determined that an SSA employee has violated his or 
her position of trust, appropria~e disciplinary action--including reprimands, 
reduction in grade, or termination of service--is taken. These action~ 
which generally result in termination from Federal service for those . 
convicted of ctimes against SSA, are imposed in accordance with regulations 
issued by the Office of Personnel Management. 
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3. What specific activities such as program validation or program integrity 

within 5SA combat fraud, waste, and abuse? Describe the units and the 

personnel resources available. 

Over the years, the Social Security Administration has established a series of 

checks and balances (both manual and aut~ted) within its multiple payment 

systems that are designed primarily to prevent fraud, waste, and abuse. However, 

the potential for fraud by employees and private citizens always exists in any 

large paymeNt system involving some 85,000 employees, about 4Q million retirement, 

survivors, disability, and supplemental security inpane beneficiaries ~d over 
If (' 

7 million applicants annually. I(d 

Where fraud is suspected, either SSA or" the Inspector General (IG) in the 

Department of Health and Human Services investigates the ca,se and, if 
L~ 

fruad is involved, refers the case to the U.S. Attorney for proser.ution. 

In general, SSA investigates external cases while the IG investigates all 

internal fraud cases. External cases generally are those where, a person 

fraudlently establishes benefit entitlement or conceals changes in circumstances 

that would red,uce or terminate benefits. Internal fraud usually involves an 

employee working alone, or with members of the public to manipulate the system 

to obtain funds illegally. Where necessary, other law enforcement agencies 

may be involved, depending on the nature of the case. 

Office of AssesSment 

Fraud, waste, and abuse prevention and detection are performed as part of the 

regular functions of SSA staff in district offices, program. service centers, and 

central office, as well as in usual computer routines and matches. 
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'Within SSA, the Office of Assessment (~) is charged with the 

overall responsibility for qu'ality assurance and program 

integrity functions, missions analogous to that of an Inspector 

General. This includes: 

sample reviews of monthly payments to-determine that 

payments are m~de to th~ right person and in the right 

amount. 

sample reviews of major process transactions to assure 

that process decisions are made accurately. 

guides to operating people on means for assuring that 

systems are secure from fraud or unlawful disclosure of 

records'. 

recommendations for correcting weaknesses and ei1minating 

vulnerabilities in SSA's processes and systems. 

guides to assist operating personnel in the detecting and ret'erring 

of potential fraud cases. 

investigations of potential fraud cases (where SSA 

employee~ are involved, cases are referred to the 

Inspector General in the Department of Health .nd Human 

Services). 

audits of administrative and operational proc~sses to 

determine vulnerability to fraud or abuse. 

Analysis of data gathered during fraud investigative 

process to pinpoint areas vulnerable to fraud so that 

appropriate corrective action can be taken. 

1\ 
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Resources Devoted to Prevent and Detect Fraud, waste, and Abuse 

Efforts to prevent and detect internal. ,and external fraud, waste, and abuse 

continue 6n a daily basis throughout SSA. Benefit claims are reviewed in our 

district offices and program service centers. Physical and electronic security 

protects both hardcopy and computer records. Checks and balances are built 

into our program systems. Because these and other activities are so diverse, 

it' s difficult to put a price ta.ge on the total investment we are making 5.n 

this area. 

Our budget does not provide for more specific activities aimed at assuring 

the integrity of SSA-administered programs. For example, the fiscal year 1981 

budget provided about 2,500 workyears and $70 million for the Office of 

Assessment. These figures include: 

--2,000 workyears for our OASDI and SSI quality assurance systems. These systems 

provide information on the amounts and causes of incorrect payments and help 

us formulate appropriate corrective action plans. The bulk of these resources 
; i 

are in the Office of Assessment. 

--185 workyears and $5.2 million for progrCllTl j.Qtegrity a~byities; Among other 

things, the program integrity staff develOp;l!:lti-fraud pOl~hes and procedures 
\\.... -:-'-.::, _.::-:=-~.o II 

and investigate' cases, of suspected externa~: fraud and a.buse. Distdct office 

staff frequently assist in these investiga~:J.ons. 

i 
Continuing disability inVestigations and SSIlredeterminations are two of SSA's 

major activities that have a fraUd deterrence and detection effect. These are 

performed by staff nationwide. 
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5,140work-years and $135 millior. for 55! . 
redeterminations. The 55! redetermination process 

verifies continued eligibility and ~ccuracy of payment 

amounts~ district office starf perf6rm the bulk of this 

work: 

,,1,110 Federal work-years and a total of $83 million for 

'F'l:d~ral and State involvement 1n continuing disability 

investigations. These investigations help insure that 

disability insur~nce ~nd SSI disability beneficiaries 

continue to meet statutory requirements. 

In addition to these efforts' to combat external' fraud, waste, and 

abuse, resQ~rces are also 'provided for speCific efforts aimed at internal or 
employee ftaud. Some exampl~s ar~: 

." 

240 w~r~-years and $5.9 million for inte~nal security in 

our district offices. Among other things we are piloting Ae~ 

procedures which require the use of a personal 

identification number fbr field pe6ple'to gain acc~ss to 

the compute~ systems. this will allow us to establish an 

audit trail for-all payment transactions. 

_~~o workyears ana $3.5 million' -for fiscal aucH t and 

control in our program service centers and central 

disability operation. Here. staff audit the records of 

individual benefit accounts ~gainst documentary sources 

to insure the accuracy of our electronic beneficiary 

rolls. 

50:work-years and $1.5 million ('or systems security 

officers in headquarters and regional offices to help 

insure that security is integrated into the management 

processes of 5SA. 

89-60L 0-82--20 
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Current a~d Future Activ~ties. 

SSA is committed to ~ohtinuous illlprovement of our fraud 

.. prevention· lind 'detection, systellls. We have taken a number. of 

steps to improve systems security. Among the 1II0re significant 

steps are the following: 

initiated a Risk "ana,elllent Pr08r~1II to analyze and 

identify weakne.sses in S$A processes_And system.s and to 

develop ar:d implement corrective-a~t.ions, which 101111 be 

/per formed by SSA manage~e!lt and o~erational staff. 

implemented a Systems Security .Matrix (software access 

control for termir:als)to insure computer terminals can 

only access data ne~ded to accomplish a prescribed jo~. 

restricted access to remote terminals to authorized 

persons only. 

provided for automatic locking, of terminals to prevent 

use aft~r the close of business should an employee forget 

to lock. 

improved Clontrols over magnetic tapes and (Jdisks 'at c.entral 

office; 

developed software capability to identify, by way of 

a Personal Identlficat'ion.Humber , t.he,authorizer of 

payment transactions and the operato~~of termina13. 

developed and distributed a Systems Security IIlindbook t.O 

field offiCles. 

developed a fraud prevention initiative ~i.ed .t 

minimizing the incidence of fraud an~ .abuse by focusing 

management attention on the correcti~n of vulntrabl1ities 
\1, 

that pecrmitted fraud to oC'lur and 10 undetected for 

prol~nged periods. 
(I 

established a5ystems 

component in 5SA. 

"\",;;:, 
.;-"::::~ 

"~I 

Security ofc'leer in nery major 

, \ 
.' ~ 

implemented a program of randexn audits of ~j-'ld offices b,y Syster;!ls 

security Officers.' ! . 
c # 

fdii the security .of 
, \\" 

designated managers respon$ible 
{) 

specif~c SSA systems. \ \, 
"\. 
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4 •. What specific or general ~ct has, the Office of Inspector General had upon 

SSA's efforts to stem fraud. waste; and abuse? 

The Audit Agency. within the Offfce of Inspector GeneraJ.. provides audits and 

reviews of (1) programs and activities directly'-perfonned by the Social Security 

Administration~so-ealled "internal audits"-'and (2) programs and activities 

for which SSA is responsible but which are administred by. State agencies--~o-called 

"external audits." 

The Audit Agency's internal aUdi~, reports and recomnendations ,genel~ally are 

,_&imed at improving a particular SSA operation or activity. SSA's,policy is to 
,. _ - . _ ti 
'thoroughly review the Audit Agency's internal audi,~ reports and reconmendations 

and'implement those that would enhance operations. 

The Audit Agency's external audit reports and recomnendations are directed to 

State agencies that help administer SSA programs. A majority of these audits 

look at -State agi:ncies' claims for rei.mbursements for incurred administrative 

or progr~m costs •. The .Audit Agency may also recommend that State agenCies make 

specific procedural improvements. SSA'spolicy is to thoroughly review these 

external l1udit findings and recomnendations,make timely determinations as to 

actions the States flUst take. on them, and follow-up to assure the actions ar.e 

carried out. 

The audits conducted by the Office of the Inspector General have assisted SSA 

in focusing necessary attention on actions needed to correct vulnerabil1ties-

permitting fraud, waste, or abuse,)n SSA's administr'l-tive anel operational 

processes. This is evidenced by the actions taken on recommendations by the' 

" Inspector Gene'ral which halfe been .detailed previously (see Question 1 'response ) .. ' 
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Through an agreement reachE;!cI, betweenS$A'and th:~ Office Qf' the Inspector Generai. 

SSA shares investigative responsibility with the Office <of Investigations'. This 

cooperative effort permits both compon~nts to concentr~:e effort and resources 

in areas that have proven product~.ve in comPatting fr.aud in SSA programs~' The 

OIG involvement in this proc;essprings Departmental level emphasis and priority 

to fraud preventio,nand detection. 

In addition to the investigation of individual instances of suspected fraud, 

the Office of Investigations conducts special p~ojects aimed at the detection 

and ,deterrence of fra~d. Two of t'hese pr~jects which have g~eatly aided SSA 
","'":1 

efforts to stem fraud and abuse are: 

Project Baltimore 

This is an ongoing effort whereby the Office of Inver:.tigations, the Social 

Security Administration, and the Irrmigrationand Naturalization Service 
. \ 

have jc,>ined forces to investigate the problem of improper social.security 

number '~SSN) issuances to inqividuals, primarily aliens, who ~ 
\MotS ~?~~:;~+ ~·I e- i ~\~+-i.\- f~.s .' 
~.";:":;i':'~~~';I:\'~$.r~~;f.;'~~..;.r~~~,,:,:~~ This joint approach has res,ul ted in the 

, detectio~ of organized schemes to obtain SSN1's for aliens, the prosecution 
:\, 

and convi6tion of the perpetrators and a keener awareness in SSA offices 

of the neet1 for more aggressive social security: number fraud ,Prev,ention . 

efforts. 

Project Spectre n 

This .project focused on the detection cf cases.where social securi1:y.benefit 

" pa)'ments continued after the beneficiaries' deaths. As a: result 'of this 
__ t. 

·effort SSA has identified approximately 5,000 occurrences 9f such improper 

Pa)'ments. In addition to coordinating t~ investigative aspects with OIG, 

SSA is working to recover approximately $30 million erroneously paid to 

deceased individu,als. Moreovei", ~ has initiated corrective action to 

ensure"more complete and timely .receipt of death notices to prevent future 

erroneous payme~ts to deceased beneficiaries. 
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Chairman HEINZ. Well, let me start with Mr. Sermier. As I un"" 
derstand your responsibility, Mr. Sermier, is that you are ill the 
midst.oCa very im.portant'study._ 

Mr. SERMIER. Yes, sir. 
Chairman, HEINZ; Xnd you are looking at such things as the IG, 

his and other people's resources. to combat. fra.ud~ waste, and abuse, 
the allocation of resources generally within the Department;. the 
Bureau ·of Quality Control and the Social Security Administration, 
the Office of Program Integrity. Is that correct? 

Mr. SERMiER. Yes, it is, Mr. Chairman. It's an extremely compre­
hensive examination ,of all theresonrces in the Department that in 
some way parallel the operations of the Inspector ,GeneraL 

Chairman HEINZ. What is the status of your review? 
Mr; .SERMIER .. We have' completed the data~gathering stage., And I 

expect to forward my recommendations to 'my superior within. the 
next 2 weeks. A..,d I would as~51me that Within the next month, 
they will be forwarded to the Secretary and possibly the:)Secretary 
will have made a decision. B~t it will be very, very soon. 

,Chairman HEINZ. Since y'Ou have finished the reView, can you 
tell us how many resources are available within the Department to 
combat fraud, waste and abuse? , 

Mr. SERMIER. Well, using the de'fmition that we used to develop 
the figures in my testimony,' it is, approx4nately 10,000 people . 
That'defmition'includes the people who spend essentially fulltime 
trying to identify and then point out, ways to correct inStances of 
fraud, 'abuse ,and waste. As you probably know, .Mr.Chairman, 
waste is the biggest category by far .. And ,waste, in C9mmon terms, 
is just inefficiency. But we can always do almost everything better 
so waste is the largest :category of our losses. " . 
. ' 'Chairman HEINZ.W aste would be printing checks that are in. the 
wrong amount? , . " 

Mr.SERMIER .. Yes, Mr. Chairman, assuming'Jall :the other infor­
mation wascorrect.W aste would include "printing" checks, that are 
in the wrong ,amount"using . too many 'people to print· the ,checks, 
printing the checks too early andtherebypreven~ing the Treasury 
from accruing interest on the funds, mrudng the: Treasury release, 
funds too 'early, ,'Or printing checks tooJate::~6' that theydisadvan­
tage ,clients. Those are wasteful things, asopppsed to fraud, or--­
abuse, where" someone is trying ~,eith~r Withcrimiiliilintentorwithl 
knowledge, but· not .irithe'criminal sense" to take. advantage "of our' 
programs.' , . " ,~,' 

Chairman HEINZ. Now' yollmentioned·, thllt there .areabout 
10,OOQpe9ple involved; fulltime; in this::effort.,·,·, ' 

Mr. SERMIER. Yes,isir.' " . '. "'", ',,-, . 
Chairman.HEINz~ Where~ in the Department, are they? ,And who 

do the non.::IG cdmponentsreport to?: :', '" · ". '. " ' 
:Mr. SERMIER:' Well) they are dispersed Within the various.compo­

nents· of the Depa,rtment. We. have four major, operatingdivisiolls. 
The Public Health Service; and the:office of Human Development 
Services""a.re. smaller'. :cotnPonents.' ,Mast of . them.' are ,within ,the 
.Social. Security Administration andth,e Health. CateFinancing· Ad~ 
ministration .. Within 'Social Security; there are',9,OOO .:people' devoted 
to review, investigation; assessment;: and.··linalysis-:type .activities. 
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And within the Health Care Financing Administration, about 750, 
Mr. Chairman. . 

Chairman HEINZ. Well? how many does that leave under the con­
trol of the IG? 

Mr. SERMIER. Well, the Inspector General has approximately 
1,000 people. He testified this morning, I think, that he has 929 on 
board. 

Chairman HEINZ. So that's about 10 percent of all those re­
sources. 

Mr. SERMIER. Yes, sir. . 
Chairman HEINZ. On page 192 of the report that I released this_' 

morning, we detailed six specific requests from the IG's office to 
HCF A for assistance. These requests concerned an investigation in 
progress. All six requests were denied. To your knowledge of any of 
thi~, ,how often has tha~ kind of thing happened? And from your 
reVIew maybet why has It happened? 

M!. SERMIER. I'm not familiar with that specific instance, Mr. 
ChaIrman. 

Chairman HEINZ. From your review, did you come across in-
stances of denials of investigation by the IG? 

Mr. SERMIER. Not without grounds. 
Chairman HEINZ. Not without what? . ,. 
Mr. SERMIER. Not without grounds. In other words, whe~. there 

was a reasonable amount of evidence to sustain that it would not 
be useful to sustain the investigation. . 

Chairman HEINZ. But did you imd it. quantitatively as opposed as 
to whether they were justified or not-did you find there were a lot 
of denials? ' 

Mr: SERMIER. We did not look for denials per se. I can say this 
we did not find any case duplication of effort. That is, we did no't 
fmd the Insp~ct?r. General working on precisely the same matter 
or the same IndIVIdual case, be it a recipient or an institution as 
say, Health Care Financing AdmInistration people were working', 
on. TO'my knowledge, we did not find instances of denials but that;: 
was not a major aspect of the stUdy. We did cover it, but it was not 
a major aspect of the study. 

Chairman HEINZ. Well,'maybe I can turn to Mr. Kappert about 
th.a~. Before I do, let me ask you . this,' Mr. Kappert. One 0;[\ the 
major concerns· I have got when I survey. the plight of the Federal 
Government's fight again~t waste, fraud and abuse, is the frag­
mented nature of our antifraud efforts. How many people are in 
the Bureau of Quality Control? " " 

Mr. ~APPERT. Approximately 200, then there are other people in 
10 regional offices that would support the activities of the Bureau 
of Qu~1ity Control. " . 

ChaIrman HEINZ. What would that amount to in total? . 
Mr. ~PPERT. In total, I think Bob mentioned we had. 749 people 

dependIng on what -y~~~ count. F~r those a~tivities directly related 
to the Bureau of QUalIty Control In ,the regions, I would have to go 
back and do a ,count. But offhand, I would guess . around 400 totally. 
(Actual count 380.) , . 
.' C~ail'man HEINZ. Now what is it that those people do and how is 
It different from what the Inspector General does? '::':,' 
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Mr. KAPFERT. What they do is quite different in terms of the ob­
jective of their work. Weare not looking any longer at case wor~, 
which we have officially turned over to the Inspector G~nen~l s 
office. The kinds of work they do would be large! looks, prImarIly, 
at the impact of our programs,say, at the prOVIder level, .such. as 
we do in the validation reviews. If we come across a fraud sItuat~on 
we do, make referrals to the Inspector General. But we are looking 
for how well, primarily, our program.s .are operating, looking for op­
portunities to suggest changes in polICIes and so forth that wIll pre­
vent fraud or even when there is no potential fraudulent situation, 
where . weco~ld better operate to better utilize the dollars we are 
spending. 

In another area we would be looking at a sample of the cost re­
ports that are. p~~cessed by interm~dia~'ies to determil}e that t~e 
rules fOr submIttIng cost reports, whIch Involve as mucH{ ~/ $27 bIl-
lion per year, are being settled correctly. ~~. 

There are also a number of people who operate qUalIty control 
sy~tems which sample the transaction by Stlites to determine ~hat 
they have been accuz:ately proce~sed ~>verall, i'We are more program­
oriented than case-oriented at thIS pOInt. 

Chairman HEINZ. On page 9 of your statement, you say that you 
welcome the contributions of the Department',s office of the Inspe.c­
tor General. One of the conclusions of the report that I reached 
this morning is that that doesn't always seem to be. the case. On 
page 193 of that illustrious document that you have In ~0~r'0hand, 
there is a memorandum from OIG field agent complaInIng that 
HCFAhad repeatedly refused five t~mes r.ooperation .. The docu­
ment dated November 10, 1981 con.cludes that. And that IS not very 
long ago, November 10 of this year. "It's a t~pical example of rel~­
tionships with. this office, much to .the detrIment of the Ag~ncy s 
missions. The Audit Director and I will take no further action to 
attempt to secure serviceS of RCF A Quality Control Divis}on base~ 
on their refusal to assist the OIG and the U.S. attorney soffice. 

Would you care to ,comment· 0!l that?~s there som~thing. we 
could do to see that that kind of thing doesn t happen agaIn? . .' 

Mr. KApPERT. Well, obviously, both letters-' they areQn page 192 
and 193-are new to me. I had not seen them before. What I can 
say about that is that we have,.t~rned. from case wotk-.P?wever, 
with the arrival of the new admInIstration team our. Adnunisprator 
has made it quite clear. that the copflicts that ,did go on several 
years back are not any longe.r to be tolerated., And ~ere the.se 
things to come to my attention or any of the other SenlOr.. people, 
they would be quickly ,corrected. . 

ChairmanHEIl'iz. Well,! have a document here fr0Il.1'; HC~ A 
called uThe Medil)a"e/Medicaid, 'Exchang~, Health' Care FIn~n.cIng 
Administration. August-September 1981 ,Issue, Number 5/6 . . J\n,d 
on page 5 there is a little. article about kick~backs, reba~es, ~d It s 
continued to page 3. And at the very bottom of the article, It says, 
"Persons with knowledge' of any suspected k!c~-back,' reba~e or 
bribe arrangements' that may 'effect the .medICaid ~nd medIcare 
program~ are encouraged to contact Don NIcholson, DIrector, Office 
of Program Validation," et cetera,et cetera. . " 

Now why shouldn't. those go directly to the Inspector General? 
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Mr. KAPPERT. Well, I can assure you if, in fact, that particular 
article or any of our activities turned up criminal activity, it would 
immediately go to the office of the Inspector General. 

Chairman HEINZ. Why shouldn't they go directly? Why do they 
have to go through the supervisors of these people? Someone could 
draw the conclusion-I would hope wrongly-that the supervisors 
don't want this word to get out. It would. reflect badly on their em­
ployees and their department. Now, obviously, you wouldn't share 
that view. 

Mr. KApPERT. That certainly wasn't the intent. 
Chairman HEINZ. But we people can draw that intent even 

though it may be erroneous. 
Mr. KApPERT. From all the work we do, we know that there is 

that kind of activity going on. But it does not come forWard unless 
someone tells us about it. It is almost an impossible thing to inves­
tigate except, say, in the sense that the FBI did it last year. They 
went undercover and did the "labscam." It does take professional 
investigators to be active in that area. This would be just an at­
tempt on our part-that someone might come forward and say, 
"this is something that needs to be looked into." . 

Chairman HEINZ. Let me interrupt you at that point. 1 under­
stand all that. But when they know of a case of a bribe or a kick­
back or an illegal payment-why shouldn't they go first to the In­
spector General and then the Inspector General, if they are tied 
up, they can ref~r it to you or the supervisor or someone in HCFA. 
Why do you want it to come up literally through the administra-
tive channels when it's a crime? . 

See, we are not talking about somebody who is breaking too 
many pencils, we aienot talking about someone who has overused 
their paper a lot-this isn't a management issue, it's a crime. 

Mr. KApPERT. I must agree with you that the more appropriate 
place for those people togo would be to the Inspector General di­
rectly. In this case, I would guess at best we are simply augment~ 
ing what he might do.' I. 

Chairman HEINZ. I don't mean to overreach the analogy, but it's· 
a little bit like some saying, listen, if you know of any loan shark­
ing, don't go to the FBI, just contact your- friendly godfather and he 
will let you know if anything is really Wrong. 

Mr. KApPERT. That may come across that way, but· that certainly 
was not the intent. ' 

Chairman HEINZ. I assume' you are -going to be dedicated to 
seeing to it that it doesn't come across that way in the future. 

!\tlr. KApPERT. Certainly. ' . 
~r. SERMIER. lVlr. Chairman, we also publicize the existence of 

the Inspector General's hot line. And an employeeS are encouraged 
to . use that, and can always go directly to their hot line and get 
amity with the hot line. -

Chairman HEINZ. Well, maybe ,this publication could have a 
public service announcement in it on that sometime. 

Mr. Sabatini, your figures on improving payment accuracy rates, 
which you rightly point :out are more unintentional errors than 
outright fraud, indicate that you have be.en ·very good -at correcting 
your own mistakes. But what about the actual frauds? What about 
the acq1,lisition of false social 'security ,numbers for -Ulegal aliens, 
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for example? I'm told by people that there are all kinds of people 
running around this country with illegal social security numbers. 
What are you doing about that? 

Mr. SABATINI. One of the things that we are doing, Mr. Chair­
man, is changing the method that we use for the issuance of social 
security cards. We have tightened up drasticall~ on the evidentiary 
requirements necessary to_~l?t~b!i§h.. ~ person s id~ntity in ord~r. 
that they can get a card. And, second, we are improving--the issu';­
ance process itself so that we can move the card stock out of local 
field offices to where it can be secure from theft. And we have cen­
tralized th~ issuance of cards directly out of Baltimore. 

Chairn}!lAn HEINZ. Now in the last 5 days, Thursday night and 
Monday (£ternoon, when I was up in Pennsylvania on two separate 
occasions at town meetings that I had, I had people come up to me 
and they had exactly the same complaint. Which was: "Senator, 
how is it possible that someone can come into this country at age 
65, apparently legally, but the moment they get here having come 
from someplace else, they immediately start claiming SSI bene­
fits?" Can you explain how that is possible? First of all, is it possi-
ble? And second, is it legal? . 

Mr. SABATINI. Well, SSI benefits are payable to lawfully admitted 
aliens. i ' -

Chairman HEINZ. But'" ,,~w can you have a lawfully admitted 
alien-maybe I should address this question to the Immigration 
and Naturalization Service-who comes over here and immediately 
goes on a program that is essentially a welfare progra.."'TI for the 
aged, blind, and disabled? . 

Mr. SABATINI. It's within the statute and if they are lawfully ad­
mitted for permanent residence, have lived in the United States for 
30 consecutive days, and meet the income and resources test--
C~airman HEINZ. There's no requirement? I know in the case of 

pedp~e under .65, there's a work certification requited. Is there no 
reqUIrement In· the other statute that governs such immigration 
that someone else other than the United States of America would 
be responsible for those people? Isn't there an affidavit that whoev­
e1'-. those people are coming in here usually because they are some­
one's parents. And, normally, there is an affidavit, as I recollect-I 
Irfa~ be wrong-that says this person isn't going to be a welfare re­
Giplent. 
~r. SABATINI. The sponsor of the alien is supposed to provide suf­

fiCIent sup~ort to prevent the alien from becoming a public charge 
after t,he allen enters this country. . . 

ChaIrman HEINZ. Well, apparently that is not happening. 
Mr, SABATINI. Right, in some cases. 
Chairman HEINZ, What, should we do about that? You can blame 

it on the Immigration andN aturalization Service but it's your 
problem because you pay for it. . 

Mr. S~BATINr. The problem was greatly reduced for the SSI pro­
gra~ wl~h the en~ctment~f a provision by the 96th Congress for 
considerlng-.. that . IS, deemlng-' the income and. resources of the 
sponsor to be the income and resources of the alien. for up- to 3 
years after the alien's ent~y into the country. Preliminary analysis 
of the effects of the deeming provision-' which became effective' Oc­
tober 1, 1980-. indicates that we are receiving far fewer .claims filed 
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by aliens now than we did before October 1980 and are fmding eli­
gible only a small number of those who have filed. However, aged, 
blind, and disabled aliens who had filed for SSI before October 1980 
and who are eligible for SSI are not subject to tf;~e deeming amend­
ment and thus can continue to receive SSI without regard to their 
sponsors' income and resources. Also, refugees and others admitted 

. under certain emergency conditions andwha;··-the:rcefO-re, have not 
been-sponso'red, and aliens who become blind or disabled after they 
enter the United States are not subject to the deeming provision. 

The 96th Congress also considered a proposal that would have 
authorized an alien, a State or the Federal Government to sue the 
sponsor for support pledged to the alien and authorized States and 
the Federal Government to sue the sponsor for reimbursement for 
any public assistance they furnished the alien. This proposal was 
not enacted. 

Chairman HEINZ. Can you recollect why? Do you know what hap­
pened to it? 

Mr. SABATINI. No, I don1t. I don't remember specifically what 
happened to it. 

Chairman HEINZ. In order to move ahead, maybe you or someone 
on your staff could give us the background of that. Who asked for 
the legislation? I would be most interested in knowing that, includ­
ing whether or not it is this administration's policy to seek this leg­
islation. 

[The information was subsequently supplied for the record:] 
During the late 1970's, the public, the Congress and the Administration became 

concerned tht the SSI program was being abused by aliens who gained. entry into 
this country with the intention of receiving public assistance. As a condition for 
entry, immigrants present affidavits by sponsors, usually relatives or friends, that 
they (the sponsors) would provide support, if necessary, to prevent the immigrantr; 
from becoming public charges. However, courts have determined that the affidavit:; 
are not legally binding. Further, a sponsored alien who becomes a public charge is 
subject. to possible deportation under immigration law. However, courts also have 
determined that a person is not a public charge, subject to deportation, unless there 
is a legal obHgation to repay, a demand. for repayment, and a failure to repay. 
Public assistance agencies generally cannot require repayment of benefits for which 
a person was eligible. Therefore, few persons are deported as public charges. The 
result was that some sponsored immigrants applied for and began receiving SSI 
benefits shortly after their arrival. 

SSI benefits are not payable to anyone who has been in the United States for less 
than 30 consecutive days. Under SSI law, needy aged, blind and disabled aliens who 
have been lawfully present in the United States for 30 days are eligible for SSI 
benefits if they meet all other program· requirements. -

In response to the concern that the program was being abused, the prior Adminis­
tration included in its 1979 welfare reform progre,m submitted to the Congress a 
proposal to: Make sponsors' agreements of support legally binding for 5 years; au­
thorize legal action against sponsors to obtain reimbursement for public assistance 
(including that for routine medical care) provided the alien; and provide that aliens 
who receive unreimbursed public assistance would be regarded as public charges, 
subject to possible deportation under current immigration law. 

The House Committee on Ways and Means adopted, in lieu of the Administra­
tion's proposal, a deeming provision which attributed the income and resources of a 
sponsor to an alien for the length of the support agreement, up to a m~imum 
period of 3 years after the alien's entry. This provision was passed by the House ()f 
Representatives in H.R.4904, the "Social Welfare Reform Amendments of 1979." 
The'~enate considered the problem of abuse of public assistance by aliens in con­

nection with its consideration of H.R. 3236, the "Social Security Diasbility Amend­
ments of 1980." The Senate adopted provisions for a 3-year residency requirement 
for entitlement to SSI benefits and for making sponsors' agreemen~ legally binding 
for a 3-yearperiod. While continuing to express support for its own proposal. the 
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p.rior Administ~a~ion s~pported the Senate bilI'~ provisions as an acceptable alterna­
tive .. ~he .AdminIstratIon preferred the Senate s provisions over the House-passed 
prOVll;110n m ~.~. 4904. Conferees, however, accepted a variation of the House-passed 
deemmg prOVISIOn that was enacted as a part of the "Social Security Disability 
Amendments of 1980" and that became effective on October 1 1980. 

This. Administration h~ not soug~t to have the deeming' provision changed be­
cause It appears t.o be h~vmg t?e des~red effect of placing the responsibility for sup­
port of newly arrIved alIens With theIr sponsors and keeping such aliens out of the "." -SSI-p-~m. . .-' __ '-" . - .-0'_._. ____ .... 

Chairman HEIN'Z. Mr. Sabatini, moving onto another question, I 
understand most. of your case referrals to the Office of the Inspec­
t?r General conSIsts of employee fraud while you yourselves inves­
tIgate program fraud. What's the basis of this division of labor? Is 
it legislative mandate? Is it the instruction of the Secretary? Is it a 
memorandum of understanding? And whatever it is, how long did 
it take to clarify and establish this relationship? 

Mr. SABATINI. We try to work very closely with the Office of the 
Inspector General and we operate and work with them under a 
memorandum of understanding. That was worked out I think 
shortly after the office was established in HHS. ' , 

Chairman HEINZ. That was 1977 when the office was established. 
Mr. SABATINI. Right. 
Chairman HEINZ. How long did it take you to establish that 

working relationship? 
Mr. SABATINI. Approximately one year. 
Chairman HEINZ. One year. 
Mr. SABATINI. Yes. 
Chairman HEINZ. Do you feel that the lines of communication 

and coope~ation are ~lear and efficient among the various offices 
charged WIth combatIng fraud, waste, and abuse or is further co­
ordination called for? 

Mr. SABATINI. Yes. You can always call for some improvement in 
a .working relationship, but I think the one that we have developed 
WIth the Inspector General is working quite well. 

Chairman HEINZ. Now all of you were asked to track IG recom­
mendations for program changes. Have there been any changes as 
a result of the IG's recommendations? Mr. Sermier. 

Mr. SERMIER. Yes, sir. Of the ones that didn't involve social secu­
r~ty and health care fmancing, there were 18 major recommenda­
tIons~ And all but two have been implemented. One of them was 
not implemented. We did not agree with the amount of resources 
that the Inspector General thought we should devote to onsite 
visits to recipients of funds who don't receive a great amount of 
funds~ 

The second one that has not been implemented, we agree with 
the Inspector G:eneral, ~ut we are prevented really from defining 
cons~~ant seI'Vlces con~Isely. We have, unfortunately, an unclear 
definItIOn of what constItutes consultant service. But there's a dif­
fere~ce betwee~ t~e Office of Management and Budget and our 
Senate ApproprIatIon Subcommittee. 

Chairman HEINZ. What about HCFA? 
.0 Mr. KApPERT.We believe we have been very responsive to the 
IG' s reco~mendations, certainly in the financial area. The Secre­
tary had, In fact, demanded that all pending audits on the financial 
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side open more than 6 months be closed by the end of September. 
And HCF A did, in fact, do that. 

You asked in your request about three particular, very difficult 
program areas where the Inspector General had made recommen­
dations. These are recalcitrant areas but we are working very hard 
on them. In fact, the Congress has also been very much involved. 
For one of the ~reas that I !eferred to, the management of the per­
sonal care serVIces under tItle XIX you enacted in a recent recon­
ciliation bill a waiver provision with respect to that activity. 

The other two areas that have been most difficult to deal with 
about which we also have recommendations from the Congress are 
the ~equirements for reimbursing teaching physicians and for reim­
bursIng other types of hospital-based physicians. It's a very com­
plex and complicated provision of the law. We expect by the turn of 
t~~ year to have major recommendations in both areas. That work 
wul come out of suggestions from the Inspector General's office, 
the Congress, and our own work as well. 

Chairman HEINZ. That's two out of three. Is there a third? 
Mr. KApPERT. The third had to do with the-here were two in 

the. p~ysici~n re~b.ursement area. One on teaching physicians 
WhICh IS a lIttle bIt dIfferent problem than the basic one. 

Chairman HEINZ. How many' recommendations-IG type recom-
mendations-altogether? ' 

Mr. KAPPERT. I don't have a total number. 
Chairman. HEINZ. To. s~eed ~hings up, maybe you could submit 

th~ same kind of statIstIcal Information that Mr. Sabatini was 
gOIng to provide. 

~ [The information was subsequently supplied for the record:] 
Only three I.G. audits of HCFA activities in f1scal year 1980 were related solely to 

progr~ ?lanageIIl:ent subjects. Previous testimony covered those three audits. In 
410 ad.ditlOn~ audits, there were program management findings in addition to the 
fmanclal. ~ndings. HCF A has resolved all fmancial issues in all audits. 

In additIOn! ~l manage~ent fmdings have been resolved in 373 of the 410 audit I. 
In the remammg 37 ,audits, the management findings are beingreveiwed and 
tracked to fmal resolution. - , 

Mr. SABATINI. rnthe material text of my testimony you will see 
that t~e recommendations that you ask~d about are there. 

~hall'll1an ,HEINZ. All right. 'I have got one'last question which is 
thIS: Were you here for our first witness this morning, a Dr. 
Kones? .' 

Mr, SERMiER. Yes; I was. ' _'" 
. Chairman HEINZ. Now here you are, verY,able gentlemen work­
Ing very ha~d to combat w:ast~, fraud, and abuse. How is it possible 
that a convICted~ellow, whochas been convicted, and wants to get 
caught and c~nVlcted, mana&,es over a 6-year 'period not to get 
caught? And In the process bIlls and ,steals' over $2 million for to­
tally fraudulentc~aims u~ing devices that, according to his"testimo­
ny, shoul~ have In 16 different ways and various ways attracted 
the attentIOn of s0ID:eone some~here in the great bureaucracy that 
we call H~S. H()w IS. that P?ssIb!e, and what' is there that any of 
you ,are dOIng about It that IS gOIng to make that system less sus:' 
ceptlble to people not' only who want to steal but who don!t want' to. 
get caught, let alone those that do. want to. get caught? ' , 
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Mr. KAPPERT. I guess it is most appropriate for me to. try that 
one. First of all, what he got away with in 1974 I would have to. 
agree was possible in 1974. The sophistication in terms of automat­
ed systems in detecting duplicate billing and claims for unneces­
sary services, claims not rend.ered and so forth--

Chairman HEINZ. He got caught the first time in 1974. 
Mr. KAPPERT. But we did, in fact, pick him up when he got into 

what he called his second mode. I think it was--
Chairman HEINZ. $2 million later. 
Mr. KApPERT. Well, I think it was quite self-serving on his part to 

say that all he did was so unsophisticated and so forth. I think the 
man was, in fact, very bright and he did use devices that deceived 
the system. There were circumstances that he did not necessarily 
testify about that also occurred at that time. When he was first 
picked up in that particular period when he was under investiga­
tion, he probably didn't know he was under investigation. We have 
a provision where we ask the U.S. attorney that while you are in­
vestigating, what do you want us to do. He says, "Don't tip him Gff. 
Keep paying him." So there we are in this situation where in order 
for him to build the case, we have to continue to. pay even know­
ingly, claims that mayor may not be fraudulent or certainly at 
least excessive. 

Even if it was not as well done in 1978 and 1979, I think things 
are better now. We have worked very diligently with States ~d 
contractQrs to improve claims procp:-'~i.ng capability. I don't t~,:,:'.r.: 
that Dr. Kones' case could happen ,:~~~:~ln anywhere in the United 
States. 

Chairman HEINZ. Maybe not. I am going to have to ask a ques­
tion verbally for the record. Let me state the question and then I 
am going to have to adjourn the hearing. Someone can indicate 
who is going to answer it for the record . 

Let's think back to the testimony of Mr. Shuttleworth. Now what 
I found fascinating about his testimony that although there is a 
State effort to catch people-in this case, the Medi·Cal program, 
their version of the medicaid prGgram-according to his testimony, 
there is really no effort by anybody in HHS to make sure that 
States have an effective program to catch people. And maybe that's 
true; maybe that's false, but that's his testimony. And I would like 
to know who is gQing to answer it for the record. 

Mr. SERMIER. I will answer it, Mr. Chairman. , 
Chairman HEINZ. Mr. Sermier, I thank you very m~ch. I regl'et 

that I have to go during this hearing at this time, but sucHI' is the 
case. I thank you all for being here. ' 

(Whereupon, at 3:25 p.m., the hearing was adjourned.] 
[The information follows:] 
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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH a. ,HUMAN SERVICES 0fIlce of the Secretlry 

The Honorable John Heinz 
Chairman 

[lEC 28 198\ 

WashingtOn, D.C. 20201 

Senate Special Committee on Aging 
United States Senate 
Washington, D. C. 20510 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

Thank you again for permitting me to appear before you on 
December 9, 1981, to discuss the Department of.Haalth and Human 
Services' (HHS) efforts to control fraud, abuse and waste. At 
the conclusion of the hearing, you asked a qUestion regarding 
the earlier testimon~~on California's Medicaid fraud 
investigations effort's by Mr. Charles Shuttleworth of the 
Investigation Branch in California's Department of Health 
Services. Your question concerned whether HRS ensured that 
States have effective programs to identify Medicaid fraud 
activities. 

Attached, for the record, is the response to your question._ 
I hope this information is helpful in clarifying the testimony 
on the Department's efforts to ensure that States have 
effective medicaid fraud investigation programs. 

I will provide the response to the questlolls in your letter of 
December 18, 1981, by January 15, 1982 as requested. 

Attachmen,t 

Sincerely-yours, 

#//~, 
Robert F. Sermier' . 
Deputy Assistant Secretary for 

. Management Analysis and Systems 

" 
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Question: HoW does HHS ensure that States have effective 
programs to identify Medicaid fraud activities? 

Answer: States have two potential mechanisms to identify 
Medicaid fraud and abuse. Each State Medicaid' 
Agency has a surveillance and utilization review 
unit wh~ch is responsible for identification of 
potential fraud and abuse situations. State 
Medicaid Agencies with certified· Medicaid Management 
Informations Systems (MMIS) must have a surveillance 
and utilization review component which performs 
routine screening of Medicaid claims to detect 
instances of provider fraud. There are 36 States 
with a certified, MMIS. A State may also have a 
State Medicaid Fraud Control Unit (SMFCU) '''hich is 
responsible for investigation of Medicaid Fraud 
cases and prosecuting violations of all applicable 
State laws pertaining to Medicaid health provider 
fraud. SMFCUs are separate from the State Medicaid 
Agency. Currently, 29 States have certified 
SMFCUs. In those States without an SMFCU, the State 
Medicaid AgencY refers health provider fraud 
investigations to the State Attorney General's 
office, local district attorneys or other law 
enforcement ag~ncie~. 

The Department~has several ongoing efforts to ensure 
t~at States have effective programs to identify 
Medicaid fraud activities. One of the method.' used 
to over~ee the fraud investigation efforts of the 
States is an Annual State Evaluation Review of all 
State Medicaid Agencies. The Department's Health 
Care Financing Administration (HCFA) performs these 
comprehensive assessments which measure the overall 
operational performance of the State Medicaid 
Agency. A major section of the evaluation is 
specifically related to the area of program 
integriiy and involves a review of the Stat~ 
Agency's efforts to identify fraud and abuse 
activities. Some of the other gerteral areas covered 
by this evaluation are administration and 
management, claims proces~ingt ~ligibility 
determination, financial management, institutional 
and non-institutional reimbursement, provider 
enroll~ent relations, service delivery, and third­
party liability identification. The ~eviews HCFA 
conducts in these latter~,,areas ind irectly aid in 
reducing fraud, abuse and waste because virtually 
all the procedures we require States to follow are 
in some w'ay related to avoiding inefficiency and 
~ssuring that only eligible recipients receive 
benefits. ' 
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The program integrity funcEions are usually 
performed by th~ sur~eillance and utilization review 
unit of the State Medicaid Agency. Tn the 
California St~te Medicaid Agency, this unit includes 
the Investigations Branch headed by Mr~ 
Shuttleworth. In conducting the program integrity 
portion of the evaluation, HCFA reviews the State 
agency's efforts to detect potential fraud and abuse 
cases and the referral of these case~ for further 
investigation or prosecution. The, criterda HCFA 
uses for evaluating program integrity activities 
includes review of the written procedures 
established for development of potential fraud 
cases, th~ number of cases reviewed, and the number 
of cases referred for investigation to the SMFGY or 
other law enforcement agencies (in those ' 
States without a certified SMFCU). He FA also 
reviews the administrative actions taken by the 
State Medicaid Agency in those cases where 
fraudulent ~ctivity is identified. I have attached 
a copy' of the program integrity section of the 
Annual State Evaluation Review for fiscal year 1982 
to provide you with the specific criteria used 
during the evaluation (Enclosure 1). 

Another process used by HHS to monitor States' 
efforts to identify Medicaid fraud and abuse is 
through the annual review of the performance of 
SMFCUs by the Department's Office of Inspector 
General (OIG). Each SMFCU is required to meet 
specific requirements in order to obt~iti its a~nual 

',certif.ication by HHS. The' OIG performs an audl t 
each year of the S.MFCU's activities as par~ of t~e 
certification process. The purpose of thlS reVlew 
,is to make sure that units are investigating Cases 
of potentiai fracid and are able to prosecute (or 
effectivel~ refer for prosecution) ,these cases on 
on a State-wide-basis. In reviewing the overall 
performance of "an S~~CU, the OIG ,examines the 
the qualifications o-f the units' staff, the adequacy 
of proceduies used and results obtained (both 
qualitatively and quantitatively), including the 
number of cases initiated and completed, the number 
of recovery.actions initiated, arid, th~ amount of 
overpayments collected. I have also attached a copy 
of the recertification manual used by OIG during 
their review of SM~CUs (Enclosure 2). The manual 
contains the guidelines for the review, the 
legislati9nauthorizing the program, and the SMfCU 
regulations. Also attache~ is an ~xample of an 
actual survey which is included with the 
recertification manual in the form in which it 
appears (i.e., with identifying items deleted). 
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Both types of reviews d~scribed above include 
sections which focus on the coordination activities 
between the State Medicaid Agency and the SMFCU. 
HCFA and the OIG have encouraged and will continue 
to encourage the personn~l of the State Medicaid 
Agency and the SMFCU i,nvestigators to work closely 
with each other, but will increase their activity in 
this area. As a first step, the Department will 
formally survey the States to identify problems that 
exist between medicai~ program administration and 
fraud investi~~tion activities. The initial 0 

questionnaiie (Endiosure 3) ~sks for informati6rion 
workload "staffing levels, and budgets for both the 
State Medicaid Agency's Investigation Unit and the 
SMFCU, and the State's 9"Rin!,0.1'l~,:-!>n how to improve 
coordination. The questibhn"aire has received the 
approva~ of the Office of Management ~nd Budget, ·as 
required by the Paperwork Reduction Act of 1980. 
The Department will send the questionnaires to the 
States within the next month. The information 
provided by the States should help HCFA and OIG to 
identify and then correct problems that ~ay exist 
between State Medicaid Agencies and SMFCUs. 
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ENCLOSURE 1 

PROGRAM INTEGRITY: 
c ' 

The Program Integrity Section of the State ~ssment Guide consists 

of eight ,criteria_ for eV!lluation. : Following the.~e criteria 'is one 

supplemental area whichy~ may ~valuB:te ii y,ou wish. .the· 

supplemental area will not'~ appropriate to evaluate in all States. 
" '. " ' . ~ .. 

. Certain elemen~ 'within this ~ction will not bEfscored for MMIS States' 

(A":2,3j D-l)because they-will be reviewed and scored under the 

Systems Performance Review .(SPR). The eight criteria ~q~ire the 

following sampi~/documentatiOn for evalUation. 
- • ,: ,j. ~ 

Criterion/Topic 

A-Detection 

PI-l 

f? 

1/ 

Element 

1 

2 

3 

5 

Sample/Documentation 

Documented procedures 

Documented provider reviews, 

exception reports. 

Documented recipient reviews, 

exception reports. 

Special sample of settled 

audits. 

Iriterviews, documentation 

ot educational contacts. 

\ 
" 

8-1: ec ipienf Responses 

.-;';) 

D-Mmillistrative 

Mechanisms' 

E-Reporting 

• < , ~ .. " 
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1 

1 

2 

1 

3 

1 

2 

Regular sample . of 

discrepant recipient 

resp!)nses and the 

resulting cases. 

Special sample of closed 

integrity revi~ws 

Special sample of closed 

full scale abuse cases 

Documentation of 

administratilleactions. 

Special sample oCelosed 

full-scale abuse cases 

. Regular sample of 

providers from 

correspondence 

requesting prepayment 

review. 

Re'liew of HCF A Form 52 

and State logs. 

Special sample of closed 

full scale abuse cases. 



---r-" 

F-Fraud Units 

G-Investigative Units 

" ~; 

(i 

.,-;. , 

" ., 

.. -, . 

1 

2 

1 

2 

1 

820 

ChecK Stat.e \ogs 

Check State logs. 

Regular sample of cases 

referred from unit for 

administrativ~act~~ 

Check State logs 

Check State logs. 

Regular sample of cases 

r.eCerred~ro,~ ,'U,li,t1 ,for 

adm inistrative .• ct,ion. 

Documentation of 

notification 01 penalties • 

I) 

--~----.~-

-~ -~- - ---~~--

----~~-----------~------------~~ 
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Pl'ogr:am Requirement: .'J1IeStatemu.st.prevent and control.:Craud and 

ab\lsein the Medicaid p~ogram,. 

NOTE: . Reyiewers will, monitor the States' activities in the detection 
; , .. ' . . , -.' - ".,: -', ~ ~.- " . . , 

and ~fer~al.~fp.otentia1 fr~ud 1lll<1 a~use cases. Revh~wers will also 
" , .~. , . ". 1- ,- I • ~ -" , 

, mO?itor ,llb,~ c~, dev,elop,men! but .~ill not .moni~or, tfte dev~l?pment 

of potential fraud cases under ttJis section. 
:.' " ,. " • "")1' ,',. . (! -:' 

Criterion A: The State agenc:Y ~ust have procedures and methods 
. . ~" 0..' , - ." 

tor the detection and review.ot Jr,aud anji abuse 

~tuations. 
t, ~ .. "j '. 

Element 1 - The State shOUld have written procedures regarding the 
,;.' , . . " 

.' identification. development and referral of potential 
. ':..., , 

frau~, and abuse situations. (42 CFR 4~5.13) 

Method Qf Evaluation 

The leviewer shOUld verify that written procedures exist to 
~. . " ' - , '" 

, identity. develop and refer ca~ of potential fraud and abuSe. At 

, a minimum there should be instructions for: 

1. Claims processing personnel regarding identification and 
, -;:;'-' . ,." 

referral oC potential fraud and abuse. For example ciaims 
< ~ i; . 

processing personnel should be instructed to' look tor an 

indication that a c~~~ was submitted lor ~;"ViCes n~i 
rendered. a provider's biD appeal'l:l to have been altered or thGt 

-- -..--..------~-~---- -

" 
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dOUble billing maybe deliberate: Instructions should alSo be 

included to distinguish the potential fraud and abusG case from 

an obvio~s clerical e~rdr o~ ail interrl!ll billl?rocessing error. 

2. Auditstaii r~garding i(hmtiCic~tion and"rere~ral oip~tential 

fraud and abuse. For exampie, auditors shoUld be instructed to 

look for an indication that ancilI8.ry servi~es w~re billed;but 

not ~endered, overcharging for ancillary services, person!lel on 

payroll (especially' relative of the owner/adminiStrator) but not 

rendering services, non-arm's length transactions to increase 

depreciation, and repeated audit adjustments. 
" .,' \. ~: 

3. case, development: statf regarding the development and 

4. 

referral of' potential fraud and abuse. 'For example, staff 

should be instructed to assure that clerical error 'was' 'not 

involved, to verify the ~~mplaint' ~ith'the 'recipient when 

appropriate, how to, conduct recipient inte~views, and steps to 

follow when ther~ is a q~~stion of medical necessity (referrai 

for medical review) or a question 'of fraud (referral to an 

investigative unit); 

Correspondence unit a!;>propriate) regarding 

identification and referral of complaints of pot~.,tial fraud or 

abuse. 

i 

" 

~ 
< 

1 
~ -"" 

~ ~ 
, 
w • 

, c~ 

\j;l~~, " ~ 
" 

',a 

.~ '!I 

:~ 
" , 

323 

APL=State hillS. writte!l. procedures to identify, develop and refer 

potential fraud and abuse cases. ,.use non-numerie scoring. The 

, weight is 5. 

Element 2 - The ~tate must periodically review,~n established 

minimlJm of active providers identified, 'through the 

'C' exception process. (42 CFR ,455.13) (NOTE: Do not 

score for MMISStates as this will be scored, under the 

SPR)~ , 

Method of Evaluation 

Active providers are those who have provided at least one (1) 

adjudicated Medicaid service during'lhe review peridd, unless the 

State's definition is based on 'agreater';numt>er of. services; The 

'definitions of types of services, which appear'in Appendix A of the 

instructions to state agencies for completion of the HCFA:"120 

report, lir~ to be used for determining the groupings of provider 

types. ~. 

The State must review each 'quarter lit least .005 (.5%) n~ut not less 

thEm ten (Hi)) of the total body or active noninst'itutional providers .. 
ot each of the following service type groupings: 

.-) 

-~~----~------~-.. ...--- --'-" 
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(1) Physicia'ns' Services and Clinic Services 

> (Definitions 8 and 12) 

(2) Prescribed Drugs (Definition 16) 

(3) All others. 

The State must review annually at least .005 (.$96) (but not less 

than ten (10) of the .active· institutional providers of each type of 

servjcei,ndicated in the following groupings: 

(1) Inpatient Hospital Services (Definitioll 1) 

(2) Long Term care Services (Definitions!2 through 7), 

~ 
Both the non-institution~land the institutional providers _ to be 

reviewed are to be selected from those identified through the 

ongoing exception process. Review State logs, etc., to assure that 

minimum review levels were met. Doct,.lment that exceptions \'iere 

anal~,~ed and/or reviewed oil, the basis of statistical factors, 

. medic,t factors or both, as appropriate. Examples of appropriate 

documentation are: 1} a case file (or card file) maintained by the 

(~tate for .each reviewed provider ~d containing detailed 

information on .the analysis/review; and 2) the reports pl'(lduced via 

the State's automated ,Illooitoring/reporting system. 

l 

1 

\ 
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~PL=State periodically reviews an esteblished minimum of active 

providers identified through the exception process. Use non­

numeric scoring. The weight is 5. 

I Element 3 - The Stale must -periodically .review an established 

minimum of _ active recipients identified through the 

exception process. (42 CFR 455.13) (NOTE:))o not 

score for MMlS States as this will be scored under the 

,SPR). 

Method of Evaluation 

By active we~ean the recipie\lt ,incurred at least one (1) 

adjudic'ated service during the review period, unless the State's 

definit}on is based on, a higher number of incurred servi~,es. 

The State must review each quarter a~ least .0001 (.01%) af the 
'~:::::' -

~otal body of active recipients (but not less than 25). The 

recipients to be reviewed are to be selected from those identified 

through the ongoing exception process. Review State logs, etc., to 

aSsure that minimum review levels were met. Document that 

exceptions were analyzed and/or reviewed based on statistical 

factors, medical factors, or both as appropriate. Examples of 

JI 
;. 

'-" Ii 

II 

I 



j) 

\ 

:: ....... 

826 

appropriate Qocumentationare:' '1) a case file (or card file) 

maintained by the State for each reviewed recipient containing 

detailed documentation; and 2) the reports produced via a State's 

automated monitoring/reporting system. 
~ 

~=State periodically reviews an established minimum of active 

recipients idehtifi"ed through the exception process. Use non­

numeric scoririg. The weight is 3. " 

Element 4- The State should have an audit capability (for both 

desk reviews ~d onsite audits) thlltid'9ntifies and 

refers cases of'potential fraud and abuse. 

Method of Evaluation 

Review a Special Sample of audits settled during the review period. 

ill=90% or the cases reviewed reveal that all situations of 

potential fraud or abuse we're referred to the appropriate State 

component within 30 calendar days (ri'omthe date of identification 

of the poten~ial fraUd or abuse). If the reviewer finds a situation 

of potentialf""audor abuse that was not referred, 'It is to be 

counted as an error. The weight is 3. 
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Element 5 - The State should have educational contacts .with other 

components which .might be expected to detect and 

refer cases of po~ential fraud or abuse. 

Method of Evllluation 

The . reviewer should. ascer~in through discussion with. management 

~r~.nnel andthroughverificatio,!,of: documentation that the State 
(.~ " - -.',' .' 

makes an effort to educate other State and local components (e.g., 

county welfare o:tit;ell) and the public in the recognition of a 

fraudulent or abusive situation and hOYito ~fer this situation to 

.. 
APL=.'.r.here is documentation of the Sts.te's effort' to educate, these 

entities on the identifiGation and referral of fraud and aQuse cases. 

Use !);On-nu!lleric sc()l'ing. The weight is 1. 

CRITERIONB:, The Sta1~ must have, a method for developing recipient 

" responses to_vel"ificatipn notices. 

Element.l- ,~. 11,le State shou~ f9110w up on· the results of the EOB 

vel'.fication process in which services, were questioned 

" ~yrecipien1!l., (42CFR 455.13 and ~55.20). 

i, 
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- 'Method of Evaluation 

Review a regular sample of discrepant recipient responses received 

during the review period. If the uhiverse is 25 or less .use the small 

universe scorini chart. 

~="90 percent of the-discrepant responses.~ei'e ~vel()()ed..aodlor 

referred for development at potential traud or correetive action in 

accordance with'State guidelines or agreements. The weight is 3. 

!\ .'. 
CRITERION C: 'IlIe State must have a method for' t~v~\~,pingcases ot 

'potential abuse, cit 
, 
" 

'Element 1 - 'IlIe State must properly develop integrity reviews. 

Method of Evaluation 

Review Ii special sample at integrity reviews closed during the 

review period. 

'APL=90 percent of the cases indicate proper development with one 

or more of the following actions documented in the file: review ot 

profile reports; requests of medical records for inhouse review; 

contacts' with recipients, employees or' past employees' ~'ite 
" i'~ 

review of provider; referral' for fraud investigation; recou~hlent 
I' 

where apprc;priate; timelinesS (the reviewe~';;sn()u~d verify t~i case 
)J '~" 
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'actions take place without undue periods of case inactivity). The 

weight is 3. 

~!:!!!l- The.S~te 'RllHlt properly develop t':lll-scale abuse -cases. 

Method or Evaluation 

Review a special sample of, full-scale abuse cases closed during the 

review period. 

APL=90 percent of the cases indicate proper development with 

documentation in lile of one or more of the actions listed in 

Element 1 (above) and/or any of the following: medical review, 

peer review, contact with the provider. The weight is 3. 

CRITERION D:'IlIe State must hav·g administrative mechanisms in 

place to take actions against those found to be abusing 

the Medicaid program. 

Element 1 - The State must establish procedures. for' appropriate 

tollow-up &~tion on any abusive situations discovered. 

(42 CPR 455.16) (Do not score for MMIS States as this 

will be scored under the SPR). 

Method or Evaluation 

----~--~~ 



r 

~t 

t 
'?%' • 

~ 1 

\ 

\\ 

330 

Review ~e State pl'(lCedures to assure that approp~,iate 

administrative mechanisms are in place. Secure documentation or 

data to confirm these mechanisms are being used to Collow up and 

remedy.abusive situations discovered. 

. The following mechanisms must be available:' 

(1) Recoupment. 

(2) Prepayment Claims Review. 

(3) ·Peer Review. 

(4) Mechanisms of referral for fraud,abuse and licensure 

vi9lations. 

(5) On-going monitoring 

(6) Lock-in where permitted by State policy. 

(7) Suspensions and, Terminations.-

APL:Administrative mechanism,s are, in place and being used to 

follow up and remedy abusive situations. Use non-numeric scoring; 

the weight is 3. 

Element 2 - The State must take actions befitting the analysis of 

individual,cases. (42 CFR 455.16)· 

Method of Evaluation 1 

" 

~ ~1 

\ 
"\ 

I 
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, Inil. non-MMIS State review 8 special sample of closed full-scale 

. abuse cases. 

.In an MMlS State, review a special sample of clOied full-scale 

abGe cases which originated from a SOUI'ee other than SUas. 

'APL=In95 percent of the cases reViewed" documentation; exists 

supporting the actions or ,lack of actions. Appropriate actions 

include the available administrative mechanisms identified in 

, Element I, above. The weight is 5. 

Element 3 - The prepayment review system should screen the 

services of tlJose providers determined. as a result of 

postpaymentanalysis to require prospeetive monitoring 

thro~h the prepayment system. 

Methodot Evaluation 

Select aregu~r sample of prQviders from correspondence or ,other 

documentat,ion s~tantiating requests by the post-payment 
,\ ' 

. operlttion that the prepa.yment operation place certain providers on 

prepayment reView. 

~=90 percent of the sample of providers identified from the 

correspondence or other documentation were put on prepayment ! 
P, 

I 
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review~ If there were no requests to put a prQYider QCI prepayment 

review, count this element as not reviewed but assure that t.he 

problem is renected in the score Cor Criterion Ir.l above. The 

weight .is 3. 

CRITERION E:" Abuse .information .must be reporled to the HCFA 

RegionaIOffice correctly and on a timely basis. 

Element 1- The State must report the required information on the 

HCFA Form 52 on a timely basis and in accordance 

with workload"instructions. (42.CFR 455.17) 

Method of Evaiuation 

Thel'eviewer is to .ascertain that the required information is 

reported to HCFA on the Form 52 within 15 calendar days after 

the end of the quarter. Timeliness is determined by receipt of the 

Form 52,.- accuracy can' be determined by reviewing State logs 

and/or control system and integrity review case files. 

APL=Abuse information is reported on the Form 52 correctly and 

timely. Use non-numeric scoring. The weight is 3. 

----------~--"----------"---------------------------------------.'~.~.-----------------~---
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Element 2 - The State must report inCormationrequired by the 

HCFA Form 51 on a timely basis. (42 CFR 455;17) 

Method of Evaluation 

Use a speeia'l sample of closed full scale abuse cases •. Determine 

. that· the required information (i.e., update information on 

overpayments identified, etc.) was reported to HCF A within 30 

calen~ar days after the identification ofa case action. 

~=S5 percent of cases reviewed have case actions reported 

within 30 calendar days of. identification. The weight is 3. 

. 11 

CRITERION F: The(~~tate agency must cooperJlte with the State 

Medicaid Fraud Control Unit where it exists pursuant to 

the requirements of 42 CFR 455.300. 

Element 1 - The State must comply with the .unit's request for 

information and records. (42 CFR 455.21). 

Method of Evaluation 

Select Ii regular sample from the State agency records listing the 

fraud unit's request for information. 

~=The State has provided the requested information within 45 

8!)-601 0-82--22 
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days to 80 percent of the Unit's requests for records or information. 

The weight .Is 3. 

Element 2- On refElrral froin the unit, the State must initiat~, 

administrativ.e or judicial action to recover improper 

payments. (42 CPR 455.21). 

Method of Evaluation 

Review State agency records·and select a regular sample of cases 

referred from the unit to the State. 

APL = In 95 percent of the cases the State has initiated 

appropriate administratiVe actions within 60 days from the date of 

referral. The. weight.is 5. 

CRITERION G: The State must cooperate with the fraUd investigative 

. unit. (This applies to Sta tes without certified Medicaid 

Fraud Control Units). 

Element 1 - The State must comply. with the unit's request for 

infol'mation and records. 
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Method of ' EValuation 

Select.a regular sample from the Sta~e agency records listing the 

fraud .unit's request 'for information. 

APL=The State has 'provided the requested inform~tion within 45 

days to 80 percent of the unit's requests for records or information. 

Theweight·is 3. , 

Element 2 - On, referral from the unit, .the State must initiate 

administrative .. or jl,ldicial action to reCOver improper 

payments. (42 CFR 455.16) 

Method of Evaluation 

Review State agency records and select a regular sample of cases 

referred from the unit to the State. 

~=In 95 percent of the cases the State has initiated appropriate 

administrative actions wUhin 60 days from the date of referral. 

The weight is 5. 

CRITERION H: Providers and reCipients must be informed of p~nalties 
for fraUd. 

f-· 
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ELEMENT l-The State agency must notify providers and rec.ipients 

'of the provisions of section 1909 of the ,Social Security 

Act which provide Federal penalties for fraudulent acts 

and falSe reporting. (42 CFR 455.22} 

Method of Evaluation 

Review State procedures and documentation to ensure that 

providers and recipients are notified of penalties. Note that the 

statement provided on the claims 'form and/or cheek as required by 

42 CFR 455.18 and 455.19 are not sufficient to meet this 

requirement. 

APL=Providers and recipientS are notified of penalties. Use non­

numeric scoring; the weight is 3. 
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SUPPLEMENTAL REVIEW 

SUPPLEMENTARY CRITERION A: 

The State, should have an ~udii' capability that ide~tiiies IlJjd 

refers cases of potential fraud and abuse. 

Element 1 - Where the State hils an ,audit unit with,responsibility f!lr 

conducting', financial, audits of non-institutional 

providers (i.e., pharmacies and dentists),ap'. ,c~Jl.. o~ 

potential fraud and ab4se and should be identified '~nd 

referred, to th~ appropria te Sta te \!ornponen t. 

;Method of Evaluation !-, ~. 

,Review a ,special sampleof.non-instit~tional audits settled during 

the review period. 

APL=90 percent of the cases reviewed rev~l that ,all situations of 

potential fr.aud or abuse we~~ referred to the appropriate State 

component within 30 calendar days (from the date of identification 

of the potential fraud or ab~e.) If the ~eviewer fi~ds a sit~tion 
of poten-tiBl fraud or abuse that was ~'not referred, it is to be 

counted as an ~rror. The 'weight is 3. 
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STATE .. MEDICAID FAAUP CON.TROL ~IT 

RecertificationfoJanual 

Depar,tment of Health and Human Services 
Office of the Inspector General 
Division of State Fraud C(mtrol 

1.1 PURPOSE, 

ENCLOSURE 2 

This manual is to describe the process and respon­

sibilitieS whereby the'Department of ~ealt:h and Human 

Services recertifip.s State Medicaid Fraud C-entrol Units 

(hereinafter called "units") as eligible ~or 90 percent 
, . 

Federal cost sh~ring. Congress mandated that such units 

must be recertified annually by the, Secretary and this 

authority has been d~legated to the InSpector General: since 

the functions of t~e units (criminal investic;;Jatiqns, 

investigative audits. and criminal prosecutions of cases of 

alleged Medicaid provider fraud) are most closely related to 

the investigative, and audit ~unctions of the Office of the 

Inspector General (OIG). Prior to April 15, 1979, the 

responsibility had been delegated to the Health Care 

Financing Administratiqn (HCFA), Office of Program Integrity 

(now renamed as Office of Program Validation). Sincce~,April 

15, 1979, the DiviGion of State Fraud Control, OIG (which 

reports directly ~o the Deputy Inspector General) has had 

responsibility fJ all areas of the administration of the 

grants to these unitsJ as well as for other State efforts 

regarding the investig~tion and prosecution of instances of 

program fraud. 

1. 2 BACKGROQ!!E 

The Federal/State Medicaid program is the result of 

legislation enacted in 1965 which provided for State­

administered and Federally-monitored financing of medical 
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service for needy families. No specific provision was 

included for investigative or prosecutive entities in the 

original legislation~ By 1977, Medicaid had grown to a $19 

billion program (,in Federal/State dollars) .and the Inspector 

General estimated that Me~icaid fraud and abuse was costing 

at least $653 million annually. These losses were 

threatening the integrity of Medicaid, and enactmen,t of the 
"._ "_,_"_" ___ ,,,,,,_,,=~~.,_.~ .... _u.-..,,, ",.~.;::. .. ;;;=O\-' •• .r,.:''''''''1> -_...... -: .-.-:...... ...:..-----.... ~ ,,,,,,,,~, -(-_. 

fraud control,unit legislation was one of the major steps by 

the Congress to bring such losses under control. 

Medicaid fraud is costing the American taxpayer millions of 

dollars annualiy, dollars ~hich could be spent on quality 

medical care. Even more dangerously, countless thousands ,of 

Medicaid beneficiaries are being exposed to care and treat-

ment not merely unnecessary, but in too many cases, 

injurious to hea,lth and well being. No longer can Medicaid 

fraud be considered exclusively "white collar" crime. It is 

becoming demonstrably clear that. fraudulent and abusive 

practices of certain Medicaid providers are undermining the 

Congressional and program goals of providing quality medical 

CAr~ 10 soqiety's poorest constituencies at a reasonable and 

affordable cost. Further, it is becoming evident that the 

lessons being learnen apply not only to Medicaid but also to 

our total health care delivery system and any future 

national insurance program. 
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u.s. Public Law 95-142, which became effective October 25, 

1977, authorized Stat. Medicaid Fraud Control Units in ~very 
, 

Medicaid jurisdiction and provided for 9~ percent financing 

by.; the FedE al Government for establishment ana- operation of 

the units during a nearly three·year period ending September 

30, 1980. The law requires that the applicant States meet 

several requirements in order to obtain annual certification 

by the Department of Health and Human Services (formerly 

Department of Health, Education and Welfare). Most notable 

of these are the requirements that the units have not only 

the capability to investigate potential Medicaid fraud, but 

also the ability to prosecute cases on a state-wide basis, 

or have assured access to such prosecutive ability. 

1.3 SUMMARY OF RECERTIFICATION PROCESS' // 

The recertification process relys on a review of each 

major function of the unit by a professional in that 

function: an investigator (from the Office of 

Investigations of OIG) reviews the investigative function; 

an auditor (from the Audit Agency of OIG) reviews the audit 

function of th~ unit and 'the 'fiscal integrity of the grant; 

and an attorney (from the Division of State Fraud Control or 

the Office of General Counsel) reviews the prosecutive function. 

Ordinarily, the recertification staff will be assigned 

eight to ten weeks prior to the expiration of the unit's 

certification, documentation .distributed for review, and an 

on-site visit scheduled for four to six weeks prior to the 

expiration of certification. The recertification revi~w 

staff will meet prior to meeting with the:unit; and entrance 
, 

and exit conferences will be held. Draft reports are pre-

pared by the review staff, a composite draft report is 

issued by the Division of ~tate Fraud Control (DSFC), and; 

after considering cOmments, a final report issued to the 

State. Units may be recertified, recertified conditionally 

and given time to, mak,e impro~ements, or decer tH ied. 
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2. RECERTIFICATION REVIEW STAFF RESPONSIBILITIES 

Prior to the on-site evaluation of Section 17 Medicaid 

Fraud Control Units, this division will notify the State of 

the requirement to submit an application for 

recertification, report of expenditures, proposed budget, 

and an annual report. Upon receipt of the above documents, 

the division staff will work with the State unit to resolve 

any or all issues or problems and will then provide copies 

of the documents to the review staff. This diviSion wiYl 

also establish the date for the on-site review and coor­

dinate necessary actions with the Audit Agency and the Office 

of Investigations to assign personnel to the review staff. 

In reviewing assignments, members may notice that there 

is some overlap in coverage. They should 'compare notes with 

other review staff on these areas so that there is no major 

duplication of effort, however on cross-cutting issues or 

problems, the different perspectives of the different pro­

fessionals on the review staff may be utilized. Also, for 

an evaluation of the team approach the different members 

will. review the relationships with different unit personnel 

to insure that an accurate evaluation is made. 

Review recertification application and insure compliance 

with all provisions of 45 CFR 455.300, paragraphs (h) (3) and 

(i); and determine if any of the information raises questions 
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as to compliance witp any other re9ulat~on. Contact review 

staff members and verify that ~hey r~ceiv~d copi~~ of: 

state aditure reports~ Prior year recertification report, 
.-I and any other necessary documentation. Contact Special 

Ag~nt in Charge (SAC), Office of Investigations, for t,he 

region which includes the unit, inform him/her of recer­

tification of plans, and ask for ani,nformal appraisa,l of 

the unit and any problems the S~C may think worth pur,suing 

(any such communication should be held in confidence from 

the unit). Notify the review staff of all open issues which 

the division staff has identified as a result of its review 

and analysis of the State's sU,bmissions or which has other­

wise come to the division's attention. 

Coordinate administrative aspects of the scheduled time 

of arrival, date, location, etc. 

Prior to arrival at State unit, brief all team members 

on purpose of and procedures to be used during and after on-

site review. 

Review State submissions for recertification and the , 

recertification review guide with review staff. 

The review supervisor should conduct an entrance con­

ference with unit man~gement upon ?rrival at the unit. 

This entrance conference should generally cover the points 

in the Recertification Field Guide, Attachm~ht A. 
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Prior to the on-site viSit, the review supervisor shouid 

determine (in consultation with the unit director) whether 

to attempt ~o arrange a,meeting with the ~edicaid agency and 

whether this should include unit r~presentatio". If a 

meeting is held, it should not be Scheduled for too early in 

the on-site visit since ; careful review with the unit of 
" 

the relationship must be made before Such a meeting. 

Appendix 3 of the Recertification Field Guide gives an 

outline of Possible POints for Such a meeting. 

Th~ review superviior should Confirm all assignments and 

insure that all areas, A through D of the FIeld Guide are 

assigned to specific members of the review staff. He/she 

should lead entrance .and exit confekence--fir~t with review 

staff and then with the unit chief. 

The 'e'xft conference should be informal and should. be 

started by the review supervisor who should give a short. 

overview of restilts--not n~91eCtin9 the positiVe findings, 

and, if appropriate, state up front that the unit will be 

recommended for recertification. Then ea'ch member of the 

review staff should give a summary of his/her findings (again, 

not neglecting positive findings!}; and espeCially hi~/her 
recommendations. The unit should have the opportunity to 

discuss all adverse findings and recommendations. Finally, 

the unit should be asked if there are any fi,ndings Or recom­

mendations which they would like in61udedin the report--
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these shou,ld be carefully considered, but included only if 

convinced of accura9Y and r~asonableness. 

The review supervisor should also follow-up as necessary 
, "" 

with review staff to insure submission of their reports in 

compliance with established one date. Upon receipt of all 

elements of report of on-sit~ review, he should draft a con-

solidated review report for submission to the Director, 

Division of state Fraud Control (see page 14 for 

outline). Based on all a.vailable information and judgments 

of the team and. anY otners, the division d,irector will make 

a recommendation fo~ recertification, conditional 

recertification, Or non-recertification, and make recommen-

dations on any budgetary matters. 

2.2 AUDITOR'S R~~PONSIBILITIES 

The auditor's principal responsibilities fall into two 

areas: (1) the review of the unit's audit capabilities 

(qualifications of unit auditors, audit techniques, etc.) to 

perform investigative audits of providers suspected of 

Medicaid fraud or patient trust fund rnisapp~opriation;'and 

(2) a cursory review of the fiscal integrity of the grant of 

the unit. The first is of considerable importance and 

requires a well-qua~ified auditor knowle~geable about audit 

techniques. processes, and standard~. The second is of 

lesser concern and may easily be abbreviated .in the pro­

fessional judgment pf the auditor unless there is reason to 

suspect major errors or even fraud. 
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Upon reeeipt (and prior to meeting with other review 

staff) the auditor,should review expenditur,e reports, arnual 

report and a~plication fo~ recertification~ These materials 
.., 

may contain answers to questions-assigned for review • 
. ~ 

At briefing meeting with other review staff, prior to 

arrival at State unit, advise them of any/all issues which 

have arisen out of the auditor's desk review. 

Utilize the Recertification Field. Guide and address the 

issues (within the auditors professional judgment of what is 

necessary in this particular State) covered by the "Audit Capability 

and Fiscal Integrity" section of the Guide. Also, devel~p 

any other areas which are relevant and important to fiscal 

integrity and audit aspects of the unit's operation. During 

interviews with unit staff and reviews of documentation,the 

auditor should keep in mipd any potential problems which are 

the principal responsibility of,another team member and make 

appropriate adjustmenfs in review plans. He should also 

make the appropriate review staff member (especially the 

review supervisor) aware of all relevant information, 

observations, or impressions. He should ~nform the review 

supervisor of all sig'nific;ant findings and recommendations, 

and participate in th~ exit conference with the unit director. 

His report to the review supervisor (in the form of a memorandum 

with" appropriate attadi.Plentstrom the individual auditor to 

the Division Di~ector), addre~sin9 all audit and fiscal 
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integrity areas listed in the Recertification Field Guide 

and other pertinent findings, observations, and recomrrien:' 

dations should be submitted in'adequate time to'~et the 

agreed upon "due date" (generaily within two weeks of exit 

conference unless .further documentatioJ'l. etc .. must be 

acquired from the State). 

Review proposed budget and its rationale for any incon­

sistencies between it and observed hi~t6rical data or any 

other observations which should be made known to the 

Division of State Fraud Control. Make such information 

known informally or in a memorandum to the review 

supervisor. 

2.3 INVESTIGATOR'S RESPONSIBILITIES 

Upon receipt (and prior to meeting with other revi~w 

staff) the investigator should review the annuai repo~t and. 

application for recertification. 

At briefing meeting with other review staff, prior to 

arrival at state unit, advise them of all issues w~ich have 

arisen out of the in~e.tigator's desk review of the 

material. 

Utilizing the Recertification Field Guide, address 

(within the investigator's professional judgment of what is 

necessary or appropriate in the particular State) all areas 

c0'01ered by the "Investigation" section of the guide. Also, 
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inputs can be possibly withheld under the FOIA. Similarly, . 
the reports should be professional and ob,jectivelybas;ed 

upon facts and observations. 

Repor!, Format 

We would prefer the format to be: 

Area of Review--Give the heading from the Field Guide 

table of contents, or when appropriate to further break­

down the contents of the report (i.e. for a major defi-

ciency in a narrow part of one of the major topics given 

in that guidet, give an.appropriate title describing the 

area reviewed. 

Examples: 

B.S. INVESTIGATIVE TECHNIQUES AND PROCESSES 

C.2. TRAINING OF UNIT AUDITORS 

Scope--Describe any directly relevant review steps that: 

were taken which form the basis for the findings and 

recommendationi'i given (this item may be left out if the 

scope seems obvious or there seems no likelihood that 

anyone would question our basis for the findings). 

Findin~--Describe any problems, areas of concern, or 

noteworthy good features of the,unit and enough 

background for a reasonable understanding. 
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Rec()mmendations: For th,~ Unal report, we will only 

include recommendations to the "unit or its parent . 

organization, so such recommendations should be made 

" first~ if the author wishes to make additional recommen-

dations to other Federal or State agencies (e .• g. the 

Medicaid Agency or BCFA), separate them and indicate 

clearly to whom the recommendation is addressed. 

General recommendations are encouraged and may be made 

in an introductory part of the memo. 

II 

Examples of sections of reports are shown in Attachment C. 
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3 • REPORTS AND FOLLO!::!!! 

3.1 FINAL REPORTS AND RECOMMENDATIONS FOLLOW-UP 

The Division of State Fraud Control is r~sponsible for 

, the 'colI\pi'lation of the actual report to the State--both from 

the inputs Of the investigator and auditor and from 'this 

division't otherso~rces of information. Therefore, the 

auditor and the investigator should expect that, 

although most of their 'inputs will become a part of the 

report without change~ other parts may be edited for 

style or tone, revised to conform to division policies, 

or. deleted. This should not be considered a reflection 

of the division's confidence in the work or judgment of 

the auditor or the investigator and we encourage a frank 

report (though use discretion in what is written versus 

oral communication wi ttl the Freedom of Information' Act) • 

Normally,'. the review'supervisor will' be responsible 

for preparing the first draft' -of' th~ report, sharing 

this with the team membeis, making whatever decisions 

are necessary, and sending a further draft to the unit 

for State comments. The State should provide comments 

within two weeks and a final report should be prepared 

and sent out to the State with a request that a response 

to the recommendations be made in two or more weeks .• 

The review supervisor should insure that there is ade­

quate response and follow-up on all recommendations. 
\) 
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E. REPORT OUTLINE 

Background - Give relevant background, history, o~9aniza­

tional location, 'staff siz., and facilities. 

Liaison Activities - Describe major liaison activitiesi 

especially with the ~edicaid agency for Case referrals. and 

with prosecutors' offices if the unit refers cases for 

prosecution. Describe any problems in liaison (e.g: Fede~al 

or state law enforcement agencies, other pr,osecu.tion 

offices, etc.) 

Investigative Activities -
,~ . 

Audit Activities -

Legal or prosecutive Activities-

Cross-cutting Problems (if relevant) -

Results - Summarize results to date and whe.therresults 

should be expected to improve without major .changes. 
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OFFICE OF THE INSPECTOR GENERAL 
DIVISr.ON OF STATE FRAUD CONTROL 

R E C E R T I F I CAT ION FIE L D 

MANAGEMENT REVIE~ 

1. Organization and Staffing 

2. Coordination Activity 

3. Facilities and Support Services 

4. Results 

5. Budget Review 

INVESTIGATIONS 

ATTACHMENT A 

G U IDE 

1. Qualifications ahd Recrui tmentof Unit Investigators 

2. Training of Staff 

3. Relations with other Professionals 

4. Case Management 

5. Investigative Techniques and Processes 

6. Workload and Reporting 

7. Security and Confidentiality 

C. 'UNIT AUDIT CAPABILITY AND FISCAL INTEG~ITY 

1. Qua1ific~tions and Recruitment of unit Auditors 

2~ Training of Unit Auditors 

3. Relations with other Profesionals 

4. Auditor Case Assignment 

S. Unit use of Audit Programs and Techniques 

6. Fiscal Integrity of Grant 

7. Budget Review 

// 
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D. ATTORNEY/PROSECUTION 

1. Prosecution Authority 

2. Criminal penalties 

3. Pleas/Trials' 

4. Sentencing Practices 

5. Process Authority 

6. Prosecutor Selection, Experience, etc. 
7. Civil and Recovery Actions 

E. APPENDICES 

Appendix 1 - Entrance Conference Guide 

Appendix 2 - Investigator Interview Guide 

Appendix 3 - Relationships with Medi~aid Agency _ 
Interview Guide ~/ 
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A. MANAGEMENT REVI EW 

1. Organization and Staffing 

a. Location of Unit in State government: 

in relation t~ Governor, Attorney General, 
local prosecut9rs, etc.! and ~ 

location within parent department. 

Internal organization and chain of 
supervision~ . 

Team approach and relations among the 
professionals. 

Number of physic~l locations or branch 
offices. 

Number of staff by profession and by location. 

Workload in comparison to staffing. 

Are all staff unit employees, or are there 
detailees, joint assignments, or other 
complications? If so, are the relations ade­
quately documented and approved by the Office 
of Inspector General, HHS? 

(1) Review with he employees concerned how 
the arrangement works in practice; espe­
cially who sbpervises work. 

(2) Review complianc~ with paragraphs 
(j) (5) (iv) and (a) of regulations. 

h. Review unit policy files, directions, and 
correspondence (especially with Medicaid 
agency and Attorney General). 

i. Ae there separate staff and procedures for 
patient ab~se or neglect cases? Are these 
cases normally worked or referred? 

j. Are theie separate staff 
overpayment collection ? 
mally attempt to 60l1ecl 
c9llection~ 

and procedures for 
Does the unit nor­

or refer for 

-~-~~-'~"-- -
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Coordination/Liaison Activity 

a. Medicaid Agency--review whether "separate and 
distinct", whether memorandum of understandi~g 
is being followed, whether adequate screeniny 
and referrals ~ake place, quality and quantity 
of referrals, recomm~-,dations .by unit on 
improvements etc, referral criterial and 
procedures. Review with unit, and ~hen 
possible, the Medicaid Agency the points 
covered in Attachment 3. 

b. Office of Investig~tions and Audit Agency, 
OIG. 

c. United States Attorneys, FBI, DEA, etc. 

d. Other State law enforcement offices. 

e. If unit refers for prosecution, review: 

--general arrangement for referrals, provision 
of assistance, prosecutor's assistance, 
State's Attorney General, etc.; 

--letters .t.b all prosecutors, memoranda of 
underst~riding, etc. ~ 

" 

f. Adequacy of management controls (logs, "tickier" 
systems) to track cases and other matters (e.g. 
policy recommendations~ requests for 
information) referred to other agencies for action. 

Facilities and Support Services 

a. Cleric~l and paraprofessional support staff: 
adequacy and utilization. 

b. Adequacy and condition of the office space. 

c. Park;ng conditions and facilities. 

d. Telephone ser~ice.· 

e. Office equipment: copy machines, calculators, 
computers, word processing, etc. 

f. Conference room/private interview room 

g. Supply room. 

h. Dictation facilities 

i. Heat, light and air. 

j. Library and subscriptions. 
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Results 

a. 

b. 

c. 

d. 

Indictments. 

Convictions and sentences. 

Dollars recommended for recove,~¥ and.., other 
means of dollar savings. . ~ .. 

Recommendations to Medicaidagency--how many, 
what nature, results, and fo~low-~P; any 
assessment of their cost savlngs lmpact. 

Budget Review 

Review ~ ending budget requests in light of act~al 
acti vitles and field situation. ReVlew s~perVlsor 
should assign items within special expertlse of 
review staff members for review, but ~ll team,mem­
bers should be alert to any relevant lnformatlon. 
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B. INVESTIG~TIONS 

1. 

2. 

Qualifications and Recruitment of unit 
Investigators 

a. Review position descriptions (both offi~ial 
and from application for certification or 
recertification r, resumes,~nd ~. . 
recruitment/selection pOlicies. 

b. Are the investigators qualified to tarry out 
the unitrs responsibilities in an effective 
and efficient manner? 

c. Does the unit employ one or more senior' 
investigators "with substantial experience in 
commercial or financial investigations who is 
capable of supervising and directing the 
investigation activities of the unit"? 

d. What is adequacy of pay, etc •. to attract and 
retain qualified staff? 

e. What limitations ~re there on recruitment/ 
selection which un~uly hamper ability of unit 
to attract and retain qualified staff? 

f. Are the investigators peace officers? Are 
there limitations on their authority which 
impair their effectiveness? 

Training of Staff 

a. Entrance level, minimum 

b. 

c. 

d. 

e. 

f. 

Supervis~d field training 

Special schools, etc. 

Staff meetings . 

Training materials: handbooks, subscriptions, 
circulars, etc. 

Training plan 
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Relationship with Other Professionals 

a. How do investigators relate to other pro­
fessionals: 

--institutional cases 

--practitioner cases 

b. Evaluate team approach as. implemented and f.rom 
investigator perspective. Do the 
Investigators have adequate access to attor­
neys and auditors (formally and informally)? 

Case ....M~I"lag emen t 

a. Receipt evaluation, and logging of referrals: 
what staff are assigned, procedures followed, 
criteria established: what criteria is there 
for opening cases and for a self-generated 
case? 

b. Quality of referrals (especially from Medicaid 
Agency)-- what proportion are blind leads 
which turn out to have no potential: what pro­
portion need preliminary investigation: what 
proportion are well-developed leads with pro­
bable scheme identified and enough information 
to assign a priority: does Medicaid agency 
appear to be doing its job? 

c. Case assignment policies, priorities, case 
planning? 

d. 

e. 

f. 

g. 

Case tracking and routine reporting to manag~­
ment as to results, problems, and plans? 

Caseload per investigator--evaluate average 
and extreme, considering complexities of 
cases: evaluate staffing requirements and pro­
posed 'increases in staffing. 

Is there a system whi~h insures that convic­
tions are referred to. the Medicaid agency and 
HCFA for exclusion from Medicaid and Medicare, 
to licensing boa~ds for license action, to 
peer assQciations for professional censure, 
etc. . 

Tracking s~stem for cases ~eferred outside 
unit for action (e.g. patient ~Quse, over­
payment collections, exclusion, license, 
etc.). 
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Investigative Techniques and Processes 

a. Evaluate investigator's knowledge of and 
of stand,ard investi.oative techniques and 
advanced techniques-relevant to MedicaiB 
investigations\ 

b. Do the investigators have adequate access 
providers' records, print-outs, Medicaid 
agency rec~rds, etc.? 

Workload and Workload Reporting 

use 
those 
fraud 

to 

a. Evaluate average caseload per investigator, 
range of cases assigned to each i~vestigator, 
backlog of cases unassigned, etc. 

{' I 

b. Is there a reasonable workload for e~isting , 
number of staff? For an increase? If ther~:> 
is a request for an increase in Sitaff pending, 
does it seem reasonable? 

c. Are worklo?~ reports accurate (i.e. HCFA-54 
form), an6 follow the approved definitio~~ of 
"case"~ "recoveryn ,etc. Does the unit ~eem to 
have a reasonable system for insuring that 
they ~re accurately and timely filed? 

1\ 
d. Intervl'ews with a reasonable sample of field 

investigators, using attachd guide modified to 
meet needs of theparti~ular review. 

\ 

Security and Confidentialitx 

a. 

\---: 
b. 

i' 
II 

c. 

d. 

e. 

Physical ~ecurity (control of access to office 
space, individual interview rooms) 

Document security (files ahd indices, 
practices) 

Evidence handling procedures 

Are ·there controTs'on access to patient infpr­
mation ("'need to know"), security of such " 
information within unit files, and is such 
~nfbrmation securely destroyed when no longer 
needed? 

Procedures for records destrubtion. 
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UNIT AUDIT CAPABILITY AND FISCAL INTEGRITY 

1. Qualifications and Recruitment of Unit Auditors 

a. Review posi tion descriptions. (official and 
from application), resumes, and recruitment 
a~d selection policies. ~ 

b. Are the auditors qualified to carry out the 
unit's duties and responsibilities in an 
effective and efficient manner? 

c. Does the unit em~16y one or more experienced 
auditors capable of supervising the review of 
financial records and advising or assisting in 
the investigation of alleged fraud? 

2. Training of Unit Auditors 

a. 

b. 

c. 

What kinds of continuing professi~nal educa­
tion are made available and utilized by audit 
staff--university or association courses, con­
sultation with other professionals on 
problems; supervisory training, on-the-job 
training with al~rnore experienced unit, etc. 

Are training needs of both experienced and 
inexperienced auditors being met? Are 
plans/expectations for the future training 
adequate? , 

Are auditors adequately informed as to 
Medicaid r~imbursement rules and policies? Do 
they have and use currently updated 
CCH-Medicare-Medicaid Guide, set o,f MecU caid 
Manuals, set of State regulat;~~ns, manuals, 
issuances, etc.? Have Medi.caiU,,~agency person­
nel responsible for institutional. 
reimbursement, etc., adequately briefed the 
auditors? 

/, ) 

d. Are auditors experienced in or trained for 
witness interviews or other ninvestigative" 
activities? 

3. Relations wi th other Z;t:p~ssionals 

a. How do auditors relate to other professionals 
on institutional cases and on other cases? 

. -
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b. Do auditors act as investigators and conduct 
witness interviews, etc.? vice versa? 

c. How frequently do auditors work on the same 
case in joint assignments with investigators 
and/or attorneys? What is relationship'in 
such cases? 

d. Evaluate team approach, especial!y from audit 
perspective--are there deleterious pro­
fessional tensions? 

Auditor Case Assignment 

a. On what basis are institutions selected for an 
investigative audit by the unit? Review the 
Medicaid agency's audit activity and relation 
to unit audits. Does the reimbursement system 
allow for existence of "cost report" traud? 

b. Who.determi~es audit case priority, 
asslgnment, and scope? What are policies for 
these decisions? 

c. How are cases tracked andcfollowed by 
management? 

d. Caseload per auditor--evaluate average and 
extremes and: considering complexities of 
audits, etc. evaluate staffing requirements 
and especially any proposed increases in 
staffing. 

e. Are unit's audits appropriate or are they per­
forming a duplication of Single State Agency 
work? 

Unit use of Audit Programs and Technigues 

a. Does the unit have adequate general audit 
guides and GAO's standards for government 
auditors? . 

b. Are specific audit programs prepared for each 
institutional audit? 
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c. Adequacy of audit programs and instructions to 
audit staff on conduct of specific audits to 
determine if there is a basis for the 

- suspected fraud and its extent and adequate 
controls to reasonably limit and focus audit 
scope. 

d. Use of sampling techniques a~d st:1:ltistical 
projections--especially for determination of 
overpayments. ,) 

e. Is there an auditor or other professional with 
an understanding of computer techniques for 
providing un~t input in Medicaid agency detec­
tion efforts, etc.? 

f. Review reporting to HHS on amount of over­
payments collected and identified for 
col1ection--are these accurate and reasonably 
based? 

CFiscal Integrity of Grant 

a. 

b. 

c. 

Determine the procedures followed by the unit 
in receiving, recording, depositing, and dis­
bursing grant funds. Are the responsibilities 
for these functions properly segregated? 

Trace a number of transactions completely 
through the accounting system--from the point 
of origination to the preparation of the 
financiaL status report. 

Determine whether employee time cards, 
purchase orders, travel orders, vendor 
invoices, travel vouchers, etc. are approved 
by the Feu Director: or are otherwise admi­
nistratively controlled within the Feu. Does 
the reu maintain a control ledger of bests 
which should have been charged to the grant? 
If so, is the ledger reconciled to reports of 
transactions which are received from the 
State agency's accounting office? Absence of 
such controls enbances the probability of non 
FCU costs being charged to the grant. 
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Determi~~ whether purchase orders, vendor 
invoices, etc. require review and approval by 
other than FCU personnel. Such a control also 
reduces the likelihood of unallowable 
expenditur,es. 

Obtain the financial status report for the 
period of review. Interview the individual 
who prepared the report. ~~termiAe the proce­
dures and methodology used 1n accumula~ing 
data for the report. Assess the adequacy of 
the audit trail to the original source 
docmentation. 

Verify the costs reported on line"E" of the 
f inan,cial status report to the first level in 
t\lJe a,bdi t trail; usually the preparer'.$ sup­
pdrt1ng workpapers and/or expenditure control 
ledger. Also verify line "H", unliquidated 
obligations. 

Compare actual expenditures to the budget. 
Determine the reasons for any major variances 
between budgeted and actual costs. Also 
determine whether the FCU obtained prior 
approval from the Division of State Fraud 
Control to purchase items or -services 
requiring such approval. 

Obtain two payroll registers which fall within 
the period of review. Compare the names of 
those paid with grant funds to an independent 
source listing of FeU personnel. Determine 
the reason(s) for any discrepancies. Also 
ascertain whether fringe benefit charges for 
these pay periods related only to FCU 
employees. 

Obtain an inventory control listing of equip­
ment purchased with grant funds. If an inven­
tory listing is npt maintained, review the 
file of equipment invoices and paid vouchers. 
Does the type and quantity of equipment items 
purchased appear rea~onable in relation to 
the size and composition of th~ FCU, i.e., it 
would not appear reasonable to!~urchase 50 
dictaphones for FCU containing'only 25 
employees. For rn~jor equipment items, assure 
that the items ar~ actually on hand at the 
FCU. Also determine whether the proper pro­
~urement practices were followed. 
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Review contractual services charged to the 
grant, including consultant services. For 
each contract, determine whether a service was 
rendered to the Feu. Does the service pro­
vided appear reasonable in relation to the 
needs of the FCU, i.e., it would appear . 
unreasonable to charge the grant with the 
total costs of remodeling an entir~ floor of 
office space if the FCU occupies only a small 
portion of that space. Determine whether the 
requirements for obtaining bids, if 
applicable, were adhered to. 

Review travel vouchers and determine whether 
the travel was approved by an authorizing 
official. Were the travel costs incurred by 
an e~ployee of the FCU? 

The reviewer will probably find that charges 
for supplies, rentals, communications, etc. 
will not be broken out on the financial status 
report, but will be shown as ~other" costs. 
The reviewer will need to establish an itemi­
zation of these costs. Depending on the 
materiality of each cost item, the reviewer 
should apply techniques simi~ar to those in 
steps h - k, if applicable, to assess the 
appropriateness of these charges. 

Review the state's draws under its letter of 
credit for compliance with Departmental 
Federal Assistance Financing System policies 
limiting draws to cover current expenditures. 

Review inter-governmental charges for 
compliance with applicable regulations-­
especially note any charges for employees 
"detailed" to the unit from another agency, 
computer ch,rges, contracts for professional 
services I ,etc • 

Review "negotiated agreement" for indirect 
costs and asc9~tain that appropriate rate is 
charged to the grant. Verify that appropriate 
base is being used in calculation of indirect 
costs. 
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Budget Review 

a. 

b. 

c. 

Dur~ng the rview of payroll registers referred 
~o ~n,6.h. above, compare the rate of pa of' 
IndIvIduals to the rate set in the bUdge~ 
r~qu~s~ for t~e., following period: if there' are 
sIgnIfIcant dlfterences, determine reasons. 

During the review of equipment inventory 
referred to in 6.i. above, review the e ui _ 
m~nt :equests of the proposed budget toqde~er­
mIne ~f, the unit already has reasonable 
quantItIes o~ the requested equipment or any 
other anomalIes. 

During other fiscal integrity review steps, 
keep in mind compar~ble budget request items 
and note any anomalIes with historical dat n• 
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ATTORNEY/PROSECUTION 

1. Prosecution Authority 

a. 

b. 

c. 

Does unit have statewide prosecution authority? 

Does unit exercise statewide prosecution 
authority? 

,I 

If unit refers cases to local prosecutors, 
what working relationships have been made with 
the local prosecutors: 

~-MOUs with all local prosecutors 

--Letters or personal contacts 

--Are unit attorneys made avail~ble to try the 
cases or assist 

--When does unit contact prosecutor on case to 
be referred and what assistance is offered 

--Any arrangements/a~reements with any asso­
ciation of local prosecutors for peer 
pressure to achieve prosecutions, etc. 

2. Criminal Penalties for Medicaid Fraud 

a. 

b. 

~r~~heie specific Medicaid frau~ statutes? 
If so, give elements and penalties. 

What genc~al statutes might be used: fraud, 
attempt, theft, false statement, bribery, 
kickbacks, etc.? 

-'~""'''-~~I~' 
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c. Are evidentiary and/or criminal procedure 
rules unusual or provide unusual difficulties? 
Are there frequent evidentiary or procedural 
problems caused by Medicaid agency practices, 
etc.? . Court backlog, etc.? 

d. Have there been cases which could have been 
more effectively prosecuted in Federal court 
under Federal law (stronger penalties, easier 
rules, more sympathetic judges, or less preju­
diced juries)? Might there be such? 

e. Relationship with U.S. Attorney(s)--has a 
cooperative relationship been established? 
Are cases referred from unit to U.S. Attorney 
and vice versa? Are cases jointly or coopera­
tively prosecuted? Would TJ.S. Attorney al;Low 
unit (under supervisionj 't'd pros'ecute in 
Federal Court? 

Do Most prose~utions go to Trial, or are Pleas 
Accel?ted? Evaluation of Plea Bargainin5i~ 
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Practices at Sentencing--Are Sentencing Memoranda 
Submitted? Oral Presentations? Is Sentencing a 
Part of Plea Bargaining? 

Authorities for Compulsory Process and Access to 
Procedures Records: 

a. Administrative subpoena 

b. Grand jury 

c. Search warLant 

--a:' Provider agreements (LaSalle National Ban'j(- problem'f) " 

e. unit problems of access or use of a, b, C r and 
d. 

Prosecutor Selection, EXl?erience/Qualifications, 
Training 

a. Selection criteria: 

b. 

--State unit or Office of Personnel Management 

--Who has selection authority 

Experience/qualifications evaluation: 

--Length and type of experience 

--Evaluated by Unit Director or outside 
authori ty .... _.: 

\'. 
.~ 

" J 

\) 

~ 
f 

I 
I 

! 
~~ 

I 
I 
\ 



r' 

7. 

\ 

868 

c. Training programs: 

--Completed 

--Type (State/Federal) 

--Continuing legal education <!\ 

--Specialized courses 

Civil and Recovery Actions, 

a. 

b. 

c. 

Does unit attempt to collect overpayments it 
has identified or re(~rred for collection? 

--Cases criminally prosecuted? (All over­
payments or just those claims which are the 
basis for criminal action? Is restitution 
requested as a part~f sentence? Results?) 

--Others? 

what are normal bases for recovery action? 
(civil action--i.e. tort or contract--special 
statute, quantum meruit)? Are punitive dama­
ges or special penalties available? Compare 
to 31 USC 231 in terms of elements, penalties, 
and practiCalities. FQr~recovery actions, are 
projections from statistical samples made and 
admissable into evidence (e.g. as under 
Federal Rules of Evidence, Rules 702 - 70S)? 

Are there situations where a qui tam or other 
action under 31 USC 231-235 would be more 
effective than a State action? Has unit con­
sidered such? 

----------~--------

d. 

e. 
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Does unit track and insure proper follow-up on 
referrals for collection? Are administrative 
actions available to Medicaid agency and are 
they used? ' 

Are interest and costs of investigation 
considered? Any legal basis for collection? 
Any efforts or success in their collection? 

Any problems in insuring that all overpayments 
identified and penalties are effectively 
imposed and collected? 
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Appendix 1 

ENTRANCE CONFERENCE GUIDE 

Introduction and Purpose 

A. Personal Introductions 

B. Purposes of Visit 

1. Eligibility for continued certification and 
funding. 

2. Provide an outsider's perspective~ iden­
tification of any problems in effectiveness, 
and provision of any possible assistance. 

3. Discuss any problems unit has with Federal 
regulations, our policies, etc. 

4. Where applicale, help unit get more coopera­
tion from Medicaid agency. 

5. Learn from unit their better practices, etc. 
so we can pass them oneto other units. 

C. Describe any special purposes or focus of review-­
problems that concern us, pecial review techniques, 
etc. 

D. Describe our general process: 

1. 

2. 

3. 

4. 

5. 

Office of Investigations representative will 
interview investigators, review investigative 
files, etc. 

Audit Agency representative will interview. 
auditors, review audit workpapers, and conduct 
a fiscal integrity review. 

£ivision of State Fraud Control representative 
will interview attorneys and management, 
review legal materials and policy file, etc. 

We may visit Medicaid agency, or other State 
agency to review liaison problems, etc. 

We will hold an exit conference in which we 
will give you our observations and discuss 
what we see for the report. 

.t' , 
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6. Each participant will provide input for a 
draft report to the unit director~ we will be 
honestly open to revise that draft based upon 
·the unit '. srespbnse before issuing final 
report. 

, 
7. The final report may contain recommendations. 

If so, we will expect a formal'~esponse that 
for each recommentation, "ej ther accepts it and 
gives a schedule for implementation, or 
rejects it and provides an alternative or 
gives an explanation • 

II. The Unit Should Be Asked to Give an Overview for the 
Whole Team of the Unit 

A. Current status 

B. Organization written government 

C. Internal organization including existence of any 
"details" of staff or prorating of time of any 
staff. 

D. General case flow within unit. 

E. Team approach. 

F. Relation with the Medicaid Agency, local 
prosecutors, State Attorney General, Federal agencies. 

G. Referrals: sources, number, quality 

III.General 

Ask the unit's management for their perspective of its 
most important strengths and weaknesses; any problems we 
can help with~ any matter they would like us to review 
for possible recommendations or commendation. ' •• ::,. 
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INVESTIGATOR 
INTERVIEW GUIDE 

I~ INTRODUCTION 

A. Personal Identification 

B. Team Member' Identification 

C. Explain Purpose and Methods 

D. Explain Confidentiality 

II. ASSIGNMENTS/WORKLOAD 

A. How are they made? 

B. Too many or too .few? 

Appendix 2 

C. Quality of assignment screening process? 

D. Geographic con$idetations? 

E •. Suggestions for improvements. 

III.CASE·PLANNING 

A. How is investigation planned? 

B. Who reviews? 

C. Ha.s plan usually been adequate? 

D. Has plan usually been" followed? 

E. Suggestions for planning. 

IV. SUPERVISION 

A. Length of time in Unit? 

B. Type of supervision received: 
case control, phone, office? 

field~ continuing 
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C. QuaH ty of each type? 

D. Supervisor's tSme allocation? 

E. Suggestions. 

V. TRAINING 

A. What training has been received? 

B. Quality of training? 

C. Training materials and se~f-instruction?' 

VI. PERFORMANCE 
" A. Supervisory appraisals? 

B. Self appraisal? 

VII.OVERALL· OPERATION 

A. Staff support, suggestions? 

B. Case handling? 

C. Reports? 

D. Liaison? 

E. Other. 

VIII.EVALUATION OF ATTORNEYS/PROSECUTORS 

A. Experienced 

B. Supportive 

IX •. RECOMMENDATIONS 

Name of Investigator Interviewed: 

pate of Interview: Interviewed by: ________ _ 

~ I f·····~·j .] , , 
_______ ~ __ ~_L ___ ~~~··~'~ ___ ~ __________ ~ ________________ ~ __________________________ ~ ______ ~; ______ _ 
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. Appendix 3 

RE~ATIONS WITH MEDICAID AGENCY - INTERVIEW GUIDE 

Detection efforts--number, qualifications, and functions 
of assigned staff~ vacancies on coverage·of provider types. 

Referrals--number, amount of work done prior to 
referral, quality, composition of provider types, time­
liness (after complaint received or problem detected and 
statute of limitations). . 

Responses to unit requests for information--timeliness, 
responsiveness, discussion of alternatives. 

Liaison committee, degree of formality of relations, 
unit access to staff. 

Reaction to unit's program recommendations~ openness to 
pre-issuance review of policy changes, etc. 

Attitude to unit case development efforts. 

(J 
Any problems Medicaid agency has with unit. 

\ 
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91 STAT. 1202 PUBUC LAW 95-142-OC'1'. 25, 1977 

ApplicatiOD aDd 
aDDual reporta. 
.ubmittal to 

I Secmary. 

42 USC 
139511-1. 

42 USC 1305. 
E.fl'ectin date. 
42 USC 1396b 
IIOte. 
R~tioDi. 

. . . 'and which provide effective coordmationof ICtivitiesbetween the 
entity &Dd 8uchoffice with respect rothe detectij)n, investigation, 
and ,p',roeecution ~f ~~ted ~riminal violations relating to the 
pro~m under this title. . " " 

"(2) The entity isseparat.e Il)d distinct hom the single State 
agency that adnuriisters or supervises the adniinistration of the 
State plan under this title. ..' 

"( 3) The entity's function is conducting a statewide program 
for the investigatH~n anq prQSecution of v~olations of all applicable 
State laws regarding any and "ll aspects of fraud ill connection 
with allY as~t of the provision of medicalassist8.nce and the 
activities of providers of such assistance under the, State plan 
under this title. '.' , ' 
, ".(4) The entity has proceduresf~r reviewing complaints of the 
:apuse alld negl~t of patients of health care facilities which receive 
payments under the State plan under this title, and, where 
appropriate,." for 9ding upon such complaints under the criminal 
laws of the~tate or for referring them to other State agencies for 
&t'tion. , , _,' . 

"( 5 >, The entity, l?ro,vides fo, r the c, o,l1ectiop.~ or referral for col­
lectiop. to asingleSta.te a~ncy, of overpaym~nts that are made 
under the State phm·to health care facilities and that are discov-
ered by the entity iri'CaTrying out its activities.' . 

"(6) The entity employs such auditors, attorneys, investigators, 
, an~ other necessary personnel and ~s organized; in such ama,nner 

as 15 necessary to proIqote the effective and efficlent conduct of the 
entity's activities. ' 

"(7) The entity ,submits to the Secretary &Dapplication Rnd 
'~ annual reports con~ining such infonnation as the Secretary deter­

mineS, by regUlation, to be necessary to determine whether the 
entity meets the other .requirements of this subsection.". 

. (d) SeCtion 402(a) (1) of the Social Security Amendment.& of 1967 
(Public Lav; 90-248), as amend~d by se.ction 222 ofthe SOcial Security 
Amendments of 1972 (Public Law 92-603) ,is amended~ 

'~1) by striking out ",and" at, the,eQd' of, subpara, grap,h. (H); 
2}' by strlkin~ out the period at the ,end of subparagraph (1) 

an, inserting in heu thereQf ". and" j and . , ' , ' 
" '(3) by adding after ,subparagraph (1) the following new 

subparagraph:. ,-' , ',' " 
• ".(J)" to. ,develop or: d,e~onstrste ~proved ID~£'!lodsfor the 
mv~hgatlOn and prosecutlOp offraudm ,the.proVlslon of care .or 
serVlceS' unde-r the health programs estabhsbed by the Social 
Security Act.". 

(e) (1) The amendment made by subsection (a) shall ap~ly with 
res~t to ca]endar quarters beginnmg after September 30,1917. 

(2) The Secretary of Health, Education, and Welfare shall estab­
lish such regulations, not later than ninety days after the date of enact­
ment of this Act, as are necessary to CArry out the amendments made 
by ~iection. J. 

4 ,~; 



r 

'J 

~-- --~~ ~--------------.--~-----

376 

I"'UNDINO OF BTATE KEDICAID FRAUD OONTBOL UNIT8 

.sEC. 17. (a) Section 1903(a) of the Socinl Security Act is amend~d 402 USC 13961 
by redesignating pan.graph (6) as paragraph (7) and by inserting 
atter paragraph (5) the fonowing new paragraph: 

"(6) subject to subsection (b) (3), an amount equal to 90 per 
centum of the sums expended durin~ each quarter be~inning on 
or after October 1, 1977, and endiI4! before October 1, 1980. with 
respect to costs incurred during such quarter (as found necessary 
by the Secretary for the elimination of fraud in the pro,,;sion and 
administration of medical assistance provided; under the 5)tate 
plan) which are attributable to the establishm~nt' and opehtion'­
of (including the train~ of personnel employPd by) a State 
medicaid fraud control unit (described in sub&ection (q»; plus". 

(b) Section 1903(b) of such Act is amended by inserting aft~r 
para~aph (2) the following new paragraph: 

"(3) The amount of funds which the Secretary. is otherwise obli­
gated to pay a State during a quarter lmder subsection (a) (6) may 
not exceed the hi,l;l';her of-

" (A) $125,000, or . 
"(B) one-quarter of 1 per centum of the sums expended by the 

Federal. State, and local ~vernments durin~ the previous quarter 
in Carryin2 out the State's plan under this title.". 

(c) Section 1903 of such Act is further 8mend~d bv inserting after ""State medic 
subsection (p) (added by section 11 (a) of this Act) the following new fraud CODtl"DJ 
IIilbeection : . UDiL" 

"( a) For the purposes of this section. the term 'State medicaid Certification 
fraud control unit' means a sin~le identifiable entit; of the State gov- requiremeatl 
ernment which the Secreta.ry certifies (and annually recertifies) as 
meeting the following requirements: 

"(1) The entity (A) is a unit of the office of the State Attorney 
General or of another depl.rtmentof State government which J?os­
sesses statewide authority to prosecute individuals for crimmal 

; violatio~ (B) is in a. State the constitution of which does not pro­
,:ide f9.I" the criminal prosecution of individuals by a statewide 
au!,lrority and has formal rrocedures, approved by the Secreta.ry, 
jhat (i) assure its referra of suspected criminal violations relat­
ing to the program under this title to the appropriatE' anthorit\' 
or fr.uthorities in the State for prosecution and (ii) fiSSure its 
assistance of, and coordination with. "urh authority or autborities 

. in such prosecutions. or (C) has a formal working relationship 
with the ?ffice o! the State Attome:y General and has formal p.ro­

•..• - oedures (mc]udmg prooedure8 for Jts referral of suspected cnm­
inal violations to such office) which are approved by the Secretary 
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Subpart D-Stat. Medicaid Frav 
Control Unfh 

I 455.300 State medicaid fraud eo. 
anita. 

Ca) Dcfinitio1U. As used in thfl 
tlon. unless otherwise indicated by 
context: 

"Employ" or "employee". as the 
text requires. means full-time dut' 
tended to last at least a year. Ii 
eludes an arrangement whereby &l 
dlvidual 11 on full-time detail or u: 
ment to the unit from another 10' 
ment acency, if the detaJl or u 
ment1l for a period of at leut 1 
and involves superv1a1on by the \Ill 

"Pl'vvider" mea.ns an indivtdw 
entity which furnishes lteJ:nl or 
Jcea tor which payment .. cia 
under medicaid. 

"Unit" mea.na the State me( 
fraud control unJt. 

Cb) SCOf)e and J)U1"J)06e. Th1a • 
Jmplements section 1803( 
1903(bX3), and 1903(q) of the f 
Security Act. u amended by the: 

. care-Medicaid Anti-Fraud and J 
Amendments (Pub. 1... 95-142 of 
ber as. lt77). The statute autb 
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Chapt.r IV--Health Care Flnandng AdMlnlltratlon f 455.300 

the Secretary to pay a State 90 per­
cent of the costs of establishing &nd 
operating a State medicaid fraud con­
trol unit, as defined by the statute, for 
the purpose of e11minatlng fraud in 
the State medie&1d program. 

between the unit ILOd the prosecuting 
authority. 

{c) Basic requirement. A State med­
icaid fraud control unit mw>t be a 
lingle identifiable entity of the State 
iovemment certified by the Secretary 
as meeting the requirements of para­
iTB.Phs (a) through (g) of this ~tion. 

(d) Orpanization and locahon re­
quiTements. Any of the following three 
alternatives is a.cceptable: 

(1) The unit is located in the office 
of the State attorney general or an­
other department of State government 
which has statewide authority to pros­
ecute individuals for violations of 
erimina.l laws with respect to fraud .In 
the provision or administration of 
medica.1 assistance under a State plan 
implementing title XIX of the Act; or 

(2) If there is no State a.geney with 
statewide authority and capability for 
criminal fraud prosecutions, the unit 
has established formal procedures 
which assure that the unit refers IUS­
pected ca.ses of er1m.ina.l f!"ILud In the 
State medica.1d prognun to the appro­
priate State prosecuting authority or 
autho11ties, and provides assistance 
and coordination to such authority or 
authorities In the prosecution of such 
cases; or 

(3) The unit has a fonnal working 
relationship with the office of the 
State attorney general and has formal 
procedures for referring to the attor­
ney general suspected crlm1na.l viola­
tions occurr1ng in the State medicaid 
program and for effective coordination 
of the activities of both entities relat­
Ing to the detection, Investigation and 
prosecution of those violations. Under 
th1! requirement, the office of the 
State attorney general must agree to 
uaume respons!bUlty for prosecutl.ne 
alleged cr1m1n.a.l \ltolations referred to 
it by the unit. However, if theattor­
Dey reneral finds that &nother pros­
ecutlni alIthority bas the demonstrat­
ed e&pe.city, experience &nd Wt1l.1ni­
DellI to prosecute an alleged violation, 
be may refer a case to that prosecut­
Inc authority, as long M his office 
maintains oversight responsibUlty for 
the proeecution and for coordination 

(e) Relatiomhip to, and agreement 
tDith. the medicaid agenc]l. (1) The 
unit must be sepa:ra.te &nd distinct 
from the medicaid a.gency. 

(2) No official of the medicaid 
agency shall have authority to review 
the activities of the unit or to review 
or overrule the referral of a lusPet;ted 
criminal violation to an appropnate 
prosecuting authority. 

(3) The unit shall not receive funds 
paid under this section either from or 
through the medicaid a.gency. 

(4) The unit Ihall enter Into an 
&&reement with the medicaid agency 
under which the medicaid a.gency will 
agree to comply with all n'Qu1rements 
of I 455.21<a)(2). 

(f) Dutu$ and TUPonnbilitie3 of the 
unit. (1) The unit shall conduct a 
statewide program for investigating 
and prosecuting (or referring for pros­
ecution) violations of all applicable 
State laws perta.in1ng to fraud In the 
administration of the medicaid pro­
rnun, the provision of medical assist­
IJlce or the activities of providers of 
medie&l usistance under the State 
medie&1d pJ,&n. 

(2) The "Unit shall also review com­
pla.1nts alleging abuse or neglect of pa­
tients in health care fac111ties receiv­
Ing payments under the State medic­
aid plan &nd may review compla.1nts of 
the misa.ppropriation of patient's pri­
vate funds In such facUlties. 

m 11 the lnitial review indicates sub­
ataDtial potential for cr1m1na.l prosecu­
tion, the unit shall investigate the 
compla.1nt or refer it to a.n appropriate 
crtm1nal Investiptive or prosecutive 
authority. 

(11) 11 the lnitial review does not indi­
cate 8. substant1a.l· potential for crimi­
nal prosecution. the unit shall re!~r 
the compla.1nt to an appropriate State 
~ency. . _~ ..... " t Its 

(3) If the unit, In \:6&>.:r .. l6--"'lL .... _ .. 
duties and responsibillties under para-
8T&phs (f) (1) a.nd (2) of this section. 
discovers that overpayments have 
been made to a health care facUlty or 
other provider of medical assistance 
under the State medicaid plan, the 
unit Ihall either attempt .. collect 
such overpayment or refer the matter 

i . 
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to an appropriate State &eency for col- <h) ~pplicatiom, certification.. and 
lection. recertification-(l) Initial applica-

(4) Where a prosecuting authority tion. In order to receive FFP under 
other than the unit is to assume re- th.1s section, the unit must submit to 
sponsibility for the prosecution of a the Secretary, &Xl apPlication approved 
case investigated by the unit, the unit by the Governor, conta.1n1ng the fol­
&hall insure that those responsible for lowing information and documenta­
the prosecutive decision and the prep. tlon. 
aratlon of the case for trial have the (1) A description of the applicant's 
tullest possible opportunity to partici- orga.niza.tion, structure, and location 
pate in the Investiga.tion from its In- within State government, and an indi­
ception and will provide all necessary cation of whether it seeks ce!.-tification 
assistance to the prosecuting authori- under paragraph (dXl), !d)(2), or 
ty throughout &ll resulttns prosecu- (d)(3) of this section; 
t1ons. . <11> A sta.tement from the 'State at-

(5) The unit shall make ava.llable to torney general that the applicant has 
Federal Investigators or prosecutors authority to carry out the functions 
a.l1 Information in its possession con- and responsibilities set forth in this 
cern.1ng fraud In the provision or ad- section. If the applicant seeks certifi­
ministration of medical assistance cation ur.der paragraph (d)(2) of this 
under the State plan and shall cooper- section, the statement must also speci­
ate with suc:~ ~fficia.ls In coordinating fy either that there is no State a.geney 
any Federal and State investigations with the authOrity to exercise 
or prosecutions Invol~ the same statewide prosecuting authority for 
auspec.ts or allegations. the violations with which the unit is 

(6) The unit shall safeguard the pri- concerned, or that, although the State 
vacy rights of all individuals and shall attorney general may have common 
provide safeguards to prevent the law authority for statewide criminal 
misuse of Information under the unit's prosecutions, he has not exercised 
control. that authority. 

(g) Staffing requirement3. (1) The (tiD Ii. copy of whatever memoran-
unit shall employ sufficient profes- dum of agreement, regulation, or 
sional, administrative, and support other de<:ument sets forth the [onnal 
staff to carry out its duties and re- procedures required under paragraph 
sponslbUities In an effective and effi- (d)(2) of this section or the formaJ 
cent manner. The staff must include: working relationship and procedures 

(f) One or more attorneys experi- required under pa.ra.graph (d)(3) of 
enced In the Investigation or prosecu- this section; 
tion of civil fraud or criminal cases, (iv) A copy of the agreement with 
who are capable of giving Infonned the rnedie&1d a.gency required under 
atf.vice on applicable law and proce- paragraph (e) of this section; 
dures &nd providing effective prosecu- (v) A statement of the procedurea to 
tion or liaison with other prosecutors; be followed In cs.rryfng out the func-

(11) One or more experienced audio ttons and responsibilities of this aec­
tors capable of supervising the review tion; 
of financi~ecords and advising or as- (vi) A projection of the caseload and 
sisting,Jn'the Investigation of alleged a proposed budget for the 12-month 
trawl: period tor which cert1!lcation .. 

.fflD A senior Investigator with sub- .ought; and 
,/"itanUa.l experience In commercial Dr (vii) Current and projected staffing, 

fin&ncial Inv~_~~to.tJ..9~ .. wh.Q.J~.J~ap$,~Ie.... .. ~.t1lr:luding the names..-.,.a.!J.~t.!tm,.~ ... -.. 
of supervising and directing the inves- experience of all senior professional 
Ugative activities of the unit. ltaff already employed &nd Job de-

(2) The unit shall employ. or have acriptions, with minimum Qualllica­
aV.ailable to it, professional staff who tions, for all professional positions. 
are knowledgeable about the provision (2) ConditioJi.3 for, and not(ficatum 
of med1Q2l assistance under title XIX of certification. (f) The Secretary will 

-and about the operation of health care approve &n application only 1! he has 
providera. specifically approved the applicant', 
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formal procedures under paragraph 
(d><2) or (d)(3) of this section. if either 
of those provisions is applfcable. and 
has speclfically certlfied that the ap­
plicant meets the requirements of 
paragraph (d) of this section. . 

<11> The Secretary will promptlY 
notify the applicant whether the ap­
plication meets the requirements of 
thts section and Is approved. If the ap­
plication Is not approved. the appli­
cant may submit an amended applica­
tion at any time. Approval and certifi­
cation wtll be for a period of 1 year. 

(3) Conditio1l.$ lOT mcertifica.tion. In 
order to continue receiving payments 
under this section, a unit mUlot submit 
a reapplication to the Secretary at 
le&st 60 de.ys prior to the expiration of 
the 12-month certification period. A 
reapplication must: ' . 

(i) Advise the Secretary of any 
changes in the information or docu­
mentation required under paragraph 
(h><l) (i) through (v) of this section. 

(i1) Provid(> projected caseload and 
proposed budget for the recertifl~tion 
period; and 

Ciii> Include or incorporate by refer­
ence the annual re;.'Vrt required under 
paragraph (f) of this section. 

(4) Ba.ri3 lOT recertification. m The 
Secretary wtll consider the unit's reap­
plication. the reports required under 
paragraph (l) of this section. and any 
other reviews or information he deems 
'necessary or wa.rra.nted, and wtll 
promptly notify the unit whether he 
has approved the reapplicstion an~ re-
certified the unit. . 

(tl) In review1n& the reapplication, 
the Secretary will give special atten­
tion to whether the unit has used its 
resources effectively In Investirating 
ca.ses of possible fraud. in preparinr 
cases °for prosecution. and in proseeut­
inI cases or cooperatm. with the pro&­
eeutlng authorities. 

<I> ~ortin" requiremenu-<1> 
A nnual report. At least 80 days prior 
to the expin.Uon of the certification 
period, the unit 1h&1l submit to the 
Secrei&ry .. report coverin& the laat 12 
months (the first 8 months of the cer­
tification period for the first annual 
report). ~d CODtainJria the followl:ng 
WormaUon: 

(1) The number of investigations 1n1-
tlated and the number completed or 
closed. cateior1zed by type of provider: 

(il) The number of cases prosecuted 
or referred for prosecution; the 
number of cues finally resolved and 
their outcomes; and the number of 
cases investigated but not prosecuted 
or referred for prosecution becaU8e of 
insufficient evidence; 

<U1> The number of complaints re­
ceived regarctlni abuae and neglect of 
patients in health care facilities: the 
number of such complaints investigat­
ed by the unit; and the number re­
ferred to other identified State qen-
des. 1 

<tv) The. number of recovery act ona 
initiated by the unit; the number of 
recovery actions referred to another 
agency; the total amount of overpay­
ments identified by the unit; and the 
total amount of overpayments actual­
ly collected by the unit; 

(v) The number of recov'ery actions 
lnJtiated by the medicaid qency 
under Its agreement with the unit; and 
the total amount of overpayments ac­
tually collected by the medicaid 
aaency under this agreement; 

(vi) Projections for the succeedin8 12 
months for items listed in paragraphs 
(1)0) (i) thfough (v) of this &eetlon: 

(vin The costs incurred by the unit, 
by major budget category: and 

(viU> A narrative that evaluates the 
unit's performance; describes my spe­
cific problems It has had in connection 
with the procedures and agreements 
required under this section; and dIs­
eusses any other matters that have 1m­
paired its effectiveness. 

(2) The unit shall also provide any 
additional reporta that the Secretary 
requests. and shall comply with any 
measures the Secretary. deems neces­
sary to assure the accuracy and com­
pleteness of all reporta required under 
this paragraph m. 

(J) F~fUral Jlnancial J)G.rticipation 
(FFP)-H)Ra.u oIFFP. Subject to the 
UmJtations specified in this paragraph. 
the Secretary wtll reimburse each cer­
tified State medJcafd fraud control 
unit by an amount equal to 80 percent 
of the costs Incurred by that unit 
whJch are attributable to carrying out 
its functions and responslbilfties under 
uu. section. The costs subject to reim-

, 
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bursement wtll be dete:nnined under 
45 CFR part 74. except as provided 
otherwise in this part or In the iTaIlt 
award. 

(2) Bari! and period 01 pavment. (f) 
Payment will be made for each quar­
ter. based on quarterly reports submit­
ted by the unit in the format and con· 
taIning the information requested by 
the Secretary. 

(If) Payments are ava1lable for each 
Quarter during fiscal yean 1978. 1979. 
and 1980. 

(iii) The Secretary may grant certifi­
cation retroactive to the elate on which 
the unit first met all the requirements 
of the statute and of this section. For 
any quarter with respect to whJch the 
unit is certified. the Secretary will pro­
vide reimbursement for the entire 
QU&."'ter. 

(3) Amount 01 FFP. The amount paid 
during any quarter shall not exceed 
the higher of $125.000 or one-quarter 
of 1 percent of the sums expended by 
the Federal. State, and local govern­
ments during the previOUS quarter in 
e&r!'ytng out the State medicaid pro­
gram. 

(4) C03U wbject to FFP. FFP Is 
available under thiB section for the ex­
penditures attributable to the estab­
lishment and operation of the unit. in­
cluding the cost of training personnel 
employed by the unit. Reimbursement 
uhall be l1m1ted to costs attributable to 
the specific responsibilities and func­
tions set forth in this section In con­
nection with the investigation and 
prosecution of suspected fraudulent 
activities and the review of complaints 
01 alleged abuse or neglect of patients 
In health care facilities. Establishment 
C08ts are l1m1ted to clearly identifiable 
costs of personnel that: 

(1) Devote full timE: to the establish­
ment of the unit whJch does achJeve 
cert1!ication; and 

(tl) Continue as full-t1me employees 
&.fter th~ unit Is certified. 
All establishment costs will be deemed 
made in t.he ftrst. Quarter of certifica­
tion. 

(5) C~U not rub}ect '.0 FFP. FFP is 
Dot available under thiB section for ex­
~ditures attributable to: 

m The -investigation of cases involv­
Ing program abuse or other failures to 
comply with applicable laws and regu-

TItI. 42-Publlc H .. 1th 

lations, if t.hese cases do not involve 
substantial allegations or other indica­
tions of fraud; 

(ti) Efforts to Identify situations in 
which a Question of fraud may exist, 
includIng the screening of chwns, 
analysis of patterns of practice. or rou­
tine verification with recipients of 
whether services billed by providers 
were actually received; 

(111) The routine notification of pro­
viders that fraudulent claims may be 
punished under Federal or State law; 

(iV) The performance by a person 
other tha.n a full-time employee of the 
unit of any management function for 
the unit. any audit or investigation, 
any professional legal function. or any 
cr1m1nal. civil or admtnistrative pr0s­
ecution of suspected providers; 

(v) The investigation or prosecution 
of cases of suspected recipient. fra~d 
not involving suspected consp1ra.cy 
with a provider; or 

(vi) Any payment. direct or Indirect, 
from the unit to the medicaid agency, 
other than payments for the salaries 
of employees on .deta.11 to the unit. 

/" 
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Joseph J. Piazza, Director 
Division of State Fraud Contzol 
Of:l:ice of .Inspector General, liHS 

DATE: •••••• 

Transmi ttal of Results of ••••• ~!!II.IIIIII~~!!1~~ ... 
Survey of Audit Capability and Fiscal Integr:::.y of the ....... :1. 
~"".~edicaid fraud Control Unit - Audit Control No •• 

The results of the above mentioned survey arc included in 

attachments hereto. A~tachment I covers audit capabilities 

while Attachment II addresses ~~e Unit's fiscal integrity. 

If you have any qu'estions, please contacti 

Manager of our •• I!!ID~ B~an\=h 

Attachments - as state6 
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Attachment I 
Page 1 of 3 

Su;:-.marv of Results of Survev of Fiscal Inte~ritv at t:'e 
F::aud Control iJnit: .FCU) -

1. Accounting Svstem and Procedures - ~CU is part of the 
Stat:e Depart~ent: of At:t:orney General, which, through its 
Business Office, provides accounting ser'lices for the 
grant. The Business Office uses the' ) accounting 
system. A separate account is maintained for total~CU 
expenditures and subsidiary accounts for recording expen­
ditures by budgeted line items. In addition, the ~CU 
secretary maintains a control account and subsidiary ac­
counts to record ~CU expenditures by budget line items 
such as salaries, travel, equipment, supplies, etc. 

Cash withdrawals are initiated by~CU on a monthly basis, 
while expenditures are recorded by the Business Office and 
the State Treasury Depar~~ent receives and disburses funds. 
The responsibilities for these functions are properly seg­
regated. !lowever,.Cu based its Federal cash withdrawals 
on estimates of 100 percent of monthly expenses rather than 
90 percent, which, per the notice of grant award, is the 
Fede~al share of expenses. This h~ppened because funds to 
pav for the non-Federal share of fiscal year 1980 expenses 
I i1iifri* were not made available until August 1980. As a 
result, ~CU used Federal funds to pay for 100 percent of 
trcu fiscal year 1980 expenses 

Recommendations -~CU should establish procedures to in­
sure tnat future wlthdrawals of Federal funds are limited 
to 90 percent of estimated monthly expenses. In addition, 
fiscal year 1981 Federal withdrawals should amount to only 
90 percent;et total fiscal year 1981 expenses less the 
amount of II! in Federal f~nds withdrawn and not used 
during fiscal year 1980. 

2. Verification of Costs - We reviewed documentation and other 
data supporting 30 expenditures related to rental, office 
supplies, equipm!=nt, other direct expenses and t:avel. We 
traced these expenditures from the Financial Status Report 
tp .FCU '.s subsidiary .accounts to vouchers. All supporting 
data was easily located and we found that the expenditures 
were related to the grant. 

R~~P~"f;~bAT\CN:t; NONE . 3: Dprova:s - Employee time cards and travel vouchers are 
approved by the Director of the .FCU and reviewed by a 
Research Assistant in the Busine.s Office. Purchase orders 
are approved by the Director of the ~CU, the Business 
Office and the State's Bureau of Purchases. Vendors' in­
vQices are signed by the .FeU' s Director and the 11anager of 
~:'e Business Office. 

REc.o,." M EWPt\Tlof'l5 : NO(ll£ 
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?age 2 of 3 

4. Pre~aration of Financial Re~or~s and Verification of Net 
Outlavs and UnliaUldated Obligations - .F,CU' s· secretary 
prepares the Financial Status Reports using the State Con­
troller's ~onthly Analysis of Income and Expenditure Re­
port, which provides infor~ation on total year-to-date ~CU 
expenditures and the fFcu's control account. The net out­
lays to-date are taken from the Monthly Analysis on Income 
and Expenditures Report, ~'lhile total unliquidated obliga~ 
tions is the difference between exnendi tures ~er the ~Sonth­
ly Analysis on Income and Expenditures Report" (prepared on 
a cash basls) and eFcu's control account (prepared on an 
accrual basis). However, a monthly reconciliation of the 
tFcb's control account to the State's ~!onthly AnalYSis of 
Income and Expenditures Report is not performed. The fizst 
and only reconciliation was performed by twcu's auditor in 
May 1980 and disclosed'several small ex'Oenditures not re­
lated to .. CU but charged to .,CU on the State records. 
These unrelated expenditures were subsequently charged to 
the proper accounts. 

5. 

6. 

Recommendation~- We believe _FCU should reconcile, on a 
mont~ly baSiS, its control account to the State's Monthly 
Analysis of Income and Expenditures Report in order to in­
sure the expenses are charged to the proper accounts. 

Com~ar ison of Budget to Actual - 'The only budget;=catego.ry 
to incur an overrun for flscal year 1980 was travel - for aIFt"tiF However, the Division of State Fraud Control will 
allow -CU to adjust its individual budget categories with­
out approval, as long as the total grant award is not ex­
ceeded. 
Re-G.o"'f"ErJOIIT/oIIS"- NONE. .. 
~rol.J. -We revlewed 3 bi-weekly payrolls and found them 
to ~e acceptable with the exception of one accounting clerk 
in the Business Office. In this respect, this individual 
devoted only about 10 percent of her time to the aPCU 
grant, but was charged 100 percent ( 7_) to the .. CU 
grant~ This occurred because the Business Office, ~ gen­
eral support function within the Department of the Attorney 
General, has not developed a cost allocation plan to dis­
tribute support costs to the various programs within the 
office. We ure not taking exception, at this time, to any 
portion of the accounting clerk's salary because there are 
two other iadividuals in the Business Office, namely the 
Research Assistant and the Business Manacer, who stated 
that they perform functions benef,i tting jFCU. ,However, the 
twcu grant is not charged for the appropriate share of such 
services. 

Reco~~endation - The Bus ness Office should develop a cost 
.a,llocation ?lan to insur that the .:-C"J is charged in pro,:" 

. portion to benefits rece vee for Business Office expenses~ 
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7. Eaui~ment - None oft~e office f'~r:'l t:Jre or eq-..:ipment pur­
chased under the ~CU program had i enti£ication stickers. 
Further, the invencory control list ng ~ai:'ltained by the 
~CU was incomplete with respect to office equipment such 
as 'typewr i ters, dictaphones, transcr iber sand calcu,lators. 

Recommendations ";:~co should install an identification 
S1:icKoar system, showing source of :unding, employee pame if 
assigned, and date of purchase. Further, the inventory 
control list should include all items of office equipment 
as well as office furniture purchas~d under the program. 

8. Trans'Oortation - IFc'J purchased ~ cars and leased ~ 
others with funds from the Federal grant. We found that 
.-r'C'"J maintained adequate records on the use o.f these cars 
to insure that they were used for business purposes only. 
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Attachment II 
Page 1 of 2 

Surnrnarv of' ;\esults .of Sur'lev of AucEts Per:or:ned ':Jy t!1e .... 
Fr~ud Con~rol Dn~t I.FC~) - ~. " 

1. Pe!:sonnel 'Qualifica tions - One audi tor is employed by .-eu. 
Be has a good educational and work background. He has a 
Eathelor's degree in Business Administration with a major 
in Accounting and previously worked for )Departrnent 
of Buman Services as an auditor. 

2. Tr'aining;:' Th~ 'audHor,has at;tended three seminars relating 
to the identification of fraud. However, ~eu did not 
maintain a resume of training. 

Recommendation,- Resumes of training should be developed, 
show:.ng attendance at meetings and training. sessions, ob­
jectives of the training, sponsorships, and dates of train­
ing so that an inventory of training and skills is avail­
able. 

3. Audit Proarams (Written) - The auditor, prior to starting 
an assignment, meets with the Investigator in charge of the 
case to determine general areas to be reviewed. Workpapers 
are not indexed and consist of memos of conversations and 
schedules developed to analyze accounts and expenditures. 
However, the auditor's conclusions are not always evident 
nor ara formal audit programs developed to show: Qbjec­
tives, criteria, estimated days, actual days, and workpaper 
references. . 

Recommendations - Auditor's concluSions should be clearly 
evidenced on all workpapers, and audit programs should be 
written for each assignment in order to identify the scope 
of such audit effort. In addition, the auditor should in­
dex, reference and cross-reference workpapers for easy ac­
cess of data. 

4. Case Assignment, Review and ~anagement - The auditor's cur­
ren~ workload consists at five cases (three as an Auditor 
and two in an investigative capacity). The~CU Director, 
because of the small staff, assigns the Auditor to cases. 
Although the Auditor continually discusses his progress 
with the Investigators and Director, there is no evidence 
that Auditor's workpapers are reviewed. 

Recommendation:- All auditors' workpapers should be ini­
t:.a~~ea o¥ reviewers. 
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either of the following Ot!1e!: - The au~itor does not use 
'documents: 

"Standards for Audits of Gover~ment~l Organizations, 
A. Programs, Activ~ties and Funct:.ons, dated 19.72. 

Governmental Audit Organ-B. "Sel=-Evaluation Guide for 
izations," dated 1976. 

Eoth of these documents were prepared.by, the Dn~~edoS;ates 
General Accounting Office a~d ~re ava 71aole. at .' 7 .. 
Government Bookstores or Prlntlng Offlce. w~ belle!e they 

, t t to an audit organization and wlll asslst the ar e lmpor an. , 
auditor in the conduct of audit asslgnments. 

- th t the auditor obtain these Recommenda t ion" - We r ecornrnena a 
documents and implement them where appropriate. 
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Attachment I!! 
Page 1 of 1 

As a means of deter~ining the reasonableness of the "CU's 
submitted fiscal year 1981 budget, we (1) determined the rea­
sons for significant ~ariances between fiscal year 1980 budget 
and fiscal year 1980 expenses, and (2) e6mpared the fiscal year 
1981 submitted budget to fiscal year 1980 expenses. 

tFcu's fiscal year 1980 expenses were below budget pr imari­
ly because (1) the auditor and one investigator were on the 
payroll for only six months, (2) the legal secret~ry was em­
ployed only 10 months, and (3) other direct costs such as rent, 
telephone, xerox, and wit:'lesses were under budget. . . 

The fiscal jear1981 budget ~xceeds fiscal year 1980 ex­
penses primarily because of personnel costs. In this respect, 
the personnel not employed for a full year in 1980 are budgeted 
for a full year in 1981 and three additional staff are budgeted 
(Auditor, Investigator, and Attorney). Salary levels are in 
line with current State levels. However, we did not make a 
determination whether the additional staff is needed for fiscal 
year 1981 as this is the responsibility of the Division of 
State Fraud Control. 

We feel that ~CU' s fiscal year 1981 budget of • ¥ii:> is 
reasonable except for @H, in air travel which the -':C'J Di­
rector agrees is excessive. In addition, other costs include 

CfE iDfor witnesses, court reporters, etc., for which we are 
unable to render an opinion because .FCU's Director could not 
provide support to show the extent to which these costs will be 
incurred. 
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QUESTIONNAIRE 

Form Approved 
OMS No. 0938-0197 

j ./ 

State Medicaid Agency Fraud and Abuse Control Activities 

ENCLOSURE 3 

L In the letter transmitting this questionnaire, we provide a brief description 
of what we believe are surveillance and utilization review functions. We 
recognize that the function associated with this unit may vary somewhat 
from State to State. Is the main function of the unit in your State; 
(a) a management function - cost control via examination or policy and review 
of internal operations, or (b) control of fraud and abuse? Please estimate 
the time spent in each function. 

percentage management/cost control 

percentage fraud and abuse 

2. a. Is the SlUR unit in your State responsible' for screening and detecting 
instances of institutional and noninstitutional provider fraud? 

Percent of time - institutional 

Percent of time - noninstitutional 

No di~crete SlUR ( ) 

b. If you have no discrete SlUR unit, please identify the entities responsible 
for the above activity with respect to each type of provider, and how 
fraud and abuse leads are produced? 

3. If you have a State Medicaid Fraud Control Unit, how many referrals have 
~een made by the Medicaid S:at: agency for health p~ovider fraud investigation 
in the past year? (If the Medicaid State agency does Its own health provider 
fraud investigations, how many were conducted within the agency?) 
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How many health provider Medicaid fraud indictments and convictions have 
there been .in the past year resulting from State Medicaid agency referrals? 

a. Indictments 

b. Convictions 

At~he present time, is the Medicaid State agency able to respond to the 
State Medicaid .Fraud Control Unit's needs? (Answer only if you have a certified 
fraud control unit). 

a. What percent of FCU workload is generated by , 
State XIX agency referrals? 

b. Are there a sufficient number of referrals? 

c. Are the referrals well-founded and well documented? 

d. Estimate .the percentage of referrals that on , 
preliminary review are determined to be iJ;lappropriate 
or not worth pursuing. 

e. Is the State Medlcaid agency able to provide . 
computer-based information when'requested by the 
FeU? 

What cha:nges, if any, in policy, emphasis, or priority at the' Federal level 
would you suggest in helping the States become more effective in Medicaid 
fraud and abuse control? 
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7. Does the SlUR function in your State command a high priority? 

a. If YOLl answered yes, plea~provide a rationale. 

. b. If yo,u answered no, please elaborate. 

8. How can we work together to heighten that priority? 

Could SlUR efficiency be improved and fraud referrals increased by the ' 
joint development of model computer screens? 

9. To what extent has your State been succe'ssful in using computer screens 
to discover fraud and abuse? ' . 

10. As nearly as possible, please provide the information reque'sted below on 
past, current, and projected staffing and expenditure levels to support each' 
of the following activities. (We recognize that YQur existing management 
and budgeting processes may not allow for precise data. Therefore, approximations, 
where necessary, are acceptable.) 
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a. 

b. 

c. 

Profiling techniques and 
analysis to isolate 
potential utilization 
problems or other 
problems 'which could be 
viewed as fraud or abuse. 

Review and adjudication 
by medical or 
paramedical staff to 
determine whether 
utilization problems 
exist, level of such 
problems, and action 
taken to address such 
problems. 

Field work performed to 
determine validity of 
complaints which suggest 
provider f'raud or abuse 
may be occurring and/or, 
field work performed' , 
iJllowing the production 
of prOfile reports. 

d. State staff directly 
involved in conducting 
fiscal audits or 
supervising auc!it firJ;Tls 
under contract 'with the 
State. 

e. Expenditures for audit 
firms to conduct fiscal 
audits necessary to 
determine appropriateness 
of reported provider 
costs. 
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,Most ,~ecent , 
Closed Fiscal 
Year (FY ) 

Staff Budget 

Current 
FY 

Staff Budget ,\ 

--'-

-,,-'-' 

11. If there are other remarks you would like to provide which relate to the topic of 
Medicaid fraud and abuse, please do so. 

Staff 

,. 
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~---------------------- ------

Next 
FY 

Budget 
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QUESTIONS BY SENATOR DOLE AND NELSON SABATINI'S RESPONSES 

Question: 

There is . considerable concern about Social Security payments being made to deceased 
people. l\side from the information received from HCF A, do you have any information 
from your new quality control system regarding, unreported deaths of Social Security 
beneficiaries? . ' 

Do we really know the magnitude of this problem? 

Response: 

During the last two sample periQds completed '(October 1978 -. March 1979 and April -
September 1979), our quality assurance .system, which reviews a random, sample of cases 
receiving Retirement and Survivors' Insurance (RSi) benefits, identified only three cases 
out of about, 6,000 cases reviewec\ where RSI payments were made. to deceased 
individuals. In all of these cases, the deaths had 'been voluntarily reported to SSA, but 

'the adjustment was "not made timely enough to correct the payment for the sample 
month. Our quality assurance system indicates that unreported deaths occur 
infrequently in the SSI program, too. 

While the quality review system does not allow us to estimate the magnitude ~f the 
problem (due to the infrequent occurrence of this type of error in our sample), the 
findings of the HCF A/SSA death report matching stl!dy indicate that unreported deaths 
are a source of misspent funds, and we are taking a: variety of steps to assure timely 
and accurate termination of benefits when deaths occur. These steps include: 

o 'Maintenance of an ongoing HCF A/SSA data interchange alld continued efforts 
. to assure tnat appropria,te action on death reports from H<::F A ,is t~~en. 

o Establishment (where possible) of a limited death-retord matching operation in 
which certain SSA records would be compared with death records held 'by some 
States. , (Such matching operatipns are. prohibited by privacy laws in some 
States.) ~;, 

o Review of existing systems whicj1 matchSSA data with othe~' agencies! records 
(e.g., with Veterans Administration and Office of Personnel Management) to 
determine if they could be used in the detection of previously .unreported 
deaths. 

I' '" . ~ 

o Investigation of the availability of death records fr0p10tner Federal agencies. 

.' 

89-601 0-82--26 

SSA/OLRP 
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Questions: 

1. What do you know about the number of illegal aliens getting benefits? 

2. 

3. 

Do you have any procedures to prevent these people from collecting benefits? 

Do you think that tamper-proof cards would help reduce the number of illegal 
aliens working and qualifying for benefits? 

Responses: 

1. 

2. 

Data regarding the number of undocumented al~ens who t;eceive S.ocial Security 
benefits do not exist. There is no requirement m the Soc~al Securlty. law tha~ a 
person have a certain citizenship or alien status to qu~l~fy fo~ Soclal. Securlty 
benefits, and therefore SSA does not require evidence of cltIzenshlp or aben. status 
.from applicant3 for Social Security benefits. 

Since the law permits' payment of Social Security benefits to undocumented aliens, 
we have no authority or reason to prevent payments to these people. . A 
fundamental feature of the Social Security program has. always ~een that, If. a 
person has worked long enough in covered employment to. ~e msur~~, ~oCIal 
Security benefits are payable to the worker. (and to q~ahf~e.<i aux.lbarles. or 
survivors) regardless of the worker's (or .the faml~y member s) .CItIzenshlp or aben 
status. Further, in nearly all cases SOCIal S~curlty coverage lS based ,on wheth~r 
the job is covered under Social Security-the leg.ality of the worker s status lS 
usually immaterial in determining whether ~he earmngs are covered. 

In summary, the fact that a person is an alien iilegall~ in .the U.S.-or l~gally in ~he 
U.S. but not permitted to work here-is not mat~rlal lI1so~ar as SO~lal Se:urlt.y 
coverage and benefits are concerned. Under SO~lal Sec~rlty law, If. the JOb. lS 
covered under Social Security, the individual holdmg ~hat Job ~ays Socl~l S.ecurlty 
taxes, receives Social Security credits, and can get Soclal Security benefits If he or 
she works long enough to become insured. 

SSA has explored the idea of prohibiting the payment of benefits to undocume~ted 
aliens but, for a variety of reasons, no satisfactory proposal has yet b,;en devlse~. 
These reasons include the philosophical and ~egal (!oncerns about a~ allen worker s 
right to benefits because of the Social SecurIty taxes ~e/she has paId an? concerns 
about violating treatY,agreements which the U.S. has WIth several countrIes. 

However, while eligibility for 'benefits under the Social Security prog~/lm is ba~ed 
on earnings from covered employment or self-employmen~, a Socla.l Securlt~ 
number (SSN) is required for employment in order to ge,~ credIt fOrrrm~gs. And,; 
in 1972 the Social Security Act was amended to prOVide that SS s Will, to the 
extent practicable, be issued to aliens who are lawfully adI"?it.ted 0 the U.S. f?r 
permanent residence or under other .authority .of law p~rmlttmg them to wor~ l.n 
the U.S., and to other aliens at such time as their status 15 so changed as to m!lke It 
lawful for them to engage in such employment. Consequently, the SSN IS the 
mechanism SSA has used to reduce the number of illegal aliens obtaining jobs. 
SSA's efforts in this area also should reduce the possibility of illegal aliens 
obtaining the work eredits needed to qualify for Social Security benefits. SSA's 
initiatives include the following actions: 

o Training is being provided for SSA field employees handling (SSN) applica­
tions to enable them to recognize counterfeit and altered immigration 
documents, birth certificates and other records presented. as evidence of 
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age, identity or citizenship or legal' alien status, which is needed to secure 
an SSN. (Offices where this training has been given have reported that 
illegal aliens have been turned away or apprehended by the Immigration 
and Naturalization Service after presenting counterfeit documentation to 
SSM; 

o A prominent legend--"Not Valid for Employment"--is being added in 
selected field offices to the face of SSN cards issued for non work 
purposes to legal aliens who do not have work authorization in the U.S., 
and this change will be implemented in aU offices in the next few months; 
and 

o National implementation has begun of a process which will speed SSN 
issuance by transmitting the application data by wire directly from the 
local Social Security office to the central processing system. This new 
system also contains fraud deterrent features, and will enable us to 
remove the blank Social. Security card stock from -local offices. (The 
blank Social Security card stock in the local offices was subject to theft 
and misuse for illegal activities.) 

3. The idea of making the Social Security card tamper-proof lias been discussed by a 
number of groups over the last several years in connection with the issue of work 
authorization for aliens. For example, the Select Commission on Immigration and 
Refugee Policy considered work authorization proposals at length. In its March 
1981 report, however, the Select Commission stated that it was unable, even after 
considerable discussion, research, and debate, to reach a consensus as to the 
specific type of identification that should be required for work verification. 

The Reagan Administration, in developing its legislative proposals on immigration 
and refugee policy, expressed opposition to the creation ofa national identity card. 
Instead, the· Administration proposed that proof of eligibility to work in this 
country could be demonstrated by presenting any two of a number of existing 
documents, such asa birth certificate or documentation issued by the Immigration 
and Naturalization Service. 

The General Accounting Office (GAO) also has studied the issue of issuing Social 
Security cards. In its report, "Reissuing Tamper-Resistant Cards Will Not 
Eliminate Misuse of Social Security Numbers" (12/23/80), GAO concluded that 
issuing tamper-resistant Social Security cards will not correct the underlying 
conditions leading to Social Security card and number misuse, and would not be a 
substantial benefit to the Social Security program. 

From a practical standpoint, there are a number of problems with the concept of a 
tamper-proof Social Security card. First, there is no such thing as a noncounter­
feitable card. It is possible to make cards which are very difficult and costly to 
tamper with or counterfeit, but there is no card which can be made absolutely 
secure if the incentives for counterfeiting are great enough. 

Second, even if an absolutely secure card could be developed, its validity depends 
upon the validity of documents a person presents to SSA as evidence of facts, such 
as identity and age, that are needed for issuance of the card. This documentation 
itself is subject to alteration and counterfeiting. (For example, it is relatively easy 
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to obtain and use someone else's birth certificate. This birth certificate can then 
be used to obtain other identity documentation, such as a driver's license, and so on 
until a complete set of false identity documents is acquired.) 

Third, a new tamper-proof card could not be effective as an identification 
document until it was issued to every cardholder. The reason is that as long as two 
types of Social Security cards are in circulation, employers and other parties at 
interest would have no way of knowing which type of card an individllal should 
possess and would have to treat the old-type card as legitimate. To overcome this 
problem by reissuing a new tamper-proof card to the 200 million current card­
holders, most of whom received their cards before 1978 when evidence of identity 
requirements for SSN applicants were tightened, would be expensive and time 
consuming administratively, would burden legitimate current cardholders 
unnecessarily, and would have a severe impact on State and local custodians of the 
records needed to verify age, identity, and citizenship. We estimate that verifying 
identities and issuing new cards made of banknote paper to. all cardholders would 
cost approximately $860 million. 

Fourth, for an employer to use a. Social Security card as an identification 
document, the card should establish that it belongs to the person presenting it. The 
current card contains only a name, a Social Security number, and a space for the 
person to sign the card if he or she wishes. Thus, an employer has no way of 
knowing if a Social Security card actually belongs to the person being hired. We 
have considered suggestions to use a card with a photograph or physical description 
of the applicant and requiring that the card be signed when issued. However, these 
are not wholly effective positive identifiers because people can modify their 
appearance, and signatures can be reproduced with practice. In addition, pictures 
and signatures on the card would require updating from time to time-which would 
be expensive-becBuse appearances and signatures change considerably over .a 
lifetime and the majority of applicants for Social Security numbers are infants and 
young children. While Social Security cards could be reissued periodically, as are 
driver's licenses, the cost and public inconvenience of reissuing the cards to over 
200 million people, say, every 5 years would be very great and would not be of any 
significant benefit to the Social Security program. M.o.re secure identifiers, such as 
fingerprints, require verification techniques that are expensive and that emplo.yers 
cannot themselves apply. 
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QUESTIONS BY SENATOR HEINZ AND NELSON SABATINI'S RESPONSES 

QUESTION 1: 

In preparation for your appearance before tl;e I.ommittees on December g, 193 J, you 
were asked to track specific recommendations for program change suggested hy HHS IG 
in 1930. What program change has resulted from the recommendations of the Inspector 
General in 1930? Please indicate in your. response the date these chan~es were 
suggested, the date of impIE"nentation, and the date and manner of notification of the 
IG that these program changes were in progress. Please also detail the changes that 
were not implemented and the reasons they were not implemented. 

ANSWER: ----
Summaries of action on each of these six OIG reports as of I)ecember 9, 19~ 1, are 
attached. The reports are: 

.A.. Procedures for ~eimbursing GSA for Non-Recurring Reimbursa':>le Work 
Authorizations 

B. Pro!Jlems Found in the Computer Process of the Social Secl)rity ~umber 
Enumeration System 

C. State Practices on'!1.efunding the Federal Portion of Recovered Overpayments 

D. Title II Benefit Payment Withc1rawals and Disbursements hy SSA 

E. Internal Controls Over Payment of Overtime 

F. Service Delivery Assessment of the Low Income Energy Assistance Program 
(LIEAP) 

... 
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Review of Procedures for Reimbursing GSA for Non-Recurri.ng 
Reimbursable Work Authorizations (Audit Number 13-02608) 

Date Changes Recommended: March 31, 1980 

Pate of SSA Response to OIG: June 19, 1980 

This repor't notes that When SSA requests r~pair. or ~rovements, 
GSA does not contract for the work v~til after it has received 
pa~nt from SSA'for the estimated cost. For FY 75-78 projects, ' 
the trust funds eould have earned $447,COO 1n interest if 
pa~nt had been made upon project c~letion rather than 
When request~" 

That SSA submit a proposal to GSA requesting 1) l4iver of the advance 
payment requirement, and 2) approval to reimburse GSA on a percentage 
of completion basis forncn-recurring work authorizations. 

t :t, ! '-

SSA moved PI' t'o ~lement this reec:rrmendation. We 1mnediately 
/'requested wiave~ and got GSA to agree in prinCiple. The procedures 

V SSA reccmnen to GSA called for 1) not advancing cash until the 
project actually begin!; and 2) GSA providing periodic cost reports to 
SSA. Pro~ress pa~nt~ under each reimbursable work authorization would 
be compared to·actual costs and refundS requested where 1) advances are 
excessive or 2) projects are terminated before their cOI\'1)letion. "Essentially, 
the arrangement ~roposed by SSA provides cash flowing to GSA to coincide 
with its level o~ need. After a one year delay GSA has now promised that 
the necessary new billinQ procedures will be '1ssued and implemented in ' 
January 1;ez. SSA'£ finance and realty and space management staff. will 
coordinate oversight of costs and cash flow once GSA ~lements its new 
p~O;edures. 

That ssP. issue procedures for 1) monitoring actual costs of non-recurring 
projects to detenmine when refunds of ~xcess pa~nts should be requested 
from GSA, and 2) requesting prompt refunds for excess PA~nts on projects 
terminated before their completion or c~leted at amounts less than the 
PA.)'lItnts to GSA. 

Action.: 
, 

• 'J ~ • .-'\ 
We have instituted a ~tandard set of procedures to ensure greater oversight 
in the moni torinp of costs. ' These procedures reQuire GSA to lubmi t cost 
breakdowns, shop drawings, and COlt amendments to SSA prior to the granting 
of funding autho~izati~n. In addition, the procedures proposed to GSA in 
response to the first recommendation contained a reQuest for refund when 
advances are excessive or projects terminated prior to completion. 
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B. Report Title: Assessment of Problems Found in the Computer Process oL th~ 
Enumeration System (attachment to Shiela Brand's June 25, 1980

1 letter to Ted Murcheck) 

Overview 

RecOlT'l'nendation: 

Date Changes Recommended: June 25, 1980 

Date of SSA Response to OIG: No response issued, as discuss~d 
below. 

• Shieia Brand of OIG participated in a risk assessment of the 
enumeration" (&ocial security card issuance) process that was 
conducted by SSA during 1980. The "vulnerabilities" identified 
by Ms. Brand were"included in the risk analysis report, which 
was published by SSA's Office of Enumeration and Earnings 
Records in February 1981. These recommendations were not 
addressed by SSA separately, but as part of the overall risk 
ana:iysis report. 

Mtist of the re,commendations in Ms. Brand's letter deal t with 
specific operational problems involving the processing of 
applications for social security cards. The enumeration 
process that was studied by Ms. Brand's risk analysis team 
will be replaced shortly bya greatly modified process, whereby 
social security number applications will be ,keyed into the 
system by local field offices, rather than being mailed into 
Baltimore. As a result, many of these.recomnendations will 
no long~r be applicable. Others will continue to be relevant, 
however, and we are currently either working on implementation 
of those or analyzing them further'to determine the best course 
of action. 

The recommendations made by Ms. Brand were combined into the 
following nine safeguard reconrnendations in the overall risk 
analysis report: 

Change the electronic process to control and follow-up on exceptions produced 
by the system to ensure that all are reentered. 

~: 

With the implementation of the new process, the reentry of exceptions 
will become a district office (00) responsibility, and the problem ,cited will 
not apply. 

Recomnendation: 

Reexamine all edit routines and improve as necessar'y. 

~: 

The new enumeration process mentioned above has required a new set 'of 
"dlt routines, since the" initial input is coming from a differ!!nt source' • 

. ,', 
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Recomnendation: 

The edit check of the district office (00) cocje field shoul,d require a valid 
DO code. 

Action: 

The new process will automatically pick up the DO telecommunication address from the 
data communications tenninal (called the hardware address); therecy eli~ina~~ng the 
reported problem. -_. -.-

, Recommendation: 

Expand edit routines to identify all errors ina record rather than rejecting 
an input record as soon as the first errol" is.di -:o'-lered. , 
Action: 

The new:" process will contain this c<lpability. 

Recommendation: 
. , 

'Maintain a backup copy of the master tape files, i.ncluding each day's 
transactions,in an area removed ,frem the data center. 

~: 

SSA uses a secure, off-site, underground storage 'facility to store its master 
tapefilei? and is developing a contingency plan that will enSUre rapid recovery 
should something happen to all or part of the master f,iles housed on magnatic 
media. 

Recommendation: ' 

The tape file that contai~ the actual SSN cards to be printed each ni9ht should 
contain the number of suCh records to be printed, contCll,in internal checks to 
make sure no more than that number are printed, and produce information on 
these,figures for management review. 

~: 

c lhese requirements are being analyzed by our systems components and will be' 
incorporated in future systems c~ges. 

Reccnmendatfon: 

A code should be printed on the SSN card and the stub and stored in the 
electronic record to enable association should an in,,:estigation involving 
the record be necessary. ./ 

Action: 

!;SA has a long tenn effort underway to establish security audit trails (e.g., 
who handled an action, when,where, etc.l.Unfortunately, these audit trails 
art expensive to establish af'l(f maintain.' Our intent'is to d"velop them for 
cash pa~nt type transactions first, and if it proves cost effe~,tive, to 
apply them to SSN transactions. Also, SSA is stur;1ying this specific recalilendation. 
we'already have set up extensive audit trails witliin t.'1e new process.,) 
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Recommendation: 

The SSN master record should indicate if the SSN card was returned by the Postal 
Service as undeliverable. 

Action: 

Such information could be useful in resolving subsequent problems with an account. 
This capability will not be present upon initial implementation of ~he n~w pr~~ess, but 
requirements have been provided to our systems component to prOVide thiS facIlity. 

Recommendation: 

Improve the management information produced by the enumeration system. 

Action: 

The new process will produ~e more ~able information about the enumeration 
operations. 
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C. Report Title: States Practices in Refunding Federal Portion of Recovered 
Overpayments and Uncashed Checks Under the AFDC Program 
(Audit Number 15-90250) 

Date Changes Recommended: June 30, '1980 ' 

Date of SSA Response to OrG: December 12, 1980 

Overtiey: The report notes thatSt.tes' layS (.nd pol.ic:1es) va.ry 
considerably .. on'the issues of 1) voiding, St.te-issued 
checks that .re uot c.shed by the benefi~i.ries, .nd 2) 
c:rediting the reder.l programs for their share of ,these' 
uncashed checks. In .om. States uncIshed checks'are ' 
voided -afur 60 d.ys, of issuance. Yhi1ein other States 
the period is S years--or longer. Moreover. voiding or 
cancelling the checks doesn't necessarily result in 
refunds to the Federal program. 

Recom:nendation: 

Establish an overall uniform policy for timely return of the Federal 
'portion of un cashed checks and other credits. Six months or less from 
date of issuance should be established as the time alloyable for 5tates 
to return the Federal portion of uncashed AFDe checks. 

Action: 

"I, 

" 

Oje alerted all of our regional office!;, to this recovery problem and they 
revie1.led States' handling of uncashed;/checks--hoy long each one alloys 
checks to remain outstandin,g; yhat ty~es of follow-up the States h.ve, if 
any. to de:e~ine the reasons for chec~ not bein~ c.shed. We then 
initiated 'action on a ney Federal regulation to est.blish a uniform reql 
ment for States to credit the Federal governJ:lent for its portion of uncaSi.~. 
AFDC checks. A Notice of Decision to Develop Regulations for this pllrpose 
yas published in the Federal Register in November 1980. We e~pect final 
regulations to be issued in mid-'982. 
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Review of Title 11 Benefit Payment Withdrawals and 
Disbursements (Audit Number 13-12614) 

Date Changes Recommended: October l5, 1980 

pate of SSA Response to OIG: January 6, 1981 

7 

Overview: , The Audit Agency (AA) calcul.t.d that amounts e 

transferred fiom'the Trust runds to the Treasury 
to cover .onthly title II be'nef1t payments 
eXC8eded the amount- actually Deeded,by .ome 
,i3 '.iIlion ~ aonth. The AA concluded that 

"ecommendation: 

SSA could incr.... int.re.t .arnings of the 
Trust Fun~i by $4.5 .illion a year if .ore 
precise ~~t~od. of determining the amounts 
needed wei~us.d. In addition the auditors 
thought .ore needed to be done to resolve the 
difference bet~.en the payments certified to 
Treasury and the com,uter system a~coutttinq 
totals. 

Require the program service centers (PSC-.) to promptly prepare 
arid tr'ansmit 'to the l:Iiv!sion of Finance vi. telecommunications 
or similar equipment, the l:I.i1y Reports ~ Benefit Activity 
(forms 55A-2049). 

Action: 

This recommenda~ion h.s beeh implemented. 'The PIC'S are now 
transmitti~g the forms 5SA-2049 to the Office o~ Management 
and Budget's Division of Finance o~ a daily bas:s via the 
telecomm~nications equipment (Facs1mile Telecop1er). 

ReCOmmendation: 

l:Ietermine n~eded Trust Fun~s 
benefit ~at~ reco~ded oj the 

Action: 

ThiG re~~mme~datlon his beeh 
are n~~b~inj ~ade u~ing the 

" :;::. ".l ... 

Recommen~jii~~:' 

'withdraw.ls by ,ut.t:l!z,i.l'1g daily 
forms SSA-2049. 

II' I r', ',;:'C 
- wl" \ .. ~ 

Coordinate 'with the Tria"ury l:Iepartment. t'he 'proce~ures .needed 
to effeci Tt~st Fund~ dr"~down* ~n .1'1 ~a~ needed· r.the~ than, 
weekly basis. 

Action: 

We have coordinated with Treasury and, since November 1, 1980, 
we have been •• king daily withdrawals from the Trust Funds 
effective with the d.te of ~ctual benefit activity as shown 
on the 55,,-2049s received from the program service centers. 
We contact Treasury_daily to inform them of the necessary 
withdr.wal amount. \~, 
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e 

-ltecOllllllend ation: 

En.ure th.t the cause. of the illlbalahce ident1fied in comparln~ 
accountiDg sy.tea. total. to pay~ent data forvarded to the 
Treasury are docUlllent.d. 

Action: 

Although ve .gr.e that the aethod of dOCUlllenting 1l11bal.nce 
conditions D •• d. illlprovement, the co.plexity of the ch.nge. 
that vould be nec •••• ry to accolllpli.h the ~e~~sign of th. 
eystem are too great compar.d to the ben.flt*~to justify 
inclu5~on ~t the r.design a •• priority ite. in SSA'. 1982 
ADP "Ian. - -The redeeign viII cOlllp.te vith oth.r project. for 
later inclu.ion in the ADP Plan. 

Recommendation: 

"Analyz. the caus •• for th. i.b.lance. and t .• ke action needed 
to corr.ct the .y.t •• to a~Qid their recurr.nc •• 

Action: 

With fev exceptions ve identify the cause. of all imbalance 
condition.. When the c.use i. ident~fied, i~medi.te action . 
is taken to correct the progr.1II so as to prevent further occurrence 
of .ny .rroneous proces~lng. 

Recommendation: 

Automate the manual balancing operation currently perforllled by 
the paymertt Certification and ~ccounting Onit in Office of 
Central operations. 

Action: 

The bal.nciDg operation ha. be.n ext.n.ively automat.d. As a 
result the number of elllploye •• involved in the operationa has 
been dr.sticallyr.duced; a.t' t~. ,present tillle only fiv.. ' 
accounting technician •. are requir.d t~ hand~e ~h.tp.rt of 
the operation vhich relllain. non-automated. 

Present n~n-autolllat.d proc~ •• e •• xi.t only becau.e the data is 

c .. r ..•• t.· .. in .ep·ar:ate, .nd ~'nr.l.t.dcolllput.r .yst.IIII.. A •. p.v .. . " '.' . .,' - ..' It thelll 
.y.t.m. ".r.· :d.veloped, :"e ,,~ll, •• ke ev~ry.ttempt tQ ,a. e , 
co.p.tible .0 as to ultimat.ly arrive at a fully automat.d data 
coll.ction, balancin9, certification, lind r.porting,.~stelll~ 
Bowever, such .yste.s viII h.ve to be included in SSA • AD. 
Plan ,anl!l, al,though' th,el'.r~j.ct " •• s .vide .acceptanc., it ,is 
c:urren'tlyiliponibl. to project v,~en it"Pl be. included in 
the plan due to cOlllpeting priorit1es. 
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Report Title: Follow-Up Review of Internal Controls Over Payment of 
Overtime (Audit Number 12-13076) 

Da te Changes Recommended:. December 3, 1980 

9 

Date of SSA Response to OIGL-._Not applicable as discussed --oelow·---·· ._, -, .. ~. 

Overview: Tb1a ievlev.' done at Secretary Schwdker'a request, 18 
• follow-up to AD DIG report lasued 1ft December 1980 
critical of BBS ov.rt1me praeUcesand controla. In this 
n.w'repo~t. addre .. ec!to the ASitStant Secretary for 
'erlonnel Admini.tratl~D. OIG notes Yhat improvements have 
been .ade In request in,', apP'Covin, 'and doci.UDentlni overtue, 
ht problems. penht rehtiD' to 1) absence of wriuen 
requests lillel approvitI. of oveTt1JDe.Z) unsiined authorization 
forma. 3) inadequate or' no docu~entation for overtime and 

.4) overtime'vorked at' ·ho.e. The nport also concludes that 
lnacfC!quacles remain In the aeparetioD of time and 
attendance dutiea. SSA is .entioned as havina overtime. 
authorba,tlon practices that are lnc~ns1stent v.tth· Department 
~d~; . 

Although. the audit report and Its teco'illllendations were directed to-the 
Assistant $ecretuyfor Pe.rsonnel Adminbtration.SSA took prompt action 
on l.t and on ,the "Secrecary's, February 1981 ifirecdve on overtime. SSA's 
actions included: 

--co~duct of the Internal compliance reviews as directed by the Secretary; 

--issuance of reminders to managers on overtime policies; 
."' ., . :- .", 

--development of a newtrdnlna~r:ogram in video casset'te !orlluit for 
timekee,pers; 

--development of a chec:klbt for cC!rtifyina officers to usist them In 
fu1fill1t;1i their responsibilities; 

--revb1n~i~atruc:tiorl's to" .~pervbor~ on premium pay; 

--prepar.~, Dew r,~edde,a~iol\s for a~thoriz~aovert1JDe;' 

"--redeS1inina din-In sheets to accommodate the nev requirement for 
('written apprcmal by the secondline superVisor for -1nd1vidua1sto' 
vork.o'1ert,ime ; 

, ';"'d1ssem~n.tion~of, time. ~nd u~et!dan(:e unagt;m~nt repoz;tl ~o •• sist " 
, •• naienln lIon1,~0t:iJlayindivldua1 employe~ over~ime ,-•• ge anc! " 
compl1al:\.c:e ",ith tOllr of duty hour limitations. 
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F. Report Title: 

406 

Low Income Energy Assistance Program, (LIEAP) A Service 
Delivery Assessment (June 16, 1980) 

10 

Date Recommendations Mad.e/Responded To: Not applicable 
a's"'expTaTned below. 

Overviev: ~~e LIEAP vaa .nacted to assist lov income people 
vitb tb. increa.ed cost. of energy during tbe 
vint~r .~ntbs. ~bia'ae~vice dei~ve~y ~ssessment 
vaa conduct~d to provide cll.ntan4 local provider 
f •• dback on the operation of this nev program. 
Further, it vaa to provide .ar1y varnings of 
proble •• in the i.plementation of LIEAP and to 
i~.ntlfy .ajor lssu.~ for futu%'5 program considerations. 
~he report d.ala pri.arily with the Special Energy 
Allovanc •• nd Energy Assistance Program portions 
of LI EAP • The SDA report.on '80 j,s not applicable due to 

, subsequent chances in the law. 
Recommend.tiona: - , 

%hi. p.rticular IDA d16 not .ak~ any .p~cifl~~ecommendation~ 
·~bough it did rai •• a numb~r of apecific iaau~.. ~hese issues 
vere addressed by Congress in its enactment of the Bome 
Energy Assistance Act of 1980 (titl. III, P.L. 96-223)~ 
SSA, subs.qultlltly .took action b.)' ita publ;pation of FY 1980 
LIEAP r.gulatlon.. ~he se~tiona list~d be)ov .ddres* the 
effect of those regulations and the re~edial action tak~n 
~y SSA on the issu~s·r.ised by the FY 1~80 SDAaffecting 
fr.ud, vaste, and .buse.' 

Action: 

--In FY 1981 the St.tes h.d to t.ke ~:nto' account "the specific 
ener'lY C.osts of an eligible house~olC! in computing benefit 
.mounts (206.154). ~his p:tovis1on .ddressed the concern 
th.t in FY 1980 c.tegorical programs vere not targeting 
• id to. fu.l bills. 

--In FY 1ge1 bouseholds vitbin .ny State ~.r. to r.ceiv. 
aimilar amounts of assiatance if th.y vere si.ilar1y \ 
aitu.t.d with r.sp.ct to .nergy cost., i'ncollie, and'Qther 
consider.tions relevant to aaaist.nc. (~60.1S4). ~his 
provision addresseeS the conc.in that ih FY 1980 dmllarly 
aituated eligible househo~ds In ~ State vere receiving 
differ~nt .mounts of paym.nt •• .' . fI 

--In FY 19B1 bome .n.rgy suppliers receiving assiatartce p.yments 
on behalf of eligible hous.holds.w.re ~equir.d to sign .gree­
•• nt. with i~.'r .Ita~.s tunl •••. ~xempt.d) vhich provided 
.ssist.eS hous.hoids !lith c.rtain a.suranc •• (260.2S0)~ States 
were required to .~nito~ su~ha9re.~ents wi~h hom~ ener.y 
.uppli.rs aneS to aecur. documentation of energy supplied to 
.ligible hous.holds(260.64). ~hese provisions .ddresseeS 
the concern in FY 1980 that b.tter vays be found to insure 
fuel vendor accountability. 
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--In ry 1981 State a were required, to the aaximuID extent 
possible, to ref.r eligible L~ZAP bousebold~ to ~xiatin9 . 

. ____ " . ...!!.~,,~1, StAt-tt, afta loc .... l .. veatberiz.!ltion and conserv.tion 
.etvicea (260.58). ~bi. proYision a4dres.e4 the ~onc.rD 
In ,!'Y 1980 that •. ore c'oordination of. a.rvices va. D.ede.d. 

--In FY 1981 States w~~. r.qui~ed tQ report ~n.8 vari.ty 
of LIEAP program expenditur •• , including adminiatratiYe 
coata (260.82). In p.rt,'.ucb fiacal reporting allowa 
for th. ~osaibility of identifying coat-.ffective approaches 
to LIEAP .ervic. delivery & •• uppo~ted by the FY 1980 SDA. 

-- Reoulations were drafted to ensure that the elderly and handicapped 
were given priority. 

f /; 

11 
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QUESTION 2: 

What other changes in program operation have resulted from the IG's recommendations 
~o this date? Please identify by program, date of suggestion (month and yeiU')~ date of 
Implementation and ~hange. 

ANSWER " .j 

The Inspector' General's Office· has issuednutnerous reports and recommendations which 
have led to changes in SSAoperations. OIG recommendations and SSA actions from the 
following selected reports issued in 1980 (in addition to those described in the previous 
response) the following reports whiCh describe actions SSAhas taken 'are, shown below: 

A. 

B. 

C. 

,::; .. , 

Procedures for ControHing and Accounting Fot Audit Disallo~ances 

Transmlssi~n arid Accounting For Benefit' Payments by SSA's Southeastern 
Program Service Center 

Physical Access to the ADP Secure Area 

D. Administrative Use of the ADP Security System 

E. Documentation for 1978 Average Wage Determinations 

o 

I. 

I . ) 
\ 

.. , 
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I , 
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A~ Report Title: Procedures for Controlling and AFcounting .for Audit Disallowances 
(Audit Number 13-02623) 

Overvie"i: 

.gecommendatidil: 

Program: All programs 

Date Changes Recommended:, May 7, 1980. 

Date of SSA Respcjnse to OIG: July 29, 19.80 

Costs claimed by and paid to State agencies to administer aspects of 
SSA programs are .auditedby the,OIG Audit Agency. Claims which 
the auditors recommend be disallowed--and which SSA agrees with 
the auditors on-.,.are referred to as "audit disallowances" and are to 
be recorded as accounts receivable. In 1977 HHS's finance· office set 
out pr.oeedures for processing audit disallowances. Based upon audit 
work dOrie in 1978, OIG concluded that imptovements were' needed in 
SSA's implementation of those procedures. 

~SA'sDivision of Audit Management and Liaison .andOivision of Finance should 
coordinate to: 

'" 

--Record as accounts receivable the $45.5 million outstanding audit disal!owances at 
September 30, 1978 and properly account for applicable recoveries and waivers as 
require'doy Departmental directives; 

" '. 

--Determine and properly account for sustainec!"cli'iallowances, recoveries and waivers 
sirice'Seo;""'hlberJO, 1978; I, " ,'., (.//) " '.. ;, :, ' . 

. f.~""('!!.>' , ". " ___ .J,: ", . 
--Developiliternal procedures to ensure that audit clearance docum~nts are·preP.llred 
timely and properly routed by program action officials; 

--Implement procedures to promptly obtain acc:ounting identification iril~rmation 
omitted from audit clearance'documents;- " t.' 

--Develop methods and assign responsibility for making prompt reco\lery of sus~ined 
audit disallowances. . 

Action: 

This recommendation .has been implemented. AU open audit, disallowances are being 
recorded as :receivables in ·the accounting system. R.ecoveries and· waiVers· .~re also 
beingprope:rly recorded, and SSA is aggressively pushing ~fforts to collect these debts • 
Instructicms forproeessingOIG aud~t reports are contained ina guide tnat-i~ part of 
SSA's Administrative Directives System. This guide also sets out the stepsprograr.\ 
officials should follow to assure that audit clearance documents are prepared Or) time 
a~d are properly routed. . 

, '" 
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B. Report Title: Tranmission and AccolJnting fpr Benefit. Payments. by SSA's 
Southeastern Program Service (:enter (Audit l)Jumber 01;-02601) 

Program: Retirement, Survivors and Disability Insurance 

Date Changes Recommended: August 19, 1980 

Date of SSA Response to OIG: l'Iovemb:er 20, 1~80 

Overview: RSDI payment data is processed from th~. Central Office computer 
. system ,to the 'Program Service Center where it is verified and 

Certified and shipped to, Treasury'~ Regional Disbursing Center to 
write the checks. About 15 percent qf all RSDl checks are processed 

, through the Southeastern PSC. OIG found weaknesses in controls at 
the Southeastern PSC over the transmission of daily and monthly 
payment, data ,to Treasury and the adequacy of the accounting 
system. 

Recommendation: 

--PeriodicaUy change the combination to the door of the computer o~r:ati(;m~ facility 
and give the combination only to personnel requiring routine access to the area. All 
other persons entering the area should sign in-and-out logs and be accompanied by an 
esCort.' ' 

--Discontinue the practice of allowing computer programmers unrestricte'd access to 
the computer area. 

--Determine the feasibility of increasing the security over access to the computer 
,facility through use of special identifcation cards that would have to be inserted into 

C",the access door to gain entry." , 

Action: 
. 

SSA agreed and notified OIG that these actions had been. taken. 

Recommendation: 

--Keep the payment tapes in the custody of the tape librarian until picked up by .the 
courier. 

"--Establish a control1:hat would allow for monitoring .the pick-up an9 delivery ~imes 
oetween the'PSC and the RDC to ensure 1hat,.t/le.tapesare delivered expepitiously. 

I, • , ,t, 

--Discontihuethe en route stops wh~n delivering the paymen~ ta~s to ,~h~ RDC. 
,.' .. '. 

Action: : 

SSA agreed. The pick-up location of the ta~s has bee~' changed to the s.ecured 
computer area and changes have been made with the courier to f!lSure direct delivery 
of the t~~s to the RDC without intermediate stops. 

\ 

I 
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Recommendation: 

Provide training to the certifying officers on their duties and responsibilities. 

Action: 

2 

SSA agreed and reminded certifying offices to review and make sure they understand 
the duties and responsibilities of the job. 

1,', I 
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C'. Rep6~t Title: Physical Access to the ADP secur~))Area (13-02607) 

Overview: 

Recommendation: 

(I," Program: All SSA programs \ 
',,::: 

Date Changes Recommended: September 22, 1980 

Date of SSA Response to OIG: February 6, 1981' 

SSA computer operations are housed in a physically secure area. 
OIG found that protection of, SSAcom!>uters andcomput~r records 
was reduced because access to theADPsecure area had not been 
,effectively limited. The auditors found that passes to get into 
the secure area were being issued too freely and not being revoked 
upon retirement, and that security was hampered because the 
security function was divided between OA and OMBP. Their report 
contained many detailed recommendations for corrective action. 

All organizations that request entry badges to the ADP secure area for their 
employees should be informed what is needed to properly prepare these applications. 

Action: 

SSA notified OIG that a revised application form dated February 1980 has been put 
into use. The new form itself contains instructions on how to prepare the 
a!>plication. 

Reconmlendation: 

Definitive procedures should be written to ·assist personnel who review requests 
for ADP entry badges in determining whether or not adequate justification for,' 
access into the secure area has been made. 

Action: ---
Definitive procedures were drafted and implemented in early 1981. 

Recommendation: 

--The security staff should periodically monitor and reevaluate the need for 
~ndividuals to have access to the secure area. 

--Permanent and temporary badges currently issued to personnel whose duties do 
not involve computer support and whose work locations are outside the secure area 
should be immedia~elyreevaluated to determine whether badges should be revoked. 

Action: ---
OIG was notified in February 1981 that these recommendations had been implemented. 

if 
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2 

Recommendation: 

Standards governing 'admittance to the secure area should be established based on the 
relative sensitivity of ADP positions as described in Federal Personnel Mantial (FPM) 
Letter 732-7. 

'I 

As <?l~ .has ~n in~ormed, SSA is continuing to await OPM finalization of Government 
sens~t!v!ty-des!gnat!on standards, which we believe isa prerequisite to imposing 
sens~tlvlty-deslgnatlon standards at this agency. 

.0 S---:~'- ~~~,,~ 
Recommendatlon:'~ 

Th«: Security Control Staf~ should be infor~ed whenever any barjge holder is ab~ut to 
retire, ~elocate, or otherWise lose access 'r1~t.ts, and the badge:;snould be immediately 
turned 10 to them. ' . . 

~: 

This requir~m~nt has been incor~ra~ed in draft ADP pass procedures and will appe~ on 
the next prmt10g of the pass apphcatlon form itself. . 

Recommendation: 

Badges that are turned in should be immediately invalidated so as to preclude 
.unauthorized use. 

Action: 

This recommendation had been implemented by the time the. report was issued. 

Recommendation: 

The Security Control Staff should be trained in basic security practices and in the 
opera.ting techniques and capabilities of the computers supporting the electronic 
security system. 

~: 

This training was carried out in 1980., 

'Kecommendation: 

The position ~f ADP maishal should'be phased o~t as quickly as pra~~icable. 
Action: 

SSA'agreed, and this has been done. 
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Recommendation: 

SSA should remind Federal Protective ,Office~s that they ~re" required to open and. 
inspect trash ,bags before, they are removed from the s~cure area. 

Action: 

This was done as soon as the auditors brought the problem to SSA's attention. 

Recommendation: 

--SSA should establish personnel security policies for screening a!l individuals including' 
contractor personnel participating in the design, operation or ma10tenance of .computer 
systems, or having access to that data. 

--The level of screening for ADP personnel should. vary from minim~l checks to full 
background investigation depending on the harm an individual can cause and not because 
of his/her position. 

. . ' d .' . t ency· task f~rce As briefly noted if' response to an earher recommen. atlo~, an In ~~a~ '. . 
'under OPM was charged with developing Government-wide ~nsltl':lty. deslg~atlons. 
OPM has not yet finalized these standards •. SSA ag~ees 10 pnncllple. with the 
recommendations but implementation actioncontmues to hmge on promulgation of the 
Government-wide stcmdards. 

Recommendation: 

All individuals who enter the secure area should be made aware of the provisons of the 
Privacy Act of 1974.. ' . ' 

Action: 

SSA' 'agreed with thi$ r,ecommendation and ,implemented it. , 

Recommendation: 

Individuals who enter the secure area sn?uld attest t.o their u~d~rstanding of~h~ir 
duties and their knowledge of the penalties for noncompliance by slgnmg an affadavlt. 

Actiom 
I 

This requirement is being included in the next printing of the security pass application 
fo.m, , 0 • , 

!, 

Recommendation: 

Programmers should be authorized temporary badges that are valid only on occasions 
and at times when the programmer is requested to enter the secure area. 

. ~: 

This recommendation was promptly implemented. 

\ 
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Recommendation: 

SSA shoulcl ~ake more aggressive action to have all test tapes located at the computer 
room returned to the tape library. . , . 

Action:· 

SSA agreed with the 'auditors and has actively pursued ways to tighten up on tape 
controls •. .. 
Recommendation: 

--Requests for emergency ADP processing should be approved by division heads or~ileir 
designees before requests are made. to ADP. 

--Personnel in ADP should. not accept emergency requests unless they have been 
authorized by cognizant officials. Also, emergency request$ should not be processed 
unless they have been approved and accepted by personnel designated to do so. 

~: 

A new administrative guide was published to strengthen the r.uleson "emergency" ADP 
processing, which the auditors found was being used in routine, nO.n-critical situations •. 
Emergency .requests must now be approved by the cognizant branch chief in 'our Office 
of Systems. 

Recommendation: 

--Use of the Significant Incident Report (SIR) procedure should be encouraged and 
action taken to investigate and correct the problems reported. 

--Whenever a SIR is,fiied, proper feedback should be given on what has been done and 
furnished directly to the individual that reported, the incident. 

~: 

The auditors found that people were not filling out an "incident" report when an ADP 
processing job did not go off right--partly because they were not getting adequate 
feedback on the reports they did file. Besides stressing the importance of using the 
report to ADP operators, corrective action included a new User Coordination and Job 
Expediting Section to facilitate resolution of problems and get back to the originator on aIJ SIR's. 

Recommendation: 

Top GSA officials should be contacted whenever emergency conditions are not resolved 
promptly and effectively by onsite GSA personnel. On these 04;:casions,a waiver should 
be requested permitting SSA to act on its own to correct the problem. 

GSA emergency service has attained a satisfactory level ,since the audit was done, and 
on site SSA-GSA coordination mechanisms seem to be working effectively • 

~~~--~--~-~------~.--- -
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D. Report Title: Administrative Use of the ADP Security System 
(Audit Number 13-02636, September 30, 1 ~80) 

Overview: 

~: 

Program: Administrative 

Date Recommendations Made/Responded To: Not Applicable 

OIG examined time and attendance records of employ~es. in the ADP 
secure area during an 11 day period. Results indIcated. that 
employees spent about 12 percent of their work ho,;!rs (exclUSIve of 
lunch and breaktime) outside the ADP area. OIG dId not ~ake ~ny 
specific recommendations, but tracked SSA's own progress In ~r~mg 
to use its ADP Security System for administrative purp~ses. Thls. l~ a 
computerized system which identifies individuals entermg and ~)(ltmg 
the computer facility and the time and date of entry .or eXIt. In 
addition to providing security, supervisors could use thIs syste~ to 
verify actual employee presence and to detect un!iuthorlzed 
employee absences from the work area. However, th~ audItors noted 
that only security personnel hav,~ access to th~ system's records and 
that access has been restricted to use for security purposes. 

On December 11, 1 ~80, SSA notified OIG that a systems cha:nge notice wo~ld be 
published in the Federal Register to permit this .... se ~f the security s~stem, subject to 
successful resolution of the matter with th~ iocal unton. Thatresolutl~n has no~ been 
achieved and the proposed Fl:!deral R~6ister notice (a Privacy A.ct re<!Ulrement) IS now 
being reviewed within HHS. The notice is expec::ted ~o be pubhshed m February 1~82, 
after which SSA will start using ~he system to venfy tIme and attendance. ' 

I 
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E. Report Title: Documentation For 1~78 Average Wage Determina~iohs (Audit 
Number 13-02636) 

Overview 

Recommendation: 

Program: Retirement, Survivors, and Disability Insurance 

Date Changes Recommended: September 30, 1 ~80 

Date of SSA Response to OIG: January 12, 1~81 

SSA computes average annual wages received by American workers. 
The figures are used to index past earnings in computing Social 
Security benefits and to calculate certain threshold levels such as 
minimum earnings needed to earn Social Security 'coverage. OIG 
reported that they were unable to verify the 1 ~78 computation 
because it was not supported by adequate auditable documentation 
internal controls. The report made three recommendations for better 
documentation in the future. 

Maintain documentation supporting the computation of the I ~79 and future average 
'annual wage amounts for a minimum of three years. 

Action: 

SSA concurred and asked IRS to start doing this. On March 9, 1981, SSA was notified 
that I~S had begun retaining tapes for three years as requested, starting with the 1981 
tape. 

Recommendation: 

Execute with IRS formal agreemer'lt that delineates' the specific information needed by 
SSA, requires IRS to explain how the data was obtained, and requires IRS certification 
of the accuracy and propriety of tne data provided SSA. 

Action: 

SSA agreed with the auditors. As a result, SSA and IRS now formally concur in the 
overall programming specifications for computation of average wage data. However, 
SSA was unable to reach agreement with IRS on their providing detailed information on 
their internal processing or on their certifying the accuracy of the data. 

Kecommendation: 

Require the Office of the Actuary to formalize agreement with the Office of Systems 
and other SSA components supporting information used in computing the average total 
wage amounts, describing specific controls to assure the reliability and completeness of 
data used in average wage computations. 

Action: 

SSA agreed and promptly formalized internal agreements in 
recommendation. 

line with this 
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QUESTION 3: 

Is there a valid reason the program integrity personnel of SSA should be treated 
differently in their relationship ~o the IG than similar personnel within HCFA? If so, 
please specify. Specifically, why should SSA program integrity personnel be conducting 
criminal investigations? 

ANSWER: 

The differences between the handling of most potential fraud cases under programs of 
the Health· Care Financing Administration and those of the Social Security 
Adminis,tration arise from the .different nature of the.violiltions involved. Potential 
violations in the HCFA programs. ,almost always involve third parties - nursing home 
operators, pharmacists, hospitals, physicians, etc. - while those which the Social 
Security Administration investigates involve, in. almost all ,cases, an individual program 
beneficiary who has allegedly violated one of the provisions of the program which 
affects his individual eligibility for a payment or. payments. In fact, a Memorandum of 
Understanding between the Inspector General and the Health Care Financing 
Administration dated August 12, 1977, provides that "primary responsibility for 
investigation and referral of beneficiary recipient fraud" will rest with HCFA. This is 
the same division of responsibility that the IGand SSA have agreed to - the difference 
is that HCFA has almost no beneficiary cases while. SSA has a great many. (Beneficiary 
fraud is infrequent in the Medicare program. To the ext-ent beneficiary fraud ~xists in 
the Medicaid program, it is investigated by the States, not HCFA.) 

The arrangement the IG made with SSA is spelled out in the operating statement dated 
September 1979 agreed to between the Inspector General and the Social Security 
Administration (copy attached). The operating statement provides that SSA will 
investigate suspected violations which are usually routine beneficiary or recipient cases 
and that SSA will refer to OIG for investigation or advise OIG of any ,nonroutine 
program violation case including certain specified types of violations which are 
enumerated in the statement. The reasons for this. division of responsibility and the 
assignment by the Inspector General of the responsibility to. investigate applicant or 
beneficiary cases to SSA relate to the characteristics of this workload: 

There are a large number of such cases. In fiscal year 1981, 10,253 suspected 
beneficiary program violations were referred to SSA's Integrity Staffs·-nearly 
all coming from SSA district offices and processing centers. 

The amount of money involved in individual cases, is comparatively small, 
typically an overpayment of several hundred to three or four thousand dollars. 

The violations usually results from the beneficiary concealing or mis:1tating 
some fact which affects his or her own eligibility, and therefore, the violation 
is closely connected to program administration, and program information is 
usually an important element in developing the case. 

In view of the large number and geographical dispersion of cases, SSA district 
office people are frequently used to gather some of the needed evidence, 
especially when it can be obtained from public records or third parties. 

The investigations conduqed by the Integrity Staffs of the Social Security 
Administration are called "criminal investigations," in a technical sensth since they are 
potemial violations of the penalty provisions of the Social Security Act or of Some 
provision(s) of Title 18 of the U.S. Code. They are, however, as already indicated, a 
very restricted class of "criminal" cases. As both the HCF A and SSA agreements 
indicate, the OIG opted not to handle routine beneficiary cases which generally do not 
involve sophisticated or complex criminal activities. 
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~~ci~l:;~~~f ;~~~e~~~~ v.:hich . assi~ns re~ponsibility for these kinds of cases to SSA 

wide!;~read investigations ~~t~~~~~~~~~~~~~ga~~f~;~~:!~ a~~~iti.~;, cofmplehx situations, 
the Inspector General (althou h SSA . ,' .. ' ' '. '. WI ~e er t ese cases to 
under the leadership of the Ins~ector G~~r~?sng~~~et partIcIpate 10 the investigation 
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OPERATING STATEMENT 

OFFICE OF 1NVESTIGATlO~IS/OFFICE OF TilE INSPECTOR GENERAL 

AND THE 

SOCIAL SECURITY ADMINISTRATION 

1. PURPOSE 

The purpose of this document is to delineate the responsibilities of 
the Social Security Administration (SSA) and the Office.of 
Investigations (01), Office of the Inspector General (OIG) with. 
respect to the handling of suspected crimihal violations involv1ng 
'SSA programs or employees. It also provides guidelines to be 
used by S.SA and 01 in the processing of such cases. 

TI. 'lNVESTIGATION OF PROGRAM VIOLATIONS NOT 1NVOLVING HEW EMPLOYEES 

A. Retirement, Survivors. and Disabilitv Insurance (Title 11), 
Supplemental Securitv Income (litle XVI), and Black Lung 
Programs and Related Activities 

~. SSA will investigate suspected violations involving the 
cited programs and activities related to such program~ 
(usually routine be.neficiary /recipient cases ~. SSA w111 
~ke referrals directly to Unitec States attorneys for 
consideration of prosecution. Indications of such viola~ions 
first received by 01 will be referred to SSA for process1ng, 

. -unless 01 chooses to assume jurisdiction in particular 
cases. 

SSA will. refer to 01 for investigation.or advise 01 of any 
Donroutine prog:am violation case, inc~uding but not limited 
to those involving: 

a. Large-scale activities of persons who help or repres~nt 
others in connection with applications or claims, and 
who are suspected of criminal violations in connection 
therewith. 

b. Persons of high repute in the community or other highly 
.. -sensitive situations in which prompt investigation is 

necessary. 

~. 

d. 

Unusually compl~x situations requiring expertise not 
available within SSA. 

Multiple servic~ areas or regions when ~t is desirable 
that a single investigator handle the complete investigation •. 

e. Organized crime. 

\ 
\ 
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~. Aid to Familic~ with Dependrnt Children Procram (Title IV-A) 
Violation C;'lSCS 

The Aid td'Families with Dependent Children (AFDC) program is 
administered by State agencies under Federal regulations and 
Bu1delines. In cooperation with. State law enforcement authorities, 

·~he State agency establishes methods and criteria for invesLigating 
'and referring suspected AFDC program violations to law enforcement 
officials for prosecution under State law. Federal oversight for 
the. title IV-A programs is the responsibility of SSA. 01 can, 
a~ its discretion, involve itself 'in AFDC violations to the: 
extent necessary to carry out its responsib~lities to coordinate 
.nd direct fraud investigations in HEW.programs. Con~ersely, SSA 
may request the assistance of 01 in any AFDC case where.OI involve­
m~nt appears warranted. 

Ill. .INVESTIGATION OF CRUlINAL VIOLATIONS INVOLVING HEW EMPLOYEES 

A. SSAwill refer to 01 for investigation and/or presentation to 
a U.S. attorney all cases not covered ~y (B) below involving 
SSA and other HEW employees. This includes cases in which 
preliminary development discloses evidence that an employee 
criminally violated a provision of: 

1. The Social Security Act. 

2~ Title 18 of the United States Code (a codification of 
statutes involving crimes against the United States) • 

3. The Privacy Act. . 
B. SSA will investigate.and/or refer to law enforcement officials, 

as.appropriate, cases involving employees suspected of plain 
theft (not embezzlement) of or on government property, drug 

..... buse. false fire alarms, assault, bomb t~reats, gambling" 
.nd other acts .of misconduct. However, any allegaCtions of theft 
or other criminal acts by an employee or group of employees, 
~n which .~ breach of the employee~s or employees' position of 
trust is ipvolved, .will be referred to 01. 

C. 01 may. on an ad hoc basis, request SSA to conduct investigations 
of suspected program violation cases involving SSAand other 

·HEW employees. Fur example, employee cases id,entified through 
special activities, such as Project Hatch, involving SSA programs 
IDa)' be sent to SSA for investigation. 

:lV., OPERATIONAL AND ADMINISTRATIVE HATTERS 

A. Case Referral Procedures 

1. Referrals by SSA to 01 in accordance with Part II of this 
agreement generally will be made at the regional level by 
the Field Assessment Office. Office of Assessment. Similarl 

"01 referrals to SSA generally will b~ made at the rer,ion:ll 
level, and will be directed to the Field Assessm~nt Ollice, 

-Office of Assessment. 

_. _______ ... _..II...--.-_~-
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2. Referrals by SSA to 01 ill acc,ordance with Par't 111 of this 
agreement generally wiil be mac!eat the regional level by 
the Field Assessment Office, Office of Assessment. However, if 
the case involves a headquarters employee, an employee .appoinled 
under Section 3105 of Title 5, United States Code (i.e., an 
Administrative .Law Judge.), or.a violation of the Privacy Act' 
of 1974, the case will be referred to the appropriate 01 
office by the Office of Security and Program Integrity, Office 
of Assessment. 

3.' Upon receiving not'ification of a suspected criminal violation 
involving an employee, 01 has the responsibility for timely 
notification of the Attorn~y General .in accord.ance with 28 
U.S.C. 535. Upon completi.on of investigation of such cases, 
01 will, if the evidence and circumstances warrant, present 
the case to a u.S. attorney for consideration of prosecution. 

4." Specific operational questions involving cases being processed 
bySSA requiring discussion wi~h 01 will be handled .by the 
appropriate SSA operating officia.l. 

B. SSA NQtification 

Yn:yecognition of the need for such information for SSA administrative 
purposes: 

1. 01 will promptly notify SSA of any case in which it unilaterally 
assumes jurisdiction underL,Part II of this agreement. 

2. 01 will, in all SSA cases it investigates, send SS'A a ,copy of 
the Report of Investigation, ,when the case is closed by OI. 
If 01 refers the case to a U'.S. attorney for prosecution, it 

, will concurrently notify SSAof such action and transmit to 
"SSA a copy of, the inveS,l:igati'on summary. "Upon disposition of 
the case by a U.S. attornei~r a U.5~~istrict.court, 01 will 
notify SSA of the results aI1,d transmit to SSA a 'copy of the 

.Report of Investigation~ '. :(Rule 6(Po) of the Rules of Criminal 
Procedure for the United States District Courts may pr'bhibit 
01 disclosure of c~rtain iriformationrel,ated to Grand Jury 
proceedi ngs. ) ", 

3. The materials furnishecl SSA by 01 in accordance with '(1) 
arid (2) above will be sent to the following offices: 

a. Cases handled at: the :regional level will be sent to the 
appropriate SSA Field Assessment Office. In addition, 
a copy wi 11 be sent to: ,Office .Qf SecQrity and Program 
Integrity, Office of Assessment, Social Security Administration, 
Baltimore, Maryland 21235. 
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b, Ca~es h~ndled Dt the central office l~vcl will be 
sellt to: Office'o! Security .. lid l'ror.rilm Int~r,rit)', 
O!fic~'of A~~~~~",~lIt, Social Security Administration, 
~alll~ore, Maryland 21235. 

c. R~solutio~ of If,su~s 
i 

Hatters ~r mutu~l interest to SSA and 01 not covered_by 
.trccm~nt and any issues arisinG in connection wiLh 
'~t~rpret;tion of this acreement, will be addressod and 
resolved at the central office level. 

D. SSA Control Point for 01 InvestiGative Activities 

this 

The Office of Secuiity and Procram Integr~ty;.O~fiC~·of . 
Assessment, will represent SSA on issues ~nvo'v~~g ~nvestlnativ~ 
.r..ti ..... ities and ser've as control point for referral of cases 
between 01 and SSA central office. 

" 
.~' A/I" '/IvJ77/ 

;J.': .: I~ . (J' U-u;...--<" . £¢~~./.--/' !J ,d4-n-
~~'J~.; Inspector General 
. ~ 

StaLiford Gt>Ross 
Commissioner of Social Sccu~ity 
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